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ORDER OF REFERENCE

WebNEspaY, February 24, 1932.

Resolved.—That all questions affecting the Beet sugar industry in Canada
be referred to the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instructions to
enquire into the action which may be taken by the Government, by way of
Customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise, either in or without cooperation
with the Provincial Governments for promoting the prosperity of the said
industry and developing the production of Canadian grown sugar, and report to
this House.

Attest. )
ARTHUR BEAUCHESNE,
Clerk of the House.




MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

House or CoMMONS,
TrurspAYy, March 3, 1932.

The meeting came to order at 11 o’clock in the forenoon, Mr, Senn pre-

~ siding.

Members present: Messrs. Blair, Brown, Campbell, Carmichael, Cayley,
Coote, Donnelly, Dupuis, Garland (Bow River), Gobeil, Hay, Loucks, Lucas,
McGillis, McKenzie, McMillan, Moore, Motherwell, Mullins, Myers, Perley,
Rowe, Senn, Shaver, Simpson, Spotton, Sproule, Stirling, Thompson, Totzke,

" Weir (Melfort), Young.

The committee took under consideration the subject of the Order of Refer-
ence respecting the Sugar Beet Industry.

Mr. Simpson moved that a recommendation be made to the House for leave
to print the proceedings and evidence taken by the committee.
Motion carried. 3

Upon motion duly put and carried the Chairman was instructed to ask

leave of the House to reduce the quorum of the committee from 20 to 12
members.

Upon motion a subcommittee was duly appointed, consisting of Messfs.
Stewart, McMillan, Campbell, Gobeil and Sproule to prepare a slate of witnesses
from time to time and report. ;

The said subcommittee was authorized to call a witness or witnesses for the
next meeting.

Mr. Herbert Marshall, an officer of the Dominion Bureau of Statisties
attended and presented a statement of facts and figures with respect to the
sugar beet industry in Canada, as compiled by the Bureau. Mr. Marshall also
answered numerous questions in relation to the subject. :

Mr. Gershaw M.P. was in attendance and at the suggestion of the Chair-
man, in view of the fact that he was the mover of the Resolution, the subject
of the reference presently before the committee, and is not a member of the
committee, he was granted the privilege of addressing the Chair. This privilege
to extend throughout the term of the investigation.

The committee adjourned till Monday, March 7th, at 11 o’clock in the
ferenoon. !

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the committee.
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MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

House or CoOMMONS,
MarcH 3, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met ab
11 o'clock to consider the reference to the committee: ‘“That all questions
affecting the beet sugar industry in Canada be referred to the Se]ec’o_ StandEng
Committee on Agriculture with instructions to inquire into the ‘action which
may be taken by the government by way of customs dutles,. subsuhes, bonuses
or otherwise either in or without cooperation with the prowpmal governmepts
for promoting the prosperity of the said industry and developing the production
of Canadian grown sugar, and report to this house.”

The CrarrMAN: Gentlemen, I am glad to see that there is still some
interest being taken in agriculture. This is clearly shown by the number of
members who are here this morning. This meeting is called for the purpose of

considering the reference made to this committee by the house. I will read
that reference to you:—

That all questions affecting the beet sugar industry in Canada be
referred to the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instrue-
tions to inquire into both the action which may be taken by the govern-
ment by way of customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise either
in or without cooperation with the provincial governments for promoting
the prosperity in the said industry and developing the production of
Canadian grown sugar and report to this house. .

Now, it seems to me the first thing the committee should consider is a
motion to have the proceedings and evidence of this committee printed.
Motion carried.

The next thing we should consider, gentlemen, is the question of a quorum.
I am informed by the secretary that for the next two or three weeks there will
be a large number of committees meeting. Our quorum is twenty, and it
might be difficult for us to have a quorum always present. I would suggest
to the committee, if it meets with your approval, to have the quorum reduced.

Mr. Brown: I think twelve was the number we had before.

Motion to reduce the quorum to 12 agreed to.

The Cumamman: I took it upon myself to have a gentleman from the
Bureau of Statistics here to give evidence on statistics in the beet sugar industry
of Canada. Perhaps before we proceed with the evidence, if you are agreeable
to hear it, it will be well to discuss what witnesses should be called in this
investigation. Last year we appointed a sub-committee to make recommenda-
tions to the main committee as to what witnesses should be called. I am afraid

that if we get into a general discussion in the main committee too many witnesses
will be asked for and we will not get very far. 2

Mr. Cayiey: Has this committee the same members on it that were on it
last year?

The CHAIRMAN: Practically the same. There are quite a number of mem-
bers who are vitally interested in the beet sugar industry. If you intend to
appoint a sub-committee I would make the suggestign that it consist of the

1
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2 SELECT STANDING COMMITTEE

following gentlemen: Mr. Stewart, Mr. McMillan, Mr. Sproule, Mr. Campbell
and Mr. Gobeil. With the exception of Mr. Gobeil all these gentlemen are
interested in the beet sugar industry.

Hon. Mr. MoruerwerL: I think that is a good suggestion.

Mr. Lucas: I would suggest that if it is not making the committee too
large the name of Dr. Gershaw should be added to it.

The CmamMan: I considered Dr. Gershaw’s name; but unfortunately, Dr.
Gershaw is not a member of this committee. I intended to suggest as soon
as this motion is disposed of that Dr. Gershaw should be allowed the privilege
of questioning the witnesses and taking part in the discussions.

Agreed.

HerserT MARSHALL, called:

The CmarrMaN: Mr. Marshall, what is your position?

Wirngess: I am chief of the Internal Trades branch of the Dominion Bureau
of Statistics.

(Witness then submitted the following statement):

“STATISTICAL DATA REGARDING THE SUGAR INDUSTRY
IN CANADA

Canada is one of the world’s largest per capita consumers of sugar, the
estimated consumption per head of population in 1930 being 97-83 pounds. This
figure compares with 124 pounds in Denmark, United States 118, Cuba 103,
United Kingdom and Irish Free State 101, Australasia 96, Netherlands 68, and
with an estimated world average consumption of 31 pounds.

The great bulk of the refined sugar consumed in Canada is produced by
Canadian Refineries. During the last ten years imports of refined sugar
amounted to 3% per cent or less. Refined sugar is produced from two varieties of
raw materials, viz., sugar beets and sugar cane, the former being home grown
and the latter grown in tropical countries. In the case of beet sugar the entire
process of production is carried out in Canada, the farmer growing the beets and
the sugar factories extracting the sucrose and manufacturing sugar and its
products. In the case of cane sugar the sugar canes are grown abroad and their
sugar content is extracted or manufactured into what is known as raw sugar for
export. In this form it enters Canada for refinement into pure sugar.

In 1930 there were in operation in the Dominion eight sugar refining plants.
Two of these produced beet sugar only, one both beet and cane sugar and five
cane sugar only. Table 1 shows our production of refined sugars in the years
1918 to 1930 inclusive. In 1930 the production totalled 942,857,773 pounds of
.. which 747,662,301 was granulated cane=ugar, 94,624,701 pounds granulated beet

sugar and 100,570,771 pounds soft cane sugars. The average yearly proportion
of beet to cane sugar manufactured in the period was 7-1 per cent. ;

With regard to the respective qualities of granulated sugar produced from
beet and cane the following is quoted from page 5 of the Report on the Sugar
Beet Industry at Home and Abroad issued by the Ministry of Agriculture and
Fisheries as Economic Series No. 27 and-published by His Majesty’s Stationery
Office in 1931.

A common misapprehension exists to the effect that cane sugar is superior
to beet sugar, particularly as regards preserving qualities, for the making of jams.
On the Continent where beet sugar is used almost exclusively no complaints are
made against the quality of the preserves. In this country experiments conducted
under the auspices of the Ministry of Agriculture and Fisheries at the University
of Bristol Research Station, Chipping Campden, have demonstrated the complete

s,




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 3

suitability of beet sugar for the making of jams, iellieg and other preserves, and
further, ‘have shown conclusively that beet sugar 1s quite as satisfactory as cane

: : . L]
from every point of view’ in the preparation of syrups for fruit canning.

Raw Sucar IMPORTS

Table II contains statistics showing the imports of sugar by places of origin.
In 1926 the preference on 96° raw sugar was inereased from approximately '83
cents to $1, the 45 cents preferential tariff being re_‘duced to 28j712 cents. Prlor
to that time the bulk of our raw sugar was obtained from other than Empire
sources. With the enactment of the West Indies Trade agreement and the
increased preference, the source of our raw sugar supplies underwent a great
change. Comparing the imports of raw sugar not above 16 D.S. for the fiscal
years 1926 and 1931 the figures are as follows:

Fiscal year 1926 Fiscal year 1931
Country of origin i
: : Quantity Quantity
imported | Per cent | imported Per cent
cwt. cwt.
British South and Eagt Africa.............ooievnenen. Nil 0 1,274,951 15-3
Bentraliaand Wi 0 e Tl s 808, 169 77 898,303 10-9
West Indies Trade Agreement Points (British Guiana,
British Honduras, Barbados, Jamaica, Trinidad
e (R o U PO P i g s SRR S T 2,950,291 25-4 5,433,962 65-4
Cuba £ 4,127,426 35-6 204,756 3:6
San Domingo 2,635,935 22-7 285,138 3-4
U.S.A 608, 582 5.3 Nil 0
All other 365,037 3-3 114, 690 14
11,585,440 100 8,301,800 100
Empire Sources. ...... SR e A R e e e S 5% s U (SRR I 91-6
TG G T VT S SRt N0 LSRR S et g, IS 75 M o, o T R P 84

This table reveals the fact that the Empire’s share of our purchases of raw
sugar changed from 33-1 per cent in the fiscal year 1926 to 91-6 per cent in the
fiscal year 1931. The share of the countries coming specifically within the scope
of the West Indies Trade treaty rose from 25-4 per cent to 65-4 per cent. In
1926 Cuba had the largest share of our raw sugar business, viz., 35-6 per cent

but this had fallen to 36 per cent in 1931. In the same period imports from the
United States dwindled from 5-3 to zero. %

IMPORTS OF REFINED SUGAR INTO CANADA.

'

In recent years there has been an increased importation of refined sugar
into Canada. Table II gives the figures for the fiseal years 1922 to 1931. These
imports have come chiefly from Cuba. Imports from that country increased
from 4,775 cwt. in 1926 to 359,698 in 1930 and declined to 310,592 cwt. in 1931.
Evidence of some curtailment of such imports was seen in the latter part of 1930
after stricter enforcement of the anti-dumping regulations. In the calendar year
1931 imports were 20,704,900 lbs. as compared with 50,812,600 lbs. in 1930.
February of 1932 it was announced that a new ruling bearing on the value of
imported refined sugar had been announced by the Minister of National Revenue
which provided that a minimum value of $2.30 per 100 lbs. had been fixed, this
value to be quoted in U. S. A. funds or their equivalent. It is expected that as a

result of this ruling the imports of Cuban and Uniteq States refined sugar will
be practically eliminated.



4 SELECT STANDING COMMITTEE

CanapiaN ExporTs oF Raw SuUGAR.

As will be seen by reference to Table III there has been a great falling off
in recent years in Canadian sugar exports. In the fiscal year ending March 1926
our exports amounted to 3,261,806 cwt. whereas in the fiscal year 1931 they
amounted to only 187,754 cwt. The chief decline was in exports to the United
Kingdom which were 2,642,642 cwt. in 1926, 127,609 cwt. in 1929 and none
thereafter. . Various factors have combined to bring about this change among
which may be mentioned tariff changes in some countries and the competition of
low-priced sugars produced in others. Since the United Kingdom was Canada’s
chief market, for refined sugars the reasons for its loss may be dealt with more
fully. A full account of developments in the British Sugar Industry is given
in the “Report on the Sugar Beet Industry at Home and Abroad” issued by the
Ministry of Agriculture and Fisheries which has already been cited. The follow-
ing paragraphs are extracted from this work:

Page 16, Paragraph 38. “One of the most striking features of the history
of sugar in this country is the fact that Great Britain remained so long without
a home-grown sugar industry. The sugar beet industries in Europe were all
heavily subsidized and found an outlet for their surplus in the open market
offered by the United Kingdom, which thus had abundant supplies of cheap
sugar. The severity of this competition rendered nugatory the numerous
attempts to start the sugar beet industry in this country. The almost complete
disappearance of European sugar supplies during the War forced this country
to rely on the cane sugar countries for its supplies and directed the attention
of the Government to the importance of a home sugar beet industry. Policy
since the War has been directed to the establishment of this home industry.”
~ Assistance was rendered the British Beet Growers by various methods until
finally a subsidy was granted.

Page 209, Paragraph 558. “A subsidy was granted on home-produced sugar
by the British Sugar (Subsidy) Aet, 1925 for ten years at the rate of nineteen
shillings six pence per ewt. for the first 4 years, thirteen shillings for the following
3 years, and six shillings sixpence for the last 3 years.” :

Page 210, Paragraph 564. “The passing of the Subsidy Act soon brought
a difficulty in the form of the potential danger to the home refining industry
of a large home sugar beet industry. The refiners opposed the Act from the first
on the ground that it provided for payment on the highest grades of white
sugar. This created a directly competitive industry and they claimed that the
subsidy should have been paid only on raw beet sugar, to he sold to them for

refining. In this way, they contended, no damage would have been done to .

existing interests. The modern tendency—e.g., in the United States—however,
with beet sugar factories, as has been shown, is to produce white sugar, and it
was thought unwise to handicap a new industry by confining it to methods
which might become obsolete.”

~ Page 211, Paragraph 565. “Apart from the new home-grown sugar industry.
a serious difficulty of the refiners was the increasing competition of foreign
white sugar. This had become so intense that several of the smaller and less
up-to-date refineries at Greenock had been forced to close down. The total
quantity of raw sugar melted by the refiners was, however, higher than before
the war. Their refining capacity was greatly increased during the war in

order to cope with the increased volume of raw cane sugar imported as a result

of the virtual cutting off of supplies of continental white sugar.”

Page 211, Paragraph 566. “British refiners thus contended that they were
unfairly handicapped on the following grounds—viz., by unfair competition from
continental refined sugar, which was in many cases alleged to be ‘dumped’
and to a less degree from Empire-grown refined sugar imported under a preferen-

St




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 5

tial tariff; by the subsidy to the home-grown sugar industry; and by the locking
up to capital involved by Empire preference—the whole of the Empire preference
was paid to the overseas producers in the sugar price, whilst the refiners could

not get back their money until the resultant refined sugar had been delivered
for consumption.” °

Page 211, Paragraph 567. “In 1928, the Government decided to assist the
refiners, and at the same time to enable them to work more harmomogsly with
the sugar beet industry by establishing a differential rate of duty on imported
raw sugar as compared with refined sugar. Whilst the duty on fqrelgn white
sugar was retained at its former level, that on foreign sugar exceeding 97° and
not exceeding 98° polarization was reduced by two shillings, 1.8d. per ewt.—

the equivalent of 2s. 4d. on refined sugar—and the duties on sugar of lower
polarization were reduced proportionately.”

Page 211, Paragraph 568. “In return for this concession, which is known as
the ‘differential > duty on raw sugar, the refiners gave a pledge that the full
reduction would be passed on to the consumer by a corresponding redgct.lon
in the selling price of British refined sugar; the advantage of the concession to
the refiners consisted of a largely increased output, which enabled them to reduce
their refining costs per unit of sugar and thus further lessen the price to the
consumer. The object aimed at under the new scales has, to a large extent,

been achieved; imports of foreign refined sugar have been almost entirely
replaced by those of raws.”

Page 41, Paragraph 112. “The following facts will suffice to illustrate the
development of the industry since the passing of the Subsidy Act. Whereas
16,000 acres of sugar beet were grown in 1923, 349,000 acres were grown in
1930 by no less than 40,400 growers. While only two factories were in existence
in 1923, 18 factories were operating in 1930. The production of sugar increased
from 13,000 tons in 1923 to 290,000 tons in 1929, and to 420,000 tons in 1930.
In 1922, the price paid for best beet was 38s. per ton delivered, while in 1930,
the average price was about 50s. per ton. The number of workers in the
factories has increased from 1,159 in 1923 to 9,900 in 1930, and it is estimated

that about 30,000 casual workers found employment in 1930 in the sugar beet
fields.”

These paragraphs appear to be sufficient to explain’the loss of the British
market.

PropucTiON OF BEET SUGAR

During 1930, three Canadian beet sugar factories were in operation, viz.,
those of the Dominion Sugar Company Limited, at Chatham and Wallaceburg,
Ontario, and that of the Canadian Sugar Factories, Ltd., at Raymond, Alberta.
Table IV gives the Area, Yield and Value of Sugar Beets in Canada and Pro-
duction of Refined Beetroot Sugar, 1918-1930. In 1930, there was a total yield
of 397,576 tons of sugar beets from 40,532 acres, an average yield of 9-80 tons.

From these beets 94,624,700 pounds of refined sugar were manufactured, worth
$4,529 944,

PropucrioN or Sucar BerTs AND BerTROOT SUGAR, 1918-30

The following table gives particulars of the area, yield and value of sugar
beets grown for beetroot sugar, and of the production and value of refined

sugar made from Canadian-grown sugar beets, for the year 1930, with com-
parative figures for the years 1918-29.
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TasLe IV.—Area, Yield and Value of Sugar Beetis“)ille3 (gg.nada and Production of Refined Beetroot Sugar, '
Acres Yield Total Average Total Production and value of
Year grown per yield price value refined beetroot sugar
acre per ton
cents

acres tons tons $- cts. $ 1b. $ per lb.
18,000 11-25 | 204,000 12-71 | 2,593,715 | 50,092,835 | 4,358,077 8-7
18,800 9-50 | 180,000 14-61 | 2,630,027 | 37,839,271 | 3,924,411 10-4
34,491 9-94 | 343,000 15-47 | 5,307,243 | 89,280,719 | 12,856,424 14-4
25,535 7-80 | 199,334 9-90 | 1,974,384 | 52,862,377 | 3,554,203 6-7
14,955 8-55 127,807 7-56 966,521 | 29,911,770 1,645,885 55
17,941 8-87 159,200 12-08 1,922,668 | 39,423,160 | 3,745,200 9.5
31,111 9-50 | 295,177 5-78 | 1,704,791 | 85,770,709 | 6,192,645 7-3
34,803 10:-63 | 370,047 7-27 | 2,688,302 | 72,819,919 | 5,206,624 7-1
30,073 8-90 7,754 8-54 | 2,286,761 | 70,388,105 | 4,269,076 6-1
25,961 7-96 06,713 9-73 | 2,012,134 | 60,969,131 | 3,694,303 6-06
34,323 7-14 | 244,930 8-33 2,041,465 | 64,653,348 | 3,340,571 517
32,556 7-23 | 235,465 8:84 | 2,080,996 | 69,399,213 | 3,335,344 4-81
40,532 9-80 | 397,576 8:25 | 3,278,625 | 94,624,700 | 4,529, 4-79

Statistics of the area, yield and value of roots and of the production of beetroot sugar for the years
1911-23 were published in the Monthly Bulletin of July, 1924, pp. 212-213. These acreage and production
figures are lower than those given in the Monthly Bulletin of Agricultural Statistics for January, which
include sugar beets grown for feed.

During 1930, three Canadian beetroot factories were in operation, viz., those of the Dominion Sugar
Co., Ltd., at Chatham and Wallaceburg, Ontario, and that of the Canadian Sugar Factories, Ltd., at
Raymond, Alberta.

TasLe I.—Production of Refined Sugar in Canada, 1918-1930

Granulated sugar Number
—_— Soft sugar Total o
Cane Beet firms
1b. 1b. 1b. 1b.

601,848,130 BO00F 835 b1 651,940, 965 7
823,213,445 37,839,342 | 156,005,630 |1,017,058,417 7
604,178, 160 89,280,719 88,760,215 | 782,219,094 7
636,446,914 52,862, 377 94,754,353 784,063, 644 7
1,006, 099, 197 29,911,770 | 112,093,407 |1,148, 104,374 7
718,049,089 39,423, 160 84,506,388 | 841,978,637 T
696,756, 646 85,770,709 89,100,877 | 871,628,232 g
970,008, 781 72,819,919 128,667,990 |1,171,496, 690 8
943,802,519 70,388,105 | 124,591,115 |1,138,781,739 8
811,084,788 60,969,131 107,079,213 979,133,132 8
765,197,219 64, 653, 348 97,766,317 | 927,616,884 8
767,307,788 69,399,213 95,194,213 | 931,901,212 8
747,662, 301 94,624,701 | 100,570,771 | 942,857,773 8
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Tasre 2.—Imports of Sugar into Canada Fiscal Years 1922 to 1931

Sugar, n.0.p., not above No. 16, D.S. in Colour, (Dutiable)

Quantities
Countries
1922 1923 1924 1925 1926 1927 1928 1929 1930 1931

United Kingdom....,........ 31 7o) IR 0 IR S I SN B o e T R Rt (O e b BRGS0 41 B DR

Africa, British—
East g 4y (RO LS g O LR R R e it L SRR PRt I Al 55,299 74,913 229,372 332,242
Lakle Y AT S e . TG sl (U ok SRR f. S T i T Bk g g TR gl 1 A N (R o 227,050 942,709
= 1,398,200 1,426,677 1,013, 306 1,608, 068 1,376,729 1,299,475 1,654,826 1,400,277 1,288,128 1,783,577
= 447,542 592,986 745,568 865,966 600, 889 667,120 1,124,963 1,077,242 1,192, 506 1,129,228
= 340,181 815, 669 366, 149 498,511 599,994 817,906 881, 155 737,582 567, 584 048,795
5 332,219 528,046 177,070 510,282 205,879 821,179 405,417 809, 450 742, 680 796,439
: 181,883 362, 871 264,961 328,505 166, 800 557,042 732,863 343,003 159,693 775,923
ASEERla il s i e et 1T g Bl 16 R g s PR T 269, 654 120, 000 793,033 401,977 70,560 14,400 49,747
! PVARTRER N e el 242,447 LIRS Vil i ak s wasa 134,420 778,169 367,230 1,169,820 1,673,006 1,155,355 848, 556
Costa Rica & 0 L Tt S e T e DA TR i R T TR T Gt by Ve b AR Sl L R
DI o b i ars i st 1) 5 1,801, 533 3,792, 847 1,706,171 1,737,836 | 4,127,426 | 2,437,052 1,099,987 1,117,212 768,226 204,756
Guatemala.............. Lol ey R IR CR S TR RN 1 TG T s 0T TN RN b LABTOR T L SO PV BRI S o e e SO T
95 0 R P | S b 8,829 76,365 30, 000 { e el Uy 49,379 129,034 77,001 101,982 bR R R et
Honduras .................... RO L e R L e O T el 147 879 233,986 368, 356 1 R 196, 008 1> o6 /i e

Netherlands—

Dutch East Indies........ * 111,385 232,136 712,548 Pl BT LTI el Rt K s b s et I ISR RIS i IR RS SRR pRCRAGE L S
Dutch Guiana............ LN Sy ST RIS S e van ittt et IEER COAY oo - Ml 3,384 by 1 P G S O s WA R TR S S e W e
23008 o RN Sl ey SpaN At S BT bid 679,697 271, 683 488,225 253,860 65,293 79,297 125,919 244,483 612,024 104,745
BALVRAOD o0 T o S feh b e Wy L B U IR IR st bR U R et st 1 25 SRR G T L i ) RO R 4 e T Ran i e O
San Domingo.......covnvtvnns $¢ 1,492,808 1,910,550 | 1,561,354 763,426 | 2,635,935 | 2,377,945 871,094 360,376 868,993 285,138
United States............. B 1,535, 144 1,194,142 1,328,848 696,441 8, 582 407,106 127,401 181, 532 4B N s
NV EDORUOLBIA 1 178 o i s ¥ £ 60,076 [ ey g e 1 TN O 1 YRR 4 I G Gl BRI S8 SRR AT S IR 9,945
Total Imports.......... 8,644,247 | 11,434,554 | 8,394,200 | 8,387,427 | 11,585,440 | 11,295,589 | 8,947,779 | 8,191,708 8,057,423 8,301,800

NOILVZINOTOO ANV HYALTINIITOV



TasLE 2.—Imports of Sugar into Canada—Fiscal years 1922 to 1931

t
Sugar above No. 16, D.S. in colour, and all refined sugars of whatever kinds, gradés or standards, not covered by Tariff item No. 135 and sugar syrups testing over
56 degrees of polarizati((nfjwheglng)t exceeding 88 degrees of polarization
utiable

e Quantities
ountries
1922 1923 1924 1925 1926 1927 1928 1929 1930 1931
anited é{ipgdl.lo%x. St Al cwt. 31 213 13,679 121,635 950 2,592 2 302 52 33 107
rica, British East........... i B e e ] o i vwia s el e o SRS C it i 7 e S AR R e e SV S T s | s e o
British-GuiaRa.., ..\ 5s oo iesus % i (7o 8 Dt SR IR e S 3,114 « L E T e e S R 520 408 889 495
British West Indies—
270 35T 76 o) S SN A ot T “
JAIAAIOA, - 50 5 A ke
Trinidad and Tobago.....
thar, oo A Ss LN ) e
HORE KONE: . 5 0w s i ah e i
Newfoundland................ )
BaIgWn, s e el s
IIPRRIR TS o et (K ot ) S, &
(5100 S R e S e L T i
{@):1. 7 S A ST S S A o %
Czecho-Slovakia.............. T Rt et N e b s (O U, e SRR ARG I T C 3 VS T (X S SO RN T ) ol R N IR L 5,700
2 R IR R SR 8 51 o R R R RS ] SRR S PSR
GUBTEIIATI. 5y - o« e e ot flans ‘: IR0 .. s L Al N
EC T TR AN RIS 0 5 T N TR D | 1 ¢ Pt et S - A SRR 1 < IR R o, S ) SRR 5 T A S\ IR (SR T I TR NI AT
T g o e RO EORER R TN R | e o P R . D e Ot | e St PR WP L AT A R, R
Netherlands. ... ... v irtveus B, G N o e e R i R o b ) AR R TR e o 11,000 2,000 1,000
Dutch East Indies........ o] R T T B O T R SR | e e [ e v B TR PR B, DRI e o ) (TR SO SRR [0 WA g RN e i
é\]’aillcaﬂdragua .................... :: ?g, ggg Ay e L 9,700 960
WAHGE LS oA LR FRAL | SRR Ry s PSR s L SR T
B BIOMIRE0. .« s e et e BV SIS B S R TR e o Ty it || AR T U B - s 70,451 776
Uniited Btates ... oo viinviv sas £ 49,906 33,99§ 57,536 49,90; 55,897
L s e N S UV A S Tl Mgl e eIRRT SRS NIC IR | o s Y i Y RN I il ] oL S LR DR e A
FRWAMLS, Sodla o Ol e el AT R S e a R T R T SR e S T CAPORSTRORRNE T e e )k, RGN SISO [ o MRSV DeSTREBOR T K1 o St TA Y BEgpeg b t
Total Imports........ g 335,158 344,765 484,032 452,335 408,079

HALLINWOO ONIANV.LS LOdTHS

sall



TasLe 2.—Imports of Sugar into Canada—Fiscal Years 1922 to 1931

Sugar above No. 16 D.S. in colour, when imported or purchased in bond in Canada by a recognized sugar reﬁn(,’, for refining purposes only.

(Dutiable)
Quantities
Countries
1922 1923 1924 1925 1926 1927 1928 1929 1930 1931
Africa, British—

4 D Rl AN (B4 P4 MG AR o g I b # 1 108,172 219,75 |¢ .85 ¢ 367,787 464,593

BONER 26 ARl i BT S AR AT/ I O IS PURRRT { 51Y - A AR A RN BTN - ok ey RS, BT ) R e 10,968
British Guigna............... LSRR SRS T o R Al (b R | S o e R . vvos 128,314 107,908 31,716
British West Indies—

BAPDAdOR:: o33 o s s LR ] Pepian SIS T30 PR M SR PRI A B S ol U S 5 cr S PRSI < PR IO el PSSR " s 8134700 Iv i sgs e

DRIDAOR 3 is s i s bk s SR N N 7,839 0 3 ) T S BN e I 8. S 84,300 52,750 6,720

Trinidad and Tobago..... N Faey Pl ol T IS TSR et U A ¢ 5 e e RS ) Secadhi R 30 FOCARRET,, s (Y W S 112290 v s pb

G Ty ol R S i e U S s S el | RGBT SR Yo S (10 SN GRR FRRINTE I ) g A IR (e A SR 3008 1,41 L/ ores
Oceania— .

EATRET BB 15 < Ly ok v 28 Prapt SVERC L h| SRR TR FPE e LA g g ot ekt (5 M 2l Sl 158,274 133,114 1868001, . = oo n s
Ngtherlands.................. S R L e r s o Lo A TR & [ (el 410 G0k e s e TR b 4/ o i m b T9: 883 s i b
Dutch East Indies............ Cal Bt DG R T e SO R g s v T P e s D A F e ol D T Dt TR FO I 19,00t T s o deen
San Domingo................. e P e e P (5 AR I, oy P 00 e T e sl ) B i B S 1 A el PRI R 3 e i () RIEERITE Dt

TOtal IRDOIS. 5. o . s wvadlessts iy siess 7,839 LT S e bl o 108,919 378,049 345,728 961, 569 513,997
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Taslze, T 2N s » V
TasLe 3.—Sugar Exports Fiscal Years Ending March 1922 to 1931 Inclusive
Sugar of all kinds, n.o.p.
Countries 1922 1923 1924 1925 1926 1927 1928 1929 1930 1931

United Kingdom.............. Cwt.| 1,131,783 | .2,029,553 833,792 871,845 | 2,642,642 | 1,729,435 651,236 y D0 B AR PSRt
Irish Free State............... wihd] 45T IR R SO b T Y (SR it AR 2 AR AR RCILGY ol A XE 2,240
Afriea, British South,......... ) T R Rl PRI g K T Sl 2T Y e bl s ISRl pelli L IS ets Apad e SR
BoRmnauela., 5 o S B A A & 203 6,897 4,066 304 19,865
British East Indies—

British India............. R i ey R R A 1 S R b 000 bR St o7 L B SN O R B 2 1S ST

British Guiana........... ¢ 443 5,642 5,051 7,548 9,023 12,890 6,882 7,994 1,644

British Honduras......... S ves oo A\SES 955 1,976 11,254 11,968 13,636 15,246 16,334 18,936
British West Indies—

ATDRAOS. ¢ i o B a e £ 4,799 4,700 3,775 6,770 10,978 12,125 9,578 5,693 1,628
Jamapden, ., 0% Dt ey g 46 6,339 5,406 6,410 15,669 22,030 20,032 17,840 7,061
Trinidad and Tobago..... » 1,020 9,263 5,709 15,077 24,556 40,352 31,711 13,782 1,933
9,105 SRR AT 300 e $ 1,601 7,512 6,205 6,795 17,405 19,107 17 746 19,107 15,014
Newfoundland............ ! 52,761 70,854 32,610 33,994 141,185 154,872 146, 258 161,306 132,087

QOceania—
New Zealand............. “ 2,465
Belgium il
China.. ¢
Denmar 1
Finland ............ {i 5
TRaRta S, iy Sl s LT v 249, 696
French West Indies....... i 3
St. Pierre and Miquelon.. * 4,556
GOYIORIY. 5y 5 a0 i as g 34 185,196
GIOBIIE S0k s d el s ra sl £ i D R
AR i, U DS & 24, 640 79,848
AR b o L s SR e L 562 1,120
Netherlands .............. # 39,201 4,480
Duteh Guiana............ 1 67 34
Dutch West Indies....... b, (A T EIRE E 47
IROFNRN S vas v G st A DTS, 112,640
BRI Lot ) N2 i L e le L) S SR L
BTt 3 il i “ 18,480 K5 Ty
Busels o sl §€ 226 3,429
Bweden: . oLt 3 e i s S 11,200
Switzerland.,.,.......... & 20 AO0DM C5R o
United States............ £ 3,738 6,005
AIRBREIS ittt T s 29 12
American Virgin T o R PRI YR 1,000
Bt o A e s L R N PRS- S BN B Tyt v 42, 560 132, 660 349,960 PAR PAG S dt s e B s s e
Total Exports........ = 1,408,831 | 2,924,413 | 1,157,206 | 1,045,347 | 3,261,806 | 2,911,100 | 1,294,095 419,950 204,823 187,754
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Mr. Brown: Will that paper become part of the record if we have authority
to print? .

The CralrMAN: Yes.

Mr. McMinLax: I think the information contained therein is quite full.
It contains not only the import of raw and refined sugar but also the export.

The CuamrMaN: You do not knew of any further information that would
be of benefit to this committee do you, Mr. Marshall

Wirness: No. I do not know of anything else.

Mr. DonNELLY: Is the Dutch standard used for importation of raw sugar?

Wirness: Yes. The Dutch standard is used.

Mr. StewarT: Would you separate those two figures regarding the amount :

of production and the acreage as between Ontario and Alberta? In Alberta we
had twelve thousand acres this last year?

The WirNess: The figures, I think, are about 26,000 and 12,000 a total of
38,000.

The CrarMAN: How does the yield compare?

Wirness: The difficulty about giving separate figures for Ontario and
the West is this. I went into that matter carefully yesterday afternoon, and
according to the Statistics Act we are not allowed to give out information which
would give away the business of any individual firm. If we had separated these
figures we would be showing ficures for’ndividual firms. That is the reason I
have not separated them here.

Mr. Younag: Could you give us the acres?

Wirness: Yes; because the acreage in Alberta is known. It is 12,000 acres,
and the difference gives the acreage in Ontario.

Mr. GersHAW: Mr. Chairman, could we get any figures dealing with the
yield per acre in Canada, and something of the sugar content of the beets raised
and the suitability of the soil and climate for the production of the sugar beet?

Wirness: I have no figures of that nature myself, but I think they could

be got possibly through our agricultural branch. We do not colleet them in the” |

Bureau, but they could be got through the Agricultural Experimental Farm at
Guelph.

Mr. DoNNELLY: On the average how much sugar will the Canadian suga.r.
beet produce? :

Mr. Stewarr: I might say that there is a gentleman down at the Bureau of
Statistics who is in charge of agricultural statisties.

Wirness: Dr. Grindley.

Mr. Srewarr: He could give us that information. He used to be at Leth-
bridge Experimental Farm for two or three years. -

The Cumamman: Have you any information regarding
sidies?

Wirness: Do you mean the history of that?

The CramrMAN: No. As to what is being done by way of provincial sub-
sidies, if anything?

Wirxess: As I understand i’t, there are no provineial subsidies at the

provinecial sub-

1 present :

time, I think the last one in Ontario was discontinued in 1907.

Mr. GersHAW: Mr. Chairman, have you any information regarding thé
subsidies granted in other countries, other than Great Britain? -

Wirness: I have not anything immediately available. That would have

to be studied. I think it could be found all right enough, but we have not any
on hand at the moment in the Bureau. W

1
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Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: With the increase in the importation of empire
raw sugar, has the growth of the sugar beet decreased in Canada?

Wirness: The growth? In the last year, 1930, there was a yield of 397,000
tons which is the highest yield we have ever had.

Mr. DoNNELLY: 19317

Wirness: 1931. I have not that. That is not in yet. In 1929 it was
235,465 tons.

Mr. Torzre: Have any established beet sugar factories been closed within
the last two years?

2 Wirness: I think so. I have a memorandum here. About 1914 a factory
was closed at Kitchener. Two factories were taken over by the Dominion Sugar
Company—three factories were taken over—they built one-and two were taken
over and then they discontinued the use of the one at Kitchener.

Mr. Cayrey: They have now the one at Chatham and the one at Wallace-
burg. How many factories are there all told?

Wirtness: Two in the province of Ontario and one in Alberta—Raymond,
Alberta.

Mr. BrownN: Do the Ontario factories use beet and imported sugar.

Wirness: One of them uses beet only and the other one uses both cane and
beet. The one in Alberta uses only beet, of course.

Mr. CampeBeLL: I wonder if the witness could tell us if there is any material
difference in the sugar contained in the beet grown in, say, a fairly northern
climate like the western provinces and when grown where there is considerably
more sunshine? I understand that is true with respeet to grapes for the making
of wine. Now, I wonder if it is equally true with respect to beets?

Wirngss: I am sorry, Mr. Chairman, but regarding the technical questions
such as this one I am not informed at all. I think Dr: Grindley would be the
person to answer that question.

Mr. Stewarr: Perhaps I could answer part of that for this gentleman. That
varies according to the moisture during the year. I know in our locality, and
I am very close there, it runs from fourteen to nineteen and it varies in years.
Sometimes if it is dry and the moisture is got by cultivation and so on the test
is higher. So you can understand that if it is very wet weather the beet grows
very fast and is more inclined not to have the same amount of sugar in it. I
think, possibly, that might apply in your case further north, but that is what
happens in our country.

Mr. DonNEeLLY: For example, the moisture of the last few weeks?

*  Mr. Seroure: Of course, if we take the last few weeks, if the moisture is
very great the percentage is low. If the moisture is brought in through cultiva-
tion then the amount of sugar in it is high.

Mr. CampBELL: It varies aceording to the amount of sunshine. When there
is more rain there is, of course, less sunshine.

Mr. Sproure: That is very true. I do know this year that the beets are
running about fifteen to seventeen. That is about the average. Now, in the
gouthern area near Chatham, just in about twelve or fourteen miles, they got
more showers and the yield there would be between twelve and fourteen.
Further north a little bit where they got not quite so many showers it would
run from about nine to eleven. That is the difference and visa versa if the
showers had been the other way. Sometimes in the finishing up, if it happens
to stay fairly dry and cultivation is fairly good the sugar seems to collect very
fast, particularly towards the time of harvest.




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 13

Mr. DonneLLy: Has the witness any figures to show us the comparative
cost between refining cane sugar and beet sugar?

WirNess: No. We have no figures regarding the costs in the Bureau.

Mr. StewarT: We can get that easily. There is practically no difference
between the cost of refining one hundredweight of beet sugar or the other. The
cost is about the same—about sixty cents. You can get that readily.

Mr. Young: What does it cost to bring that beet into the condition of
raw sugar? ;

Mr. Stewarr: I cannot tell you that, but we can get that.

Mr. GersHaw: Has the witness any figures regarding the relative amount
of labour required to deal with the cane sugar as compared to the amount of
labour required to deal with the beet sugar?

Wirness: We have the total figures including both beet and cane. There
is this difficulty about getting at this. You see, there is one factory which works
on both beet and cane sugar, and it would be necessary to get a special state-
ment from them asking them to make some approximation of the labour in
each phase of their activity. We have not that at the present time in the
Bureau. I suppose it could be obtained by writing to those firms on the under-
standing that it would be probably only approximate for one firm.

Mr. DonNeLLy: Have you anything on the value of the best pulp that is
left over? L.

Wirness: The total selling value of dried beet pulp, 13,065 tons in 1930
—the value was $125,912; of wet beet pulp, 23,103 tons with a value at $112,923.

Mr. StewarT: I may say, Mr. Chairman, that the farmers come 120 miles
to haul that pulp away by the ton from the sugar factories and use it for feeding
and fattening live stock, and they will come as far as near Calgary just to
haul away that pulp for the use of milch cows. The average price per ton is
very small. - .

Wirness: About $10 for the dried.

Mr. StewarT: And for the wet.

Wirness: For the wet it is about $5.

Mr. Moruins: It has good feeding qualities. Mr. Chairman, I remembered
the beet sugar factory at Raymond fed in one year one thousand steers which

I bought from them, They were very fat. It has wonderful fattening quali-
ties.

The Committee adjourned to meet Monday, March 7, at 11 a.m.

i
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

Houske oF COMMONS,

Moxpay, March 7, 1932. -
The committee came to order at 11 o’clock, Mr. Senn in the Chair.

Members present: Messrs. Barber, Blair, Bowen, Brown, Carmichael, Don-
nelly, Elliott, Gobeil, Hay, Loucks, Lucas, McKenzie, McPhee, Motherwell,
Mullins, Perley, Pickel, Senn, Shaver, Simpson, Sproul, Stewart, Stirling, Weir
(Melfort), Weir (Macdonald), Young.

The committee took under consideration Bill No. 18, An Act to amend the

Destructive Insects and Pest Act and agreed to report the same without amend-
ment. : :

The committee then proceeded to a consideration of the Beet Sugar Industry.

Mr. Stewart (Lethbridge), Chairman of the subcommittee on witnesses and
proceedure presented a report recommending the calling of witnesses Thomas
Simpson, beet grower, Petrolia, Ontario, and W. R. Reese, of the Experimental
Farm, Ridgetown, Ontario, for the next meeting of the committee; also, a repre-
sentative of the beet growers of Southern Alberta and a representative from the
British Columbia Sugar Refinery, Vancouver, B.C., for the week of March 14th.

Report adopted.

Dr. F. W. Grindley, of the Dominion Bureau of Statistics, appeared and

presented a statement, compiled from the statistics of the Bureau, respecting
the Beet Sugar Industry in Canada.

At the conclusion of the presentation of this statement the witness was
questioned at length by various members of the committee.

The meeting then adjourned till Thursday, March 10th, at 10 a.m.

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the Commattee.

43355—13 §






MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

- House or CoMMONS,
- MarcH 7, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met at
11 o’clock to consider the reference to the committee:—

“That all questions affecting the beet sugar industry in Canada
be referred to the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instrue-
tions to inquire into the action which may be taken by the government
by way of Customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise either in or
without co-operation with the provincial governments for promoting the
prosperity of the said industry and developing the production of Cana-
dian grown sugar, and report to the house.

Dr. Tromas W. GrinpLey, called. ™

The CuamrvaN: Gentlemen, in regard to the inquiry which is before the
committee into the sugar beet industry, we have with us this morning Dr.
Grindley of the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. He is here at the request of
the committee to give us some further information. I have here in my hand
as well a report from the sub-committee on witnesses.

(Report of sub-committee read and adopted.)

The Wirness: I propose to cover the agricultural aspeets of the sugar beet
industry from seed to utilization of by-products, but paying particular atten-
tion to the culture of beets and the related statistics.” In his way I hope to
keep as closely as possible to the field of my past experience as a practical and
technical agriculturist and my present employment as an agricultural statis-
tician,

The sugar beet of to-day is the result of a century of selection, which has
proceeded with such case and success that the average actual sugar content
of the beets now grown is as great as the total weight of the beets of 100 years
ago. Sugar beets are the best erop for the produetion of sugar in northern
temperate climates just as the sugar cane is best adapted for sugar production
in southern tropical climates. A century ago, about 3 per cent of the world’s
sugar supply was derived from beets, while at present it is about 37 per cent.
At the beginning of the present century it was as high as 60 per cent.

Sugar beets require a fertile, warm, moist, loose and well-drained soil with
an open sub-soil. The prevailing soil type used in Ontario is a clay, while in
Alberta it is a loam. The two areas of present Canadian produetion differ
rather widely in other characteristics besides soil. The precipitation in Alberta
is much lighter, but this is offset by irrigation. The summer season is cooler in
the west, but again this is counterbalanced by the longer duration of light.
Table 1 submitted with this report shows the difference in precipitation and
summer temperature in the areas of past and present production-in Canada.

The seeding of beets is usually done about the first of May and germination
must be watched carefully, especially if the soil is dry. The beets are seeded
in rows with a special drill, the rows being about 20 to 30 inches apart to permit,
of horse cultivation. Imported seed is found to be most productive, Germany,
United States, Holland, Czechoslovakia being common sources. Sugar beet seed
was first itemized separately in our trade statistics on June 1, 1931, and up to
December 31, the imports amounted to 446,903 pounds valued at $35,576, of
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which 332,693 pounds came from Germany and 42,500 pounds from the United
States. The seed is usually procured through the factories and the drills may Q
also be borrowed. When the young beets have about three leaves they are :
blocked with a hoe and thinned by hand to about 12 inches apart in the row. 3
This is the first operation in which considerable hand labour is required.
During the summer hoeing is necessary to keep down weeds in the beet rows.
Irrigation is the only other requisite before harvest; if one flooding has been
given in the fall, another about 6 to 8 weeks after, thinning is the best general
practice. The harvest is about 4 to 5 months after seeding and is best accom-
plished with a special digger of the plough type. As they are drawn by hand
from the loosened soil, the beets are “ topped ” with a sharp knife, then thrown
into piles for hauling to the factory or loading platform. This is the second
operation which requires a large amount of hand labour. The tops may be used
green for livestock feed or they may be ensiled. The common practice in
Canada is to turn stock in on the field and let the remaining tops rot for their
manurial value.

There is no general relation between the size of the crop and the sugar con-
tent, although it is often found that since heavy crops have not been retarded
in growth for want of moisture, they have a high sugar content as well. In tests

. at the Lethbridge Experimental Station it was proven that different times and

amounts of irrigation had no uniform effort on sugar content, but the roots must

not be allowed to suffer for want of water at any time. In both Ontario and

Alberta, sugar beets respond particularly well to fertilizers. The following

o quotation from the report of the Superintendent of the Lethbridge Experimental
= Station, 1930, page 36, emphasizes this point:—

A _ Sugar beets promise to give the greatest financial return from the
use of phosphates of any crop so far included in the experiments, due to
the relatively high cash value of the crop and its response to fertility
factors, and it seems safe to recommend the use of phosphates on almost
all of the irrigated sugar beet fields of southern Alberta. :

So far increases as great as four tons per acre have been secured at
the Station, and the average last year from the application of 100 pounds
of triple superphosphate was about 2 tons per acre. Two tons of beets

- were worth more than five times the cost of the fertilizer used.

In the European countries, it has been found that heavy and rich soils pro-
) duce large crops low in sugar content, while the light land gives a small tonnage
' of beets with a high percentage of sugar. :
Table II submitted with this report gives the production statisties of sugar
: beets and beet sugar from 1918 to 1930 as submitted to the Dominion Bureau of
.~ Statistics by the sugar factories. Table III gives the annual estimates of the
Agricultural Branch of the Bureau for Canada and for the provinces of Ontario
and Alberta from 1908 to 1931.
_ The acreages and production listed in the latter table are higher than the
former since they include small quantities of beets raised as feed for livestock.
It may be definitely stated that there are wide areas in Canada where the
production of sugar beets is a physiological success. This fact has been known
for many years as attested by the following statement of William Saunders in
1892: —

¥ 5 o

A MR g %
)
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This experimental testing of sugar beets has become very general
of late in the United States and Canada and sufficient evidence has been
accumulated to show that in both countries there are large areas over
which this useful plant can be grown to a degree of perfection as to sugar
strength and purity equal to any produced in Europe.

(William Saunders: Report on Production and Manufacture of Beet Sugar
Ottawa, 1892. Page 5.) :
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The best adapted districts are in Ontario and Alberta,'»\_rhere they are grown
at present, and in the border districts of Quebec and British Columbia, whgre
they have previously been growing. The Ontario area of present production lies
in the counties of Essex, Kent, Lambton, Middlesex and Simcoe, and extending
as far north as Huron County. In southern Alberta the sugar beet region now
extends slightly west but mostly north and east of the factory at Raymond.
More-or less successful efforts to produce beets have been made in many other
regions of Canada, including Quebec, the Red River Valley of Manitoba, and

“in the Edmonton District of Alberta. In all of these regions, the sugar content

and co-efficient of purity of the harvested crop are very high, as shown by tests
of the Division of Chemistry, Department of Agriculture, Ottawa. It is fortun-
ate that the physiological adaptability of the sugar beet is proven, since the
establishment of a factory involves a large investment.

Conversely, it is unfortunate that the ecomomic test cannot be so con-
clusively applied to crop production in general, or to sugar beet productlon in
particular. So far as I am aware no reliable and comprehensive studies on the
cost of producting sugar beets have yet been made in Canada. Even if available,
however, T believe that the citation of money costs of producing sugar beets per
ton would be a very misleading index to compare with selling prices as a basis
for determining the economie possibilities &1 the sugar beet in Canada. There are
entirely too many arbitrary valuations necessary in the compilation of such
costs. This is particularly true of crops like sugar beets which are usually an
essential of rather long and diversified rotations. One could not say, however,
that the analysis of costs and returns is not valuable and helpful. Every farmer
uses costs and returns in a more or less studied manner, yet the choice of crops
is not determined on an exact mathematical basis of cost versus return values,
but rather it is a comparative and empirical proposition. A erop is primarily
profitable not in itself, but as a component of a paying system of farming. The
present interest in sugar beets, which is widespread over Canada is in part an
appreciation of the low prices of cereals and livestock and the desire for a new
cash crop, but it is also another expression of the tendancies to crop diversity,
and farm and national self-sufficiency, which feature periods of depression.

The extensive use of hired labour in sugar beet growing is regarded as a
heavy cost and also as a virtue in the provision of employment. According to
studies of the United States Department of Agriculture (Bulletin No. 893, 1923),

- man and horse labour comprise fully 55 to 65 per cent of the total cost in beet

production.  The same authorities estimate that six times more man labour is
required to produce an acre of sugar beets than an acre of corn. In the United
Kingdom in 1924 (Research Monograph No. 2, Ministry of Agriculture and
Fisheries, 1925), labour formed 53-1 per cent of the total costs of beet produc-
tion. The average number of hours of man labour per acre required in sugar

beet, production are estimated by the United States Department of Agriculture
(Bulletin No. 963, 1921) as follows:—

Hours

per acre

Hor:blockinp-and thinning vk oo ne ik e s 27-3
E D0 T[T P et S e e ) Sl e S Re 4T 21-2
e al it e T o s e s D e 7-8
Por emEs: o= o2 e U AN BT T S T g
For tepbingyand loading s = o0 v oo i o g 27-9
For hauling., .. ... Nevs 25 13-0

With this manual labour, 40 hours of horse labour are needed. At the
Lethbridge Experimental Station, Alberta, it is estimated that the average
labour cost per acre of producing beets under irrigation is $33.50 and for horse
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labour $9.37. The labour charges of the Dominion Sugar Company, when the
blocking, topping and hoeing are done for the farmer amount to $21 an acre,
being $9, $9 and $3 for the operations mentioned.

The eapital charges are rather higher in beet farming than in ordinary
mixed farming due mainly to higher values placed on land. The increased
investment on account of special beets machinery is highly variable since the
farmer may buy a special beet drill and digger, he may co-operate with neigh-
bours in their purchase, or he may contract with the sugar company to do the
work for him. The sugar company will also supply the seed, but this is a minor
charge of about 15 cents per pound, 12 pounds or slightly more being sown per
acre. In Ontario, high percentages of the beets are transported to the factory
in truecks; in Alberta, this method is not nearly so common, the prevailing
practice being to haul the beets in waggons to the railway loading platforms.
Special commodity rates are given for rail transport and samples of this tariff
from the representative points to Wallaceburg, Ontario and to Raymond,
Alberta are given in Table IV.

One of the special difficulties of estimating costs of producing sugar beets
is the fact that they are commonly grown in a rotation, which involves alloca-
tion of nearly all the expense as well as the residual effects of any fertilizers

-used among the subsequent crops. The beet is an inter-tilied crop and the

season’s cultivation is of great benefit in the control of weeds and in the libera-
tion of organic matter. Under irrigation, and where weeds are such a menace,
the sugar beet serves a great purpose in rotations and makes a fine cleaning
crop to precede wheat or other cereals. The cultural operations on the beet
crop result in working the land to a considerable depth.

The technical description of the refining of sugar will undoubtedly be
covered by a representative of the sugar companies, but another agricultural
aspect appears with the by-products. These are beet pulp, either wet or dry,
molasses or syrup, and a fertilizing material consisting largely of the lime used
in purifying the sugar. Table V gives the output of pulp and molasses from
Canadian sugar beet factories from 1917 to 1930. Both these products are use-
ful in the feeding of live stock. At the Lethbridge Experimental Station, beet
molasses have been fed successfully to beef cattle and to lambs. When fed
to dairy cattle, it was suspected to be the cause of an undesirable cream flavour.
Recent experiments at the School of Agriculture, Cambridge (reported in the
Journal of the Ministry of Agriculture, Vol. XXXVIII, No. 10, January 1932)
prove that molassed beet pulp and plain beet pulp are equal in value to crushed
oats in feeding fat cattle. Around the factory at Raymond, Alberta, are many
successful feed lots in which the beet pulp is fed to lambs and beef cattle.
Proximity to the ranching areas for the feeding stock and to the irrigation
areas for alfalfa and coarse grains makes this a promising industry. The suc-
culent beet by-products are available in late October when the pastures are dry
and sparse. In Ontario, also, the farmers near the factories make use of the
molasses and beet pulp to advantage.

The advantages of the sugar beet in an agricultural system have been
summarily outlined. - The beneficial effects on other agricultural operations,
the stability of sugar beet income through the contract system, the high
employment of labour, and the national advantages of a home-grown supply
of necessary foodstuffs are among the reasons why countries suited to their
production have been anxious to encourage their culture by bonus or tariff ifs
necessary.

The value of a sugar beet factory to a community is an important con-
sideration. The factory itself employs over 300 men during its steady run of
2 to 3 months. Then about 650 to 700 farms growing 15 to 20 acres of beets
each are required. This would ensure ‘an adequate production of about 100
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to 125,000 tons of beets for the making of about 30 rn.illion pounds of sugar.
The thinning and topping seasons serve as an opportunity for the use of both
family and hired labour. An important factor In the location of a factory
is the availability of the labour supply. The hauling of beets is a boon to both
trucking and railway interests. Beet growing provides a great encouragement
to the careful and ambitious husbandman in that the increment from special
care and skill is very high. Although the average yield for Alberta, for instance,
is only about 8 or 9 tons per acre, yields of 15 to 20 tons are common among
the better farmers. The 8-year average yield on Rotation * U?” of the Leth-
bridge Experimental Station is 11-89 tons per acre. The farmers’ efforts are
also rewarded by higher sugar content. In fact, many observers are of the

opinion that further selection will result in great improvements in the average
sugar content of beets.

TABLE 1.—COMPARISON OF AVERAGE PRECIPITATION AND SUMMER TEMPERA-
TURES AT TEN CANADIAN STATIONS

Average
annual Mean temperature Length of
e precipita- June July August average
tion (degrees Fahrenheit) (years)
(inches)
B RPHIam s Qe 7 St o e B e e 40-1 62-1 67-8 65-0 11
Bherlorooke, QHIe. . it s i b i i 37-0 61-2 67:6 64-3 20
C'ha.thum, O e R S e 29-2 67:2 72-4 70-5 40
Wallaceburg, Ont, ... v iv oo voas e v 49 64-9 71-1 68-6 20
Godstodk:, Ottt T e ae e 32-8 63-3 67-8 65-7 50
Gl}elph, [0 Rl R N e e e B 28-1 « 63-6 68-4 65-9 44
Winnipog: VRIS et R e . | 20-1 62-2 66-7 63-8 56
Lethbridge; Alfa. . sl | ot maaines s 15-3 58-6 64-0 62-3 24
Hibmionton s AT e s T T 17-3 57-3 61-5 59-2 45
New Westminster, B.C......cco.oivovnn. 56-4 58-8 1631 62-5 38 and 26
Source: Meteorological Service of Canada, Toronto.
TABLE II.—AREA, YIELD AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEETS IN CANADA AND PRO-
DUCTION OF RETFINED BEETROOT SUGAR, 1918-1930
\
o Acres Ypig}.d Total Avg.rélge Total Production and value of
grown Sots yvield pgr] tgn value refined beetroot sugar
acres tons tons $ cts. $ 1b. $ cents
per 1b,
B 18,000 11-25 204,000 12 71 2,593,715 | 50,092,835 | 4,358,077 8-70
16| 18, 600 9-50 180, 000 14 61 2,630,027 | 37,839,271 3,924,411 10-40
2920050 34,491 9-94 343,000 15 47 | 5,307,243 | 89,280,719 | 12,856,424 14-40
25,535 7-80 | 199,334 9 90 1,974,384 | 52,862,377 3,554,203 - 670
14,955 8:55 127,807 7 56 966,521 | 29,911,770 1,645,885 5-50
17,941 8-87 159,200 12 08 1,922,668 | 39,423,160 | 3,745,200 9-50
31,111 9:50 | 295,177 5178 1,704,791 | 85,770,709 6,192,645 7-30
34,803 10-63 370,047 T2 2,688,302 | 72,819,919 5,206, 624 7-15
30,073 8-90 267,754 8 54 2,286,761 | 70,388,105 4,269,076 6-06
25,961 7-96 206,713 9 73 2,012,134 | 60,969,131 3,719,117 610
34,323 714 244,930 8 33 | 2,041,465 | 64,653,348 3,340,571 5-17
32,556 7-23 | 235,465 8-84 | 2,080,996 | 69,399,213 | 3,335,344 4-81
40, 532 9-81 397,576 8 25 3,278,625 94\624,701 4,529,944 4-79

Source: Census of Industry Branch, Dominion Bureau of Statistics, Ottawa,
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AREA, YIELD AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEETS IN CANADA, BY PROVINCES, 1908-31

Average
Area Yield Total Average Total
per Yield Price Value
Acre
acres tons tons $ $

10,800 10-07 109-000 5:31 578,000
10,000 8-60 86, 000 5-81 500,000
17,049 11-00 187,764 4-79 899, 640
20,676 8-46 175,000 6-59 1,154, 000
18,900 10-60 201,000 5-00 1,005,000
17,000 8:70 148,000 6-12 906, 000
12,100 900 108, 600 5-99 651,000
18,000 ~ 7-80 141,000 5-50 775,500
15,000 4-75 71,000 6-20 440,000
14,000 8-40 117,600 6-75 793,800
18,000 10-00 180,000 10-25 1,845,000
24,500 9-80 240, 000 10-86 2,606, 000
36,288 1137 412,400 12-80 5,278,700
28,367 9-45 268, 000 6-50 1,742,000
20,725 9-20 190,400 7-88 1,500, 000
22,450 9-60 216,200 6-48 1,401,000

36,080 9-28 334,000 6:79 2,268,
43,418 10-55 458, 200 6-08 2,784,900
46, 988 11-17 525,000 6-45 3,386,000
44,103 8-87 391,000 7-79 3,044,000
51,294 8-44 433,000 7-25 3,140,000
43,464 8:37 364,000 6-85 2,492 000
52,500 8-97 471,000 6-87 3,238,000
50,647 9-06 459,000 6-12 2,807,000

AREA, YIELD AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEETS IN CANADA, BY PROVINCES, 1908-31

Average
Area Yiel Total Average Total
per Yield Price Value
Acre »
acres tons tons $ $
" ONTARIO :
5,600 12-00 67,000 5:50 370,000
8,000 8-75 70,000 6-00 420, 000
15,970 11:39 181,888 4.77 868,480
18,881 8-53 161,000 6-73 , 084,000
17,000 11-16 188, 000 5-00 ,000
15,000 9-23 138,000 © 620 856, 000
12,000 9-00 108,000 6-00 648, 000
18,000 7-83 141,000 5:50 775,500
15,000 4-75 71,000 6-20 440,000
14,000 8-40 117,600 6-75 793,800
18,000 1000 180, 000 10-25 1,845,000
24,500 9-80 240,000 | ~ 10-86 2,606,000
36, 288 11-37 412,400 12-80 5,278,700
28,367 9-45 268, 000 6-50 1,742,000
20,725 9:20 190,400 7-88 1,500,000
22,450 9-60 216,200 6-48 1,401,000
36,080 9-28 334,000 6-79 2,268,000
37,718 11:06 417-200 6-11 2,548,900
41,594 11-32 471,000 6-50 2,062,000
38,503 8:73 336,000 7-75 2,604,000
45,294 8-40 380, 000 7-25 2,755,000
36,864 825 304, 000 T 666 2,025,000
38,000 8-90 340,000 7-00 2,380,000
38,047 9-30 354,000 6-00 2,124,000
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AREA, YIELD AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEETS IN CANADA, BY PROVINCES, 1908-31

Average
_ Areca yield Total Average Total
per vield price value
acre o
acres tons tons $ 8

ALBERTA

42,000
16, 000

8888888

TABLE IV.~FREIGHT RATES ON SUGAR BEETS FROM REPRESENTATIVE POII\ T8 TO : u
WALLACEBURG, ONTARIO, AND TO RAYMOND, ALBERTA 3 %
: Rate
To From Mileage ok foit >
i : $ cts 7\
Wallaceburg S TR T L e M e e 111 170 :
# B L e AR gt 81 130 )
5 BT 0 R e g R Rl S R A 63 110 ¥
f« gl 0TS0 T T s AR S i AL 88 1 50
& D pBaden e st e 10 0 90
5 A S O R - Tl S e A M 97 1 60 .o
R T OO, ot o oo L S i Fefhbridghe i e R e S b 27 1.00
kel ST SR 11 0 50
« 37 100
« 40 100
« 52 110
® -
A\N 3
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TABLE V—~PRODUCTION OF MOLASSES AND DRIED BEET PULP IN SUGAR
REFINERIES IN CANADA, 1917-1930

Molasses Dried beet pulp
. Quantity Value Quantity Value

gal. $ ton $
Molasses and SYTUD L . 120 oo oiniih v s emssnnss 1917 9,607, 542 992,141 4,446 120,078
& L S Y S e L 1918. . 1,515{?,694 1,016, 626 11,069 411,645
S T IR B S I e G 1919 | 40, 773{, 383 427,056 7,655 344,224

gal.

TS R T S RS e B e R 1920..| 2,497,008 287,689 15,268 489, 644
G e s A T ae e gt o et e 1921..| 1,177,806 319,935 17,171 189, 254
e e Lo b e e g e 1922. .| 2,918,628 606,075 6,318 142,108
o i R e DA e B (e 1923..] 2,105,633 295, 279 7,987 206, 334
SO T S R I e e A e £ e 1924. .| 3,566,284 547,054 15,977 419,234
¢ S R e A TS L AT 1925. . 5169946 642, 084 15,394 412, 566
ST A e S S e S N RSN 1926. .| 61, 160 147 431,708 11,409 204,841
Molasses and refuse Syrup..............coovnvn.n 1927. .| 42,768,494 283, 004 9,110 252,474
& Sl Sk it s, oo S 1928. . 47.350, 200 278,331 9,860 280,461
i o s s TR e e Tl 1929. .| 46,161,753 454,934 8,917 296,270
= ey R L A O SO ALk 1930. .| 54,185,468 395,401 13,065 125,912

Source: Census of Industry Branch, Dominion Bureau of Statistics, Ottawa.

(Nore: The production of molasses and syrup has been reported alternately in gallons and pounds;
the conversion ratio might vary considerably but would be about 14 pounds to the gallon.)

Mr. STEwART: Someone was asking the other day, Dr. Grindley, about the
relationship of a heavy yield to the amount of sugar content. I did not catch
there what you said about that.

WitNess: There seems to be a difference in this eountry as compared to
other countries. In the old country it is commonly found if you have a heavy
yield you usually get a low sugar content. In this country it seems to be quite
the opp051te, because the yvield of sugar content depends upon the moisture avail-
able in the soil. As in 1930 the record sugar yield was also the record sugar
content.

Mr. CoortE: Is it vour idea that the climatic conditions during the season
may affect the sugar content?

Wirness: Very greatly.’

Mr. Youna: You have given us the man labour cost of producing an acre
of beets at $23 and horse labour cost of $9. Do you include all the factors there
that go into the cost of producing an acre of beets? ;

Wirness: No, I would not consider a total cost factor as an index of the
economic possibilities of the sugar beet. It is hard to get at. And when you
did give the total cost, the production figure, anyone could disagree with vou,
and rightly.

Mr. Youna: We want to determine those economic principles, doctor, and
we want to know what at least the wage costs are. We want to know the total
costs. We want to know the ultimate cost of producing a ton of beet sugar as
compared to a ton of cane sugar, raw and refined. We Want to know all these
things in order to arrive at some conclusion.

Mr. GoseiL: What is your idea in not including all the man labour costs—
is it on account of the improving of the soil?

Wirxess: You could not account for that in any accounting system.

Mr. Gersaaw: From the information available, could you not give a fairly

close estimate of the cost of producing a ton of beets of a certain sugar content"




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 23

Wrrness: I think you could; but you would have to give it with a wide
margin of error.

Mr. Brown: We realize that, doctor.

Mr. DoxNELLY: In western Canada when you intend to have a beet crop
do you propose to summer fallow the year before or do you just spring plow?

WirNess: Beets in western Canada are usually grown on _irrigated land
where very little fallowing is done. They usually fallow plow quite deep.

Hon. Mr. Erutorr: I suppose, doctor, one of the greatest things that enters
into the cost of production is the kind of weather you have in the particular
locality in that particular season, is it not?

Wirness: That is it. That is an important factor.

Hon. Mr. Evutort: I recall four or five years ago when the cost of sugar
beets was high in the counties of Middlesex and Lambton, and surrounding
counties, the sugar content was correspondingly high, the price was high, the
weather was good and it cost much less to produce a ton of sugar beets in that
section on exactly the same land and under exactly the same conditions as it
did the following year when we had a dry season; the sugar beet crop was more
or less of a failure. I suppose that is one of your great difficulties, that is, in-
land that is not irrigated.

The CrHAlRMAN: Would it not be sirﬁpler, doctor, to estimate the cost per
acre rather than per ton?

Wirness: That would dodge a lot of difficulties, certainly.

Mr. McKexzie: You said a moment ago that in western Canada it was
usually on irrigated land. Has there been any case of growing sugar beets,
except on anything but irrigated land?

Wirness: Yes, they have grown them at twenty or thirty points.

Mr. McKenzie: With what measure of success?

Mr. BrowN: In the district of Breadner, I have been told they have grown
them there successfully. That, of course, is a particularly favourable part of
Manitoba.

The CuamrMAN: Mr. McKenzie asked with what measure of success they
had been grown at those twenty or thirty points.

Mr. McKe~zie: Just what measure of success are they having in the orow-
ing of beets?

Wirness: This last year, for instance, they had quite a comprehensive
experiment at Michigan, and it was quite successful there. Much depends on
the season. I would say that where we have a precipitation of not less than -
fifteen to twenty inches without a great variation from year to year, or with
a great variation from year to year, your chances would be rather fair

# of =
ting good crops continually. : get

Mr. McKenzie: So that on the whole it cannot be said to be a success by
any means? '

Wirness: No. Throughout the park belt it has been successful,

Mr. MorHERWELL: You could not rely on the volume of beets in g dry
yvear on the open prairie?

Wrirness: No.

Mr. MoTHERWELL: Last
very many beets on dry land?

Wirness: No.

year—the last three years you would not get

Mr. Bowen: You said it takes six days’ labou to cultivate a certain
area of beets where one day’s labour cultivates the same area of corn. Could

you give us any idea as to the value of wages paid and also the relative values
received from the acreage? :
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Wirrness: No. That was a pure labour cost.

Mr. Bowen: That is not hours of labour; that is dollars?

Wirness: That was just the physical item of hours per day, not values.

Mr. Bowen: Six hours for beets and one hour for corn. Now, do you
know if the wages paid for the cultivation of beets are equal to the wages
paid for the cultivation of corn?

Wirrness: It does not show it in that experiment.

Mr. GoseiL: It does not require any experienced labour.

Mr. Young: I want to know about the men engaged in the growing of
beets and corn.

Mr. Seroure: There was a time when beets were introduced in the first
place when every fellow did not understand the beet business, but now, par-
ticularly in sections where they have grown them, there is not any question about
the fact that home labour can take care of them.

Mr. Youna: I want to know if the man who is hoeing the beets receives
the same wages per day as the man who cultivates corn?

Mr. SprovrLe: There is no difference. It is just cutting the weeds out. In
regard to costs. When the beets were introduced in the first place they had
cultivators in those days that just took one or two rows. To-day it will take the
whele width of the drill. They have a cultivator that plows the whole width.
If there is a jog this way or that way not perfectly straight the cultivator
plows every jog. Instead of paying $1.50 to-day—it used to be $3 an acre—
to-day a man gets it done with these big cultivators for fifty cents. This
gentleman says there is a great difference of opinion about the cost. As far
as that is concerned, compared with the cost four years ago labour was $30,
and last year it was $18. So you can figure that out.

Mr. Youna: It takes just six times as much money to pay for the labour
of producing an acre of beets as it does to produce an acre of corn. Now, I
want comparative figures. What do they get out of that acre of corn or beets?

Wirness: In that study they did not go into values at all; it was just the
physical proposition—the hours.

The CuARMAN: Who are you quoting?

Wirness: The United States department of Agriculture.

Mr. Stewart: If you are drawing a comparison this yvear, what would
you say the comparison was with regard to one acre. We know what the beets
are worth but have you told us what the corn is worth? Now, I want somebody
to answer that—what potatoes are worth. We know what the beets are worth,
because we make our contract, but there is not a man who can tell us what an
acre of corn is worth. The beets are worth six dollars and a percentage at
the factory.

Mr, DoxneLLy: This year?

Mr. SprouLE: Yes. ;

Mr. DonNeLLY: What was it last year? They vary from year to year, I
suppose? §

Mzr. Sproure: I have a contract here with Michigan this year.

Mr. Youna: Does this man state how many bushels you are going to get

from an acre? We want to know the comparative returns for an acre of beets

and an acre of corn. ‘
Mr. Seroure: There is a contract there from Michigan this year. You
can see the prices.
~ The CumAmMAN: I think you had better let the witness reply to your
question.
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Wirness: In regard to this matter of the costs of production, I would say
firmly that costs of production would not give you the basis for a bonus or a
tariff. That is, you cannot determine from a money cost of prqductﬁon per ton
the amount of bonus or tariff necessary to keep an industry going along at the
same level.

Mr. Younxa: That is not it. We want to know whether it is desirable to
keep it going; whether it is an economical industry or not. We must know \\'hf\b
is paid-out, what it costs ug, and what we are going to get.

Wirness: I will say that you will not get it from costs. No farmer knows
that. 1

Mr. Youna: Can you give us a sound basis on which to determine whether
or not this industry is going to be economically practicable?

Wirness: I would say that the best way of telling that is to notice how
production goes- through the year.

Mr. CoorE: Is there any more difficulty about determining the cost of pro-
ducing beets than determining the cost of producing other items of your product?

WirNEss: Yes, slightly, because it is in a rotation; it is in a rather long
and varied rotation.

Mr. Coore: Are not most of our agpicultural products in the same cate-
gory? e

Wirness: Quite a few are. Wheat, for instance. It is much easier to
determine the cost of production of wheat than for a crop like sugar beets and
alfalfa and other grains in long rotation.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: We know that it costs more than we get for it
just now.*

Mr. Youna: If we are going to go back to the house with a report on this
question, we cannot very well go and say that no evidence has been submitted
as to what this industry is going to cost us or what it is going to be worth to us,
and, therefore, certain action should or should not be taken. We cannot make
a report like that.

Mr. StEwART: We are not through with our witnesses yet.

Mr. SeroULE: I will guarantee that I will have a man here who has grown

beets for fifteen years, and he can tell you exactly what it will cost you in that
area.

Mr. STEWART: That is the idea we had in calling these witnesses. We have
a witness coming here this week-end who is an actual practical farmer growing
beets for a great many years. There is no theory about him. He knows from
absolute experience. And we are also going to have—the committee has agreed
to it—a man from southern Alberta who has grown beets for twenty years, and
he will be able to tell you the cost. Then we are getting the agricultural repre-

sentative at Ridgetown to tell us what he knows about it. We also hope to get
a representative of the farmers.

Mr. Youna: Can you tell us what it costs to make a ton of raw sugar out’
of a given quantity of beets?

Wirness: I would rather leave that question to the representative of the
sugar factories.

Mr. YouNG: You say there is a certain amount of labour employed in the
p!’bdl?lctlon of beets and that they are employed for how many months in the
year :

Writness: For about four or five months. W

Mr. YouNe: What do they do the rest of the year?

Wirness: They could go on to the factory after the growing season.
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Mr. Youne: I think you said that the factories will employ three hundred
men?

Wirxess: About three hundred men.

Mr. Youna: How many are employed in the fields?

WirNess: About six hundred and fifty or seven hundred farmers are em-
ployed growing the beets. Some of that work will be done by family labour.

Mr. DoNNELLY: You say the families are doing that?

Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: Will those farmers have to hire additional help?

Wirness: Not necessarily.

Mr. Young: The family of the farmer is entitled to some wages even if
they do work at home.

Mr. Coore: They live at home. ;

Mr. GoBerL: It will reduce the number of employees.

Mr. Younag: We have, let us say, six hundred and fifty men cultivating
beets in the fields during the summer time. In the winter three hundred of

them find employment in the factories. For how long would they be employed
there?

Wirness: Usually running for two or three months.
Mr. STEwART: Not less than one hundred days.
Wirxess: One hundred days.

Mr. Youna: There would be fairly constant employment for at least eight
months of the year for three hundred of these people. The other three hundred
would be employed for the full five months—no, you say you seed and do not
start cultivating for weeks afterward, do you?

Witness: It is quite a seasonal occupation.

Mr, PickeL: Are there any other by-products in the manufacture of beet
sugar than the dried pulp?

Wirness: Molasses and fertilizing material.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Won't this contract answer a lot of the questions?
Take this paragraph. I think if the committee had an idea of how the price

for these sugar beets is fixed, perhaps it would do away with the necessity of

some of these questions that we are asking. I will read this:—
The price per ton (2,000 lbs.) of beets delivered hereunder to the

company shall be determined upon the average net return per one hundred
(100) pounds of sugar received by the company from sugar manufac-

tured by the company at the Sebewaing and Caro plants of the com-
pany located within the state of Michigan from the 1932 crop and sold
by the company during the period beginning with the opening of the
selling season covering the 1932 crop of sugar and closing February 1,
1933, and also upon the average sugar content of cossettes of all beets
sliced, in accordance with the following schedule.

Then it gives a schedule and provides for a minimum rate of $4 per ton, but
you get the extra rate; and, of course, the price per acre depends upon what
they have been able to make of the sugar in these different factories. Of
course, that is sometimes a very debatable question as some people in our
section of the country know. '

Mr. Brown: It is bound to vary as any other crop varies. Of course, what
the company makes should be determined upon the average net return from
one hundred pounds of sugar received by the company from sugar manufac-

tured by the company at those particular plants. As I say, these are all out-
side of Canada.

i i
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Mr. Picker: That is not a bonus.

Mr. GersuHaw: I know that we will have other witnesses here, but Dr.
Grindley has statistics extending back over a great many years.- I wonder
if it would be fair to ask him to supplement this evidence by giving us a lgtter
stating as nearly as he can the approximate cost or advantage of, say, cultivat-
ing one acre of beets, and then we could work out from that the return from
that acre in the way of sugar content and so on. It seems to me that the statis-
tical evidence along this line would be of value. :

Wirxess: I will be very glad to do that.

The CuamrMAN: The doctor says he will do that.

Mr. BarBer: Have you any figures of the exports of sugar beets from
this eountry. In the lower Fraser Valley we have grown cpnmderable'sugar
beets and we have beén compelled to ship them to the state of Washington
because we have no factory in that part.

Wirness: I enquired about that from the External Trade branch of the
Bureau the other day, and they told me that sugar beets as well as seed were

only itemized separately last June and since that time there have been no
exports.

Mr. Brown: Is there any duty on those beets going into the United
States? '

Mr. Barser: No, but they have trouble in getting the pulp back for feed.

Mr, Gersaaw: Could you tell us how far these beets can be transported
profitably ?

Wirness: At the present time they are transported from one hundred to
one hundred and fifty miles. The rates are not high. F¥or one hundred and
eleven miles the rate is $1.70 per ton. That is Walkerville to Wallaceburg.

The Cramrman: Have you the rate from Wingham to Wallaceburg?

Wirtness: No, I have not.

The Cuarman: That will be the railway freight?’
WirnEess: Yes.

Hon. Mr. EruiorT: In answer to the question asked by some of the members
of the committee—Dr. Gershaw and some of the others—you can make a fairly
close estimate. Assuming that you have land worth $60 an acre, you can give an
idea about the time it takes to prepare an acre of land and about the amount
of work required to prepare an acre of land for a crop of sugar beet, and the
amount of work to be expended and the value of that amount of work expended
on each acre of land during a normal season for the various purposes in con-
nection with the crop. Then, I take it that the contract covers all that the
company does. That depends upon your contract. You get your seed, and
there is certain work to be done which varies from time to time. 1 do not
know what the work has been in the last year or two, but it depends entirely
upon the contract you have with the company, the amount of work the com-
pany does or pays for and the amount of work the producer of the beets pays
for. Is not that the way it works out in actual practice?

 Wirngss: Yes. The accredited method now of investigating the- profit-
ability of crops is what is called the substitution method. That 18, you start
as a basis with the costs for which you do not have to make any arbitrary
assumption; you only use definite costs. ;

Hon. Mr. Ervuiorr: What are they?
WirnNess: You proceed as far as you ean with sdeh costs—the actu
ar as tual
of pocket expenses, seed and labour, and such as that. i
The CrAIRMAN: Fertilizer?
433552
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Wirness: Fertilizer. You pay no attention to the costs which must be
spread between other ecrops—following crops—and when you have your sub-
stitutional items carefully calculated you then take some account of these other
items, and each farmer has to see for himself just how far he is going to consider
those other items in deciding which crop will be the most profitable to grow.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: With regard to irrigated lands and lands that are not
irrigated, is there a difference in the frequency with which you can grow a crop
of sugar beet—for instance, every second year or third year or fourth year? I
take it from you that rotation of crop is the rule on lands that are not irrigated?

Witness: Yes. There will be a great difference. You could not grow
sugar beets continuously on dry land.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: No; but could you grow them very frequently on irri-
‘gated land? :

WirNEess: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: 1 take that to be the rule?

WirnEss: Yes. ;

Hon. Mr. Evurort: How frequently can you grow them on lands such as we
- have in western Ontario? Those are the best lands you can get, perhaps. How
frequently from your information, can you grow a crop of sugar beets there?

WirNess: Do you mean with or without fertilizer?
Hon. Mr. Evruiorr: I think they all use fertilizer now.

Wirngess: I think you could grow them continuously for quite a number
of years—three or four years anyway.

Hon. Mr. Evuiort: That is every year?
. WrrnEss: Every year.
Hon. Mr. Evuiort: Every year for three or four years?

WrrNess: Yes. This could be done with irrigation the same way. It
rarely is done, because they find it better to use a rotation.

Hon. Mr. Erviorr: I suppose it depends upon the soil.

s Mr. Muruins: What value per acre do you put on the pulp?
Gl WirNess: It would be pretty hard to say that. That is another case where
W7 you could only find the value of pulp by substitution—if you found it was
i equivalent in feeding value to oats, say.
H : Mr. PickeL: What value will you get from a ton of beets in pulp?
Wirness: I don’t know.
- Mr. Muruins: Do you feed any long feed with the pulp?
R Wirness: Yes.

= Mr. Muruins: Not very much?

e - Wirness: It can only be used with other food stuffs.
L - . Mr, Younc: What crops are displaced by beets?
t Wirness: Mostly intertilled crops. &
i : Mr. Youna: We should have comparative figures as to what we would get :
out of the other crops if the beets were not there? E

B ; Wirrness: If you wanted to work on a cost of production analysis you can
e only do that by expert inquiry. You would have to cover several years. You
would have to apply it to other countries as well as this country. v

Mr. MuLuins: It is valuable for fattening purposes?
The CrAlRMAN: You have no figures in that respect?
Writness: Not on the cost of production.
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The CuamMAN: That is, a comparative cost as between sugar beets and
‘corn, and sugar beets and potatoes? =

Wrrness: No.

Mr. MuLLins: Do you know if any other live stock will eat it, other than
cattle?

WitNess: Sheep.

The CHamrMaN: Have you any other questions, gentlemen? If not, we
shall thank the witness for coming, and adjourn until Thursday, March 10th.

Committee adjourned.
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

House or CoOMMONS,
Tuurspay, March 10, 1932.

The meeting tame to order at 11 o’clock in the forenoon, Mr, Senn, the
Chairman, presiding, !

Members Present: Messrs. Barber, Bertrand, Blair, Bouchargi,.Bowen, Car-
michael, Donnelly, Elliott, Gobeil, Jones, Loucks, Lucas, MeGillis, McMillan
(Huron South), Motherwell, Myers, Perley (Qu'Appel), Pickel, Porteous, Senn,
Shaver, Smith (Victoria-Carleton), Spotton, Sproule, Stewart (Lethbridge),

Stirling, Taylor, Thompson (Lanark), Totzke, Vallance, Weese, Weir (Mac-
donald), Young—33.

g .
Mr. W. R. Reek, Director of the Experimental Farm, Ridgetown, Ontario,
was called and gave evidence on the subject-matter of the Order of Reference.

Mr. Thomas Simpson, Farmer and Beet Grower of Petrolia, Ontario, called
and heard on behalf of the Beet Growers of Lambton.

Ordered, That the Clerk print the Contract of the Canada and Dominion
Sugar Company, Limited, and the contract of the Michigan Sugar Company
as Appendix B, in the Proceedings.

The Committee adjourned till Tuesday, March 15th, at 10 o’clock in the
forenoon. '

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the Committee.
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MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

House or COMMONS, :
March 10, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met at
10 o’clock to consider the reference to the committee.

The CuARMAN: Now gentlemen, if you will come to order, I think we had
better commence. I see a quorum here since it has been reduced to twelve. I
might just say in passing that some who were so anxious for us to open our
meeting this morning at ten o’clock are not present yet. ;

We have with us this morning two gentlemen, Mr. Reek, manager of the
Experimental Farm, Ridgetown, in the ¢-unty of Kent, the centre, I suppose,
of the sugar beet industry in Ontario, and Mr. Simpson from Petrolia, where there
are a great number of sugar beets grown.

I suppose it is immaterial which gentleman is heard first. Is it the pleasure
of the committee that we hear Mr. Reek?

Carried.

Mr. W. R. ReEx, director of Experimental Farm, Ridgetown, Ontario,
called. ‘

Wirrness: Mr. Chairman, T did not anticipate this. I thought I was just
going to be here to answer a few questions. The Chairman asked me, gentle-
men, if I would make a statement regarding our sugar beet industry, and I
think T shall just follow what I outlined the other day, to give you an idea of
what our industry in the southwestern part of Ontario is in so far as it pertains
to the production of beets. I know nothing about the manufaeturing—that is, in
detail.

' Now, our industry in that southwestern corner started, you may say,
approximately thirty years ago, with four factories—at the present time we
have -only two, one at Chatham and one at Wallaceburg, both under the one
cqgepany, the Dominion Sugar Company, now the Canada and Dominion Sugar
Company.

These beets are grown in six counties. Kent last year grew 20,168 acres;
Essex, 4,927 acres; Lambton, 3,297 acres; Huron, 371 acres; Middlesex, 1,231
acres; and Elgin, 297 acres. That made a total of 30,291 acres that were grown
and paid for by the company last year.

Now, in looking over the production of beets for the Iast nine or ten years
there are one or two interesting things which come out of it. Perhaps I might
just give you the acreages. In 1922 there were approximately 15,000 acres
grown; in 1923, 18,000—these are just round figures—in 1924, 31,000 acres; in
1925, 29,000 acres; in 1926, 24,000 acres, and 1927, 21,000 acres. - Now, this is
one of the difficulties that the company is up against in connection with the
production of sugar beets. We had two wet harvest seasons. The farmers had
a tremendous time to get the beets out of the ground¥and on to the highway.

Mr. PrckeL: You mentioned 1927 as being the last year of production.
What about 1928, 1929 and 1930? ‘ 3
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WirnNess: I was just coming to that. I just wanted to explain why we
dropped to 21,000 acres. That was due to the wet harvest, very largely. I
cannot blame the farmers at all for not wanting to grow sugar beets under those
conditions, and especially when we had the competition from other cash crops in
that area. Tobacco, if you will remember at that time, was a very important
factor. There was quite a boom in tobacco in these years. Companies were
urging the farmers to produce tobacco, hoping to ship it to the British market.
Consequently, owing to the difficulties, the farmers dropped sugar beets, and I
know it was with a great deal of difficulty that the company got 21,000 acres.

Now, in 1928, it went back to 29,000, and 1929, 23,000. In 1930 there were
26,000 acres cultivated, and last year 30,000, or actually 31,382 were delivered
and paid for, 30,291 was the contract.

*  Now, in 1931, there were 330,719-3 tons of sugar beets produced and put
on the market, showing that that year had an average yield of 10:538 tons
per acre. That, compared with the past ten years in yield, is a little high. The
average yield for the past ten years is 9-21 tons per acre. The price the farmer
received last year was $5.50 per ton at the weigh station, plus a sugar bonus of
thirteen cents. On the average the farmer received $5.63 a ton. Throughout
Canada the average yield was 104 tons per acre; so you can quite easily figure

out what the return per acre was for the average of the entire district last year

—$5.63 a ton and 10-53 tons per acre. _

The sugar test last year on the average was 14759 per cent over the whole
area, and for the entire 10-year period it was 15-7 per cent, so that we lost out
last year on our sugar content test. We were down one point below the average.
Our total sugar. production from beets in 1931 was 75,500,000 pounds, and the
average sugar production during the past ten years was 55,876,317 pounds,
indicating that during the past ten years there has been a considerable increase
in the production of sugar from sugar beets. The average production for the
past ten years, as I have indicated, was 55,876,317 pounds, and the production
last year, was 75,500,000 pounds.

Mr. StewarT: You are referring now to southwestern Ontario?

Wirness: Yes, absolutely.

Mr. StewarT: Your own locality?

Wirness: Our own area down there, yes. I am not thinking at all of the
Alberta factories.

In addition to what has been used by the Dominion Sugar Beet company
every year previously, there was a quantity of beets shipped to Michigan, and as
near as I can discover it, it averaged from 6,000 to 8,000 acres over that area.
Those 6,000 to 8,000 acres were grown for the Michigan companies, but last year
there was none grown. I am not positive whether there was any grown in 1§80
or not, but last year there was none grown, simply because out of the 17 factories
in Michigan, only two of them were operating, and they were operating under a
receivership in each case. We have no outlet there. That, of course, makes
it more insistent that the Dominion Sugar Beet accept greater acreage. Those
chaps who were growing for Michigan before, have no outlet to-day.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Are there any products being shipped into Michigan
from that district now?

Wrrness: I do not know of any—none at all. The Michigan factories are
practically all out of commission.

Mr. Picker: For what reason, Mr. Reek?

Wirness:  Now, I am not closely enough in touch to tell you; but I do
know this—I think perhaps Mr. Simpson knows more about that than I do.
The Michigan companies were paying more for sugar beets than we are able
to pay. I think they paid fifty cents a ton mcre and paid duty, and I think
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perhaps they overshot the mark. Beyond that, I really don’t know. I imagine
some times it was partly due to improper financing. There were 17 companies
cperating in Michigan, and it looked as if they had too many companies for
the acreage of sugar beets they could produce. ;

Mr. PickeL: There are only two now?

Wirness: There are only two operating now, and they are both operatin
under a receivership.

The CuatemaN: Did each of the companies have one factory?
Wirness: Some companies had several factories; but I have no detailed
information as to Michigan.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: The Michigan sugar companies are taking contracts in
that district this year?

Mr. Simpson: No.
Mr. Seroure: That is, in Michigan, but not in Canada.

Wirness: 1 have the figures for this year. I know a year ago the
Dominion Sugar Company was offered approximately 45,000 acres, and what
they were offered this year was a similar amount, and all they dre taking 1s
30,000 acres. That is the situation. Now, ] have the contracts, and I will leave
copies with you. It is a rather complicated contract. Mr. Senn has one copy.

Under this contract, of course, the farmer is guaranteed a price for his beets
per ton, irrespective of price of sugar or sugar test or anything else. He is
guaranteed $5 net for his beets. If he can produce ten tons an acre and have a
reasonable harvest season, he can make some money right at the present time.
I should judge he can make more money out of sugar beets at a guaranteed .
price of §5 per ton than anything else he can grow, under our present peculiar
conditions. Our good growers who can grow probably twelve to twenty tons
per acre have a real good business, even at the small price of $5.

Mr. Srewart: Did you say the price in Ontario this year was $5?

Wirness: The farmer is guaranteed $5 per ton at the farm. If he will
deliver those beets to the sugar company at Chatham and Wallaceburg, he is

guaranteed $5.75 a ton; that is the guaranteed price irrespective of everything
else.

Mr. Stewart: Is the contract you have this year the same contract you
have had in the past five or six years?

Witness:  Yes, practically the same, except the sugar content has been

changed a trifle. They have raised it to sixteen per cent, and then the price
has heen changed. These are the only two changes.

Mr. SerouLe: What was the sugar content last year?
Wirness: Fifteen per cent, I think, last year.

Mr. SprouLe: I was under the impression that it was outlined to me the

percentage was one per cent lower and a rotation in price of 25 cents, 25 cents
less—maybe I am wrong.

Wirness: I am not confident of that.
Mr. SprouLe: Maybe you are wrong.
Wrrness: T think it was 16 per cent last year.

Mr. Seroure: 1 thought it was 15 per cent this year, and $5.75 at the
factory,—maybe I am wrong,

Wirness: I don’t see it just for the moment. I\will have to read the
entire contract to get it.

Mr. Sproure: It does not make any material difference.
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Wirness: It is either 16 or 15 per cent. Years ago it used to be 12 per
cent, but as the margin got narrower, they greatly changed the sugar percentage.
But the interesting feature to our growers at the present time is the guarantee
price.

I have made up the cost of the producing of beets—it is not on the 1931
basis. Including labour fertilizer and seed, a farmer can produce beets at $47.80
per acre. I should judge that this year, 1932, he will produce beets anywhere
from 10 to 20 per cent less. A man growing ten tons per acre in 1931 at that
cost would still have—his beets would sell for $56.30—and his cost after he had
paid himself for labour was $47.80. Therefore he would have a net profit of
$8.50 a ton per acre, after he had paid himself wages. If a man pays himself
labour, with prices as we have had them in the past few years, and has a net
profit beyond that, he is doing exceptionally well.

Mr. Loucks: What would be the amount allowed for labour?

Wirness: Plowing, $30 for ten acres; soil preparation, $40, $4 per acre;
seed—of course you sow 15 pounds to the acre, and they charge you 15 cents
a pound, which make a total of $22.50; fertilizer, $38. That is a ton, 200 pounds
to the acre; cultivation, $37.50; labour that is Belglan hand labour $190, $19
an acre. That is hlgher than it will be this year.

Mr. Smrra:  You are allowing $38 for fertilizer.
Wirness: Yes.
Mr., Picken: That is all chemical fertilizer, Mr. Reek?

Wirness: Yes. At the present time, you see, we recommend 2-12-6 or
2-16-6; that is, sowing anywhere from 125 to 300 pounde to the acre, depending
upon the grower. I have figured here 200 pounds. ~According to our own opinion |
I think the proper amount on the average is nearer 400 pounds to the acre.

Mr. Smira: Would that account for the fluctuation you mentioned. You
say some raise ten tons to the acre, and others raise twenty tons to the acre.
Would that be owing to the quantity of fertilizer they put in?

Wirness: No. :
Mr. Smrre: Or the condition of the soil?

Wirrness: The condition of the soil and the amount of fertilizer and the
man. The man is the biggest factor in the production. :

Mr. Smrra: - Don’t you think if they put in more fertilizer they would get
a greater amount?

Wirness: In some cases. 1 have seen some fields where you cannot grow
more than three tons to the acre where there was no fertilizer, and where fertilizer
was put in, they grew nearly ten tons, but that was an exceptional case. There
are men, you know who have their farms in a very very good condition, and
they do not need nearly as much fertilizer as a man who has perhaps half
farmed his land. T think the human factor is an important factor, and has 83
very great relation to large yields.

Mr. Smirs: Is the sugar content test as large where fertilizer is going in?

Wirness: Yes. Of course, there is thig feature. Occasionally, where you
get a very large beet and a large yield, your sugar content will not be as large as
in a smaller yield. In around Kltchener they get a very large yield there, but
they cannot grow sufficient tons per acre; even at the present low price of sugal
beets it is the best proposition that the farmer has in western Ontario as a crop
rotation.

The Wirness: Oh, ves, that is right. Then the blocking at $20 for 10‘
acres,—$2 an acre; that is, lifting the beets. Then the delivery to the sugar
factory $100; that is, for 10 acres.
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Mr. GersuAw: Do you count anything for the value of the land; for
instance, the interest?

The Wirxess: Not there. There is no rental land in there.

Mr. GersHAW: A man probably has to pay interest on the cost of his
land? -

The Wrrness: You see, his net profit, of course, would take care of that.
Mr, GersHAW: But it would wipe it all out?

The Wrrness: You see, the farmer is getting paid now. His plowing and
soil preparation and his cultivation and the plowing out is work that 1s all
done by the farmer himself. That is where he gets the money out of the sugar
beet game. According to those figures, out of that 10 acres he would get $127

if he didn’t deliver a. beet himself. That is where he gets his money out of this
game.

Mr. Gerszaw: He has his capital charges there, he has the original price
of the land and he should be getting some income from that?

The Wirnpss: Well, that land can be valued at anywhere from $100 per
acre to-day, which makes it pretty high, and then give him 6 per cent if you
would.

Mr. Gersaaw: That would wipe opt his margin of profit altogether?

The Wirness: Yes, that would wipe out his margin of profit altogether.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: There is not only the value of the land, but there is the
question of his labour?

The Wirness: If a farmer gets a good living and pays Jis taxes to-day
without getting into debt he is doing very well under our conditions at the
present time, but under normal times when the price of beets would run up to
$6.50 and $7 a ton a man has a chance to make some real money out of it.
To-day it is the best bet in farming in our part of the country, and to-day

we lave the greatest opportunity for diversification with the possible exception
of tobacco, that is, flue tobacco. Tt is a better proposition than ordinary burley
tobacco.

Mr. GersHAw: Even at that, he is selling his product and even below the
cost of production? ;

The Witness: If you count interest on his investment, yes. Now, the
labour, perhaps I might explain that. The labour is divided into three parts.
They pay the hired labour $8 for blocking the beets: that is the first operation.
Then the second, hoeing, they get $3 an acre; and then harvesting, the lifting
and the topping is $8. So that was $19 an acre in 1931 which the hand labour
cost. In 1932 that is going to cost $17 per acre.

Mr. Weese: Do they send the help out from the factory?

The Wirxess: A farmer can either get his own labour or through the
factory. When he gets it through the factory the factory will advance the .
money. They advance the seed and the fertilizer, and the labour if necessary.

Mr. TaompsoN (Lanark): Are these factories owned by the company?

The Wirxmss: They are privately owned joint stock companies,

Mr. TrompsoN: And these factories guarantee to the farmer $5 a ton?

The Wirness: Yes, and $5.75 a ton if they will deliver the beets to the
factory irrespective of everything else. And I might just say that- their reserves
are sufficient so that the guarantee is good. The companies are very strong
financially.

Mr. Trowmpson: Is there a premium over thi®$5 a ton to-day on the
content of sugar in the beet?

The Wirness: Yes.
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Mr. Taompson: Well, how does that work out?

The Wirness: By Jove, that is a complicated process; but it is right here
on the contract. They appoint an outside committee. I think I can find that
here for you. The managers of the Imperial Bank, the Canadian Bank of
Commerce and the Bank of Montreal at Chatham are appointed to determine
the wholesale price of sugar according to the market reports, and then they
work out a figure here based on that wholesale price of sugar and the farmer
is paid according to that wholesale price of sugar and the sugar content. They
are guaranteed the $5 and then a sliding scale. It works out at 50 cents a ton
per one-tenth of sugar content. Every time that goes up one-tenth the farmer
gets 50 cents a ton more.

Mr, THoMPsoN: But no matter what sugar is in his beets he receives
the $5.

The Wrrness: Why, yes.

Mr. TaompsoN: That is the minimum price?

The Wrrness: That is the minimum price irrespective of sugar content.

Mr. Taompson: What is the maximum price under that?

The Wirness: It depends on the sugar content. '

Mr. Porteous: What is the minimum content of sugar in the beet, and
what price will it bring—

The Wirness: Well, now, here it is: Suppose you had a 20 per cent sugar
content and suppose your wholesale price of sugar was $8, you would get $11
a ton for your beets. I don’t know just what sugar is selling for now—I suppose
$5. Then if you had 16 per cent, and $5, you would get $6 a ton for your sugar
beets. It is all worked out in the table here. It varies with your sugar content
and the wholesale price of sugar.

There are three or four by-products which are of interest to the growers.
For instance, there is the sugar beet pulp which is dried and which is sold for
- stock feed.

Mr. PickeL: That is the property of the sugar company?
: The Wirness: Oh, yes. Now, that pulp represents about 5 per cent of the
weight of the sugar beet, and that previously has been mostly sold in the United
States—a little sold in Canada, not a great deal. Now, it costs $11 a ton to
dry that from the wet condition it comes from the factory to a condition that
is fit to ship and sell. The sale price of that has dropped from $20 to $8.50 a
ton. So that the company really loses money on the preparation of sugar beet
pulp so that it may be sold to the market.

Mr. Porteous: That is at present prices?

The WitnEess: Yes, that is at present prices. They have been making from
$8 to $9 a ton on this pulp proposition. They cannot do it to-day. It is in
competition with bran on the market.

Mr. Porteous: How does it compare with the price of bran?

The WitNess: I don’t know just what you ean buy bran for at the present
time, but it is sold as a conditioner to eattle, and so far as ingredients are con-
cerned it is worth about 30 per cent of what bran is, sc far as feed ingredients
are concerned; but it also acts partially as a conditioner on cattle something to
a degree like silage.

Now, one of the other by-products is molasses. Normally in sugar you
- only get about 75 per cent extracted, of all the sugar out of the beet; under the
normal process there is 25 per cent of the sugar goes out in the molasses, and

normally they would put this molasses through the barium treatment and would

recover part of that sugar, but at the present time that doesn’t pay. The molasses
are sold now and used partially for Fleischman’s yeast and partly for alcohol—
I think mostly for aleohol.

J

-

e

o e e
Samma




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 37

Then there is the other one, the sugar beet tops. These are partially con-
Sumed in the field, but the majority of them are usually left there as fertilizer,
Whereas in the older countries like Germany and France they are all consumed,
most of them in pit silos; but our climate is not suitable for that.

. Then there is still another by-product which I did not mention and that is
lime, There are thousands of tons of lime going to waste. Most of the good
Sugar beet land does not require lime and that accounts for the waste.

Mr. Porteous: Is that lime available?

The Wrrness: Why, yes, you can go to the factory and get it. It is not in
first class condition; it is not dry, it is wet. We applied it a good bit to our
farm and got very good results.

Mr. GoseiL: It must be disposed of in the vicinity of the factory.

. The Wirness: It should be but it isnt. The good sugar beet land is not
acid, it really does not require lime.

Mr. Porteous: Could that be processed to commercial value?

The Wrirness: 1 cannot say whewner it is commercially possible or not,
because we get lime so cheaply from the Hamilton firm. We get it for about

' cents a ton. Due to government subsidies and the reductions given by the
railways I doubt whether it would pay to process this so that it would be suit-
able for transportation, but anyone living within reasonable distance of the
factory would get it for practically nothing, of course;

Now, I have some figures here about the sugar situation.

Mr. Porrrous: Just before you leave that subject of by-products, take the
Molasses and the beet plup, does it all go in together in the wet stage?

The WrrNess: Oh, no They are separated. You see, your beet pulp comes
out first, then your molasses is the by-produet later on in the process.

Mr. PortrOUS: It does not come out of the beet pulp?

The Wrrness: Oh, no. That comes out of the juices. You see, you get
Your juices out of your pulp, and your pulp passes on and then the molasses is
& by-product later on.

Mr, Portrous: What does that wet pulp sell for as a rule?

The Wirngss: Well, they dry it— \

Mr. Porrrous: I mean, in the wet state?

The Wrrness: There is practically none of it sold. There is a little, you
knoW, but it doesn’t amount to a great deal; and it is good feed, wonderfully
8ood feed. In fact, I should judge it is better feed perhaps wet if you could
Secure it that way than it is dry.

. . Mr. Picken: This lime that is left is extracted from the sugar beet, itself,
5 1t, or lime used in the process of manufacture?

The Wirness: Just in the process of manufacture.

Mr. Picker: There is a lot of lime used. : ;
. The Wirngess: Oh, yes. They bring in the stone lime and ”burn it and it
S used in the process of manufacture; but it carries a certain amount of

Osphates and potash in the meantime as it comes out, after it has been used,
O that there is a certain iertilizer element in thatylime as it comes from_ tbe
actory, and as it comes immediately from the factories it is fit for use, it is
reasonably dry. . ; i

As T said before, we just have two factories, and they can grind 4,300 tons
Of beets per day at the present time. Twelve years ago this company had three
ctories and all they could grind was 2,500 tons a day, so that by improving

CIr present, plants they have increased their capacity 1,800 tons of sugar beets
- H8Y In the last twelve vears.

8§
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Now, one of the things that has troubled our people, and has had an effect
on our sugar beet industry, is the great carry-over of sugar in the world. On
January the 1st, 1932, there were eight million tons of sugar in the world,
cane sugar, and it is estimated that only four million tons of that would go
into consumption, that there was actually four million tons of a surplus, and
they have been endeavouring to get Cuba to cut down her production. She has
about two and a half million tons on hand, and Java has about two million
tons. These are the two principal countries that give difficulty.

Mr. Evvuiorr: Does that mean that the produetion was twice the con-
sumption at that time? : ‘

The Wirness: Well, yes. On the 1st of January, 1932, there were eight
million tons on hand, and the estimated consumption of sugar previous to the
next harvest was four million tons, leaving four million tons of a surplus which
they could not sell, and that is really what is bringing down the world price at
the present time, or one of the factors. - Now, they are endeavouring to get
Cuba to cut down her production for 1932 from three and a half million tons
to two million one hundred and fifty thousand tons providing Java will reduce
her production, or her 1933 planting to one million four hundred thousand
tons. You see, Cuba plants her sugar cane and it stays planted and they
harvest for 10 or 15 or 20 vears. Java plants her sugar cane annually. There
is a difference in the sugar production there. - These are the two countries
which are giving the great trouble in the sugar cane production and they, of
course, influence our beet sugar industry.

Mr. PickeL: Is that because of the difference in the plant?

The Wrrxess: Yes, the Java people have a sugar cane which is not much
higher in sugar per cent than the Cuban sugar cane.

Mr. Picker: The Cuban is perennial?

The Wirness: Yes, the Cuban is a perennial while the Java is an annual.

The sugar beet industry, as I say, has developed during the last twelve
vears and the factories have been enlarged to take care of at least 30,000 acres
at the present time.

Mr. Erviorr: When do you say that the visible supply was, that is, the
visible production?

The Wrrness: January the 1st, 1932.

Mr. Ervrorr: And how did that affect the price?

The Wrrness: Well, you see, this surplus has been accumulating for some = §

time, and they have been working on it for the last two or three years to my
knowledge. ’

Mr. Ervuiorr: Of course, naturally the price would drop.

The Wirness: Yes, you see, at the present time Cuban raw sugar can be

landed in New York at 87 cents a hundred. That is 67 cents on the Cuban = :

plantations; in other words 67 cents at the Cuban plantations and 87 cents at
New York, so that is getting down to pretty cheap sugar. And, if I remember
correctly, it takes about 107 pounds of raw sugar to make 100 pounds of our
granulated sugar. We are meeting rather diffiecult competition in that case,
with a good deal of cheap labour.

I think perhaps I mentioned to you before the two things which seem to
limit to a degree our production of sugar to-day. We have lots of good land.
We have sufficient clay, loamy land, which is the best for sugar beet production.
In fact, we could double or quadruple our production of beets, but there are certain

factors which limit this and one is the danger of wet harvest. That is the real |

bugbear. I think perhaps Mr. Simpson may corroborate me on that. And then
there is the competition in Essex, Kent and Elgin counties from other cash
Crops. g
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Now, there are just two other things I would like to put before you. The
further development of this industry at the present time would carry certain
dangers, and we have got to bear in mind that there are about 15 sugar beet
f%ctories in Michigan which are not operating, 15 out of 17 that are not operating.

oW, they have become increasingly profitable in Ontario, or rather I should
Say if it became increasingly profitable in Ontario to produce sugar it would not
take them long to move one of those Michigan factories over into Ontario; but
under present conditions, with that outside competition, unless a company is
Perfectly will fixed up financially we are going to have some disappointed farmers.

he beauty of our sugar beet industry in Southwestern Ontario is the fact that
Cur company that is contracting with the growers for those sugar beets can carry
out their guarantee. That is one of the real strengths of the industry. Now,
then, we must be careful and not have some of those American sugar beet
®Ompanies or factories move over here, with the company improperly financed
and a bunch of sugar beets grown so that the people will not be able to be paid
for them, if the company is not financially strong enough. I think that is one
of the reasons why our sugar beet industry has flourished, because the company
¢an finance the farmers through the year. They finance them on the seed. They
an pay for the labour, advance money for that, and advance the fertilizer and

N take a lien on the crop. That is quite an item with the grower at the
Present time. That is one of the things we should guard against at the present
time; that is, the improper financing of new companies.

Mr. Eruiorr: The two factories are run by the same company are they not,
Practically ?

The Wrrwess: Yes.

Mr. Loucks: Could you tell us what the company is capitalized at?

The Wirngss: No, I cannot.

. Mr. Porrrous: They must have made that reserve out of the sugar beet
lndustry? :

The Wirness: They surely did. You take during the war years they did
well, and, mark you, when they were making that, reserve the growers made some

' Money because they were paying $8 and $9 a ton for beets.

Now, I doubt if the companies are making any profit out of manufacturing
Sugar beets at the present time. If it is, it is very very little. I believe honestly
at the company- at the present time is endeavouring to pay the farmers every
dollar they can for sugar beets.
Mr. Porreous: And what are they paying him now? .

. The Wirxess: They are, as a matter of fact, paying $5 a ton, and if you
deliver to the factory they guarantee $5.75. The company absolutely guarantees
& certain net price.

The CramMAN: Just a moment, please. It is very difficult for the reporter
to get the names of the men who are asking questions. Would it be possible

A for You either to stand up or announce your names when you ask the question?

€ reporter has a very hard job.

Mr. Simpson: You referred a few minutes agQ to the sugar beet crop, and
to Crop rotation. How many crops of sugar beets would you take successively

ff the same land, T mean continuously from year to year? »

The Wirngss: Of course we do not recommend to grow sugar beets suc-
8sively one year after the other. Experience in our country has shown that
SUgar beets will do better after corn or wheat one year removed from a clover
url? - Now, normally, we expect that after clover we get our best crops in most

ngs, but with sugar beets if we can grow a crop of clover, or corn or wheat
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after clover, then our sugar beets, the results are much more satisfactory, and I
think sugar beets should not be grown more than once every three or four years
in rotation. That will give you the best results.

Another difficulty in increasing our production is bringing in marginal lands
and marginal producers. One of the biggest problems we have in all agriculture
to-day is the marginal producer, at least in Ontario, and in Ontario it is the
marginal producer that causes us most of the trouble. And even this year the
agrieulturists of the company told me, just the other day, that they are receiving
many many requests from one particular territory for sugar beet acreage from
which during the past 10 years they practically never got any request at all.

This marginal sugar beet land will grow better tobacco. It will grow better
beans than sugar beet, but due to the fact that the sugar beet is the best crop at
the present time they want to try it on that land, and an increase in our sugar
beet production down there would bring in a certain amount of marginal land,
disappointed growers, perhaps. Then we would have the competition in our
particular district from cash crops. Those things come back anyway within a
few years, that is the growing of beans and tobacco. And wheat is a pretty
good cash crop with us.

Mr. Youne: If the government were to give a bonus to the sugar beet.
industry I suppose that would have the effect of bringing marginal land under
beets?

The Wrirness: If it were similar to the English bounty so that the grower
would get a certain percentage of it 1 think it would, but on the other hand it
might mean the investment of a good deal of money in factories, and I suppose
a factory to-day will cost anywhere from a million up to two and a half million.
That is, an up to date factory. It is a tremendous investment.

Now, there are some other advantages in the sugar beet production besides |

money that there isn’t in it at the present time. It provides a very very good
crop in rotation, and I think it is accepted by everyone that the production of
sugar beets has really built up the light soils of Germany, and at the present
time Germany produces a very much higher quantity per acre than we do and
that is to a degree on sandy soils; but they have been in the sugar beet produc-
tion for over 100 years. They are beating us on production, we are lagging
behind. Of course their ease of getting labour is one factor. They plant their
beets different to what we do.
* Mr. Youna: Is that a bonused industry in Germany?

The Wrrness: I cannot tell you. I doubt it, but I don’t know. Take the
English industry, it was built up by bonuses, but it is practically completed now.
I believe that movement is up in the old country at the present time.

Mr. StiruiNG: Is their average of sugar content higher?

The WrrNess: I cannot tell you, but in England it has been running con-
siderably higher than ours in the last three or four years. We cannot under-
stand it except it is the longer growing season. Our sugar content is influenced
very largely by the weather in September and early October.

I do not know, Mr. Chairman, if I have anything more particularly to say.

Mr. Brar: You have a beet factory at Chatham and one at Wallaceburg?

The Wirness: Yes, sir.

Mr, Brar: And the one at Wallaceburg, I understand, operates in connec-
tion with the sugar beet industry for three months in the year and cane sugar
the rest of the year?

The WrrNess: They used to.

Mr. Brair: Do they not now?

The Wirness: The company have purchased a cane sugar refinery in
Montreal.
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. Mr. Bramr: Could you give us some knowledge of how much cane sugar
1s manufactured in Wallaceburg in comparison with the amount of beet sugar
that is manufactured?

The Wirness: No, I could not.-

: Mr. Brair: The cane sugar would very much exceed the beet sugar, would
1t not? ,

The Wirness: We only produce in all of Canada from 10 to 11 per cent of
the sugar required to supply the Dominion—

Mr. Stewart (Lethbridge) : It is lower than 7 per cent.

Mr. Bramr: Did the Wallaceburg company operate all last year?

The Wirxess: I cannot tell you. I don’t know whether it operated in the
summer time or not—I doubt if it did. I think they did all their refining at
Montreal. They used to refine at Wallaceburg, but for the sugar beet work they
figure 90 days.

Mr. Brair: Three months?
~ The Wrrness: Yes, but they were not three months last year. They did it
In Jess than three months. ¢

Mr. Bram: You cannot give us an idea of how much cane sugar comes in?

The Wirxess: No, I haven't that.

Mr. BertranD: I understand that you have about 30000 acres under con-
tract in Wallaceburg and the other factory in Ontario? ;

The Wirness: Yes.

_ Mr. Berrraxp: Would the companies be prepared to take more acreage if
1t were offered to them?

The Wirness: I cannot answer that question—I don’t know.

Mr. BertranDp: I should imagine that would be very important for this
committee to know, if we are to subsidize the beet industry in order to stimu-
late production. !

The Wirrness: You must bear this in mind, that if they operated those
factories up until January—but after the season runs past early December
there is a greater loss because of the thawing and the freezing of the beets. If:
the beets would freeze up and stay frozen, why, they could operate all winter.

hey prefer to run about 90 days rather than to run the factory an extra month. -

Mr. BErTRAND: In normal times, but if the company accepts more acreage
and takes the chance of producing more sugar—

The WrrNess: I am not connected with the company and I did not ask .

hem that question.

. Mr. CarmicHAEL: Is it not a fact that if the business for the farmer nets
him g return of between $8 and $9 per acre plus wages for all his labour, if
€ was given a bonus on top of that would not it tend to increase the production?

The Wirness: Under present conditions the company could take about
15,000 acres more than they are taking. They are taking 30,000 acres this year
and they could take 45,000 without difficulty.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Just to follow that up: if the acreage were increased and

the company took that greater acreage would nob that produce more sugar and
Would not that aggravate the present world situation in which you stated there
Were about, 4,000,000 tons of a surplus. That is, there are 8,000,000 tons on hand, -
and the requirement is 4,000,000 tons. Would not that situation beaggravated
1f we paid a bonus to increase the production?
. The Wirness: The way some of our growers are looking at it is this: Here
IS the best paying crop we have at the present time; why cannot we produce this
Sugar instead of bringing it in from Cuba. That is the way our growers are
0oking at, it,
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Mr. Youna: If it is the best paying crop you have why do they want a
bonus? .

The Wirness: When you can get wheat at $1.25, beans at $2.50, and
tobacco at 18 cents and flue tobacco at 35 cents, our sugar beet industry down
there has real competition, but just at the present time those other crops are
selling for less money per acre than are the sugar beets.

Mr. VauLaNce: Mr. Reek, when those crops you mention bring the prices
which you have just suggested the sugar beet is naturally in line with them.

The Wirness: Our sugar beet is better to-day.

Mr. VaLuance: It is better to-day, but when the price of wheat was $1.25,
and beans $2.50, and tobacco 18 cents, and so on, then your sugar beets took the
same level, naturally, or they wouldn’t grow them at all.

' The Wirness: No, the sugar beet doesn’t get back to quite the same level.
Take wheat to-day, it is 60 cents. When it gets back to $1.25 sugar beets wouldn’t
bring in $10 a ton.

Mr. VaLLance: Hasn’t your sugar beet maintained a higher price because
of the fact that the wheat has gone down? If it doesn’t go down to the same
extent you naturally wouldn’t expect it to rise to the same extent. That is
your own argument. You say the sugar beet industry is the best cash crop.
Now, it has not gone down in proportion to those other cash crops that we have
mentioned—beans, tobacco, wheat and so on, so if it hasn’t gone down naturally
when wheat goes back sugar beets cannot go back to the same extent.

The WrtNess: No, but you have got to consider this: that there is the
matter of the distribution of labour. Now, your wheat crop yield is 40 bushels
an acre at $1.25 a bushel, and your bean yield around about 20 bushels, which
brings in a very nice return, and it is a matter of distribution of that labour.
And when I mentioned earlier, when you get one or two real wet sugar beet
harvests the farmer is discouraged. So that we get that competition.

Mr. Porteous: The answer to that question would be, there is more labour
cost in the production of beets than there is in the production of possibly the
other things which do not fluctuate as much.

The Wirness: Everything except tobacco.

Mr. McMiraN (Huron South): The whole thing is governed by the world
price. When we were getting $2.25 for our wheat sugar was not a high price.
We have not paid any more than $6 per hundred for sugar in these last three
or four years.

The CmamrrmaN: Mr, Reek, you said that the companies had' offers of
45,000 acres and were only willing to accept 30,000. Is it because they cannot
manufacture that many, is that the idea?

-The Wrrxess: Well, now, I cannot just answer that question, Mr. Chair-
man. The idea that I gathered from the president was that there is no money
in the game for them.

~ Mr. Brair: Mr. Reek, if there was some obstruction put on the sugar com-
ing in from Cuba would that help to develop our beet sugar?

The Wrrness: Oh, yes, naturally.

Mr. Brair: Would you approve of them obstructing raw sugar coming
in from Cuba so as to develop our beet sugar?
- The Wrrxess: 1 am not prepared to answer that question without going
into it more fully. I only got the word on Monday to come here and I left
on Tuesday morning.

Mr, Vavrance: Mr. Reek, I dont know anything about the sugar beet

business, but you say vou only operate 90 days. Is there not a condition that
the beet can be put into, for instance, so that it can be stored?
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The Wirness: Not that T know of.

‘Mr. Varrance: There is no process whereby it can be brought in and then
stored successfully? c
- The Wrrness: Not that I know of. The factory opens up the moment
- they start to harvest their beets and they are piled up at way-stations and so
forth until used up.
- Mr. EvutorT: What is the proportion of the total productlon of Canadas
Production altogether, as compared with the total production—take in refer-
ence to that 8,000,000 tons that you are speaking of, are you in a position to =~
Say what proportlon of the production of sugar, what pelcentage of the total
production is Canada’s production? Z
- The Wirness: Well, the last figures T had were 10 per cent and 11 per
¢ent.  You see, we use about 98 pounds of sugar per head in Canada. 32
Mr. Evrviorr: Do I understand that there have been some negotxatmn
among the sugar producing countries as to the amount of production? :
The Wirness: Absolutely, yes. : S
3 Mr. Eruiorr: Do you suppose that has anything to do with the fact ths;t .
 this company declines to handle more than 30,000 acres? = &
: The Wrrness: I don’t hardly think so. I honestly believe that the Do»-; ot
- Minion Sugar Company at the present time is paying every dollar they ean
get out of the sugar beets. That is my honest belief. I think that is one reasong~
“the principal reason.
Mr. Loucks: As far as bonus is concerned, there can be only one thmg,i_
and that would be— SRR
The Wirness: Purely to protect the Canadian manufacturer. o
The Cuamrman: Mr. Reek, vou said that. the Dominion Sugar Company
~ had bought a cane sugar plant in Montreal?
The Wrrxess: Yes. 5
The Cuamman: Can you give us any figures as to whether it 18 more
~ Profitable to refine cane sugar or beet sugqr? “
The Wrrxess: No, I cannot, Mr. Chalrman I.am not in touch with that
end of the work at all. J;
The Cramman: Any further questions, gentlemen‘? If not, I think ‘the
thanks of the committee is due to Mr. Reek for his presentation of the farmer'ﬁ
case so far as the sugar beet industry gs eoncerned.
~ We have another witness with us to-day—Mr. Simpson of Petrolia. Is {t,
the pleasure of the committee to hear Mr, Simpson? i

Witness retired.

THoMAS Simpson, called.

The CHAIRMAN Mr. Simpson, you might inform the commlttee of your
~ OCcupation. ' Are you a sugar beet grower?
 The Wrirngss: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I have been 'a farmer a}]
my Jife and for the last 30 years, since we had the sugar beet factory in
‘Western Ontario, I have been growing sugar beets, and so far as the growing
- sugar beets is concerned I should know a little something about it and the
of growing. :
- Now, the information I have will, no doubt, cover a good deal of the
ground that Mr. Reek has covered, and I am afraid a lot of this will be
Tepetition, 1 have here, however, somethmg that will probably be of interest
Jou.  That is, how we consider the preparation of the land, the cost of

S
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production and yield, and I have also a lot of information here with regard
to the test of sugar beets. I have the test right from the factory so there is no
disputing it.

To begin with, to give you an idea of what we consider the proper land
to grow sugar beets on, there is a clay sub-soil land that was timbered with
elm and black ash before it was ecleared out for farming purposes, and we
think the same as Mr. Reek does, that to grow beets successfully you need
to grow them after fall wheat or red clover or corn. 'We have had remarkable
success after growing on timothy soil. We think that the preparation of the
land has a great deal to with the success of the crop of the following year.
For instance, when we make up our mind to put a field, or a number of fields,
into sugar beets for the next season, we try, if possible, to give the land a real
cultivation after the hay is cut or after the grain is cut, or something like
that in order to destroy any weeds that may possibly grow up.

The Cuamman: That is fall cultivation?

. The Witness: That is fall cultivation. After we have gang ploughed it
or disced it, or something like that, we plough very deep in the fall, late in the
fall. And I don’t know, in Lambton county that we possibly use as much
fertilizer as they do in the county of Kent. We have a little different quality of
land, a little heaVier quality of land. Tt seems to be very well adapted for
the growing ‘of sugar beets, especially sugar beets with a high sugar content.

When we start in the spring we generally try to have our beets sown along
the latter part of April, if the weather is favourable, to the 1st of May up to
the 10th of May. That is when we are sowing a big acreage we sow possibly
half of our crop at that time and then we finish sowing probably two weeks
later. That is to give the labour a chance to keep ahead of the growth. The
amount of work we put on this land is just something like the cost that would
ordinarily take place in the putting in of oats, wheat, barley or anything like
that, and I figure in the preparation of the land, once over with a harrow, at
a cost of 50 cents an acre. I think that is a pretty fair price; and the ploughing
at a certain price, and the labour, and the cost of seed. Mr. Reek has told
you that so there is no need for me to go into that. The cost of seed is 15 cents
a pound, and we are sowing about 15 pounds to the acre. Here is a list of
what T consider a fair price to allow a farmer, or allow anybody else for getting
the ground ready for a sugar beet crop: : ;

Ploughing the ground and preparing with the dise, and other work—that is,
the season before you plant a beet, I figure that at $4.50 per acre, and harrow-
ing and sowing at about $1.50 per acre. The seed will cost you $2.25, as Mr.
Reek told you, and the blocking and thinning $8 per acre; the flat hoeing that
follows the blocking and thinning, probably three weeks after they are blocked,
and then when you have cultivated your beets a few times there will be a few
weeds spring up and this flat hoeing, as we call it, is to get rid of all those
~ weeds. Then we cultivate the sugar beets probably once a ‘week or possibly
a little oftener. It depends on the'condition of the weather. If the weather
is very dry we cultivate to create a moisture. Our land is different in that way
from where Mr. Reek is. Our land will crack very deep. You will see
tremendous eracks in the ground and if you do not keep the ground cultivated
it cracks considerably worse and dries out your crop. Then that represents a
total of, say, about $27 per acre. It leaves you $19 per acre in labour. Now,
with regard to labour, we have Belgian labour and we have other foreign
labour in there, Roumanians—every class of people, I think, in the world almost.
But I can say this that our own Canadian boys can do just as good work and
just as much work in this topping and thinning as-any foreign labour you
can get. They do not put in as long a day, but while they are working they
are working just as satisfactorily and do just as much work per hour, and they
\
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make splendid wages. N()\*I think possibly I am right in saying that an
_ ordinary good beet worker will block and thin, oh, from one-half to three-
quarters of an acre. Iz not that right, Mr. Reek?

Mr. Reek: Yes.

The Wirness: Per day. But we do think that the earlier we get at the
beets to thin them after they come up and form, say, three or four leaves is
best. We should not let the growth get too big before we get them blocked.
While they are in that condition, we have an opportunity, if we are a little
careful, to select the big strong plant, and it is the big strong plant that is the
big strong beet every time. I will just say, like Mr. Reek, that we consider
the sugar beet crop as a cash crop and also a crop that helps the farmer to
fight weeds of every description. We have them up there to a certain extent,
but not so bad where we are growing beets as in the other sections. The sow
. thistle is creeping in and other filthy weeds are getting into the land, and we
have got to fight them with just such crops as corn, sugar beets, turnip and
anything like that, and fight them every day during the season. Now, with
regard to lifting the beets. If the season has been dry and the beet comes to
maturity early, the company will allow us to start lifting the beets about the
latter week in September, but we are all instructed to get to work and lift
our beets in the first week of October if possible. To be sure, the longer growing
season will give you a bigger acreage, but the longer you delay getting your
beets out the chances are that you will run into wet weather later in the fall
and wet weather decreases the amount of the sugar content in your beet. I
Would like to say that we have drills that sow four rows of sugar beets at a
time. Those drills are spaced with each drill sowing the same distance apart
—about twenty-two to twenty-four inches apart in a row. We have also a
cultivator that will cover exactly the same ground that the drill goes over.
It cultivates the four rows. It is controlled by the driver when he is driving
‘along. He has his feet on two little stirrups and he ean control with the wheels,
and he can follow the rows right to an inch. It will cultivate rows within
about two inches with the sugar beet row in the centre of the two inches.

Mr. Porteous: Do you sow them on the level?

The Wirxess: Oh, yes, right on the level. As I said, we start harvesting
about the last of September or the first week in October. We have lifters that
are made purposely for lifting the sugar beets out of the road. A team and a
. man with a sugar beet lifter can lift about two acres or two and a half acres
. ber day. That lifts the beet and they stick right on the top of the ground.

~ lLhey do not grow out like mangles or anything like that.

~ The Cuamrman: The part of the beet that is out of the ground is not
- Suitable for sugar? : |

The Wirness: No. It is not.
Mr. Vavance: Do you take the tops off them before you dig them?

| The Wirness: No. We will get eight rows lifted. Our labourers will
A Start and they will make a division in the centre of the eight rows and they
. Will put, two rows here piled together with the tops all ‘one way and they will
it follow right across the field that way and come back and follovy across again,
} ~3nd you have four rows of beets laid out to top with two rows in each row of
f)eet,s, vou understand? Now, you top them and throw them into the centre
of those two rows right along. The men are experts at it. Anybody can be
& good beet worker if they have the will to stick to it. They say all you need
be a good beet worker is to have a strong back and a weak mind.
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The Cramman:” You made some reference 8 the cost of production, but 3
you have not outlined what it has cost for this ploughing and lifting the beets =
and also for the delivery. I would like to have that so we can have a com- =

parison of your cost of production with that of Mr. Reek.

The WrrNess: The cost of delivering has a great deal to do with the 4
location of your farm, either to the railway siding or how far you are from the

sugar beet factory.
Mr. McMiLLan: How near are you to the railway siding?

The Wrrxess: Our farm is possibly three-quarters of a mile from the 4

railway siding.

Mr. McMmraN: And have you any information as to how far the farthest ;-

one growing beets is from the railway?

The Wrirness: Well, near operation is better for beets. I know farmers
that were driving their team eight or ten miles to the siding. The beets were
. drawn to the siding. Of course, those can be loaded in the car and put in the

car, but generally the beets are pitted right on the siding, and the sugar beet

company, after they have got through with the farmers delivering beets, hire E

teams to load them in the cars again. That costs in the neighbourhood of
about twenty-five to forty cents a ton to deliver them out of the pits into the
cars. :

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: The company usually pay the freight?

The Wrrness: They pay the freight. Our price is five or six at the siding

plus what we get for the sugar content.

Mr. Youna: You said that our Canadian boys could do just as good work = -

in the beet field as the European worker, but they were not willing to do so;
they would not work the same hours Will you explain that

The Wirness: I beg your pardon. I am sorry if I made you believe that.
Our boys have chores to do in the morning and they have chores to do at noon

and in the evening. The Belgian labourer gets out of bed and eats a bite and |
. he can go right on the job. ;

Mr. Varnance: Of course, the Canadian boy would do the same if he was

~ supplanting these fellows?

The Wirness: Oh, yes.
Hon. Mr. MoraerwsLL: And do the Belgian boys live with the farmer?

The Wirness: No. In fact, the sugar company furnish little camps, and we
will draw them right back into our field. It is probably built on a little truck,
and they live right there. We try to have the conditions just as good as we can

so that they are right on the work. They do not need to travel far at the time

they quit. Sometimes the Belgians will start just at daylight in the morning

and they work until dark at night.
Mr. Youna: What wages do they make in a day?

The Wrrness: Oh, it depends upon how good a workman he is, how fast

he is—about five, six or seven dollars.

Mr. YounG: And will have continuous work through the growing season?
The Wirxess: Well, now, no; not at the sugar beets. Take after the flat
hoeing he has very little to do with the beets until they are lifted in the fall
again, but he gets work with the farmers during the harvést, putting in the hay, =
thrashing, drawing manure, filling the silo, and a great many get work at the

tobacco factories.

Mr. Younc: When he is busiest working with the beets, either in the spring
seeding or the cultivating later on or harvesting in the fall, is that the busy ;';‘,
~season in other branches of agriculture? 5

The WirNess: Not more so than usual.

T
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M;‘. Youna: How many days in a year would a man have work for those
Wages in the beet field?

: The Wirness: A good beet worker will take care of twenty-five or thirty
acres,

Mr. Youne: How many day’s work will that give him?

The Wirness: Well, if he puts in a long day he will possibly get three-
Quarters of an acre done that day or maybe a little more.
Mr. Youna: He will probably get forty days work in the season?
The Witness: Yes.
~Mr. Young: And can all the other days be occupied with other farm work,
Or 1s he idle?
. The Wirxess: He can have his time occupied working for the farmers or
ditching for the municipality, anything like that. They are splendid workers.
Mr. Youna: What does he do when the season is over?

A tThe Wirness: Well, they generally figure on doing very little during the
Inter,

Mr, Youna: They do not work in the factories?

The Wirness: Sometimes they do get a job stripping tobacco from the
growers of tobacco. :

Mr. Youna: Do they work in the sugar factories?
The Wrrness: Some do.
i . Mr. Younc: Have you any knowledge what wages those people get in
| Eul‘ope?

The Wirness: No, of course I have heard some say that the wages were
very very low.

Mr. Youxe: For the same kind of work?

The Wirness: Yes. For the same kind of work.

Y
- & Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Do you pay them by the acre usually for whatever they
i are doing, or do you pay them by the hour or by the day?

0 P "‘n'; T

I The Wirness: We generally pay them by the acre, and we find it a good
j Plan when we are employing foreign labour to say to them, “here, now, if you.

:,KT‘) ake care and handle these beets carefully, hoe them good and top them wal
5 nd everything like that, and if we get, say, ten or eleven tons of a crop, we will
4 Pay the usual price for blocking, thinning and hoeing, and any additional tonnage
F_’ : Vﬁ}e get for our acreage we will divide with you and give you something extra.”

WOW, that is a very great encouragement to those men to do that with them, and
€ get better work—a good deal better work.
Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: Do the women work that way too?
The Wirness: Yes.
Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: The foreign women?
- The Wirngss: The foreign women.
Hon. Mr. Evviorr: The boys too? 3
not (;I‘he Wirngss: Of course, the boys have to léarn sometimes, but they do
Po 20 as good work, and we have to watch them pretty closely or you will see
Ssibly two or three beets left in a bunch, and they are just simply spmled.
not lI)VIr' CarmicuagL: There is a point, Mr. Chairman, you mentioned that has
€en cleared up. Mr. Simpson gave us the cost of all the farm operations
di *0 much per acre for plowing, harrowing and so on of $27 per acre, but that
ban DOt include lifting the beets and transporting them to the factory. Now,
.YOU put them all together and give us the total cost, to the farmer of pro-

d
Ucing ap acre of beets?
35755
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The Wirness: Well, the lifting of the beets, as I say—a man with a team
or a boy with a team can lift about two to two and a half acres. Allowing, say,
five or six dollars a day, you can easily see what the cost would be—about $2.50
or $3 an acre.

Mr. Porteous: That does not include the topping?

The Wirness: No.

Mr. Varrance: Did I understand you to say that the companies finance
you during the growing season?

The Wirness: If we employ foreign labour the company pays the labourer
for the blocking, hoeing and thinning and keeps it out of the price of the beets.

Mr. SprouLk: If you do that blocking yourself, ecan you contract that way?

The Wrrness: If my own boys did it they could be paid for that work just
the same as the foreigner, but when we do it ourselves we lift the whole thing
because, all the money advanced to us they charge a certain rate of interest on.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Now, the other witness was very definite in stating that
the total cost to the farmer was $47 per acre and the total return about $56. He
made a net profit of $8 or $9 per acre. Can you follow along that same line
and give us the total cost to the farmer and give us the total return so we will

- know what position he is in?

The Wirxess: I guess Mr. Reek included in his return so much per acre for
fertilizer. Now, I have not ineluded that. We feed a great many cattle in our
country, and I think a good deal of fertilizer, but there is no fertilizer that will
compare with the barnyard manure.

Mr. Varrance: And don’t you charge that up to the feed crop and credit
it to the cattle?

The Wirness: Well, possibly I should do it, but we do not do it.

Mr. McMiLLAN: Have you made a practice of sowing fertilizer along with
your manure?

The WrrNEgss: In thirty years I have sown fertilizer twice with the beets:

Mr. McMiLLan: What was the result?

The WirnEss: I could not say that I was benefited-five cents. That is my
candid opinion.

Hon. Mr. Ecviorr: I think the committee would be interested in getting
your estimate, as nearly as you can give it in a lump sum, of the cost per acre
of producing sugar beets?

The Witness: As I said, plowing the ground in the season before $4.50 per

. acre. That was the plowing and the after-harvest cultivation. Harrowing in
the spring we figured about $1 an acre to go over the field twice. It costs in the
neighbourhood of fifty cents an acre to sow the beets. We can sow ten or twelve
acres in a day. The seed costs $2.25. Blocking and thinning costs $8. The
hoeing costs $3. The topping and piling costs $8. There is a cost of $19 an
acre that we have got to pay either the Belgian or the Hollander or whoever is
doing the work. That is the actual outlay—the actual money you pay for
your c¢rop. This other work is like any other ordinary work on a farm. We do
not generally charge that up, but we have to charge up the seeding, the sowing,
the harrowing and the plowing, but we have not charged up land and a certain

. amount of values for this land. If we were only to charge what we are getting
out of it, or something like that now, we would not need to put a very big price
on that.

- Mr. McMimLraN: In that way what is your total?
The Wrrness: About $27 an acre.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: That is without any allowance for fertilizer?

S—— e
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The Wirness: Yes; without any allowance for fertilizer.
Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: And no allowance for land?

The WirNess: No; no allowance for land.

Mr. CarmricHAEL: Give us the returns per acre.

The Wrrness: Our land has returned us an average of around ten or eleven
tons and we have had as high as twenty-two.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: That is an average of about ten or eleven, and a price
minimum of five dollars with a possibility of it being more?

The Wrrness: Yes.

Mr. CARMICHAEL: So your return runs from $50 to $55 an acre?

The WirNEss: Yes, on a ten-ton crop. ;

Mr. CarmicHAEL: How would vou like to trade for a wheat farm in the
Wwest ?

Mr. Varrance: You are not in the market.

The WirNess: I don’t know much about the west. Here are the beets that
have been tested. You will see the tests, the tare, and everything,

Mr. Seroure: Could you give us some of the tests?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. BoucHarn: You differ according to the season?

The WrtNEss: Oh, yes. Now, here is one showing 18 per cent sugar content
and here is another showing 16.4 per cent.

Mr. McMiLran: Could you prepare that and give it to the committee for
publication? ;

The Wrirxess: I will give you the whole bunch of them. We have tested
here up as high as 22 per cent. Now, I could not say that that is the general rule,,

ut we have them as high as 22 per cent and down as low at 16 per cent.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: What would you say is your average for a ten year
Deriod?

The Wrrness: Well, now, Mr. Elliott, that is a little hard to say, because in -
A wet year it is lower.

Mr. Prcken: How is this test made—out of your total crop?

The Wrrness: Every load of beets I take to the siding or take to the factory,
there is a certain number taken off your load, one here and one there.

Mr. Picken: Every load?

The Wirnuss: Every load. That is put in a basket or a sack and taken to
the f.qct.ory, and they take and select three—after you have taken the tare and
the dirt off they take three ordinary beets and they split—possibly Mr. Reek
could describe the process better than I ecould. They serape the pulp out of the
;’Er}" centre of each of these three beets and it is put into a- little container and

naiysed. :

The Wirnmss: That gives you the sugar cgntent, and here is the way they

~ bPut the test,

th ‘Mr. Varrance: Well, Mr. Simpson, is the grower, considering the figures

thg" You gave, showing the profits that are possible in the sugar beet industry,
nking of coming before a committee like this, or do you think you can com
efore a committee like this and ask for a subsidy? g

The Wrrness: I would like to.

Mr. Varrance: Do you think it would be in your own interést? Do you

think competition would be keener?
4357833
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The Witness: I don’t know. There is this about it. We take about the
amount of beets that could be produced. It would certainly mean that more
factories would have to be built. There is a certain limit to what may be
manufactured in any factory to make it profitable. For instance, you cannot
-draw this material too far away from the factory, and you have got to be near
the siding to get the full benefit of that. What we would need would be more
factories scattered over the country.

Mr. VauLAnce: Mr. Simpson, you stated also that you fed a lot of cattle.

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. VarLrance: Did you ever use the beet pulp?

The Wrrness: 1 did, several times. The Sugar Beet company offered to load
the pulp into cars and ship it back to our siding if I would pay the freight myself.

The Cramrman: Wet or dry?

The Wirness: Wet pulp. When freights were down on our railroads I did
that for a considerable time; and we found it very valuable for feed, especially

for feeding milch cows.

Mr. Varrance: Especially to milch cows?

The Wirness: Yes. °

Mr. VaLLance: Succulent.

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. PickeL: How would you keep this pulp?

The Wirness: There is the big trouble. You cannot keep it very long. In
cold weather like this, you can keep it very very well, but take a few warm days
and fermentation sets in. :

Mr. Youna: Did I understand you to say, Mr. Simpson, you could have this
stuff if you paid the freight, and as long as the freight rates were low, it paid

you to take it? But with freight rates at the present level you cannot afford to
buy it? A
’ The WitnEss: Yes.. I cannot afford to pay the rates that are charged to-day.

Mr. Young: What is your distance from the factory?

The Wrrness: Well, by rail, I really thmk it would be about thirty or forty
‘miles.

Mr. McMirran: It would be the same distance all around that distriet?

The Wrrness: I think so. The Dominion Sugar Beet company have been
paying a rate of $1.50 a ton from our siding to take the beets over to the factory;
s0, of course, we were expected to pay the same freight back .

‘ Mr. Young: Would you please tell us what you think of the sugar beets as

.a rctation crop?

The Witness: Well, we think it is a splendid crop in the line of rotation.
We find that in growing spring wheat or barley or oats, that ground grown with
" sugar beet is almost as good as summer fallow; and we will get from ten to

fifteen, yes, and twenty bushels to the acre more on that ground than any other
- ifield.

Mr. Young: How often do you put land under beets in a wide rotation?

The Wirness: Well, our system of farming is this: we plow the ground,

either stubble or something like that; we prepare it for the sugar beets for next
year, and after that we so either barley or oats or spring wheat, as I told you,
and if we sow barley we plow it up in the fall, and put it in in the fall, and we
would probably seed it down with alfalfa, and timothy, and on about a five or
_.8ix year rotation—
Mr. Younag: About five or six years.

/
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Mr. Varrance: Do you summer fallow in rotation?
The WirNess: Yes. 1 .
Mr. Youna: If the growing of beets became very profitable, would it

happen to disturb the rotation so that they would put in beets every three
Years? :

The Wrrness: Oh, I don’t know. You see, I will tell you—you take the.
county of Lambton, I am speaking of that particular county, because I know
It very well. We have something over 600 and some odd thousand acres of
land that is suitable; provided it was all tile drained, it is suitable for the
Production of sugar beets. We could grow an average of 100,000 acres a year
a?% still retain the rotation, and that amount of land would supply quite a lot
Of beets. :

Mr. Youna: None of that land would be called marginal land?
The Wirness: No.

- Mr. Young: It is all first class land for beet growing?
The Wirness: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr:  The ordinary size of a farm there is from one hundred
to two hundred acres, I suppose?

The Wirness: 1 beg your pardon?

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: What is the size of farms there?

The Wirness: Well, they vary. The ordinary farm is 100 aere farm.

) Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: On a 100 acre farm, how much is your average beet
' aCreage? ! ;
The Wirxess: Do you mean the amount growing beets?

Hon. Mr. Evutort: Yes.

The Wrirngss: Oh, we could grow all we wanted, but we would grow
Probably ten or fifteen acres.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Per year? |
The Wirness: Per year.
Mr. Stewarr: You cannot grow all you want to grow?
The Wirxess: No.
Mr. Varrance: The company controls that. g
The Wirnpss: The company controls that. The company says to us, “if
You grew beets last year for us, you may grow a certain amount this year.”
ey won’t let us grow all we want to grow, just what they tell us to grow. -
- Mr. Vaunaxce: Do they interfere in the rotation as to how you shall
Proceed to grow them? '
The Wirness: No. The company gives us every assistance they can.
Mr. Srewarr: On the reduced acreage? j
o tThe Witness: On the reduced acreage, on account of the factory’s inability
ake care of the greater acreage.
Mr. Boucnarp: Are you growing your own seed?
The Wrrxess: No; the seed is brought frem Germany, I guess.
Hon. Mr. Eviorr: Supplied by the company to you?
The Wirngss: The company supplies the seed to us.
% Ml_‘. Prcker: Mr. Simpson, this would not be a question so much of bonus,-
Privilege of producing a bigger acreage.
et ’ghe Wirness:  Well, if we had the prices as they are to-day, 85, as a fiat
N beets, and a promise of an increase according to the sugar beet content),
€ would be very very willing to increase our acreage, and we eould grow—

s
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Mr. PickeL: That would be satisfactory to you?

The Wrrness: Yes. It would also have a tendency of supplying a very
great deal of labour to help out at a time like this.

Mr. Loucks: You would say at the present time, under circumstances as
they are, your salvation is the limitation of acreage that the company provides?

The Wirness: Well, it is not so much what we have to say, in it as the
company cannot really take care of any more acreage. They cannot really take
care of any more. acreage. '

Hon. Mr. Erurorr:  With regard to ascertaining the prices, I see it is done by
taking the average net selling price per 100 pounds obtained by the company from
the sales of its granulated beet sugars in sacks sold and delivered, according to
the company’s records, during the period from the time when beet sugar from
the 1932 crop is available for sale, until the entire product of the said crop shall
have been sold—that is from your agreement, I see. Some years ago you used to
have an average extending over a number of years.

The Wrirness: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Erutorr: That kept the prices steady.

‘The WiTnEss: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Now, I see it is fixed by the average net selling price
for one year?

The Wirness: Yes.

#  Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: So that your price is still subject to fluctuatior, just
as it was before? '

The Wirness: Yes, it is. They cannot make a contract for more than one
year at a time owing to not knowing what may happen in the price of sugar.

. Mr. Seroure: Have you any figures there to show how much the acreages
have fallen off, Mr. Simpson.

The Wrrxess: In Lambton county we grew a great many beets for the
Crosswell company, over in Michigan, and the Powasson company, over in
Michigan, and the Bay City company used to come in there, and the Marie city.:
There were four or five different Michigan factories who were all getting the
‘acreage in Lambton and Essex, and I guess some in Kent.

AREA, YIELD, AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEET CROP IN CANADA, 1929, 1930, 1931

Year Area Yield Average Total
Price Value
acres tons -\ $
Ll TS PO AR IR RS S S T e T 43,464 8:37 6 85 2,492,000
1t R T TR AR LI o s G TP B % 52, 500 8-97 6 87 3,238,000
2 el S gl SR SV S B AR R 50, 647 9-06 6 12 2,807,000

AREA, YIELD AND VALUE OF SUGAR BEET CROP IN ONTARIO, 1929, 1930, 1931

Year d Area Yield Average Total
Price Value
acres tons Fics § $
MAMEAI Cf MR b 2 s T R 0 ek o gl e 36,864 8-25 6 66 2,025, 000
BB Sy o LA S TR o L R 38,000 8-90 7 00 2,380,000
U e B G SR BB, IR e SR e A, e LIS RS 38,047 9-30 6 00 2,124,000
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. _Of this area of sugar beets grown in Ontario annually, practically two-thirds of the acreage is grown
in Kent County. The balance being grown in the Counties of Essex and Lambton. A very small per-
Centage of the total is grown in Middlesex and Elgin counties. v

1921—86, 273 acres of sugar beets grown in Lambton County.
1928—5,913 ¥ . '
1930—3, 909 o o v
1931—not over 2,000 acres & 2

The falling off in acreage is due to the withdrawal of the Michigan Sugar Beet Company from Ontario
48 a source of raw product, also to the fact that the Ontario Sugar Beet refineries were able to secure the

:ﬂcpnly or acreage within wagon-haul of their own factories. It is not necessary to go so far afield for beet
reage. :

Lambton County farmers are trained in the growing of Sugar Beets and find their production a profit-
able branch of the agricultural industry.

Lambton County has an area of 650,000 acres, less than one-half of one per cent is suitable land for
growing sugar beets. Lambton County could support two sugar beet refineries requiring a capacity of
,000 acres each, without any interference with the general farming practised. This would only call for

0 acres of each 100-acre farm.

The CuamrMAN: Mr. Reek covered that very fully in his statement; he
gave the acreage per year for the last ten years. ;

Gentlemen, if you are satisfied, is it the wish of the committee that the
thanks of the committee shall be tendered to Mr. Simpson and Mr. Reek for
their splendid talk this morning? :

Carried.

The CuarMAN: We have a contract here of the Canada and Dominion
ugar company, limited. Would you like that included in the evidence?

Carried.

Hon. Mr. Evttorr: 1 would also suggest a copy of the contract that was
Used in the plan which Mr. Sproule spoke of be included in the record.

Mr. Sprovre: Here is the Michigan contract.

The Cuamman: Hand it to the clerk, and it will be included in the minutes:

of the meeting.

Now, with regard to the next meeting on Tuesday, the committee the other
ay gave authority to call two gentlemen from the west, one a representative of
e British Columbia Sugar Refining company, and the other a representative of

he Beet Growers’ Association of Alberta. Telegrams have been forwarded to those
gentlemen, asking them to come and appear before us. I don’t know what the
Dames of the gentlemen are who will be sent by the Beet Growers’ Association.

n? it? the pleasure of the committee to meet on Tuesday to hear these gentle-
en X

Carried.

Hon. Mr. Erutorr: Ten o'clock?
The Craamman: Ten or eleven o’clock?

Mr. CarmicmaeL: 1 would say eleven o’clock, Mr. Chairman. It is not
twelve o’clock yet, and we are finished with two Wwitnesses this morning.

Mr. Stewarr: If T might mention this, Mr. Chairman. I believe that the
Beot Growers’ are going to pay for an extra man to come down. He is being
Sent on their own expense from Southern Alberta. There will be two men from

ere. We are to have a representative from the Cane Sugar Refinery of Van-
fouver, g company that operates two plants, and it seems to me that it is
Mpossible to get through with these three gentlemen In one morning unless we
Start at ten o’clock.
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Mr. Younag: I will get up a little earlier.

The CramMax: I think, gentlemen, that a sub-committee should take undar ‘
consideration the necessity of having a representative of the Dominion Sugar
_ company here as well. Is it the pleasure of the committee to do that?

Carried.

We could have him here at a later date. Is that satisfactory? If so, I ?'
think we can consider the meeting adjourned for the day. 2

Committee adjourned until Tuesday 15th.



APPENDIX “B”

CANADA AND DOMINION SUGAR COMPANY, LIMITED

Suecar Beer CoNTRACT

Concerning Raising and Delivery of Sugar Beets for Campaign of 1932

1. The undersigned hereby agrees, during the year commencing with the
Spring of 1932 to plant, cultivate and harvest and deliver to Canada and
Dominion Sugar Company, Limited (hereinafter called the Company)........
acres of Sugar Beets on the following described lands, to wit: in Lot..........
T R AR e e e e Tomwndhdn: DEl L asesd e il duni vait ol s 40 in the
B ol o i S e R e e e Province of Ontario.

2. At least 15 pounds of seed per acre shall be planted, which seed shall
be furnished by the Company at 15 cents per pound, and the cost of same is
to be deducted from the first payment made for beets delivered. The title to
said seed and to said crop of beets from the time when the same begins to
grow, shall be and remain in the Company.

3. The beets are to be given due eare and cultivated in a proper and
h_usbandlike manner, and the grower will follow any instructions which may be
glven by the Company in regard to preparing the soil, seeding, caring for, har-
vesting and delivering the crop.

4. In case the grower does not give the said beets due care or does not
follow the instructions from the Company regarding the caring for or harvest-
Ing the crop, then the Company shall have the right, by its officers, servants
and agents, to enter upon the lands above set forth and to care for, cultivate,
harvest and retain the crop and charge the expense thereof to the grower.

5. All beets delivered under this contract shall be as free from dirt as
Possible, and without weeds and leaves, and shall be properly topped by the
grower by passing the knife under the lower leaf mark at right angles to the
longitudinal axis of the beet.

6. Said beets shall be harvested and loaded by the grower for the Com-
Pany on cars or trucks if provided, and if not then in piles, at one of the Com-
Pany’s stations, or delivered at the factory sheds, at such time and in such
quantities as may be directed by the Company. The Company shall not be
bound to receive or pay for beets which, in the judgment of the Company’s
Ispector, contain rot, or are otherwise unfit or undesirable for making sugar.

7. It is understood and agreed that all beets delivered from wagons or
trucks shall be unloaded as directed by the Company, and if forked into piles,
all beets scattered on the ground by the grower shall be picked up by hirp and

rown on the pile before wagon or truck is moved. F rozen_beets dehveyed
at weigh stations must not be unloaded into piles but must \Vlthput exception
e loaded directly into cars. g

8. Beets grown hereunder and delivered at the place named in paragraph
12 on cars or trucks if provided by the Company, and if cars or trucks are not
Provided then in piles, or at the option of the grower at one or more of the

55
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Company’s factory sheds, in good condition in accordance with the terms of
this contract, will be paid for, subject to tare for all dirt and improper topping,
as follows:—

(A) The price per ton for beets delivered by the grower to the Company
shall be based upon the average sugar content of said beets as shown by tests
made by the Company in accordance with Section C of this paragraph, and
also upon the average net proceeds of the Company’s beet sugars from the
crop of 1932 to be ascertained by: (1) taking the average net selling price
per one hundred pounds obtained by the Company from the sales of its granu-
lated beet sugars in sacks sold and delivered, according to the Company’s
records, during the period from the time when beet sugar from the 1932 erop
is available for sale until the entire product of the said crop shall have been
sold, or until February 28, 1933, whichever shall first oceur, and, (2) deducting
therefrom (a) the actual cost of cartage, storage, selling and overhead expense
in respect of the said sales, and, (b) an average amount per one hundred pounds
of freight based upon the regular railway freight tariff, from factory to pur-
chaser in case of each of such sales, and, (¢) the average amount per one hun-
dred pounds which shall be or become payable by the Company upon the sale
of any and all beet sugar manufactured from the crop of 1932 for all Govern-
ment taxes in respect of the manufacture and sale thereof, and the said price
shall be calculated in accordance with the following schedule:—

AvVERAGE NET SELLING PRICE OBTAINED FOR SUGAR

$ cts.] $ cts.] $ cts.| $ cts.|] $ cts.] $ cts.|] $ cts.] $ cts.] $ cts.
400 4 50 500 5 50 6 00 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00
Sugar in Beet Price Per Ton or Brers

L o P SN st S 5 00 5 00 500 5 50 6 00 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00
B R F T hom Wi 5 00 5 00 550 | ° 600 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00 8 50
AT ST A SR 5 00 5 50 6 00 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00 8 50 9 00
RS S I e 3 50 6 00 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00 8 50 9 00 9 50
1 1 I R A SR NS 6 00 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00 8 50 9 00 9 50 10 00
N A ANV, T A - 6 50 7 00 7 50 8 00 8 50 9 00 9 50 10 00 10 50
1) P B Ry SR 7 00 7 60 8 00 8 50 9 00 950' 10 00 | 10 50 11 00

The said price shall be increased by $1 per ton of beets for each $1 per 100
pounds of said proceeds of the Company’s beet sugar in excess of $8 per
one hundred pounds, and shall be increased or decreased by fifty cents per ton
for each 1 per cent of sugar content in the said beets in excess of 20 per cent
or under 14 per cent, respectively.

Fractions of $1 of the said proceeds of sugar and fractions of the per-
centage of sugar content shall be calculated and paid for proportionately in
the same manner. /

(B) The said net proceeds of the Company’s Beet Sugar, after being com-
puted by the Company from their books, shall be checked and confirmed or
corrected by a reliable firm of Chartered Accountants to be appointed by a
committee composed of the respective managers of The Imperial Bank of
Canada, Chatham, Ontario, and the Canadian Bank of Commerce, Chatham,
Ontario, and in case of difference of opinion between them, the appointment
shall be made by the Manager of the Bank of Montreal, Chatham, Ontario.
The certificate of the said firm shall be binding upon both the grower and the
Company.

(C) Samples of the beets delivered at the Company’s weigh stations or
factories will be tested by the Company at its laboratories and the results of
these tests shall be final and binding on both parties hereto. One sample shall
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be taken and one test made of each wagon load and the average determined
by dividing the sum of the test figures of all the loads by the total number of
~ loads delivered by the grower. In the case of delivery by cars from- points
other than those at which the Company has weigh stations, as provided in
Paragraph 9, each car load of beets shall be tested by three samples, the average
result of which shall be applied to all the beets in such car. In view of the
great amount of detailed labour entailed by this provision it is agreed that, in
the event of accident, bad weather, impassible road conditions or temporary
disability of the Company’s weighman or any other cause whatsoever, prevent-
ng the Company from making tests of one or more deliveries, then the average
of the test of the other delivery by the grower shall be taken as the average
of the whole. The method and operation of testing may be inspected at any
time by the grower.
(D) Notwithstanding that the net return from sugar or the sugar content
of the beet may fall below the figures given in the schedule set forth above,

‘ the lowest price which will be paid for sugar beets grown and delivered in

g accordance with the terms of this contract shall be $5 per net ton.

E ; (E) For Beets delivered by wagon or truck and unloaded by the grower

1 In beet bins at the factory, the sum of $ .75 per net ton will be paid in addition

4 to the compensation set forth in the above schedule and the Company guarantees

o a minimum price of $5.75 per net ton for beets so delivered.

(F) Initial payments shall be made on the 15th of each month for all beets
delivered hereunder up to the 20th of the preceding month and shall be at
the rate of at least $5 per net ton. Final payment of any balance due here-
under shall be made on the 15th of March, 1933. Provided, however, that the
Company shall have the right to deduet from any payment due hereunder any
Indebtedness owing by the grower to the Company on any account.

E 9. Any grower or growers collectively who are unable to deliver beets at
g one of the Company’s weigh stations may load full cars for shipments direct
f,'(, to the factory where the same, on arrival, will be weighed, tared and tested and

paid for in accordance with the provisions hereof. In such cases the Company
will receive only ecars loaded to full minimum weights and will pay no charges
i other than railway freight.

i 10. All wagons or trucks used by the grower in the hauling and delivering
E- of said .heets shall have boxes with tight bottoms, also tight sides and ends for
E}‘ four inches above bottoms, and shall be free from holes and cracks of sufficient
b S1ze for dirt to sift through. Beets must be forked from wagon or truck by the
grower with a regular beet fork and all dirt remaining in wagon or truck must
L' be weighed out with wagon or truck.

: 11. The Company positively does not guarantee to provide labour for the
grower. If, however, the Company does provide labour for the grower, the
%ggger agrees to pay the labour at the current rate per acre for the season of

12. Beets delivered under this contract to be weighed and tared at......
.................. All samples for tare must be forked into tare baskets in
the manner ugual in unloading the beets from wagons or' trucks, and shall
Dot be hand picked or otherwise treated in such manner as to reduce the
average quantity of dirt in the delivery which is being sampled.

13. This contract not valid until approved by an officer of the Company
Or 1ts Chief Agriculturist, and no agent of the Company has any authority to
leh&nge or alter the terms and conditions of this contract. :

Chief Agriculturist. Fieldman, Caneda and Dominion Sugar Co., Ltd.




58 SELECT STANDING COMMITTEE

MICHIGAN SUGAR COMPANY

SEBEWAING PLANT

»

Sugar Beet Contract Concerning Raising and Delivery of Sugar Beets
for Campaign of 1932

Wirnesserd, That for and in consideration of the mutual covenants and
payments hereinafter set forth, the respective parties hereto mutually under-
take and agree as follows: :

1. The Grower agrees to prepare the land for, plant, block, thin and

cultivate during the season of 1932,........ acres of sugar beets on the lands.
described on the back of this contract, situated in Section................
BT S SR SRR SO G e S Countprels S0 i e rd iag 1o s

and State of Michigan.

2. That the seed used shall be only that furnished by the Company, for
which the grower shall-pay 15 cents per pound, and not less than 15 pounds
per acre shall be planted. The cost of the seed shall be deducted from the first
payment made for beets delivered. The title to said seed and to said crop of
beets from the time when same begins to grow, shall be and remain in the
Company. The Company shall not be required to accept return of any seed
from the grower.

3. The Grower agrees that he will harvest and deliver to the Company, all
sugar beets grown by him, when and as directed, at the factory or in cars at
designated receiving stations of the Company.

4. The Grower further agrees that all beets grown and delivered by him
under this contract shall be properly topped at base of bottom leaf and shall
be free from dirt, stones, trash and foreign substances liable to interfere with
the work at the factory, and shall be subject to proper deductions for tare,
and that he will protect the beets from sun and frost after removal from the
ground; but in no event shall the Company be held liable in damages for any
failure or partial failure of the erop or any injury or damage to beets, or for
beets not harvested, or for beets not delivered to the Company. The Company
has the option of rejecting any diseased, frozen or damaged beets, beets of
less than 12 per cent sugar or less than 80 per cent purity, or beets that are
deemed by the Company to be not suitable for the manufacture of Sugar, and’
reserves the right to direct delivery of all beets up to October 15, 1932.

5. The Grower further agrees that the Company has the privilege at any
time during the growing and harvesting season to enter upon the land set forth
for the purpose of determining the condition of the land and the quality and
condition of the beets grown under this contract; and, in case the Grower
does not give the beets proper care, or fails to harvest and deliver the crop,
then the Company shall have the right to enter upon the land deseribed above,
and to care for, cultivate, harvest, deliver and retain the crop and charge the
expense thereof to the Grower. :

6. The Company agrees that all beets grown under this contract and delivered
to its factory or designated receiving stations loaded on cars in good condition
in accordance with the terms of this contract, will be paid for by the Company
on the following basis.

The price per ton (2,000 lbsg.) of beets delivered hereunder to the Company
shall be determined upon the average net return per one hundred (100) pounds
of sugar received by the Company from sugar manufactured by the Company
at the Sebewaing and Caro plants of the Company located within the State of
Michigan from the 1932 crop and sold by the Company during the period
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beginning with the opening of the selling season covering the 1932 crop of

sugar and closing February 1, 1932, and also upon the average sugar content

of cossettes of all beets sliced, in accordance with the following schedule:

Suear ConTeENT IN THE BEETS

Price per 100

bs. Sugar | 18% [17-5%| 17% |16-5%)| 16% |15-5%| 15% [14-8%| 14% 13-5%| 13% [12-5%| 12%
$ec $c.| $el Be]| 80l 8c] $c] Belisel $e]l $e] $e| $cf Se
7.00.. 11 10| 10 85 10 50| 10 15| 9 80| 9 45| 9 10| 8 75| 8 40| 805 7 70
675 10 81| 10 47| 10.14| 9 80| 9 46( 9 12| 8 79| 8 45| 8 11| 7 77| 7 44
6 50. . ; 5( 10 42 10 10| 9 77| 945 9 12| 880 847 815 782 750 717
6 25 1= 35/ 10 04| 972) 941| 910 879 847 816| 785 754 722 691
600 11025 995 965 935 905 875 845 815 785 755 725 695 665
575.. | 984 9355 926 897 869 840/ 811] 782 754 725 696/ 667 639
B0 L 942 915 887 860 83, 805 777 750 722 695 667 640/ 612
595 go1| 875 849 822 796 770 744 717 691 665 639 612 586
500, .. 860 835 810/ 785 760 735 710 685 6 60[ 635 6 10| 585 5 60
475 819 795 771 747 724 700l 676 652 6290 605 581 557 534
450, 7 77| 755 732 710] 687 665 642 620 597 575 552 530 507
495 736 715 694 672 651 630 609 587 566| 545 524 502 481
400 695 675 655 635 615 595 575 555 535 515 495 475 455
375 654 635 616 597 579 560 541| 522 504 485 466 447 429
3 50 612 595 577 560 542 525 507 490 472 455 437 420 402

Payments upon intermediate sugar prices and sugar content, or on sugar
Prices or sugar content higher or lower than those shown in the foregoing
schedule shall be in the same relative proportion.

The net return on sugar sold as aforesaid during said period shall be
determined by deducting from the gross sales price all such charges and
expenditures as are regularly and customarily dedtcted from gross sales price

_ of sugar, in accordance with the Company’s system of accounting heretofore

established, showing net receipts from sugar sold. Deductions shall also be
made for all excise and sales taxes, if any, imposged on the production or sales
of such sugar.

The sugar content of the beets for a basis of settlement shall be determined
by the campaign average of the cossettes from all beets sliced by the Company
at its Sebewaing and Caro plants during the campaign of 1932. The tests
shall be made by the Company in its factory laboratories and the Company’s

7 analyses as to sugar content and/or purity shall be accepted as final.

7. The net weight of beets delivered by the grower under this contract for
the Company shall be determined by the net tons registered on the weight slip
records of the Company.

~ 8. The Company agrees that the minimum price for beets delivered under
this contract at its factories, shall be Four ($4.00) Dollars per ton (2,000 Ibs.)
and that the minimum price to be paid for beets delivered on cars at any
receiving station outside the factory yards shall be Four ($4.00) Dollars per ton
(2,000 1bs.) less the cost of transportation of beets to the factory, payment for
the beets to be made on the 15th day of each, month for all beets delivered up
to the 20th day of the preceding month.

9. Any additional payment that may be due under the terms of this contract
shall be made not later than February 15, 1933: Provided, however. that the
C(?mpany shall be entitled to deduct from any moneys that may be due under
hl$ contract for beets delivered hereunder, any and all indebtedness whatsoever
Which may be owing at any time by the Grower to the Company.

. 10. The Grower agrees that any advances made to him by the Company
In the way of beet seed, cash for hand labour, or otherwise, shall be considered
48 part payment for the crop of beets and be a lien thereon.
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11. The Grower covenants that he is qualified to execute and perform this
contract, and agrees not to assign the same without written consent of th
Company. .

12. To ascertain the quality of said beets the Company shall have the
privilege, at various times during the growing and harvesting season, of causing
the beets to be sampled and polarized.

13. This contract shall not be valid until signed by an officer of the
Company and no Agent of the Company has any authority to change or alter
the terms and conditions of this contract.

14. This contract shall be binding upon the heirs, executors, administrators
and assigns of the Grower, and the assigns and successors of the Company.
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

Tuespay, March 15, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met this
day at 10 o’clock in the forenoon. :

Mr. Senn, the Chairman, presiding.

| Members present:—Messrs. Bertrand, Blair, Bouchard, Bowen, Boyes,
Brown, Carmichael, Gobeil, Loucks, McGillis, Moore (Chateauguay-Hunting-
dOT_L), Myres, Perley (Qu’'Appelle), Pickel, Porteous, Senn, Shaver, Simpson
( Simcoe North), Smith (Vietoria-Carleton), Sproule, Stewart ( Lethbridge), Stir-
ling, Thompson (Lanark), Tummon, Weese, Young—26.

Mr. B. R. McMullin, President Beet Growers Association of Alberta, was
Called and gave evidence on the subject matter of the Order of Reference.

Mr. E. L. Rogers, President of the British Columbia Sugar Refining Co., of
ancouver, called and gave evidence on the manufacturing problems of the
Ugar industry. :

Mr. William F. Russell, Beet Growers Association of Alberta, called and
8ave evidence on the value of irrigation in relation to the growing of Sugar
~Deets,

Resolved,—that the next witness to be heard on the subject, be the repre-
Sentative of the Dominion Sugar Co., of Chatham, Ontario.

. Ordered,—that the clerk print the contract of the Canadian Sugar Factories,
lelted_of Raymond Alberta, as an Appendix to the record.

. . The Committee then adjourned until Thursday, March 17, at 11 o’clock
! the forenoon.

A. A. FRASER, i
Clerk of the Commuattee.
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MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

Marcs, 15, 1932,

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met at
10 o’clock to consider the reference to the committee:

That all questions affecting the beet sugar industry in Canada be
referred to the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instructions
to inquire into the action which may be taken by the government by way
of Customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise either in or without
co-operation with the Provineial government for promoting the prosperity
of the said industry and developing the production of Canadian-grown
sugar, and report to the house. .

The CuARMAN: Gentlemen, we are ready to commence. We have with
us this morning three witnesses. We will call on Mr. McMullin. He is the
President of the Alberta Beet Growers.

Mr. B. R. McMuruiw, called.

The CuamrMman: First of all, Mr. MeMullin, will you tell the committee your
occupation and your position?

WirNEess: My occupation is that of a farmer.

The CraamrMAN: Where do you reside?

Wirness: Barnwell, in the Lethbridge district. I am president of the
Southern Alberta Beet Growers Association in that area.

AN APPEAL OF THE ALBERTA BEET GROWERS ASSOCIATION FOR
EXPANSION BY AID OF THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

CHAIRMAN AND GENTLEMEN,—If I may have your sympathy, I would be
bleased to draw your attention to a few facts leading up to the subject for which
Wwe have met.

The precipitation of South Alberta.

The establishment of homes.

The soils—the established irrigation districts.
Settlers and their problems.

The live stock possibilities.

Importation of farm produects.

The sugar factory and by-products.

Labour and production.

Population and consumption.

. Southern Alberta has a semi-arid distinction as to location and while there
1s sufficient rainfall to provide grass for grazing purposes and in some seasons to
Produce a paying crop of wheat, yet the latter is very uncertain. The precipita-
tion is about 14} inches annually, thus making it an unsuitable area for the
establishment of permanent homes. When C. O. Card, with a small colony,
tame into Alberta Territory and settled on what is now known as Cardstonm,
located in the foothills in 1884, the country looked to be ideal for settlement and
I accord with the advertisements sent out by the Government. However, because

Of the scarcity of water on the prairie, they sought the foothill country where
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‘springs and lakes were in abundance and while happy and content, with plenty
of water and grass, they proceeded to carry on by a crude ranching method,
reporting back to their friends they had found the goose that laid the golden egg,
yet they little expected that from that small beginning the prairies would be
settled, even in time, to the extent they have to-day.

The soil is principally of a sandy loam with clay subsoil, as is characteristic
of arid and semi-arid soils. When sufficient moisture is had abundant crops are
produced. Therefore, that comfortable and permanent homes might be established,
the Government, as well as private companies, have established irrigation dis-
tricts in the southern part of the province some twenty-two in number.

There is approximately 1,200,000 acres of irrigable land, and about 375,000
acres that are actually under irrigation. Settlers have come and taken contracts
for land and water under these projects, hoping to pay for them by the one crop
method or in other words by exclusive grain growing. After a number of years
they find that because of drought, invasion of weeds, eut worms, grasshoppers,
low purchasing power and the many unseen menaces over which they have no
control, has made overhead charges too great, and therefore they find themselves
unable to pay their taxes or water rates.

Now, that these earnest and hardworking settlers might be able to retain
their homes and stay on the land, it is necessary that they diversify their crops
to insure higher yields and this can only be done by suitable rotation of crops,
part of which must be a hoed crop, together with a better and more substan-
tial price. There is 200,000 acres of irrigated land in the Lethbridge district.
It is a physical impossibility for the irrigation farm to compete with the non-
irrigated, in the raising of wheat or coarse grains in that part of the country
where these crops are successfully raised. Irrigation is a natural source of
noxious weed distribution and the only way they can be kept under control
is by sufficient rotation of a hoed crop. The sugar beet crop is the only one
that can be raised in the west in sufficiently large acres to control the weed
menace, It is true that such crops as corn, beans, potatoes and some other
small crop help in this struggle. The sugar beet produces a cheap, suceulent
food for live stock. On the grain growing areas, farmers spend the winter
months in practically idleness having few if any live stock on the farm. This
is not practical on the irrigated farm. Tt is positively essential that live stock
be a part of the enterprise. The sugar beet tops furnish the best of feed for both
dairy and beef cattle; they have an estimated value of $700 per acre as a cash
return, while barnyard manure has an estimated value of $2 per ton. When the
sugar beet industry is properly stabilized, there will be other processing mills
built in different parts of the country where the by-products of the factories
will be available for live stock, such as beet pulp and beet syrup. Then the
dairy beef and sheep industries can be made to prosper. The irrigation farmer
will be able to maintain his family, educate his children, which is his bounden
duty and the heritage they are entitled to as Canadian citizens.

He will be able to meet his necessary expenses and, in short, stay on the
land. But this will never be accomplished until such time as the Federal Gov-
ernment, throws sufficient protection around these enterprises in the west to
insure an equitable price for the energy put forth. The fact that Canada’s
butter imports for 1931 was 2,821,317 pounds and their cheese imports were
1,446,147 pounds, shows a wonderful opportunity to convert the cheap feed
produced on these farms into produets required at home in Canada for Canadian
people retaining the money at home for our own needs, which at the present
time is going out to support others. We have one sugar factory in the province
located at the town of Raymond, in the geographic district of Lethbridge and
in the extreme south, that has a cutting capacity of 100,000 tons of sugar beet
per season.
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Svear Beer Cror ror 1931

1. Seven hundred growers had 12,000 acres of beets; acreage was cut 20 per. -

cent from 1930, from 14,000 to 12,000 because the factory could not handle them.

2. They produced approximately 105,000 tons of beets.

3. They received $630,000 in total payment.

4. They employed 1,500 beet workers.

5. They paid the beet workers approximately $250,000.

6. They extracted about 31,000,000 pounds of sugar.

The average sugar content of the Alberta beet for 1931 was 18-34 per cent,
the highest in America. The average for the United States was 17 per cent and
the average for England was 15 per cent.

The beet workers make fair wages, sufficient to maintain their families from
year to year. Hungarian and Salovaks are the principal beet workers on the
larger farms but much of the hand labou. is done by the grower himself and his
family. No beet worker unless overtaken by misfortune need to call upon the
Government for relief. )

The suger beet industry is one of the most substantial enterprises that
can be adopted by the Government of Canada to provide for a portion of the
unemployed and perhaps on no other commodity can the Government obtain a
revenue by the tariff that would be so evenly distributed over the population
of the Dominion than on that of sugar because everybody uses it. As far as
employment is concerned, the sugar beet crop provides over other crops produced
on Western farms. On a wheat farm one man can handle, with the combined

arvester and modern machinery of to-day, large areas of land which is stifling
to the labour situation but the beet crop furnishes an army of hand workers.

To illustrate, two brothers, Brandley, by name, living in Raymond, Alberta,

one has a 500 acre irrigated farm; where he employs three men the year around
and twelve men during the summer months; his brother has a 1,000 acre farm
on which he does all the work himself except to have his son drive a truck and
hires one other man during the harvesting period of from four to six weeks.
The beet sugar has a wonderful market right at its very door as Premier
R. B. Bennett said to a delegation in Calgary last year. The beet sugar industry
of Alberta should supply the prairie provinces from the lakes to the mountains.
€ population of the three prairie provinces is 2,353,429 at 97 lbs. of sugar per
Capita, they require 228282613 lbs.
. We believe that a zone should be established by the Federal Government
W the prairies whereby 75% or 171,211,853 lbs. of the home product should be
Used allowing 25% of foreign sugar or such amounts as cannot be furnished

Y the local industry. According to chemical analyses taken by an official
Chemist, in Calgary in March 9, 1927, shows direct polarization on two samples
one of cane and one of beet sugars cane showed 99.4%, Alberta 99.8% which
Shows no marked difference as to quality, some little difference in favor of
Alberta sugar, however, it furnishes every requirement of the housewife.

. Gentlemen, in the interest of agriculture, that the families on thesp projects
Might, be maintained, children educated that they may enjoy the heritage they
?1’0 entitled to either by birth or adoption as Canadian citizens, that these

4 may prove an asset to this country and that the present occupants may
Tetain their homes, we humbly submit these facts.

The CrammaN: Are there any questions, gentlemen?

Mr. Young: You said there were one million two hundred thousand acres °

i Irigated land in southern Alberta?

The Wrrness: 1 said irrigable land. ;

R Mr. Youna: Is it your idea that all this land should be irrigated and put
Bder beet cultivation?

T ———
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The WitNEss: Not exactly.

Mr. Youna: You said there were two hundred thousand acres in the Leth-
bridge district which is under 1rr1gat10n‘?

The Wirness: Yes, sir.

Mr. Youna: What quantity of beets would that land yield in a year if
it was put in beets?

The Wirness: What would they yield?

Mr. Youna: Yes.

The Wirness: Well, we are producing between eight and a fraction tons
per acre at the present time.

Mr. Youne: Approximately a little less than two million tons of beets;
and what sugar would that yield? If you producted, say, one and three-quarter
million tons of beets what sugar would you expect to get from that?

The WirNess: 1 suppose someone can answer that better who is in the sugar
business.

Mr. Rogers: It would take two hundred and fifty pounds of sugar per ton
of beets.

Mr. SprouLE: You say 18% per cent sugar.

Mr. Rogers: That was an exceptional year. I am speaking on the average.
The average is 250.

The CuaamrMAN: I think we should let the witness give his own answers.

Mr. SivpsoN: You would not have all that 220,000 acres growing beets
every year, would you; you would have to have a rotation of crops?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Simpson: You would not have a quarter of that, would you?

The Wirness: I spoke of the rotation of crops. We consider that if we
have one-quarter of our land under 1rr1gat10n each year that would allow for a
proper rotation.

Mr. Tummon: I think one-quarter is about right.

The Wirness: That is what I estimated.

Mr. Tuommon: You would have fifty thousand acres under beets?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Tummon: Which would yield five hundred thousand tons of beets,
which would make something less than one hundred thousand tons of sugar—
seventy-five thousand tons of sugar? :

The Wrrness: In that neighbourhood, yes.

Mr. Tommon: You said also that irrigation is very bad for certain weeds,
is that correct? ;

The WiTness: Yes.

Mr. Tummon: And you said also that irrigated lands could not hope to
compete with unirrigated lands in the growing of grain, is that correct?

The Wirness: In parts of the country where grain is successfully grown.
In our part of the country it is semi arid. We raise wheat there and coarse
grain, but not that we can depend upon them from year to year.
Mr. TumMmon: If you could get a grain crop ever year, it would be a proﬁt-
able crop?
) The Wrrness:;' Well, if you could get them on dry land it would, but not
on the irrigated land, even though you got a good yield. -
Mr. Tummon: In other words, it does not pay to grow grain on this
irrigated land?
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The WirNess: No, sir. .

Mr. Tummon: Would you say then that the irrigation project was
failure?

The Wirness: As far as grain was concerned, yes.

Mr. TumMoNn: And the only hope you have of making it a success is by the
growing of sugar beets?

The Witness: Yes.

Mr. TumMmoN: And even then you could only grow sugar beets on one-
Quarter of your land at a time?

The Wirness: Yes.
The CrARMAN: What do you grow yourself?
The Wirness: A rotation of grain, alfalfa, sweet clover, beets, potatoes,
corn and other similar crops trying to brirz about a four year rotation.
The CrHARMAN: Your idea is that the growing of beets is what makes the
Totation system possible?
The Wirness: Yes.
. Mr. Tummon: And the other things you grow would be possible in buttress-
Ing up the beets?
The Wrrness: Yes.
Mr. Seroure: What does it cost to irrigate the land?
The Wirness: Irrigation charges are $2.50 per acre.
Mr. Porreous: Per annum?
The Wrrness: Yes.
Mr. Portrous: Is that cost all borne by the farmer?
The Wrrness: Yes.
Mr. CarmicHAEL: Could the witness give us the average cost per acre of
Producing sugar beets and also the average revenue per acre on what he grows?
The Wirness: On different crops? I can read you the statement I have
ere, gentlemen, if you care to hear it. I thought, perhaps, I would have to give
4 good account of myself, and in order that I might know what I was talking
about I have struck off an estimate of my own farm. I know more about my
OWn farm than I know about anybody else’s, especially this year. I have here
!&bour costs in the raising of beets $20 per acre, seed $2.36, machinery $2.75,
UTigation $2.50, rent taxes account $2.75. That is an expenditure of $30.36 per
_acre, The returns from this crop are $1,639.44 on 54 acres.
Mr. Porrrous: What is the return per acre?
The Wirness: Well, labour for one year $20. The returns from that would
be $1,080. That is the gross return.
The Cramrmax: On 54 acres?
The Wirness: Yes.
Mr. SprouLe: Did you sow with fertilizer on that? \
The WirnNess: We have only sowed fertilizer the last year.
Mr. Sproure: Just the last year?
The Wrrness: Yes. Commereial fertilizer you have reference to?
Mr. SprouLe: Yes. Does it make much difference in your crops?
The Wrrxess: Yes. It pays us for using it.
3 The Crammax: Mr. McMullin, in your estimate of labour cost sdid you
B¢lude your own labour or just the amount you paid out?
The Wirness: Our cash contract price for labour this year was $20.
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The CuamrMaN: That does not include your own ploughing and preparation
of the soil—the hilling of the beets?

The Wirness: No sir.
Mzr. GoseiL: What is that labour?

The Wrrness: That is the beet worker. That is the contract cash price
for labour.

The CuamMan: Do you make that contract with the company and do
they furnish the labour?

The Wirness: No, with the individual.

Mr. Youne: What does he do for that?
The Wrrness: He thins, hoes and weeds.

Mr. Youna: Who does the seeding?

The Wirness: The farmer.

Mr. Youna: That is not included in the $20?
The Wirxgss: Oh, no.

Mr. Youna: Who ploughs them out?

The Wirness: The farmer.

Mr. Younag: That is not included in the $20.
Mr. Tummon: Who loads them? :
The Wirness: The farmer. Tj

Mr. Tummon: That $20 is simply confined to the man who handles the
beets after they come out of the ground?

The WirNess: It is the hand work.

Mr. BerTrAND; That includes the topping?

The Wrrness: Yes. That includes the four operations—the thinning, the
hoeing twice with the hoe, the weeding and then the topping.

Mr. Bertranp: Could the witness tell us how much these Hungarians and
Slovaks are earning each day they are working?

The Wirness: Each day? I do not know. It depends upon speed of the
workman just as much as anything else. Some will thin an acre a day and some
will thin half that.

Mr. BerTrAND: Do the women work?

The Wirness: Yes. I have on my farm three men and one woman. One
woman is married. :

Mr. Younag: You pay a man $20 an acre. How many acres will a man
handle in a season—one individual?

The Wirnuss: From ten to eleven. ‘

- Mr. Youne: About $255 a year? ;

The Wirness: Yes. 4
Mr. Youne: How many days will he work?
The Wrrness: That is hard to say offhand. Approximately, he would a4
work about two months. i |
Mr. Youna:  Fifty days? |
The Wrrxess: Two months and a half. 1
Mr. Youne: Sixty-five days? ! ' '
The Wrrness: Yes.

Mr. Gersuaw: Mr. McMullin, you have had a good deal of experience, and J
I wonder if you would tell us a little more about the statement you made that i
the beet grower did not require any assistance from a government? {8
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The Wirness: The beet worker?

Mr. Gersaaw: Now, could we get your opinion of the situation of the beet
grower? For instance, how close to a factory does he have to live in order to be
able to market his beets?

The Wrrness: The beet grower himself?
Mr. Gersuaw: Yes.

The Wirness: Well, we are about 60 miles. That covers the extreme dis-
tance that they are shipping beets from now. It is between 55 and 60 miles.

Mr. Serovne: How far are you from your railroad siding where you load
your beets?

The WirNEss: . One mile and a half.

Mr. Sprovre: How far would you say # farmer could be from a siding to
load beets profitably?

The Wirxess: That depends. I know one man at Raymond, Mr. Baker,
Who hauls his beets eight miles by truck, and he considers that he is just as well
off as a man with a team living within two miles of the siding.

Mr. Gersuaw: What did you get per ton for your beets last year?

The Wrrness: Five and a half—initial payment.

Mr. Gersuaw: Plus a bonus for the sugar content?

The Wirness: Whether we get anything in addition or not.

. Mr. Gersmaw: Do you figure that you can pay all the costs including
Interest on your investment and your own work and other out-of-pocket costs
for five and a half?

The Wirness: No, sir.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Is that five and a half a guaranteed price?

The Wirness: Yes.

. Mr. CarmicHAEL: And your average production is from eight to ten tons
ber gere?

The Wirness:  Yes, the average from the district.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Your revenue per acre should be higher. I figure, from
Your own figures it would be thirty and some cents per acre. With an average
Production of from eight to ten tons and a guaranteed price of five and a half
4 ton, you should exceed $50 per acre revenue,

The Wirness: I did not read the footings. Labour at $20 per acre—this is a
54 acre plot—costs $1,080, seeding $2.36, amounting to $127.44; machinery $2.75,
?‘mouming to $148.50; irrigation $2.50, amounting to $135; rents, taxes and so
fOrth $2.75, amounting to $148.50; making a total of $30.36 per acre or $1,639.44.
OF the plot. The yield of ten tons at $55 would be $55 an acre—$2,970. The
“0sts are $30.36, and that would amount to $24.65.

The Cramman: How much is that net? \

The Wirngss: Leaving $1,330.56. Now, that is direct charges. Indirect

ges: Horse expense, $6.82.

The Cramman: Per acre?

The Wirxgss: Per acre. $368.28. Owner’s labour $12.31, amounting to $664.71,

Ing a total of $5.51 per acre or $297.54.

Mr. Porrrous: I8 that profit?

The Wirnpss: Gain.

Valu?{r' Young: In addition to that, Mr. McMullin, you spoke of a $7 cash
of your pulp. Will you include that?

char.
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The Wrrness: I might as well say that we have not enjoyed any privileges
of by-products yet. We are too far away. Now, I have other crops here if
you care to hear about them: Barley 40 bushels at a cost of twenty-five cents
per acre, $10.17, loss $2.17; alfalfa, two, and a half ton, cost per bushel $3.70,
cost per acre $9 30, gain $10.70; potatoes, three and one-half acres, a yield of
six tons costing $5. 83 cost per acre $35, and produced at a loss of $8; sum;-
mer-fallow showed a Toss of $7.50; sweet clover, as a reclamation on cleaning
up the land and summerfallow, $8.50; irrigation one hundred and four acres,
cost per acre $2.50, amounting to $260; labour, taxes, land expense, cost per
acre $2.75, amountmg to $286. Cost of living not produced on the farm and
machmery repairs amounting to $450 show a loss of $1,317.74. If you take the
gains from that of $1,300.52 you have a net loss of $17.22.

Mr. StewarT: For what size farm is that?

The Wirngsss That is a farm of 158 acres.

Mr. Porteous: According to your statement beet producing would be as
profitable as any other product except alfalfa?

The Wrrness:  Yes.
- Mr. GersHaw: You said you could not make any money selling at around
$5.50. At what price do you think you could afford to grow sugar beets—what
price per ton?

The Wirness: In our organization this year we chose a committee of three
to figure out the actual cost of raising beets and they brought in a state-
ment of $5.80 as the actual cost for producing the beets.

The CuairMAN: That includes all kinds of labour?
The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. BoucuArp: Does that include the loss in your other erops in the rota-
tion, or only the beets?

The Wirness: No, sir; each rotation is given apart.

Mr. Boucuarp: By itself?

The Wirness: Yes. v

Mr. Younag: You said that after growing beets you get a much better
crop of other things. Do you give the beets any credit for that in your state-
ment? :

The Wirness: It is not so that you always have a better crop. Land
that produces beets for two years does not produce a very heavy crop.

Mr. Young: Two consecutive years?

The Wrrness: Yes, two consecutive years, the land does not produce a very
heavy crop.

Mr. Youxag: For what reason?

The Wrrness: I do not know. I suppose the nitrogen is taken out of the
soil. Tt is depleted to that extent. That is our experience.

Mr. Simpson: How does your second year crop compare with your firsh,
year?

The Wirness: There is generally a dropping off, unless you manure the
land for the second crop, of a couple of tons.

The Crammax: Now, gentlemen, T do not want to stop your discussio®
at all, but almost half of our time has gone and we have two more witnesses:

Mr. GersHAW: You spoke of the conditions of the farmers in the Leth~
bridge district. Are you acquainted with the conditions in the C.P.R. irrigad”
tion project at Bassano and Brooks?
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The Wrrness: No sir. ,

Mr. GersHAW: Are you acquainted with the situation at Vauxhall?

The Wrrness: Neo, I am not. :

- Mr. GersaAw: You do not know how the farmers there are getting along?

The Wrrness: They are not raising beets, and I know that they have
been trying to keep their heads above water by raising alfalfa seed, but of late
years they have not found a market for that. It leaves them in bad shape.

Mr. Youna: You said you were too far from a factory to get any benefit
from this $7 value as to fertilizer?

The Wrrness: No, that $7 value is from the beet pulp—beet tops.

Mr. Youne: You get no benefit from that?

5 The Wirness: Oh, yes, we have all of that. That is valued at $7 an acre
e on our farm as feed.

; Mr. Youna: You credit that to the beets?

E The Wirness: Yes, sir.

Mr. Boys: If you were close enough to factories to use the beet pulp, would
You not profit from that?

The Wirness: The value that you actually derive I am not- prepared to
say, but at the present time it costs sixty cents a ton.

Mr. Loucks: Can you preserve it?
L’ The Witness: Yes. We are in the experimental stage as far as that is con-

cerned. I am feeding steers this year and I stacked my tops for the first time and
I did it with the beet pulp and also the straw, but I found that they burned pretty
badly in places. I investigated this matter during the winter and I found that
others put them together in a stack by themselves, tramped them well and they
Preserved perfectly.

The CuamrMAN: What kind ‘of silage do they make?

The Wirness: The best.

' Mr. Youna: You said something about establishing a zone. Will you
enlarge on that?
The Wirness: Well, the idea is to provide for more sugar factories. We
#e know that our people are clamouring for an opportunity to raise beets. They
B ~ e rajsing grain at a loss. Their lands are becoming so foul and dirty that
i they are becoming discouraged trying to produce and make a living. The point
18 that we need more factories so that the by-products can be available for the
farmers in the vicinities of the factories, and throughout the country if possible
0 order that the livestock industry may be made a paying proposition, which it
Might be if the by-products were available. In Raymond where they are close
to a factory they are feeding thousands of cattle and sheep each year. That is
Tue of sheep anyway and hundreds of cattle. In Raymond there is a regular
.fEedmlg vard. They are getting the advantage of the beet pulp and the beet
Dreserves, As far as the zone is concerned, Mr. Bennett told us that he thought
at from an agricultural standpoint it would be a fine thing for the prairies
furnish their own sugar that the settlers on the prairies might be able to make
8 Profitable living by the growing of sugar beets together with other crops. As
;?%1 as foreign sugar comes in, of course, our prices are cut down below paying
es. s

hol Mr. Youne: In establishing this zone for the Prairie Proviaces, would you
ave all of them getting their supplies from Alberta facilities; would you push

- %W sugar from Eastern Canada?

The Wrrngss: ' There is no Eastern Canada comes that far.
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Mr. Youna: It comes to Winnipeg. In faet, I have bought it in Sas-
katchewan. The last bag of sugar I bought came from Halifax.

Mr. STEwART: You say you want, expansion there. Are the members of
the beet growers’ association prepared to give more acreage to the growing of
beets if they get an opportunity? If they were given the opportunity, what
acreage could you put in beets this year, and what acreage next year?

The Wrirness: We could furnish sufficient acres this year for another factory;
next year we could produce more than that. If the people of that southern
distriet knew in time to prepare their land during this year they could produce
beets for another factory next year very easily.

Mr. StewarT: How far apart should these factories be?

The Wirness: Well, we are paying freight on these beets according to
mileage and it comes pretty expensive where it is a very long haul.

Mr. StewarT: What would you consider an economic haul?

The WitNess: Mr. Rogers could answer that question. I would say from
ten to twenty-five miles—ten to fifteen miles—the closer the better.

Mr. Young: You think you should have a factory every twenty or twenty-
five miles or every fifty miles?

The Wrirness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: Is that your idea—every fifty miles?

The Wirness: I would not say as to that. The idea is to have sufficient
factories to take care of the irrigated districts wherever they are. They are
not dense. The irrigated areas do not cover all the country. There is an irri-
gated project there and another one here.

Mr. Youna: Your idea is that we should encourage the beet industry in the
irrigated districts?

The WirNess: That is the idea.

Mr. Loucks: How many tons would the average farmer produce?

The WrrNess: Those I referred to produced about one hundred thousand.

Mr. Youxa: You said that the most equitable way of raising the revenue
would be by placing a tariff on sugar, and then you say that we should get our
sugar from your fields. Now, will you tell me how we are going to raise revenue
on sugar if we get the sugar from the Alberta fields?

The Wrrness: That is a question, I presume.

Mr. Boys: The idea was to raise the protection for your industry?

The WirNess: Yes.

Mr. Brown: You take the position, when it is a question of protecting a
Canadian industry, that we can put the question of revenue aside.

Mr. Porteous: That is & by-product.

Mr. Simpson: Might I ask what the tariff per ton was for the sugar beet
in 1929 and 19307

The Wrrness: For 1930 it was $7; for 1929 it was $7, I guess, or about that.

Mr. Sivpson: That means that the prices for the 1931 crop were $1.50 less
than for the two previous years?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Gersaaw: You spoke of another factory. Would the farmers who are
growing sugar beets be interested in financing a factory?

The Wirness: Well, the farmers would be interested no doubt, but they
are helpless as far as that is concerned. They have expressed a willingness, how-
ever, to subseribe for that purpose if some one will furnish the means and take
from their crops each year fifty cents or some such amount to apply on their
subscription. They would be willing to do that.
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Ernest T. RocErs, called.

The Caarmax: Will you tell the committee, Mr. Rogers, your position in
Your company?

The Wirness: I am president of the British Columbia Sugar Refining Com-
Pany of Vancouver and also of the Canadian Sugar Factories Limited of Alberta.
We acquired the latter company last spring. I would like to read this statement
which sets forth our attitude with respect to the question of expansion.

“STATEMENT OF BRITISH COLUMBIA SUGAR REFINING CO. LTD.,
WITH REGARD TO THE BEET SUGAR INDUSTRY IN ALBERTA,
THE EXPANSION THEREOF, AND ITS RELATIONSHIP TO THE
CANE INDUSTRY. ’
March 15, 1932.

.' Before dealing with the question of expansion, we would like to outline
briefly the events which led up to our acquisition of the beet factory at Raymond,
Alberta, because we feel that there is a general misunderstanding as to the

~ Motives which prompted us to purchase it.

In the year 1925, the plant was brought to Raymond by the Utah-Idaho
Sugar Co., and for the first four years of operation heavy losses were sustained
each year. These losses were due in part to climatic conditions, but chiefly to the
fact that it was impossible to obtain a sufficient tonnage of beets to enable the
fa}ctory to operate economically. The following figures illustrate the tremendous
difference beween the quantity of beets available, and the quantity which the
factory could have handled during that peried.
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In other words the factory was operating at only one-third capacity, and
that condition, together with the fact that sugar prices fell continuously
hroughout the period, caused the heavy losses referred to above. :

In the year 1929, however, the factory obtained sufficient raw material to
Operate at about 60 per cent capacity, and for the last two years it has been
able to operate at maximum capacity, the figures being as follows:
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This change in the situation, brought about largely by the fall in the price
of Wheat, should have resulted in great benefit to the company, but unfortupately
WO causes militated against any benefit being felt. One was the drop in the
Price of sugar to record low levels, and the other, the unfavourable climatic
onditions which prevailed during the 1930 harvesting period.

As a result of the steadily falling price of sugar, the Utah-Idaho Sugar Co.
Dot only 1ost, money in Canada, but also and to a much greater extent in the
i Dited States where it operates a considerable number of factories. In order to
aprove its financial condition, which had become precarious to say the least,
1 offered the Raymond factory to us. .

i In considering this offer, we could see reasons both for and against accept-
U8 it. On the one hand the price of sugar was such that there was little
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incentive to invest money in the Beet Industry, and moreover, the past history

of the factory disclosed anything but favourable results. On the other hand °~

we felt sure that the price of sugar must sooner or later return to normal, and,
with an adequate supply of beets practically assured for some years to come,
we considered the chance of ultimate success quite promising.

The principal reason however which finally decided us in favour of purchas-
ing the Plant, was a desire on our part to familiarize ourselves with the beet
sugar industry, so that, in the event of any major development, we would be
in a position to participate in it, rather than stand aside, as straight cane
Refiners, and watch our markets disappearing. We wish to stress this point,
because the assertion has repeatedly been made that we purchased the Raymond
Factory in order to put it out of business. If anyone here present still holds
that view, we would like to point out that at the present time we are working
on improvements to the factory, which will cost, when completed, approximately -
$250,000. Surely it must be evident that we would not commit ourselves to an
expenditure of such magnitude in times like these, if it were our ultimate inten-
tion to close the Plant.

Our reason for making these improvements this year is as follows: When
we took over the factory we found it in very poor mechanical condition, due
to the fact that the previous owners had no funds available for other than the
most urgent repairs, expenditures on ordinary maintenance having been withheld
pending a return to better times. Shortly after the factory had passed into our
hands, we made some minor improvements—plugging leaks, etc., but as we were
not, fully conversant with the process of beet sugar manufacture at that time,
we decided to delay action on any major changes until we had had the benefit
of at least one season’s operating éxperience. Consequently we commenced our
first campaign with a factory which was in no condition to operate efficiently.

In spite of this, the results of last season’s operations were most satisfactory,
due to the almost ideal weather conditions which prevailed all through the harvest.
Late in September a light frost occurred, which checked the growth of the plants,
and this was followed by warm sunny days and cool nights which caused the sugar
content to increase at a rate hitherto not experienced in this district, and very
rarely seen anywhere on this continent, except in California.

The greatest risk which the Alberta factory has to face is from heavy
frost early in the fall, which freezes the beets and renders them unfit for sugar
making. Last campaign the loss from that cause was so small as to be con-
sidered negligible, and so, with all these favourable conditions, the factory
experienced the first really successful run since it commenced operations in
1925. We should mention here that the 1929 campaign was also satisfactory,
except for the fact that the factory only operated at 60% capacity that year.

Needless to say we were more than gratified with our first year’s experience,
buf” at the same time we fully realized that our success was due entirely to
unusually favourable weather conditions, which we could hardly expect to be
repeated for some time to come. We therefore decided to prepare for a siege
against the prevailling low sugar prices, and the less favourable weather condi-
tions which must be expected from time to time, and, with that end in view,
we mapped out a program of improvements which, when completed, will give
us a factory at least as efficient as any on this continent. This will mean that
the cost of converting beets into sugar will be cut absolutely to the bone, so that,
if future operations are not successful, it will be due only to some cause quite
beyond our control.

Coming now to the question of expansion, it has been stated in the House
that we are not at all anxious to expand. That statement is true only in this
sense: That under present conditions we are not anxious to do so, because we
believe that on the average—that is, taking the good seasons with the bad—
there is no profit to be made in beet sugar making as long as sugar prices remain
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at present levels. But if the present Government wishes to assist the Industry
a point where there appears to be a reasonable chance of making a profit,
We will be quite prepared to take a hand in the expansion, that being the very
Teason why we went into the business in the first place.
We wish to point out however, that, whatever form it takes, the assistance
afforded to the Industry must be quite substantial if immediate expansion is
esired, because the price of sugar in Canada to-day is lower than it has ever
been hefore.
We understand that with a view to gauging the amount of assistance

Manufacture. In our opinion such information would be of little value, because
the selling price of sugar to-day bears no relation whatever to the cost of pro-
. Yuction. It may be stated without fear of contradiction that Cuban sugar for
. Ibstance, is selling for anything from a third to a fifth of what it cost to pro-

Uce, and there is no immediate prospect of any substantial increase in price.
Aside from this, the cost of production of a commodity which is made under so

~* 8reatly from one country to another, and from one producer to another in the
~ Same country. There are so many variables, such as climatic conditions, wage

~ Sstablished. :
As for the cost of refining raw sugar, here again there is a considerable
- Variation, though not as great as in the case of original produection, because the
- Weather does not enter into it. This variation is due to the quantity and value
~ Of sugar Jost in the refining process, changes in the cost of packages, fuel, and
ler supplies, fluctuations in the cost of labour, taxes and so forth.
& United States Tariff Board to compare the cost of domestic beet sugar produc-
10n with the cost of producing eane sugar in Cuba. As far as we can remember,
ey went to Cuba first, and for several months gathered evidence of the
g JArlous costs at a representative number of plantations. They then returned
AR AT the United States to investigate the Beet Industry, and found incidentally
8t its costs varied all the way from 5% to 10 cents per pound between fac-

- ban cane grower received less for his cane, and the factory worker less for
i i tls Work—in other words, the cost in Cuba had fallen, so that in the end, all
- '®evidence which had been gathered at such trouble and expense proved quite
. Worthless, : :
. As to our own costs, we would prefer not to give these, as such information
¥ w°u1_d prove of considerable value to our competitors. In any case, past costs,
B arying as they do, are of no value in gauging future results for the reasons
E ave already mentioned.

th costs are of no value, the question arises how to defermine the extent of
is‘;'assmtance required by the Beet Industry. The only suggestion we can offer
B he method adopted by practically every other country, that is the process of
£ dand error, coupled with a study of what other countries have done in the
of assistance, and the results achieved in those countries. :
Ye ourselves, at such short notice, have no definite proposal to offer, but
B o be only too glad to make a study of any proposals which may be put
{ theirard’ and to give our opinion of their relative value, and the likelihood of
' Achieving the desired result. . g y
Somy the suggestions already offered, we would like at this time to give our
of ﬂ;'lents on one, namely, the proposal that the Government put up all or part

¢ Decessary capital for the construction of new factories. We are abso-

lute

v

DNecessary, an attempt will be made to compare the cost of beet and cane sugar

g

Many different conditions, is quite impossible to determine, since it varies'

Tates, taxes, ete., which go to make up the total cost, that no set figure can be-

N e L

We might mention here that some years ago, an attempt was made by the

~rles. In the meantime, the price of sugar had fallen rapidly, so that the '

‘aly 2DPOsed to this suggestion, because we feel satisfied that it would not
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only result in loss to the taxpayer, but also would seriously injure the industry
which it was designed to help. If such a scheme were adopted, the opportunity
would be grasped by promoters, who, with probably no knowledge of the beet
industry, and without financial risk to themselves, would erect factories indis-
criminately throughout the country, without regard for the qumber or type of
growers available, or for the problem of disposing of the finished product. If
the Government contributed only a portion of the cost, the interest of these
promoters would probably be more in selling stock than in producing sugar,
and the final result would be losses to all concerned, including the growers
themselves. : : :

We have mentioned for the first time the problem of disposing of the finished
product, and would like to state here that it is a very real problem, even with
only one factory producing. In spite of all the efforts of our predecessors and
ourselves to dispel the prejudice against beet sugar, we still find it firmly rooted
in the public mind. At the present time we are doing our best to sell our beet
sugar output in the territory adjacent to the factory, because in so doing we
receive a higher net return, due to the lower freight charges which we would pay.
If such a policy could be carried out, it would not only benefit the factory, bub
would also benefit the growers to an equal extent, because the price paid for
beets, under our sliding scale contract, is based on the net return which we receive
for the sugar. Unfortunately our efforts have met with only slight success. In
the city of Calgary for instance which is a favourable point for distribution from
Raymond, the sale of beet sugar is only half the sale of cane, and the same
condition prevails at other points. As a result, we are obliged to market our
Alberta produet at points as far east as Yorkton and Weyburn, and as far North
as Edmonton, and the average net return is greatly reduced on that account.
Incidently we might mention that if two factories were operating, the problem
of marketing would be much more serious, since they would have to divide
between them the scanty local market, and then go much further afield to dispose-
of the balance of their production.

In view of this situation, we are very much in favour of a proposal made in
the House that the Government should conduct an advertising campaign to
stimulate the use of beet sugar. If we were to embark upon such a campaign it is
doubtful whether any benefit would ensue, because the public would realize that
we were interested financially, and would not on that account accept any state-
ments we might make at their face value. But if the campaign were undertaken
by some Government body with no financial interest in the matter, it is probable
that the existing prejudice against beet sugar, a prejudice without any foundation
whatsoever, would be very largely overcome.

While this is perhaps not a proper place to discuss freight rates, we would
like to state, in closing, that if Canadian rates on beets could be reduced to the
level prevailing in the United States, that in itself would be of great assistance to
the industry and particularly to the grower. At the present time, rates in Alberta
are approximately double the rates for corresponding distances in the neighbour-
ing beet territory in Utah and Idaho. One of the largest items of cost to the
Industry in Alberta is the freight paid on the raw material.” |

The CrarmaN: Have you with you a copy of the contract for last year and
this year with the growers? '

. The Wrrngss: I have not got this year’s yet. I do not know if it has been
printed. I have last year’s.

The Cuamrman: The other day we had the Dominion Sugar Refiners here
and they filed with us a copy of their contract.

The Wirness: I could send it to you. I do not believe it has been sent out

The CrarmaN: There are certain questions that enter into that such as the
sugar content.
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The WiTness: It is exactly the same as last year.

The CHAIRMAN: Are your methods for determining the price to the grower
the same as those used by the Dominion Sugar Company ?

The WirNess: It is the same principle. I do not know whether they work
out exactly to a cent. It may be a little higher or a little lower.

The CrARMAN: I think you had better send us a copy.

The Wirness: I can give you last year’s now, and this year it will be
exactly the same except that the minimum is reduced to $5.

Mr. Portrous: Did.you say that you are the president of the B.C. Sugar
Refineries and also the Alberta Sugar Factories?

The WiTness: Yes.

Mr. Porteous: What is the relation bet-veen these two companies; does the
B.C. Sugar Refinery handle any beet product at all?

The WitnEss: We own the Canadian Sugar Factories outright, although they
are under a separate corporation. We bought the stock of the Canadian Sugar
Factories from the Utah and Idaho Sugar Company.

Mr. Porreous: Where is that factory?

The Wirness: Raymond, Alberta.

The Cramman: You do not manufacture any cane sugar at Raymond?

Wirness: No, none at all.

Mr. Porteous: Is there a factory at Vancouver?

The WiTnEss: Not a beet factory, a cane refinery.

Mr. Porreous: You do not do anything but refine sugar at Vancouver?

The WrrNess: The beet process is a combination of both. It converts the
beet right into refined sugar. The beet is done in that process; the cane sugar

Process is in two stages—producing the raw sugar in the tropics and convert-
Ing it into refined sugar. \

Mr. PorTteous: You do not handle any beets in the Vancouver plant?
The Wrrness: None at all.

Mr. Brown: There was a question. You mentioned that the increase in
the amount of raw sugar produced and handled at Raymond was brought
about largely because of the low price of wheat. Now, what would likely

pe‘ th?e effect of the production of beets if wheat should go back to a normal
Tice

b The Wirness: I think we would have greater difficulty in getting acreage,
ut, on the other hand, I believe now that the farmers have got accustomed
the beet crop they realize the value from the point of view of rotation, and

they would be loathe to give it up entirely; but I think there would be iso-

ated cases. In the total if might affect our capacity if wheat had a sub-

Stantial increase in values. Mind you, I am not an agricultural man at all;
at is just my own opinion from what I have heard. :

th The Cmamman: - I would like to ask you another question. You said
that you did not want to enter into any discussion as to the relative prices of

€ production of cane and beet sugar—that is, to give an absolute figure—
hawould you give us an idea from the limited experience which you say you
AVe in the manufacture of beet sugar as to which you manufacture the more
Cheaply? :
The Wrrness: Oh, there is no question, the cane is the cheaper. Of course,
ebeet sugar is protected. The beet sugar has protection as opposed to the

the
‘can,

The Crarrman: In what way?
80823
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The Wirness: Well, the difference in the tariff. There is a tariff on raw
sugar coming into Canada of $1.30 a hundred pounds. On top of that the Ray-
mond factory had an advantage of around fifty cents. Tt cost us from fifty to
sixty cents to put sugar into—to compete with Raymond sugar.

The Cramman: Even at that you would prefer to manufacture all cane
sugar, would you? :

~ The Wrrness: No. I have no preference at all. I would not think of
building a factory under present conditions unless something was done to assist
it. It is absolutely out of the question; the price of sugar is lower than it has
ever been, and this is not the time to build beet factories unless there is some
very substantial assistance granted to the industry.

Mr. Tummon: Is it possible to refine the raw sugar, say, in the Raymond
factory? -

The Wirness: Well, it would not be commercially feasible, no.

Mr. Tymmon: What I mean is, that the process that is now used for the
reﬁx;mg of the beet sugar would be the same process that is used for refining the
raw?

The Wrrness: They are absolutely different processes. You would not
recognize the two factories. There is very little in common between them.

Mr. Young: What percentage, Mr. Rogers, of the Canadian market for
sugar is supplied now by Canadian refiners?

The Wirxess: Do you mean beet or cane sugar?

Mr. Youxa: I mean all sugar. What percentage of our sugar do we import
refined and what percentage of it comes from our own refineries? ’

The Wirness: I think only about five or six per cent—six per cent is
imported. :

Mr. Youna: Is it not a fact that the Canadian refineries supply from 98
to 99 per cent of our wants?

The WrrNess: I do not think it is quite as high as that. I think it is 94
per eent. I think you had some figures from the statisticians on that. Was it
not 7 per cent that came in? I really do not know that figure offhand.

Mr. Youxa: In other words, we could not expand our production of sugar 3

very much without depriving some Canadian industry of part of its market at
the present time?

The Wrrness: There is no question about that at all. For instance, this
Raymond factory has deprived us of capacity; as its capacity goes up our

capacity comes down. We are prepared to go ahead and expand if given enough
assistance. I do not say—I will not pretend that we are eager to go and build

more factories when we have this capacity in Vancouver, but we are prepared
to do it if that is the wish of the people.

Mr. Youna: Taking the sugar industry of Canada as a whole, there i8
very little possibility of expansion as far as the home is concerned?

The Wirness: Unless more population comes in. :

Mr. Youna: Now, you spoke of the capacity of your factory at Raymond
being 100,000; 100,000 in what period of time?

The Wirness: That is the economic period between 90 and 100 days.

Mr. Young: And you figure that the factory would be economically idle
the rest of the year? '

The Wirness: Yes. : i)

Mr. Youna: For what season of the year do you operate your cane sugal
factory dt Vancouver? i

The Wirness: Every day in the year.
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Mr. Young: A cane sugar factory is a more economical proposition that
a beet sugar factory?

The Wirness: Well, the labour demand has less fluctuation; in fact, it
has none at all. We have the same staff on summer and winter.

Mr. Boys: Might I ask a question. You are refining the cane sugar and
also manufacturing the beet sugar. Now, how does the labour benefit to this
country compare when you consider the refining of the cane sugar and the
manufacture of the beet sugar as well as the growing of the sugar beet?

'The Wrrness: In considering the beet industry you have to consider the
agricultural side of the question as well as the factory, and if you take *hat into
consideration the labour used for beet production is very much greater than for
cane sugar refining.

Mr. Boys: About what percentage?

The Wrrness: I am afraid 1 could not answer that offhand. I am not
familiar with agriculture. v :

Mr. Boys: “It would be considerable at any rate?
The Wirness: Yes, very considerable,

Mr. Boys: In regard to the world’s supply of sugar at the present time,
- have you got statistics showing a lowering of the world’s consumption or require-
Inents at the present time? :

The Wirness: I have not got them with me, but I can say offhand that
there is a surplus stock of sugar in the world to-day of five million tons; that
18 over and above normal stock.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: We had a previous witness here and his evidence was
that the world’s supply was eight million tons and the world’s requirements four
million tons. Now, if that is a fact, would not bonusing the industry in Canada
tend to aggravate that situation by producing more sugar when there should be
8 curtailment rather than greater production?

{ The Wirness: That is more theoretical than actual. It would be just
a drop in the bucket to compare three hundred thousand bags for a factory—

to compare that with a large amount like four million tons. It would hardly
e noted. It is a fact, however, that every little bit helps.

Mr. Youna: Supposing the government decided to give a bonus to the
grower of beets and that an unfavourable year came along in which it was dif-
ficult for the refiner to get along, would the fact that the farmer was going to
get a bonus on his production have any influence on the price you decided to
8ve him for his beets? '

The Wrrness: 1 do not see how a bonus to the farmer can stimulate ex-
Pansion in the industry unless the factory gets some share of it, either by giving
2 lower price for beets or understanding beforehand that it will bé divided up
With the grower. The bonus to the grower, as I understand it, is merely to help

Im over the bad time, not to promote more factories. It does not help us at all.

N g
Mr. Boucuarp: Do you charge the retailer the same price for beet sugar
: a8 you do for cane sugar? :

The Wirness: We try to. We do not deal with the retailer, but the whole-~
Saler. We sell in Alberta at the same price. We rely on the “ made in Alberta "
SPIrit to buy up all the beet sugar. In Saskatchewan we have been ohliged to
Make a differential between cane and beet sugar on account of this prejudice.
V€ are hoping that that will only be temporary.

R Mr. Youna: It would not be commercially sound, would it, to build fae-
Ories close enough together so that the farmers would be able to get the benefit

of this pulp as a product? ;
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The Witness: No. From the standpoint of the factory the factories should
be a considerable distance apart because your biggest freight charge is on the
sugar, not on the beet. If two factories are close together, say, in Alberta, they
are shipping to Winnipeg side by side. It is obviously better if you had one
factory in Winnipeg and one in Alberta and shipping half the distance.

Mr. BRownN: What would be the smallest unit that would be commercially
practicable in the amount of raw product, the number of tons?

The Wrrness: [ think one hundred thousand tons. That is the experience
in the United States—a one hundred thousand ton factory is the smallest unit,
a one hundred thousand ton factory operating one hundred days. That is the
smallest unit, but in the United States they have larger units. A large sized
factory goes to three hundred thousand tons and there are a few very large ones,
as high as five hundred thousand.

Mr. Young: Then you spoke of a system of trial and error. Do I under-
stand you to mean that we should start off giving a bonus to the farmer and if
that does not work out right try giving one to the factory, and if that was not
sufficient we would increase it until we pleased everybody?

The Wirness: As far as the bonus to the factory is concerned, I under-
stand it is merely to help the farmer, just as the wheat bonus does, and I do not
think that will help build factories at all. When I spoke of trial and error I
meant a tariff. If you have a cent a pound tariff on and you do not get along
you would add to that the following year. It would not be entirely guesswork
because vou can follow what other countries have been doing such as Great
Britain, European countries and the United States.

Mr. Younc: Could you give us the history of the British experience in
regard to its recent scheme for bonusing the sugar beet industry?

The Wrrness: No, I cannot. I can tell you this: it had its defects. They
put such a high bounty on beet sugar that a lot of factories were built in those
districts which were not suitable for raising beets, and the bounty was on a
_ diminishing scale, and when it fell to its lower level these particular factories
had great difficulties, and I believe they have got to give them more assistance.

Mr. Youna: Is it true—I have seen the statement—that the British Gov-
ernment would have money ahead if they had paid these men good wages and
destroyed the beets?

The Wirness: I do not know if that is true. As I understand it, the pur-
pose of the British Government was to have a supply of sugar in tlme of war.
They remembered that they had very little sugar during the submarine blockade
and they decided that they were going to have some kind of sugar regardless of
what it cost them. Also, I think there was a desire to get the people out of the
cities and onto the land, and the beet industry not only gives direct labour, but
on account of its improving crops, it stimulates farm work generally.

Mr. Youna: They did not find it to be an economically sound proposition?

The WrrNess: I do not think the subsidy will ever be taken off, if that is
what you mean.

Mr. SprouLe: What did you say the tariff was on the refined sugar in
Canada?

The Wrrness: It is $1.89.
Mr. Seroure: What is it on the raw sugar?
The Wirness: It is $1.29.

Mr. Boys: What percentage of beet sugar is sold in Canada? Could you
give us an idea of that?

The Cramman: Do you mean of the total amount?
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Mr. Boys: Yes, in comparison with cane sugar?
The Wrrness: I think it is about 10 per cent.

Mr.-Boys: Would you think of the quota system—making it compulsory
that a certain amount of beet sugar would be sold in Canada?

. The Wrrness: Well, I cannot understand how you would work it. Would
1t be possible to sell the beet sugar concentrated in certain distriets under a
Quota system?

Mr. Boys: A zone system.
- Mr. Prcken: From the point of view of the manufacturer, which would be

~ Iore profitable, cane or beet sugar?

The Witness:, Well, neither is profitable to-day.

Mr. Picken: Which does the manufacturer favour the more—to manufac-
ture cane or beet sugar? :

The Wrirness: They are both losing money so fast to-day that there is
Nothing to choose between them. I have some figures on beet sugar companies
In the United States. Last year the three largest companies in the United States
Which was the year ending March, 1931—the Great Western is the largest and
1t lost $489,000, the American Beet Company lost $1,764,000, and another com-
Pany lost, $595,000. i

The Cuamrman: Is that taken from their balance sheet.

The Wirness: Yes. That is in their published balance sheet. The Utah-
Idaho Sugar Company lost about $2,095,000. In the cane sugar industry I have
Hot any figures here, but I know that in Cuba all the companies are losing money,
and a lot of them are in liquidation.

Mr. PickeL: What about Canadian companies—refineries?

The Wirness: The refineries are different. They take the spread between
the_raw and refined. They are not producers; they are distributors and refiners.
L did not, intend to convey the idea that they had been losing money. I thought
You asked about manufacturers. The refinery does not often lose unless on a
Very erratic market such as after the war. It takes the spread between the raw
and the refined.

The Cuaammman: I do not suppose that in view of the fact that you are
ng money to-day you want to go out of the sugar business?

The Wrrness: I did not say -we were losing money, Mr. Chairman, I was
SPea_klng of the manufacturers, the raw sugar manufacturers, which we are not;
Ut in the case of Raymond we only have this one year's experience which was
i i1;01‘111211 on account of weather, and we did not lose money. We made money
Yyear.
. The CramRMAN: The question before this committee is, whether we can
Stimulate the production of beets in Canada profitably.
Mr. Brow~: With regard to the question of weather, in taking over that
Plant, gt Raymond did you make any investigation as to what might have been
g’ég&c?ted over a period of years as regards to weather and its effects upon the

losi

The Wirness: I have the temperature charts going back to 1920. Tt is
g_ot Very promising when one reads this; but, on the other .htanﬂd, before we defi-

tely purchased it we made some inquiries in the meighbourhood and the
r:&t}}er can be very largely overcome by the experience of the growers. The
wi%e“'encg in 1930 was very unfortunate, but I believe the growers here present
tak admit that it might have been prevented if the necssary steps had been
€0 to prevent the frost that did occur.

Mr. Brown: What would those steps be in the case of an early frost?
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4The Wirness: We have a system now of field silos. In the case of a frost =

we shut all our receiving stations down. We do not receive beets into the main
factory. All those piles of beets are piled high and if we have one patch of
those beets in the middle and it starts to rot it will spread like wildfire through
the pile. That is what happened in 1930. Now, if another frost hit us in the
future we would cloge down our receiving stations and back the beets up into
the farmers’ hands and they would pile them in small piles of such dimensions
that the beets would not have a chance to heat up.

Mr. BrownN: Is it not true that in some years the beets would be frozen
before there would be time to cut them?

The Wrrxess: These frozen beets will keep in the silo piles fairly well.

Mr. BrowN: To what extent is the sugar content destroyed by the frost?

The Wirness: That depends an the conditions at the time they are in
storage. 1 think they would still be suitable for sugar making if they have
been properly piled in the silo pile.

Mr. Stvpson: The first witness gave us the cost of the growing production
of the sugar beets and alco the profit or loss. You say that you hesitate to give
us the equivalent cost in the processing or manufacturing of the sugar. That
does not give the committee very geood grounds to work on.

The Wirness: Well, I tried to point out in my brief but I did not see
much advantage to comparing the cost of cane and beet sugar. If 1 gave you
our Raymond cost, going back five vears, it would not mean anything at all;
but each year when you know what happened that year you know that will
not happen again. Our costs are going to be lower in the future. Those costs
would not be worth anything. If I am asked to give them I can give them.

Mr. SovpsoN: You do not take theé same chances in your processing or
(linanufa;::turing of the sugar as the grower does in the production of his beets,

o you?

The Wirngss: Very much greater chances. In 1930, and before, we took

over 20,000 beets for which we paid $6 plus the $1 freight—$140,000 worth of

TR T T

AT

beets were never sliced at all. They rotted in the ground. The yield was so low 4

that they were hardly worth processing at all. That is what shoots our costs up.
Mr. StewarT: That was the first time that had happened in twenty years?
The Wrrness: In 1925 there was a very early frost.
Mr. StewarT: Nothing like that. '
The Wirxess: I think I gave out figures to you in a letter. If we had fin

1925 and 1926 100,000 tons we would have had considerable loss due to this
early frost.
Mr, McMurLiN: In parts of the district. In our part of the district there

was no loss; the beets were all harvested before the frost came. The frost came
in Oetober.

The WrrNess: In 1926 the frost came in September and went down to ten

~ above zero on the 22nd of September.

Mr. SprouLe: Do you say that it destroys the beets when it freezes them?

The Wrtness: When they thaw. The freezing does not destroy them. It
is the thawing when the chinook comes along.

Mr. SprourE: They freeze before you lift them at all.

The Wirness: In 1930 they froze in the ground. There were 60,000 1';01'15’

frozen in the ground in 1930. That is just about one-half the crop. They say
that is absolutely abnormal, very exceptional.

Mr. Sproure: You spoke of leaving them in the farmer’s hands. You
mean that you leave them piled up in the field?
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The Wrrness: Yes. As soon as the ground thaws out the farmer ploughs them
out and silos them for which we pay him the cost of siloing, but he takes the loss
if the beets deteriorate in the silo. That is his loss. This was done by our pre-
decessors. They took the stand that the industry could not exist’ if they had to
take a gamble on the weather as well as on the price of sugar. They had to put
back on the farmer that risk. The farmer is the man who can lessen that risk
by his care of the crop.

. Mr. SprourLe: Would there be much difference in those beets if they froze
- 1n the ground or out of the ground?

The Witness: Once they are in' the pile they will not freeze.

Mr. Boys: Do you mean that you erect a silo, a cement biulding?

The Wirness: No, it is a name they use; it is a pile.

Mr. McMuLuin: It is a pile on the top ¢! the ground covered with beet tops.
The Wrrness: Banked up with earth on the side.

Mr. Stewarr: The reduction in the acreage from 14,000 to 12,000 was made
by the Utah-Idaho Sugar Company. In a statement I made in the house the
other day I said it was done by your company. T retract that statement and
correct it. Now, do eastern manufacturers ship any refined sugar to the west of
the mountains?

The Witness: No.

Mr. Stewarr: Do you get any beet refined sugar landed in Vancouver?
The Wirxess: No. From the beets, do you mean?

Mr. StewArT: Yes.

The Wirness: No.
Mr. Stewarr: Then with a $2.30 dumping duty you have no competition?

The Wirness: We have never seen that applied. Even before that was
applied we had no beet sugar in Vancouver for over a year. I do not know
Whether they apply that or not.

Mr. Stewarr: You get $2.30 first, as a dumping valuation on the refined
Sugar to-day.

The Wrrness: Does that not only apply to Canada?

Mr. SteEwArT: It refers to all sugars—$2.30.

The Wirness: We could do without it.

Mr. StEwArT: General tariff. In 1930 we had 50,000,000 pounds of refined
Sugar imported to Canada. Last year we had 20,000,000 pounds. So, practically
the whole of the sugar of Canada is really produced by the cane sugar refineries.

The Wirness: Yes; and the beet.
Mr. Stewarr: What is your capacity. in your cane refinery at Vancouver?

Mention—

Mzr. StewasrT: Are you working to full capacity? *

_ The Wirness: Never. The demand for sugar is a seasonal one. In the
‘:ﬁmmer time, during the preserving season, our demands are sometimes more
v ;11 double our average. Our capacity is about right for the summer months.
“X million pounds a week, but if you multiply that by fifty-two weeks you get
& Tdiculous figure. :

Mr. Stewarr: What is your output a year?

The Wirxess: One hundred and fifty million pounds.

Mr. Stewarr: Then you ship your sugar as far east as where?

‘t-hreeThe Wirxess: Oh, pretty well east of Saskatchewan. You can say the
o Prairie provinces.

The Wirness: Well, we have never had a chance to demonstrate. I should

e 4
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Mr. StewarT: You do not get as far as Brandon?

The Wirxess: No.

Mr. Srewarr: Not quite that far?

The Wirness: Some distance from that.

Mr. STEwART: Do you meet any competition from eastern competitors?

The Wirtness: Yes. Our prices in eastern Saskatchewan are all based on
eastern prices. As you go east our prices go up.

Mr. StewarT: Your output is 160,000,000 pounds a year?

The Wrrness: I said 150,000,000 pounds.

Mr. StewarT: Now, I have here a statement made by the Financial Post in
which it says in regard to raw sugar, “it goes to the British Columbia Sugar
Refineries in Vancouver and from there it is shipped to many points in western
Canada, virtually dominating the market.” That means, according to this state-
ment, that there is not any competition between the sugar refineries in eastern
and western Canada? ’

The Wirness: There is absolutely none, I admit that.

: Mr. StewarT: Now, Mr. Rogers, you are getting a dumping duty of $2.30 per
hundred pounds.

The Wirness: I do not know anything about that.

Mr. StEwART: A dumping valuation.

The Wrrngss: That is not put in for us at all. We have no benefit from that.

Mr. StewarT: You are getting a dumping valuation of $2.30, and when
they pay all the duty that is imposed, the added duty, crediting the exchange,
refined sugar can be laid down in Canada at $5.05. That is the statement given
out by the Canadian Grocer on February 12, 1932. Now you produce 150,000,000
pounds of cane sugar a year. You can bring that into Vancouver from Cuba or
the British West Indies by boatload? ;

The Wirness: Oh, yes. ‘

Mr. StewarT: And you can bring it in at the same price as if it were landed
at Montreal?

The Wirness: The freight is a little higher.

Mr. StewarT: Very very little?

The WirNess: Not much; five cents a pound, perhaps.

Mr. StewArT: And the price of raw sugar today is about 80 cents?

The Wrrness: That is New York.

Mr. StEwarT: Yes. Well, add 25 cents on for your extra tariff and the duty
is $1.28. That ismot the preferential. “You can get the preferential for 28 cents.
The cost of the raw sugar and the duty to the sugar refinery in Canada cannot
be more than $2.25 for 107 pounds?

The Wirness: That is today. _ »

Mr. Stewarr: That is today, yes; and Canada has shut out sugar, so it
costs $5.05 to come in. Now, the point T want to get at is this—I am not objecting
to it, because I agree with it—I agree we should give Canadian industries every
chance—but you are getting nearly a cent and a half to two cents a pound on
your 150,000,000 pounds. that you manufacture a year. You can readily see the
profit there is?

The Wrrness: We are not taking that profit. You spoke of a tariff of $5.05-
We are not netting four cents today.

Mr. StewarT: You are selling at $4.50.

/
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The Wrrness: We are selling at $4.50 in Vancouver. That becomes $4.23
as you go east and absorb the freight which averages four cents. We are getting
something like $3.90 in Saskatchewan. .

Mr. StewarT: What I am trying to get at is this, that Canada certainly has
allowed for the welfare of the Canadian industry, and I have no objections to
that, but I think Canada is expecting something from the cane sugar industry
to look after the farmer and see that he gets a chance to grow sugar beets.

The Wrrxess: I have not said anything that we are not prepared to do that.

Mr. StewarT: It is more like a quid pro quo.

The WirNess: Yes.

?Mr. StEwART: Did you make any profit at the Raymond sugar factory this
year?

The WirNess: Yes, we did.

Mr. StewarT: I am glad to know that.

The Wirness: It was much to our surprise.

Mr. StewarT: You have not tried to zone it out—the selling of the sugar?

The Wirness: Yes. That is what I said in my statement. We are trying to
sell it in the territory right around the factory. :

Mr. StewarT: There was a complaint from Edmonton. Edmonton had
Worked up quite a demand and after it had been taken over by your company
1t was not shipped north.

The Wirness: That is a fact. Edmonton is the most unfavourable point
of all the points to which we ship beet sugar. By withdrawing from Edmonton
We got a higher return and the grower got a higher net return. We have been
orced to go back to Edmonton because we have to sell a big quantity and we
Cannot dispose of it.

Mr. Stewart: We are at this stage in the economic life of this country where
We want, to have just as little disturbance as possible, and if there are hundreds

N

- of pounds of sugar which we manufacture at Raymond we disturb a hundred

Pounds formerly manufactured in Vancouver. In Vancouver they may have
b ree hundred men working; we will have fifteen hundred to two thousand work-
Ing in Raymond. Now, we think that a fair chance has been given to the Cana-
'an cane sugar refineries, and with this I agree, and we are expecting them to
8lve the farmers who live in those districts opportunities to live and operate
their farms and to reduce their overhead on the irrigated land. I think that that
18 the position we take.
Mr. Youna: That is what you want to do. How do you propose to do it?
q 1\_/Ir, StEWART: Just give them a chance to grow sugar beets. With the
Umping valuation of $2.30 the price will take care of itself. ¢

o Mr. Youna: You are going to give them a chance to grow sugar beets, and
€t you do not want to disturb the sugar industry. \

e hMr. StewArT: We want, as little disturbance as possible. In Canada today
Do lavga two and one half times the capacity in our sugar refineries that our
haé)li) ation can take care of. Now, we have built up a great export trade which
een cut off, and they cannot take care of their capacity.
Mr. Youxe: What will you do for the farmer that cannot grow sugar beets?
Mr. Stewarr:  He will be unfortunate.
Whe Mr. Youne: He will have to pay a little extra for sugar so that the farmer
¢an grow sugar beets will be able to educate his children.
Mr. Sprovre: You are short sighted.
r. Youne: I am trying to see the whole country.

e
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Mr. Serouvre: They have two thousand aeres growing beets which would
be two thousand less growing grain.

Mr. Young: I am afraid that will not affect the world’s market for wheat.
If a farmer is buying cane sugar for a certain price and turns over and buys
beet sugar for a greater price—

A Memser: He is not paying more.

Mr. Youna: Yes, he is paying more; because when he buys cane sugar
a portion of that price goes into the revenues of the country.

Mr. Stewarr: The British preference—with the British West Indies 95
per cent of it goes into the pockets of the British West Indies and not into the
pockets of the sugar refiners of Canada.

The Wirxess: As far as the West Indies are concerned, it does not matter *
if 1t is full duty sugar or foreign sugar, the government gets the money. If it =
' goes to the West Indies in the form of preferential treatment the West Indies
gets the money. All right, but they buy your flour at a fancy price in return.

Mr. Stewarr: That is not the point. We are talking about the duty.

The Wirxess: As far as the revenue is concerned, most of the sugar is
preferential and has the lower duty.

Mr. Stewart: It all goes to someone who raises the duty in the West
Indies?

The Wirxess: Yes, in the West Indies.
Mr. Picken: Do you import any of your cane sugar from the Phillipines?
The Wirness: From Fiji.

Mr. PickeL: Is it a large amount?

The Wrrness: Yes, quite a large amount.

The Camrvan: We have Mr. Russell with us to-day. He is here repre-
senting the beet growers of Alberta, at his own expense, I understand.

Winniam F. Russern, called.

The Wirness: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I might explain that I am &
farmer just as Mr. MeMullin is a farmer, but there is a little difference in our
positions. Probably it will be necessary for me to explain just a little. I was
born and raised in an irrigated territory. My whole life has been spent under
irrigation farming. I came to this country in 1900, and I helped to construct
the first irrigation system of any consequence in the Dominion of Canada.
planted beets for the first sugar factory that came into this country, and 48
raised sugar beets in Utah and Idaho before coming here. I am not a collegze |
graduate, but I am considered more or less of an expert in irrigation. The
government of the province of Alberta employed me to help and educate the 4
farmers in Lethbridge in order to give this country new methods in practical =&
irrlga,tion.\ I happened to be in the position of having grown-up‘sons who
operate my farm under my direction, and I am at the present time employed =
by the provincial government on the Lethbridge northern in that capacity—not
as a professor, not as a graduate, but as a practical farmer. We had twent¥
acres of beets on our farm last year, and we grew practically two hundred tons$
of beets. I am a member of the Beet Growers’ Association, and a member 0
the executive board of that association, and I am here at the request of th";
association. I may correct the Chairman by saying that the Beet Growers =
Association are paying my expenses. I would just like to go into the irrigatio®
part of this question if I may. I do not know how much time the Chairman 15
going to give me. The province of Alberta and the Dominion of Canada, the
C.P.R. and English capital have invested in irrigation in the province of Albertd
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Somewhere between twenty and fifty million dollars. As has already been said,
we live in a dry country. It was conceded years ago that the settlement of that
country would not be practicable without irrigation, and that was the thing
that brought about the first irrigation system that came in. It has had several
setbacks. In the season of 1902 we had nearly three feet of rain, and those new
settlers coming into the country to irrigate thought it was foolish with that much
rain, and they left the irrigated lands and went on to homesteads and all that
kind of thing. Somebody made the remark in the House of Commons not long
ago about the wind blowing through the wide open spaces.. If you were out in
our country you would know what the wide open spaces means. We have an

Immense country only partially populated at the present time. We have an =

Immense acreage under irrigation which is only partially settled. The C.P.R.
have a district at Coaldale, and I think they have had about five sets of settlers
on it trying to reclaim the land under grain growing methods. It has been said
that this is a great factor in irrigation—not any more than it would be without
Irrigation if you had the moisture to germinate the seed and make it grow. But
We have them there and we have to combat conditions, and the consequence
1 that we have introduced crops to clean up the land, and under irrigation our
outlook is just the opposite of the dry farmer. Those people came into the wide
Open spaces. They are like the child who brings back a bag of ecandy. He is
. Dot satisfied with one piece of candy, he must have the whole bag. That is the
trouble with the dry farmer. In Alberta, Saskatchewan and part of Manitoba,
ey are not satisfied to build a home, to take a moderate piece of land and
farm it, but they want to farm the whole country. Under irrigation the outlook
18 different; we must take the acres and produce more, increase the production to
the maximum. In order to do that we must increase the fertility of the soil by
adding to it fertilizer. In our country we are handicapped to & greater or less
extent by the climate—more than they are handicapped to the south. Our
Seasons are short and certain crops are adapted to our country. We grow the
finest wheat in the world because of our location. There are other countries,
Probably, that grow more wheat per acre than we do in Canada, but they can-
Dot grow the quality. The eclimate gives us the same result with sugar beet.
e should grow the best sugar beets because our climate is fitted for sugar
beet, and that is the only hoed crop we can grow in this country that will give
US a successful crop. More than that, as my friend Dr. Sturges said, we want
% build homes for Canadians. We want to introduce people on these irrigated
ands who will succeed. We believe it is good business for the government and
~800d business for the people to settle that country and help to, redress part of
“at investment that has been made in irrigation. The clamour, of course, now
18 for better farming. The only way to get better farming is to go into diversi-
ed farming or rotation of crop which will build up the soil and make it produce

- More in twenty years from now that it is producing to-day. We should not be
- the pogition that we find ourselves in under grain farming where in twenty
Years we find our land worn out and gone. That has baen the history of wheat
8owing countries. I do not meed to’ comment further on that. That is the
Undamental thing, however, in connection with beet growing in the Dominion of
&hada; we have a market at home for sugar. We consume, as has been said,
oe hundred pounds of sugar per capita. Now, if we are going to live in this

if’lln)try we should first live at home. My grandfather used to have this motto: |

IVe on the farm. I have heard him say many times, “if I can sell $100 worth

Ol material g year that $100 is all the cash I need, because I can live on the ;

" 'fiarmg: That is what we are trying %o do in introducing this beet farming. We
9 not feel that our standard of living in this country should be lowered. We
p: Dot feel that it is fair for us to have to compete with the labour of the

Cliic isles. We are here in a good country and we have a good class of people,
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and the only thing that has been wrong is our mental attitude on the prairies. ™
That attitude has been: Get some land and grow some wheat, sell some wheat
and buy some more land, sell some more wheat and buy some more land and
then go to California or Florida or some other place for the winter. Now, if 1
|

!

we can introduce into our country a more stable method of farming I am quite
satisfied that we will make Canada a better place for our people to live in and
have a more contented people. |

Now, I am going to go from that to something else. |

Mr. BoucHArD: I think that is one of the most interesting points that has
been touched upon by a witness—sugar beets as a factor in introducing home
life on the farm. I would like if you could go into that in a little more detail. |
How will it work out? I think that is a most interesting point. J

The Wirxess: Thank you very much. I may say you are at liberty to
interrupt me at any stage and ask me any question, and your questions will not ‘
interfere with my thoughts.

Mr. Boucuarp: What is the relation between sugar growing and stock
raising, for example? How does it ¢ome into your rotation? How is it going to
work all the year around?

The Wrrness: That is just the point T was going to turn to. The growing
of sugar beets is the foundation of that irrigated territory for livestock, beef
raising, dairy cattle and every other line of livestock. It is the natural founda-
tion for it. It builds it up. I am going to give you a letter I have here from
the Secretary of the Livestock association of southern Alberta. In the past
we have been wrong; we have been shipping our livestock out of this country
as feeders. The other men have been making the profit. Now, I am going to
give you some of the experiences at the Raymond plant. Last year we fed in

" that territory around the Raymond sugar plant—not all of them, however—
we fed pulp, and we fed the sugar molasses and the beet top. The cattle fed
from the by-product of the beet in the Raymond territory went to the Toronto
exhibition and took first and second place as fat cattle.

Mr. StewarT: For a carload lot?

The Wirness: For carload lot. That is what I am speaking of. Last year
carload lots went into the English market and into the Scotch market against
the best Scotch type of cattle and topped the market. They were fattened and
finished in the Raymond distriet. You have heard of the red label beef associa-
tion where the rancher brings his cattle in and turns them over to the farmer
to be fattened. The farmer fattens them and they divide up the spoils. We
are fattening this year twenty-four hundred head. Now, those cattle are going
to go on the market soon. Some of them are almost ready. I went out there
just a week or so before coming here.

Mr. BoucHarp: What proportion of beet tops can you introduce into your
ration without injuring the animal? Can you feed them only beet tops?

The Witness: You have to make a balanced ration in order to feed your
cattle. That is balanced up with alfalfa hay, timothy hay and coarse grains *
which are ground and fed. As the cattle advance they increase in their con-
sumption of coarse grain, and, of course, continue to consume by-products from -
the beets. 1

. Mr. Porteous: It would compare to a certain extent with corn silage? [

The WiTness: Just the same as corn silage. Beet pulp is practically the
same thing, but there is only a small area that can participate in the feeding
of the pulp on account of the cost of the freight to bring the pulp back, so that a
great many of those cattle are being fed and taken into the proximity of the
sugar factory itself. The dairy people take the beet pulp from there and feed
it to their cattle. The dairy people claim they can haul the beet pulp, and they
do haul it, in some cases seventy-five miles.
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Mr. StewarT: More than that.

The Wirness: Yes, I think they hauled more than that. In fact, there
Wwere some trucks sent to High River.

Mr. Sproure: Would that be dry pulp?

The Wirness: No, wet pulp, right out of the silos of the sugar factory. I
do not know to what extent they use it, but all of the dairies within twenty miles
feed the pulp and claim it pays them to haul it and pay the price at the factory
that it returns. Now, in regard to the increase in acreage from year to year,
when the Utah-Idaho sugar people came into Alberta with their sugar plant
they only required, or asked for 6,000 acres. That was a capacity of sixty
thousand. Our lands were weedy and dirty, and we had to make special
preparation and clean up the land for sugar beets. Our yields would be low
. In that class of land. Every year the acreage increased and the yield increased.

Our average yield in the province of Alberta has raised faster than in any other
district that I have been able to find record of. Our average yield this year

was just a trifle under nine ton. Our average yield last year was a little over
nine ton.

Mr. StewarT: It was 8-75.

The Wrrness: This year, and I think in 1930, it was a trifle over. Now,

am going to go down to the States for a few minutes. Colorado is the highest

producing distriet for sugar beets—on irrigated land in all cases their average

18 only eleven ton, and they have been in that game there for thirty years. The

Idaho average—and they have been in the game nearly that length of time is
less than eleven tons—about ten and one-half tons.

Mr. Simpson: Before you leave that question, what relation has dairying
and beet raising to the home life on the farm as compared with beet growing
or grain growing? Wheat growing is a seasonal occupation whereas beet grow-
Ing and dairying are yearly occupations, is that right?

The Wirness: Yes. That is the point I was making. Not only that, but
that kind of a place is a home.

Mr. BoucHArRD: But what is your rotation, and what is the result on a
following crop of wheat compared with wheat growing alone?

The Wrtness: Well, the yield of wheat would increase in time, because
* You are increasing the fertility of your land. You are adding the commercial
ertilizer and you are adding the natural fertilizer which you make on your farm
With your livestock. That naturally builds up the soil to a point where it pro-
uces a bigger yield per acre. It does not only do that; it builds up a home
Where you have all kinds of vegetables and all kinds of small fruit, and it builds
Up a home which your young people when they leave want to come back to.
Y good friend, Mr. MeMullin here has built up a home of that kind with trees
and shrubberies, and when his boys and girls go away they are glad to come’
ack home again. If you go on to some of the wheat farms out in the wide open
Spaces you find that the children are glad to get away from home, and when
€y go away they stay away.

Now, if you will pardon me for a personal reference, I may say that I do
hot know how many men in this gathering are as fortunate as I am, but I have
] the good fortune to be the father of seven sons, and those boys are glad to stay
I this country. We have tried to build a farm that is attractive. The two boys

0 are operating the farm have gone to the high school and have graduated
Yom the Agricultural college in the province of Alberta and are satisfied to be
o the farm. I have brothers who are dry farmers—went into dry farming
becayse they thought irrigation was too much work. Just as quickly as they
‘an get off and get, somewhere else they are off. <
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Mr. Boucuarp: Don’t you think it would be possible to introduce in the
west, in different parts, the old rural civilization that we have kept in the east?
It is not, perhaps, as prosperous as the other during times of great prosperity,
but it is more resistant in times of depression?

The Wirness: I am quite satisfied, my dear sir, that we have got to retrace
‘our steps in the Prairie Provinces. . We have got to go back, like the little boy
whose mother asked him to go to the grocery store to get a loaf of bread and
when he had gone a few moments he came back and said, “ Mother what was it
you asked me to get?” His mother said, “ son, you were in too big a hurry. If
you had waited T would have told you before you left.” Now, that is the posi-
tion our prairie farmers have been in; they have been in too big a hurry to make
a fortune and leave. Now, that has been the downfall of the settlement of the
Prairie Provinees. Our population came to get rich and leave. We want to
change that. We want a population to come into Alberta and live in Alberta.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: What is the percenetage of beet growers in the Prairie
Provinces as compared with the percentage of grain growers?

The Wirness: In the Prairie Provinces last year we grew twelve thousand
acres of sugar beets. That would not be a little garden spot in comparison.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Your argument should be used for the grain grower to
try to establish him and build up permanent -homes. You are using your argu-
- ment only for a small garden patch of beet growers.

The Witness: We want to extend it. As I said in the beginning, there are
in the neighbourhood of thirty to fifty million dollars of capital being invested
by governments and private parties in the irrigation of this country to make it
stable.

Mr. Bertraxp: How many beet growers could you put up in your district?

The Wirness: Seventy-five thousand. It has been estimated that the
sugar factories directly and indirectly create the foundation for a living for ten
thousand people.

Mr. Picker: What acreage would be available for beets?

The Wirness: I would say twenty-five per cent of the total arable area
would be available or would be suitable for raising sugar bets. We can increase
the production of sugar beets to nearly the possibilities of production. You may
not think we can do that, but we can take your lands that are adjacent to rail-
roads and suitable otherwise. Get that into sugar beets and it will help to
stabilize the districts which are dried out. Our livestock population can come
in and get hay and seed and they can do much which will help to stabilize the
wheat grower on the dry land. It will put them in a position where the govern-
ment will not have to come out and buy feed and groceries for them to raise the
next crop of wheat.

The CrarMaN: I think we are all pretty well satisfied that if the production
of beets can be stimulated it will be all to the good. What are your suggestions
now as to how that can be done?

The Wirness: Give the farmers a chance to raise the beets. That is all
that I can say: I am not a professor. .

Mr. PickeL: What proposition do you make to do that?

The Cuamrman: That is what we are trying to find out. :

The Wirness: Somebody said that they did not care to disturb the present
industries to any great extent. However, we must disturb those industries for
the benefit of the people of Canada. It is a question in my mind of capital
against people. Here we are with a big country erying for population, an
popugation crying for an opportunity to make a living and to stabilize the
country.
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Mr. Picken: Don’t you think that the sugar companies have a great deal
to do with it? Tt will be their attitude toward the raising of sugar beets that
will stimulate it. If they like to increase the production of beet sugar it will
be done. . If they are working against the beet sugar production and manufac-
tl;r'i)ng cane sugar all the time it will have a deterring influence on the raising
of beets. !

The Wirness: Yes.
Mr. PickeL: What about the attitude of the sugar companies?

The Wirness: 1 am quite sure that if I were in Mr. Rogers’ position I
Would not be in favour of increasing the beet sugar industry.

Mr. Picken: You would not be?

Wirnesss No. If I were in his position. If I had my money invested as
e has his invested I am quite sure that I would not be in favour of anything
that would disturb my business.

b Mr. Picken: Well, that is his business—the manufacture of sugar from
eets. :

The Wirness: Sure.

Mr. PickeL: Which would be the more profitable—the manufacture of
Sugar beets or the manufacture of sugar from cane?

The Wirness: Well, of course, that is his end of the business.

Mr. Boys: What is your proposition as to how you would regulate this
Matter to give the farmer a better chance?

. The Wrrxess: In the province of Alberta we have 731,605 people accord-
Ing to the last census, in the province of Saskatchewan we have 921,785, in the
Province of Manitoba we have 700,139, making a grand total of 2,353,429 people
Who can consume approximately a bag of sugar a year which would mean that in

0se provinces we consume 2,353,429 bags of sugar. Now, agriculture has two
Primary positions in this country and in every other country: They are the prim-
ary producers and they are the primary consumers. Now, we have a situation
before ug to-day. I do not know how many thousands of people we have unem-
Ployed—how many people this government is supporting through direct relief.
Oow, it does not make any difference to a man of that type v_vhether.the price
I8 fifty cents for a bag of sugar or ten dollars; he cannot buy it; but if we will
Create a situation where he can get a job working to earn his own living he
Probably can pay ten dollars a bag for it and enjoy it. My proposition is this:
at the beet sugar industry be increased and fostered to supply 75 per cent
that consumption.

Mr. Picken: Could that be done through the Raymond area?

' The Wrrngss: That could be done through the Lethbridge or southern
Albertg area. \
Mr. Picken: What is the capacity of the irrigated lands at the present
? Is it up to capacity, or could it be increased?
The Wrrngss: Tt is hardly touched.
% Mr. Prckpn: Are there other other areas in Alberta, perhaps in Saskatche-

a0, that might be irrigated?

& The Witness: That could be increased. As I said every factory Wln

. Tease the population. As their population increases so your consumption

Mereggeg, Now, we have what is termed the C.P.R. west section which is

1%;80900 odd acres with only 49,750 acres of that irrigated. We have the C.P.R.
83
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east section at Brooks and Bassano with 400,000 acres of arable land with only
93,000 under cultivation and irrigation. We have the A. R. and I. section at
Lethbridge with 130,000 acres arable and with only 75,000 acres irrigated up
to last year. Then there is Canada Land & Irrigation Company with 202,000
acres and with only 9,809 settled and irrigated.

Mr. PickeL: Are those all good beet lands?

The Wirness: Yes, they are all good beet lands. Now, in the Lethbridge
district, the Lethbridge northern has 95,000 acres of irrigated land, 80.000 acres
of it irrigated last year, united 34,500 acres—

Mr. Simpson: Have you enough land under irrigation at the present time
to produce the quantity of sugar you have referred to?

The Wrrness: Yes, and double that.

Mr. Picker: I think Mr. Rogers left the impression that they find it dif-
ficult to get the required quantity of sugar beets.

The Wirness: They will have no difficulty whatever. I tried to explain
that in my remark a while ago. When the Utah-Idaho people came in they only
asked for 6,000 acres to be prepared that year. That was a 50 per cent capacity.
That acreage increased every year until in 1930 they had 14,000 acres which

was more than the capacity of the factory in 1931. They had to reduce this on

account of the capacity of the factory. I understood from Mr. Rogers’ state-
ments that the expenditure they are making there will increase the working
capacity of the mill, and the acreage will probably be increased 10 per cent this
year. We can increase that acreage 100 per cent this year, and in five yvear's
time with safe and sane development we can produce 75 per cent of the sugar
consumed in these three provinces. Now, I would like to read these statements
into the report.

The Cuamman: I think you had better put them in and they will be
included in the minutes.

The Wirness: I thank you Mr. Chairman and gentlemen for the good
hearing you have given me.

“ THE BRITISH BEET SUGAR INDUSTRY
(Taken from Barclays' Bank Limited Mo~tary Review, August, 1931)

Experiments in sugar beet cutivation and sugar beet manufacture have been
made in the United Kingdom since the early part of the nineteenth century,
but it is only in comparatively recent years that efforts have been made, with
financial assistance from the Government, to establish the industry on a sub-
stantial scale. In 1922, the excise duty on sugar was abolished, but the con-
siderable reduction of the customs duty in the 1924 Budget rendered difficult the
position of the factories handling the English-grown beet sugar and on July 30,
1924, it was announced that the Government had decided to provide a subsidy
for the industry, while at the same time reimposing the excise duty at the prefer-
ential rate applicable to imported Empire sugars. The British Sugar (Subsidy)
Act, passed in March, 1925, granted a subsidy on home-grown sugar for a period
of ten years, from and including the 1924-25 season, at the rate of 19s. 6d. per
cwt. of sugar produced for the first four years, 13s. per cwt. for the next three
years, and 6s. 6d. per cwt. for the remaining three years. The industry is now
about to enter upon the third and last of these stages, and the following figures,
extracted from a report recently published by the Ministry of Agriculture, show
the great strides which sugar beet production has made in this country during
the past seven years.
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' SUGAR BEET PRODUCTION IN GREAT BRITAIN DURING THE SUBSIDY PERIOD

Number Total Beet Yield Sucrose
Year of Acreage | Produced per per
Growers of Beet (Washed Acre Acre
weight)

Tons Tons Lbs.
4,039 22,637 183,713 8-1 3,027
10,504 56,243 431,185 7-7 2,809
20, 661 129,463 1,117,072 8-6 3,346
31,859 232,918 | 1,503,019 6-4 2,330
25,050 178,047 | 1,369,781 7-7 2,995
32,204 230,553 | 2,003,586 8.7 3,440
40,415 348,920 | 3,060,498 8-8 3,288

From 1924 to 1930 the number of growers increased tenfold and the acre-
age of beet fifteenfold, while the number of sugar factories in operation rose
from three to eighteen and the labour employed in the manufacturing process
from 1,455 to about 9,900 persons. A comparison, however, appearing in the
Year Book of the International Institute of Agriculture shows that the average
quantity of sugar per acre produced in Great Britain in the years 1926-1929
Inclusive was only 2,493 pounds (raw basis). The result was much less favour-
able than in any of the other principal beet-growing countries, the figure for
Holland, for example, being 3,929 pounds. The average yields of sugar beet per
acre were 7-77 tons in Great Britain, against 13-10 tons in the Netherlands.

The State assistance rendered to the industry during the seven years 1924/5-
1930-31 was substantial and, including the difference between the customs duty
on foreign-grown sugar and the excise rate, has been equivalent to almost exactly
d. on every pound of home sugar produced or 4d. on every poung of sugar con-
Sumed in the United Kingdom during that period. Details of the total produe-
tion of the British beet sugar industry and the State assistance afforded to it
during the subsidy period are given in the appended table and, according to the
figures appearing in the last two columns it will be seen that the report esti-
Mates that nearly all the financial aid afforded was retained by the industry.

Production Financial Assistance
Season Retained
Sugar Revenue Total Passed
(All Polar-| Molasses STI(; ta(} Abate- Assist- byBSel;%ar on to Con=
izations) e ment ance Industry sumer
(Million |ewts.) (£'s| Millions)
0-48 0-11 0-51 0-05 0-56 - SRR R -
1-04 0-27 1-12 0-22 1-34 (o) B MR
3-07 0-75 3-32 0-66 3-98 98 1. < i e G
3-80 1-14 4.21 0-81 502 502 4. o svadad
% 3-90 0-98 2-82 1-17 3:99 3-54 0-45
105930 584 1.4 4.23 1.77 6-00 5:33 0-67
PO e 849 2:11 6-14 267 8-81 7:83 0-98
Total.. ., .. 26-62 6-85 22-36 7-35 2971 27-61 210
*Provisional.

1 The experience gained has confirmed the opinion that this country is emin-
Btly suitable for sugar beet cultivation and, owing to thé expansion of the
mdustry, one-fifth of the sugar consumed in Great Britain during 1930 was home
I).rodlgced. The report states that © the crop has helped to maintain arable cul-
Wation in those districts in England where it is largely grown” and “ during
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the prevailing depression in agriculture the farmer has found in the sugar beet

a saleable crop which has generally vielded a profit at a time when cereal prices
have been abnormally low.”

Owing to the recent difficulties confronting British producers through the
depression of the world sugar market and the fact that the subsidy is due to be

reduced during the coming season, the Government has felt it necessary to render *

further assistance to the industry and, early this year, it was announced that
subject to certain conditions a special advance up to 1s. 3d. per cwt. would be
made for one year, payable on 300,000 cwts. of sugar manufactured per factory
in the 1931-32 campaign. In the event of a substantial rise in the price of sugar,
the price is to be deducted from the normal subsidy due in the succeeding two
years.

The report draws the conclusion that when the subsidy expires on October
1, 1934, the industry should be able to prove that, judged by its standards of
accomplishment, and by the structure and virility of its organization, it has been
fully worthy of public support.”

NET SUGAR RETURNS RAYMOND FACTORY AS FURNISHED TO BEET GROWERS

UNDER CONTRACT

Sugar Paid Net
Crop Year Net Content, for Beets
$ $
L R RSO R I SR S B LRI SRt | e 5,87 14-41 5 90
O s i ) L e S A0 B 4 DA% 1% 0 S A S G e B e 627 16-49 7.72
B bkt L B il e L n e R ke £ RS e VA s 5 99 17-87 8 16
Do S AN SRS A S C L R S R S AT R A ST 5 32 17-33 7 00
L R AN STRIRER S T e L VR S O WP & T e e 4 83 18-19 7 00
e SR R S KR RS VA I R0 P B Y SN D SRS AL K o8 4 54 15-95 6 52
- R RE TE B S el Y SR LA RGNS, T IRESTI Dl SI IRP L 4 70Est. 18-34 6 50Est.
LANDS IRRIGATED IN SOUTHERN ALBERTA
e Acres Acres
Irrigable Irrigated
ey R A SR S WY R NS T R 218,980 49,750
C. P, R. East Section 400,000 93,375
= e o R L R 130,000 75,000
Canada Lands & Irrigation Co ; 202, 640 9,809

Acres

Lethbridge Northern.............. APPIOXIMAte ATOR. ..o s s asts i s o 95,000
ATBtER Lt b ot e S b el T WG o e S 34,500
b 70 SUSI RS R UL R RSV AR S % G e S b N o 22,000
WMagrathl 0 5 s i gubl han g gl 5 BE s A e il . 5,000
Bayaont - R e R e . ORI st PR (R 6,600
N ERE o e S A e s e Fr o g e ROV S T AU A L 4,500
RattleBow o G s e Sl I % OB IrPIRatodyy L R A s e T 2,800
Totalk Ll o L R N e s 170, 400

The Committee adjourned.




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 93

APPENDIX “B?”»

CaNADIAN SuUGAR FACTORIES, LiMITED

SUGAR BEET CONTRACT

ALBERTA
1932
IN G s £ R R
ACTeR: 4 AN
ORIGINAL
This agreement made in duplicate this........... dayiof, i L dag e

AD. 1932, between Canadian Sugar Factories, Limited, a Body Corporate,
having its' Head Office at the Town of Raymond, in the Province of Alberta,
hereinafter called the Company, and..................... ' PRt RR TN L L
In the said Province of Alberta, hereinafter called the “ Grower.” :
. Witnesseth that the Grower shall during the year 1932 from beet seed fur-
nished by the Company plant on land approved by the Company.............
acres only of sugar beets and shall deliver and sell the entire crop so planted to
* the Company subject to the terms and conditions hereinafter written, and the
Company shall pay for the said crop in accordance with this Agreement; [in
consideration whereof and the acceptance by the Company of this Agreement
the Grower does hereby release and forever discharge the Company of and from

all manner of actions, causes of action, suits, debts, dues, sums of money, claims
% and demands whatsoever at law or in equity arising out of the receiving by the
B Company of frozen or damaged beets, or payment therefor, during the year 1930

Or any previous year.]

1. The Company shall furnish to the Grower beet seed at the rate of
Eighteen Pounds per acre at 15 cents per pound, and the planting if done by the
Company at the Grower’s request, shall be under his supervision and he shall pay
the Company 65 cents per acre; provided that if the Grower requests fertilizer
to be drilled with the beet seed, an additional charge of 20 cents an acre shall be
made, said fertilizer to be furnished at the expende of the Grower. Provided
‘ further that should the Grower plant his own land with the Company’s drills
W & charge of 10 cents per acre shall be made for plain drilling and 15 cents per
/ acre for fertilizer drilling.

2. Beet seed supplied by the Company shall be used only on land con-
tracted to the Company and the Grower will be credited with seed returned to
e Company in good condition prior to the first day of July, 1932. '

3. The Grower shall at his own expense during the proper season thereof
Properly cultivate the said lands and care for the said crop of beets (in a good
and husband-like manner), but in no event shall the Company be held liable for
any failure or partial failure of crop or any injury or damage to beets. The
Ompany has the privilege of crop inspection and sampling beets at any time

Wring the season.
4 4. Delivery of beets grown upon the said lands shall be made at the Grower’s
. ®Xpense in the following manner: (a) Between September 15 and October 5,
! 1932, as and when directed by the Company; (b) On and after October 5, 1931,
o the Grower shall deliver without further notification from the _Company, except
88 provided in clause (d), the remainder of the said beets which meet the con-
act requirements, it being understood and agreed that the Company shall not
: € obligated to receive any beets after the 10th day of November, 1932, except
¢ Stloed beets, (c) The Grower agrees to keep all livestock out of beet fields until

/
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after beets are harvested and to properly protect said beets from frost, sun, wind
and weather after removal from the ground. (d) The Grower agrees to silo beets
when notified to do so by the Company, and he may have the privilege of siloing
not over 25 per cent of his crop, after October 10, on notification to scalemen or
fieldman. The Company agrees to pay the Grower 40 cents per ton additional
for all beets properly siloed and delivered, which meet the requirements of this
Contract. Frozen or improperly topped beets must not be siloed. Delivery of
siloed beets shall be made only as directed by the Company, and the Company
agrees to accept delivery of siloed beets, before slicing storage beets, except in
case of storage deterioration. (e) All deliveries of beets shall be made
at the Factory, or into piles seven feet high, or as directed by the Company),
AEtlle s s S s LR S Lo e G T recelvang. station.

5. The Grower agrees to properly top beets by completely cutting off all
leaf structure at the base of the crown, and extra large beets shall be trimmed
of all crown structure; they shall be free from leaves and excess dirt, stones,
trash or foreign substances. The weight of dirt and trash delivered with beets
shall be determined and deducted by the Company at the time of delivery.
The Grower agrees not to drive over piled beets belonging to the Company,
nor to unload dirt, stones, trash or other foreign substances in the vicinity
of the place of delivery. All wagon or truck boxes shall be of tight construe-
tion to prevent spilling of dirt during unloading. The Company reserves the
right to close all receiving Stations during periods of extreme cold and stormy
weather. ;

6. The Company has the option of rejecting diseased, frozen, shrunken,
damaged or improperly topped beets, or beets having a sugar content of less than
12 per cent or below 80 per cent Purity.

7. Settlement for beets delivered by the Grower to the Company will be
made in accordance with the following table, and shall be based on the cam-
paign average of the cossettes and the average net price per pound received by
the Company for all sugar produced at its plant from the 1931 crop of beets:

AVERAGE NET PRICE OF SUGAR PER 100 POUNDS

Sugar Content $9.00 | $8.50 | $8.00 | $7.50 |$7.00|$6.50 |$6.00|$5.50 | $5.00 | $4.50 | $4.25

$12 04 | $11 34 | $10 63 |39 92 |89 21 (88 50 |87 79 |$7 08 |$6 38 (86 02

1163 | 1095 | 1026 | 958 | 890|821 | 753|684 |616]|582
11 23 | 10 57 991 1925|1859 (793|727|661 (594|561
10 83 | 10 19 9551892 |828(764|701|637|573]541
10 43 9 82 920|859|798|736|675|614|552|522
10 04 9 45 886 (827|768 [709|650|601532|502
9 65 9 09 852|795|738|682(625|568]|511|483
9 27 8 72 818 [ 763|709 |654|600|545|491|463
8 89 8 37 78 17321680628 |57 |523|471 445

Prices of beets for combinations not shown in the tables (including fractional
parts) will be increased or diminished in proportion. ]

It is mutually agreed that the minimum price of beets delivered under
this contract shall be $5.50 per ton. The Grower agrees to pay as freight
the sum of 25 cents per ton on all beets delivered to the Company whether
by railroad, wagon, truck or otherwise; the Company agreeing to pay the balance
of freight not to exceed $1 per ton, on all beets delivered to it; all excess of

freight over and above $1 per ton shall be borne by the Grower in addition t0

the 25 cents hereinbefore mentioned, and the Grower hereby authorizes the said
Company to deduct the said 25 cents and the said excess over $1 from payments
due to the Grower, for the beets so delivered, after the minimum price of $5.
has been paid. ' ;
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An initial payment of $5 per ton for beets hereunder shall be made as fol-
lows: On or about 1st of November, 1931, if delivered prior to 16th of October;
on or about 1st of December, 1931, if delivered after 15th of October but prior
to 16th of November; on or about 20th of December, 1932, if delivered after
15th of November, and the balance of the minimum price shall be paid on or
about the 20th day of December, 1932. If the total price payable to the Grower
under the provisions of this paragraph, less freight deductions, shall be in excess
of the minimum heretofore mentioned, further payments will be made from time
to time in such amounts as the Company may consider justified. Final pay-
ment for all beets delivered hereunder shall be made in accordance with the
terms of this contract on or about 1st of October, 1933, or when all sugar pro-
duced from said beets has been sold.
8. It is further agreed that the Company is hereby authorized to deduct
from any moneys due for beets delivered by the Grower, and to pay to Alberta
Cp-operative Sugar Beet Growers Association as service charge, 2 cents per ton
With a maximum of $3 deduction; unless the Grower notifies the Company in
Writing in the month of July 1932, not to make such deduction.

9. The Grower may, at his own expense, have representatives (Weighmen,
taremen, accountant or chemist) in scale house, tareroom and laboratory to
Inspect weights and work done, and to check, within ten days after final settle-

Sentatives to be experienced in the line of work to be performed and satisfactory
to the Company. \

10. Any advances made to the Grower by the Company, either in seed,
fErtilizer, money or otherwise, shall constitute part payment for the beets
grown and delivered, and the Grower agrees that the same shall be deducted
from the initial or any subsequent payment to him, or shall be paid by the
Grower in cash.

11. This Agreement constitutes the entire Contract between the parties
- lDereto and no act, omission, waiver, modification, alteration, erasure or addition
~ Made by any Agent of the Company or any person whatsoever shall be binding
Upon the Company. This Agreement may be assigned by the Company and
shall bind the Grower, his Heirs, and Legal Representatives and the Company, its
Uccessors and Assigns, and shall not be transferrable by the Grower without
€ written consent of the Company.

CaNADIAN Sucar FacTories, LiMITED

.....
................................................................

Grower.

Ment date, the net amount received by the Company for sugar sold, such repre-

T
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

MarcH 17, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met this day
at 11 o’clock in the forenoon.

Mr. Senn (The Chairman) Presiding.

Members Present—Messrs. Barber, Bertrand, Blair, Bouchard, Bowen,
oyes, Brown, Carmichael, Cayley, Coote, Elliott, Gobeil, Jones, Loucks, Lucas,
MeGillis, MeMillan (South Huron), Moore (Chateauguay-Huntingdon), Mother-
Wwell, Mullins, Myers, Pickel, Porteous, Rowe, Senn, Shaver, Simpson (Simcoe
quth), Smith (Victoria-Carleton), Spotton, Sproule, Stewart (Lethbridge),
Stlrling, Taylor, Thompson (Lanark), Totzke, Tummon, Weese, Young.—38.

Mr. Charles H. Houson, President and General Manager of The Canada
and Dominion Sugar Company of Chatham, Wallaceburg and Montreal, was
called, heard and examined on the subject matter of the Reference.

Mr. Alexander W. MecIntyre, Assistant General Manager of The Canada
and Dominion Sugar Company, was heard on the assistance required to better
the Sugar Beet industry.

Mr. W. F. Russell, Alberta Beet Growers Association, was recalled and gave
further evidence on the conditions in Alberta.

‘On motion of Mr. Tummon,—
Resolved,—That, the sub-committee appointed to prepare a list of the wit~

Desses to be heard be empowered to draft a report thereon to be submitted to the -

Ommittee at their next sitting for approval.

The Committee then adjourned to the call of the Chair.

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the committee.

- Mogggy







MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

House or CoMMONS,
MarcH 17, 1932.

',, The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met at 11
O’clock to consider the reference to the committee:—

That all questions affecting the beet sugar industry in Canada be
referred to the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instrue-
tions to inquire into the action which may be taken by the government
by way of Customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise either in or
without co-operation with the Provincial governments for promoting the
prosperity of the said industry and developing the production of Canadian
grown sugar, and report to the House. .

. The CHATRMAN: Gentlemén, we have a quorum here this morning. We have
With us this morning the representatives of the Canada and Dominion Sugar
Ompany of Chatham. Before hearing them, however, Mr. Rogers, who gave
Evidence at our last meeting, wishes to correct a statement which he made, and
With your permission we will afford him that opportunity.
. Mr. Rocers: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I do not know whether the
- Mistake was mine or whether it was a mistake in the reporting. The statement
- 3Dpeared on page 82 line 16. I am reported to have said that there was no
Competition between refiners in eastern and western Canada.
b I wish to state that, in making that answer, I understood Mr. Stewart to
~ave said: “That means . . .. that there is not any competition between refiners
o Western Canada,” and my answer: “There is absolutely none, I admit that”
b reigrl‘gd to the fact that our Company operates the only two refineries in western
ada.
If the question was as stated in the Regord: “That means . . . . that there
; : Dot any competition between refiners in eastern and western Canada,” my
- “BSwer should have been:— '
' There is very active competition between eastern and western
refiners.
Ra Mr. Stewarr: I asked the other day if you made any money out of the
ma?i??()nd sugar refinery last year. Would you mind telling us how much you
o Mr. Rogrrs: T cannot say definitely how much we did make. ‘We have
- go"y sold about one-third of the sugar and I do not know what the price is
g to be by the time we shut up the year’s operation.
M Mr. Stewarr: The reason why Lyask is that I am given to understand that
Shis: Rogers made the statement as to the amount, of money that the Raymond
-8 factory made at a meeting which was held in Lethbridge,
r. Rogers: I stated how much we made?
Mr. Srewart: Yes; a definite amount.
48 mﬁntMr' Rocers: I do not think I did, sir. I do not think I made that state-

My, StEwarr: What is the estimated amount?
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Mr. Rocers: The estimated amount would be about $250,000. That is
providing that present prices hold up until the end of next August when we finish
marketing the crop. That estimate was based on prices which existed at that
time. Since then the price has gone down ten cents due to a fall in the price
of raw, and it may fall again. I do not know.

Mr. PickenL: What is the capitalization of the factories?

Mr. Rocers: The capitalization is $1,600,000. There is just one factory in
Raymond. That is the capital of the fixed assets. We have to have another
million on top of that for financing the crop. We pay for the beets before we
sell the sugar.

Cuarues H. Houson, called.

The CuAamrMAN: Now, gentlemen, we have with us Mr. Houson, and also
another representative of his firm, and with your permission we will hear Mr.
Houson. You might tell us, Mr. Houson, who you represent.

Mr. Housox: I am president and general manager of the Canada and
Dominion Sugar Company. I would like, with your permission and the per-
mission of the members present, to give a brief resumé of the history of our
company.

Mr. McMiuraN: Is Chatham your headquarters?

The WirnEss: Yes, our headquarters are at Chatham. We have plants at
Chatham, Wallaceburg and Montreal.

Mr. Stewart: The plant you bought at Montreal was what?

Wirness: The Canada Sugar Company. The brand was the Redpath
brand of sugar.

Mr. BoyEes: Are you the president?

Wirness: T am president and general manager.

Mr. PorteoUs: The Montreal plant is used for refining cane sugar?
WirNess: Refining cane sugar, yes. )

THE BEET SUGAR INDUSTRY

SraTEMENT BY CaNapa aNp Dominion Suear Co. Limrrep, CHATHAM, ONTARIO

1. Sugar Beets were first grown for industrial purposes in Canada in 1881
and during the ten years following that date, plants were erected at Coaticook,
Berthier and Farnham in the province of Quebec. Each of the plants proved
a failure after a short trial, due mainly to insufficient beet acreage, incompetent
factory management and the small size of the factories, the largest of which
was only of 200 tons daily slicing capacity. The operating methods of these
factories also were reported obsolete and impracticable.

2. However, annual experiments at the Ontario Agricultural College from
about the year 1889 demonstrated the suitability of the soil and climate of
Ontario for the production of sugar beets, with a sugar content and purity

- practically equal to those grown on the continent of Europe.

3. The Beet Sugar industry in Canada received its first real start in the
year 1901, at which time four factories were constructed and made ready for
operation the following year. These were at Wallaceburg, 700 tons daily
slicing capacity; Dresden, 600 tons; Berlin (now Kitchener) 500 tons, an
Wiarton 500 tons.

4. Even at this time the experience in beet sugar manufacture was far

from encouraging, as the obstacles to the success of the industry in its early
stages were still in existence. At the commencement of operations in the year
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1902, a great number of supposed expert sugar men were secured from Germany
and Holland to operate the various factories. These men did not understand
lO_Ca.l conditions, which were altogether different from those in their own coun-
tries and it was, therefore, not until Canadians learned the business thoroughly
that any progress was made in the efficiency of operation.

5. For the first five years of operation (1903-1907) the Ontario Government
granted a bounty on domestic beet sugar of one-half cent per pound, the total
amount not to exceed $75,000 a year. Notwithstanding this assistance, however,
the factories at Dresden and Wiarton were unable to survive the trying period
of experience gaining. The Wiarton factory was closed after two seasons and
removed in 1908. The Dresden factory was dismantled in 1904.

6. The factory at Raymond, Alberta (erected in 1903) also succumbed
after a few years of unsuccessful operation and in 1917 the machinery was
removed. The present factory at Raymond, Alberta, was erected in 1925.
(The first factory is not to be confused with the present one).

7. The Berlin (now Kitchener) factory drifted along until the year 1909,
When it went into liquidation and was taken over from the bondholders by
our Company.

8. In the meantime our Wallaceburg plant had met with many difficulties,
not the least of which was the problem of marketing even the small output of
the early years of operation. So pronounced was the attitude of the wholesalers
against our sugar that we were finally foreed to go direct to the retail trade.
N the years which preceded advent of the chain grocery system we developed
our retail trade from coast to coast so that at one time we carried on our books
Some 35,000 retail accounts. In the early years; however, before this point was
Teached, many obstacles in the path of the company, were met and overcome.

n more than one occasion, the original directors, rallied to the support of the
Company with several hundred thousand dollars of additional backing. But
for their faith in the possibilities of the industry and the courage to support
that faith, the Wallaceburg venture must inevitably have gone the way of the
other early plants.

9. In developing our retail business we found ourselves at a disadvantage
through not being able to supply sugar during the inter-campaign period when
our plant was closed. This led to the installation of refining equipment in the
'factory and from that time on we refined raw cane sugar at Wallaceburg
€very year.

10. During the war years, with the rise in the price of sugar the demand
for heet acreage increased greatly and in 1916 our Company erected a plant
8t Chatham with a daily slicing capacity of 1,200 tons of beets. The head
Office of the Company was also moved to Chatham and the name “Dominion
Ugar Company, Limited” adopted. The three plants at Chatham, Wallaceburg
and Kitchener were successfully operated to maximum ecapacity each year
unti]l 1920,

: 11. In 1920 there occurred the greatest sugar debacle of all time, resulting
' the ruin of many sugar distributing firms in this hemisphere and causing
8'Pl)alling losses to the refiners and manufacturers on this continent. Our Com-
Pany wag fortunately able to ride through this storm with capital and reserves
?mmpaired. The great increases in freight rates which went into effect during
he year, however, forced us to close our Kitchener plant follovsfmg the campaign
of 1920-21, as we could not secure sufficient beets for operation nearby owing
tg the low yield per acre in that district. This plant was later dismantled and

€ buildings and site disposed of at a fraction of the original cost.
b 12. Tn 1922 beet sugar was threatened with an excise tax of 49 cents per
intndmd’ a measure which must have proved a severe setback h‘ad it been _put
0 effect on January 1, 1923, as was enacted. Friends of the industry raised
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a storm of disapproval, however, and the tax was abandoned in 1923, but, at
the same time a reduction in protection of 50 cents per hundred was made.
The reduced rates of duty have been in effect ever since.

13. During the last six or seven years our Company has carried on a
continuous policy of improving and enlarging our beet sugar plants, not only
by using inventions, designs and betterments devised by our own engineers
but by adopting every worthwhile improvement brought out by the industry
at large and scrapping all equipment which could be replaced by better appliances
provided the latter could pay for their cost in improved efficiency. Thus the
iwo plants which originally had a combined capacity of 1,900 tons of beets
daily have been enlarged and improved year by year until in 1931 their com-
bined average daily slicing was 4,300 tons per day. The loss of the Kitchener
plant has been more than made up by the increase in Chatham and Wallace-
burg and the efficiency of operation greatly improved.

14. The refining operations which had been carried on at Wallaceburg
for many years had gradually developed until, by 1930, a point had been
reached which called for progression. All raws refined there had to be
shipped from Montreal at a considerable cost and the refined product
largely returned eastward for marketing. There were also inherent in a beet
sugar plant some disadvantages in refining which could not be overcome, at
least not without an expenditure unjustifiable economically. Our Company,
therefore, absorbed the Montreal refinery of the Canada Sugar Refining Com-
pany, Limited, retaining control of the new Company which was formed. The
. officers of our old Company are still in charge, eight of our old directors are
directors on the eleven-man board of the new Company and we retain our
head office at Chatham, Ontario, in the heart of the sugar beet country. The
new Company was formed in December, 1930, before we had contracted for
one acre of beets for 1931 and when we were, therefore, still free to do as we
chose in the matter of beet acreage. We increased our acreage over previous
years and actually handled the largest crop in the history of the Company.
For this year we are contracting for an acreage equal to 1931, so that a normal
crop will provide full capacity operations at our plants.

15. We have about four thousand growers of sugar beets on our books.

These men are steady supporters of the industry growing beets year after year

in the rotation of their crops. We paid out over two million dollars to them
a few months ago for the crop of 1931.

16. There are some fifteen hundred agricultural workers engaged in caring

for the beet crop during the growing and harvesting seasons. These people have

come out to work sugar beets from Holland, Belgium and Bohemia. I understand
that the policy of bringing in these people has been assailed on the floor of the
House of Commons. Only lack of proper information or unwarranted pre-
judice could lead to an attack on the good repute of these immigrants. They

are a hardworking, thrifty, honest, law-abiding, healthy people, readily adjusting

themselves to our laws, customs and methods and hence, quickly assimilated.

They have been coming into Canada for many years, ever since the industry was:

established and hundreds of them have taken up farms in the vieinity of Chatham

and Wallaceburg. As evidence of their agricultural skill, they have met with’

marked success in farming and many of them have their farms clear of debt
and substantial assets in addition. The second generation are true Canadians,
stand high in the school reports and are a credit to any country. The workers
themselves are skilled agricultural labourers and are of great assistance to the
farmers of the district in handling other crops besides working in sugar beets,
which require their services only in spring and fall. \

T S e o TRp
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17. During the beet campaign nearly one thousand hands are employed by
the company in the factories and beet growing district. This labour is
employed at a time when other local industries are in slack production and the
employment, is, therefore, very timely and helpful to the labour situation.

18. Considerable revenue from the beet industry has acerued to railroads and
truck carriers not only from the carriage of beets but also from fuel, limestone,
miscellaneous supplies, refined sugar, beet pulp and molasses. Approximately
half a million dollars each campaign is paid out in freight charges.

19. Besides these local benefits to the community very considerable pur-
chases are made in Canada of items used in the manufacturing process, such as
bags, limestone, cooperage stock, miscellaneous supplies, ete.

20. Sugar beets is one of the most useful crops available in the farmer’s
system of rotation. The sugar beet demands deep ploughing, thorough prepara-
tion of the soil, liberal fertilization and better cultivation than ordinarily is given
to other crops. After the sugar beet, the main root itself, is removed from the
soil, the great network of small fibrous roots branching out in all directions for
considerable distances, remains and gradually rots, leaving a mass of valuable
organic matter distributed throughout the subsoil as feed for following crops.
e Germans attribute the great increase in the yield of their cereal crops
entirely to the growing of sugar beets which they regard as indispensable to their
farm program.

21. Following are the various rates of duty on raw and refined sugar since
the inception of the industry in Ontario:

Raw sugar Refined sugar
96° basis 100° basis

Gen. Pref. Gen. Pref.

%: e R R N e B e e 0-83% 0-521 1-241 0-83
n March 1913 amended £0. ... ...ccvveeerveeeseusin 0-57} 0-401 1-073 0-83
1. August 1914 amended 0. ... .ouuiiiii i 1-37% 1-03% 2.072 1-63
e Abril 1921 amended £0. . .......ioriianieeins 1-68712 0-85 2.39 1-59
I 8y 1093 amended £0...... o .. iieiiiiaeiiiaens 1-28712 | 0-45 1-89 1-09
ADTil 1926 Amended 10 ... ivewve. e rnsaonsornss 1-28712 0-28712 1-89 1-09

where it now stands.

22. These rates of duty are very moderate as compared to those of nearly all

f°reign countries. Following are the rates in a few of the prineipal countries:

o Preferential General Tariff
sountry
L Raws Refined |° Raws Refined
; $ ]
1-766 2-535
2:50 2-65
2917 3-457
Yiog | 3am
=101 152
L e R et R 0-28712 | 109 128712 | 1-89
v

*The preferential rate on raw sugars entering Canada is of negligible benefit to the Canadian buyer
on imports from Canada of flour, fish, butter, potatoes, ete.

ik 23. In closing this statement I should like to say a word or two in appre-
i ;.a'tlf}n of the Canadian farmers and more especially the farmers in our own
Wict in Southwestern Ontario. Comparisons are odious but I would place
- larmers up against the bes\t to be found anywhere else and I know they

s b s g:ctically the entire preference is absorbed by the island producemin exchange for which a preference
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would- hold their own. In my opinion, the farmers have been the first, as a
class, to adjust themselves to the changed conditions with. which we have all
had to deal in the past two years or more. The farmer has had more than
his share of adjustments to make and he has responded in a way that merits
our admiration. In the beet sugar industry, as we have explained, it has been
customary for trained beetworkers to do the arduous hand labour necessary in
raising the beets. For years almost all of this work has been done by the hired
labour. As the price of sugar has declined, thus reducing the price of beets,
the farmer has buckled in and tackled his sugar beets himself. Last season
thirty per cent of the hand labour of blocking, thinning, hoeing and topping was
done by the farmers themselves. The farmers have accepted the reduced prices
without kicking, in fact, on the contrary, we have many letters of appreciation
from them. It has meant a lot to us in the face of the ruinous sugar prices
which are ruling and we, on our part, are carrying on and we-.are going to con-
tinue to carry on and take all the acreage we can handle in appreciation of
the farmers’ attitude. 1 take pleasure in paying this tribute to the farmer.

Submitted to the Committee on Agriculture and Colonization, Thursday,
March 17, 1932, by Canada and Dominion Sugar Company, Limited, Chatham,
Ontario.

I would like to say, Mr. Chairman, that Mr. MclIntyre, my assistant, has
something prepared in connection with additional matters.

The Cuamman: It has always been customary for the members of the
Committee to base any questions that they care to ask on your report.

Hon. Mr., MoraerweLL: Are the growers around Kitchener sending their
beets to the other two factories? :

The Wrrness: From Huron county they are. We had some steady growers
that had been growing for the Kitchener plant for years, and we have always
accepted the arrangement although we do so at a sacrifice, because the freight
rates in that territory to Wallaceburg are higher. However, we have always
kept in touch with those growers. I have in mind, particularly, a man named
Mr. Andrew Hicks from Centralia. Perhaps, some of you gentlemen know
him. He was M.P.P. in the Ontario parliament. I have here the acreage that
comes from Kitchener. We have four hundred acres here on our books from
Huron county. '

Mr. Gersgaw: Something was said about the difficulty in getting the
wholesalers to handle the beet sugar. I wonder if you can give any reason why
they object to handling it?

The Wirness: Well, of course, there was an extreme prejudice in the early
days of taking hold of beet sugar. There was a general feeling that beet sugar
was not just as good as cane, and the fact that yellow sugars were not produced
from beets perhaps had some effect; but I might say that there was a decided
under-current from the wholesalers. I never did get their reason for taking that
stand, but it carried on for some years until, probably, after we got pretty well
our sugar sales into the hands of our retail trade. From then on our dealings
with the wholesalers were all right.

Hon. Mr. MorurrwELL: Anything which you move onto the market has
to fight for its place, with established concerns.

The Wrrness: Yes. * :

Mr. Brown: Is your beet sugar labelled as beet sugar?

The WirNess: Yes.

Mr. GersEaw: What would you say as to the quality of the beet sugaf
as compared with the quality of the cane sugar?
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The Wirness: Well, the qualities, as far as the bulk sugars are concerned,
_ analyse absolutely up to full standard and are up to quality and compare
favourably with refined sugar produced from raw cane.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Could the average customer, if he were receiving your
.sugar from the beets and a sugar from the cane tell the difference?

The Wirness: He could not.

Mr. Gersuaw: And does it all retail at the same price?

The Wrrness: There is a little differential provided for beet sugar. At
the same price cane sugar still has a preference on the market.

Mr. Sivmpson: What would that be?

The Wirness: About five to ten cents a hundred.

Mr. Tummon: That is, the beet sugar price is that much less than the cane.

Mr. GopemL: Did you say five or ten cents a pound?

The Wirness: A hundred pounds.

Mr. GosemwL: A hundred pounds—that is what I mean.

The WitNess: Yes.

Mr. Torzke: Are there some uses for which the cane sugar is preferable
to the beet sugar?

The Wirxess: We find beet sugar meets all requirements as far as bulk
Sugar is concerned.

Mr. Torzge: What do you mean when you say bulk sugar?

The Wirnuss: Well, the beet sugar factories, as a rule—in fact, not as a
Tule—as a matter of fact, I do not know of any beet sugar factories in this
country or in the United States, that only operate for seventy or eighty or
Ninety day periods, that go in for special packages or into the manufacture of
cut loaf, and all the sugars that the cane refiner is warranted in doing, for the
feason that the cane refinery is operated the year around.

Mr. Torzke: Are those special sugars a better sugar than the bulk sugar?

The Wrrness: No. They are made up in different form.

Mr. Boyves: There is a brand of sugar known as Redpath; is that cane -

Sugar?

The Wrrness: That is our brand of cane sugar.

Mr. Suaver: Do you sell direct to the retailer? -

The Wirness: Yes. We sell to the retailer, the chain stores, the whole-
Saler and the manufacturer.

Mr. Picken: What is the relative or comparative price of granulated
Sugars in United States and Canada?

. The Wirngss: As far as Canada and the United States are concerned, the
Price in Canada—in the first place we must deduct the discount. We always
allow o the wholesaler in Canada five per cent discount from the list price. In

€ States they allow two per cent discount. I would say that year in and
Year out, the price is pretty close. At the present time the price in the United

tates is just a trifle lower.

~ Mr. GopriL: Do you suggest that difference of five or ten cents per hundred
Pounds goes to the consumer or is absorbed by the retailer?

The Wirness: We sell the retail trade and the retailers who buy from us
88t the benefit of that.
Mr. Berrranp: Do you sell equally the beet and cane sugar to the retailer?

The Wirnss: Oh, yes.

§ Mzr. Coore: Did I understand the witness to say that the sugar was sold
) f the retailer at the same discount as to the wholesaler? -
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The WiTNEss: No, we recognize the wholesaler.
~ Hon. Mr. Erutorr: Did you give a comparative statement of costs during
the different years you have been in operation—the costs to the wholesaler from
your company—the average costs of what you sold through the year? Do you
happen to have handy a comparative statement of that kind?

The Wirness: I do not think we have that prepared.

Hon. Mr. Evuiort: Has there been any change in the relative prices of the
beet sugar and the cane sugar in the last ten years?

The Wrirxess: No.

Hon. Mr. ELutort: The relative prices have remained practically the same?

The WirNEss: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Euutorr: Now, as to acreage. Take the acreage in western
Ontario. How has that compared, say, during the last ten years?

The Wirness: Mr. Meclntyre, my assistant, has those figures which he
would like to bring up a little bit later, if that would be agreeable to you, Mr.
Elliott. That is a very good point which you have raised there, and we have
it all prepared to bring it before you.

b l\;,[r. Brown: And will you give us the prices which you are paying for the
eets?

The Wirness: Yes. That is all to be brought out in the suggestions for aid
to the industry which, when you get through with me, T will leave to Mr.
Meclntyre.

Mr. MacMirnan: You spoke of four hundred acres from Huron county.
How many farmers would that represent?

The Wrrness: 1 have not got the exact number, but a general average of
about eight acres would mean about fifty growers.

Hon. Mr. Ervtort: Do you find the sugar content that you get from Huron
county up to that which you get from Middlesex?

; The WirxNess: I am sorry that we have not Mr. Hicks with us to-day. I had
an interview with him for two hours the other day. I canot tell you that it is
much-higher, but T will say it is just as high.

Mr. MacMiLran: Mr. Elliott knows that. <
Mr. Youna: Mr. Houson, you said something about keeping your Wallace-

‘ burg factory busy in the off-season by refining cane sugar?

The Wirness: Yes. :
Mr. Younag: Do you find that an economical practice?

The Wirness: It has been very economical. The unfortunate part of it is
that it is not situated properly geographically. We are compelled to bring our .
raw sugar either from New York to Wallaceburg or else from Montreal. During
the last few years, on account of the fact that we buy preferential raw sugar,
they come in to the port of Montreal. Now, those sugars from Montreal are
shipped to Wallaceburg at a high rate of freight, and they must go east; so0
that there is a geographical location which is not just quite right for economical
refining. ‘That is one reason why, in order to protect our freight, we had to
purchase a cane sugar refinery located at Montreal.

Mr. Murrins: What do you do with the pulp in Ontario?

The Wirness: We sell what we can of it. Before we leave, we have some
advertising matter which we brought down with us indicating just what we
have done in the way of attempting to market this pulp. The Canadian trade
will not absorb it to any great extent. I would say that the most tonnage
that we could deliver to the Canadian stock men would not be over 20 per cent
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of our output, the balance being at the present time exported. 1 might say
that we are doing all we can in the way of advertising to educate the stock
breeders to use this pulp. There is no question about its value.

Mr, Muruins: You dry it, I see.

The Wirness: Yes, we dry it.

Mr. Youna: I understood you to say that the most economical point at
which to refine cane sugar is at the seaport?

The Wirness: Yes.

_ Mr. Youna: And your Ontario factory, devoted to beet sugar, must be
idle a part of the season, or else you must devote the other part of that season
to refining cane sugar at a higher cost than it could be refined otherwise?

The Wirness: Yes. If we were not on the water it would be impracticable
to refine cane sugar, because of the extremely high freight. Wallaceburg is
Particularly well situated. We have a river there that has quite a substantial
depth of water. In fact, I would say it is quite necessary to have a territory
for beet growing in the interior; you must draw your beets from all sides. To
have a location on the waterfront or at a seaport would be good for cane
refining but not for beet sugar manufacturing. ;

Mr. Youna: You spoke of certain disadvantages that were inherent in a
beet sugar plant. Would you tell us what they are? :

The Wrrness: In order to produce yellow sugars a bone char plant. is
Decessary. It is a method of filtration. That is a very expensive equipment.
A bone char plant would cost to construet at least a million dollars.

Mr. Youne: You have to have that in order to produce yellow or brown
Sugars from beets?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: And no such plant is necessary in the case of cane sugar?

The Wrirness: Yes. All the cane refineries are built with a bone char
filtration. There is no cane refinery that has not got a bone char filtration.

Mr. Young: They are entirely different?

The Wirngss: They are entirely different. There is no beet plant in
America that is equipped with bone char filtration.

Mr. Youna: If these plants are entirely different plants what is the ad-
Vantage of refining cane sugar in a beet plant?

_The Wrirness: It was necessary that we take care of our retail trade
duﬂng the summer. That goes into the operation of producing cane sugars
at Wallaceburg.

.. Mr. Youxa: Then you said there are fifteen hundred workers caring for

~ the beets. Does that apply to all Canada or the Ontario territory?

The Wirness: In our territory.

Mr. Youna: You also said that half a million dollars were paid in freight

Charges g that freight on raw sugar and on beet sugar as high as the freight
1 refined sugar?

The Wirness: No.

. Mr. Youna: Then if you were not paying this half a million dollars out

:)n freight charges to the railways they would be receiving a still higher figure
1 refined sugar that they would be hauling into the country?

The Wrrness: Of course, when I say that the freight rate is no higher,

€an that you concentrate the beets.. For instance, a beet will test, perhaps,

€en per cent, and when we condense that down to the point of the actual

T
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8ar in the beet I would say the freight rate would be just as high as on ,
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refined sugar. Of course, in the beet business you freight your beets in and
then you have your refined sugar rate out.

Mr. Youna: Of course, in the case of refined sugar, if you did not have
your beet factory located where it is the refined sugar would come all the way
from Montreal. The railways would get a higher rate on a lesser tonnage and
it would be less expense to them, and no additional cost to the people? 1

The Wirness: Well, I would not say that; no.

Mr. Young: They will certainly receive a higher rate on refined sugar than
on beets or on raw.

Mr. Tummon: Is it not a fact that if you manufacture from beets the
freight, is going and coming, both on the beets and on the refined sugar?

The Wirxess: Yes, and the refined sugar as well. It is a matter of tonnage.
The number of cars that are hauled to the factory of beetroot is something
enormous.

Mr. Youneg: That is the point I was trying to make: The railways will be
at a tremendous amount of expense in excess of what they would be if they were
hauling the refined sugar alone?

The Wirness: The railways are very anxious for the beet traffic. They
must see a tremendous revenue in it in order to get that traffic in and also to
secure the refined traffic out.

Mr. Tuommoxn: Does it not come down to this: That if you are making
beet, sugar in Canada which is selling practically at the same price as the refined
sugar, that the railways are receiving the average freight of hauling the beets
to the factories?

The Wrrness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: And.losing the freight they would receive in hauling the re-
fined sugar from Montreal to the consumer?

The Wirngss: They secure the revenue of the refined sugar from the fac-
tory to destination.

Mr. StewarT: Is not the freight on the raw cane that is brought into Can-
ada going out of the country? You are paying it to the railroads in Canada for
the tariff on beets?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Stewarr: Now, the freight bringing in the raw cane sugar into Can-
ada—that money goes entirely out of this country, is that right?

The WiTness: ~As far as the raw sugar is concerned.
Mr. Stewarr: The money you pay to the railways of Canada stays here?
The Witness: Absolutely.

Mr. Young: The freight in hauling refined sugar from Montreal to the
consumer does not go entirely out of the country. The freight on raws consume
to Montreal is a very negligible quantity. What is your net proteetion now?

The Wirness: It is $1,287 general tariff.

Mr. Youna: You net—you pay a certain duty on your raw and you receiv®
a certain duty on your refined; what is the difference? ‘

The Wirness: Fifty-two cents a hundred pounds.

Mr. Youna That is the same whether it comes from the British West Indi€®
or Cuba; it does not matter?

The Wirngss: Yes.

Mr. Young: And can you give us your conversion profits—the cost of €027
verting raw into refined sugar?

|
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The Wirness: Well, Mr. Chairman, I would be quite agreeable to pass
that information to you. We have competition, you know. I do not feel like
giving it out to the public unless I am foreed to do it.

The CrAIRMAN: No. You will not be forced to do it.

The Wrrness: We prefer—
~ Mr. You~na: One other question. Of what advantage is the preferential
tariff to you as a refiner?

Tng; The Wirness: Why, practically the entire preference goes to the West
ndies.

Mr. Youna: They absorb it all.

- The Wrrngess: Yes, in lieu of other henefits in the way of grain and other
commodities shipped from Canada to the West Indies.
Mr. YounG: And your net protection is 52 cents?
The WrrNess: Yes.

~ Mr. McMiLan: In the case of the Huron county farmers, are they at any
disadvantage in the matter of freight rates?

The Witness: We have always absorbed the extra freight. The freight is
much higher. Our contract at the weigh station calls for $5 a ton, delivered at
the station, and $5.75 delivered to the plant. Some of those freight rates in

uron county run as high as $1.70. In fact, in one or two cases it runs as high
a5 $2; but the growers that have beem producing for us for years—in those
Cases we absorb that difference.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: I would like to ask one question. Evidence was given at
our last meeting by the representative of the Vancouver and Raymond refineries
to the effect that they should receive some additional government help, I under-
stand, in regard to the construction of additional factories to help the industry
In the West. So far as the industry in the West is concerned, do you feel that
any additional help is necessary to keep the industty going successfully?

The Wirngess: If it is to be expanded from what it is to-day, yes; very
tecidedly, yes. No men with capital to-day would invest in new plants under
Present, conditions. We are operating our plant to absolutely full capacity. I
Would like to have that understood. We cannot take one acre more than we
are taking. i

The Cramrman: What does it cost you to duplicate your plant?

The Wirness: Of course, our plants are large. At Chatham we have a
Plant that is capable of turning out from twenty-two hundred to twenty-five
Undred tons of beets daily, and a plant of that size would cost all the way
Tom two million to two and a half million dollars. That is not all. In
addition to that you must have very decided cash reserves.
. Mr. Brown: In view of world marketing conditions how much expansion .
18 advisable?

The Wirness: Now, if you will permit me, Mr. McIntyre has something in

Connection with the aid to the industry that has a direct bearing on that.

The Cuamrman: I would like to ask another question or two. Suppose
You did duplicate your plant, could you get enough beets grown in that locality
Operate it?

han LDe Wiress: This year we could; but we do not know what might
4ppen next year. That also will be brought out in Mr. Melntyre’s statement.

Hon. Mr, Eruiorr: Of course, that depends on the relative cost of beets?
The Wirngss: Exactly.
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o
The CmamrmaN: Considering the matter as a pure business proposition,
do you think you would be justified, supposing the cost of refining cane and
beet sugar were an absolute equahty——do you think you would be justified in
incr‘ea-sing your plant?

. The Wirness: We cannot increase our present plants. It would mean the
building of an additional plant. While our people are perfectly agreeable to
expand when they think the proper times comes, I would say this that the
encouragement would have to be quite substantial.

The CramrMmaN: You have a certain encouragement to-day, Mr. Houson,
from the fact that you are enjoying a very fair protection.

! The Wirness: That would not be sufficient. 1

The CramrmaN: The object of this. committee is to find out if it is prac-
ticable to increase the area of the beet sugar industry. :

Mr. McMmrax: I would like to emphasize one point raised by Mr.
Houson with respect to the Belgian people. There has been a number of them
in Huron county, and I have found them amongst our best citizens, and many of
them are on farms for themselves. |

Mr. Porreous: Mr. Houson, in your opinion what is the maximum of an =&
economical unit in a beet factory‘?

The Wirness: That depends pretty much on the territory or Iocahty

Mr. PortrOUS: You mentioned 200,000 tons.

The Wirness: Our two plants are large. One slices 1,800 tons and the
other from twenty-two hundred to twenty-five hundred tons. Now, in our
territory those two plants are about an ideal size.

Hon. Mr. Erutorr: Would it be more economieal, in view of the cost of
freight, shipping the sugar beets, if you were going to start another plant—
would it be more economical to duplicate your present plant at Chatham,
say, than to build another plant out in some other section where you have &
shorter haul for the beets?

The Wirness: Of course, our two plants cannot be increased in capaclty,
so I would say under those ('ond1t10ns if we were increasing our capacity it
would be necessary for us to build in a new territory.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: Now, there is just one more question I would like to
ask. Is there any arrangement by which you are limited to the acreage
which you can handle?

The Wirness: Oh, yes.

‘Hon. Mr. Erviorr: In competition with other sugars?

The Wirness: Oh, yes. That is, as far as beets are concerned?

Hon. Mr. Ervuiorr:  Yes.

The Wirngss: Oh, yes, indeed. It is impracticable to operate a sugar
beet plant after, I would say, Christmas time—on or about December 20 to 25-

Hon. Mr. Exuiorr: I have not made myself clear. I understand that you
are now leasing, perhaps, 30,000 acres?

The Wirness: Yes. :

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: That is this year in your Wallaceburg district?

The Wirness: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Now, assume that you were in a position to handle
45,000 acres, which would be an increase of 50 per cent; is there anything 0
prevent that in the way of arrangements amongst the sugar companies?

The Wirness: Not at all.
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Hon. Mr. Exuiorr: So that when we speak of increasing the capacity,
‘do you think that the beets could fairly compete with cane sugar if you increase
the acreage?

The Wrrness: Well, beets at the extremely low price ruling to-day shows
absolutely no return for the manufacturer. As a matter of fact, our company is
carrying on to-day without any anticipation of an adequate return.

_ The CramrMaN: Your report is different from the Raymond factory report,
evidently.

The Wirxess: That is a fact as far as. we are concerned. I assure you,
gentlemen, that we are carrying on, and we intend to carry on, but we do not -
€Xpect any return. -

Hon. Mr. Evutorr: And you are working your factory to capacity?

. The Wrrness: Absolutely. I can tell you, Mr. Elliott, that anyone who
IS in close touch to that farming community in western Ontario, as I am, T
elieve would take exactly the same attitude as I am taking. I know the
farmers pretty well, and they are having their trials and troubles, and we
Want to help them as much as we can, even though we have to wind up at
the end of the year just on an even balance.

Mr, Portreous: You are referring to the Wiarton plant; do I understand
You to say that your company took that plant over?

The Wirnuss: No, the Kitchener plant which was formerly known as the
Berlin plant, we took over. The Wiarton plant closed after two years of
Operation. -

Mr. Portrous: It was an independent company?

The Wirness: Yes.

The Cramman: Those factories, T suppose, are dismantled?

The Wirness: Yes. Moved to the States.

Mr. Tummon: - Does the danger of frost hurt you at all?

The Wirnmss: Yes. That is something to contend with. In 1920 we oper-
ated until February, and I am safe in saying that every beet we sliced through
Our mill after December 20th showed us loss, although the price of sugars
8t that time was quite high. The continual freezing and thawing of the beets

eteriorated them.

Mr. Porteous: As far as the refineries are concerned, the factories where
You refine the sugar from' the raw material are making more profits than your

et factories; is that so? 3

The Wrrness: They are at the present time; I mean to say from my
®Xperience one year the beet industry shows a better return than the cane
and probably the following year the reverse will occur.

Mr. Porrrous: What I would like to know is, in your opinion what effect
uld the raising of the tariff on raw and cane sugar, so that there would not
€ such a spread between the raw and refined sugar, have on the beet industry?

.. The Wirness: Well, the beet industry would, of necessity, have to have
duite 5 gybstantial increase in tariff, and, as a matter of fact, we have some

8ures on that which we would like to bring out when we can get to it.

Mr. Coorr: I would like to ask two or three questions. The first question

Wo
b

;;: r. Houson, apparently, is well acquainted with the condition of the farmers
Drezhat area. Does he think that it pays as well to grow sugar beets at the

€Nt time as other products?,
The Wrrsess: It pays better.
WhatMr' Coore: To what extent is your refinery at Montreal operating—to

e Q0 i I
umlizrcentage of its capacity?
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The Wirness: We have been closed down now since last December, and
we will not start operating again until May. -

- Mr. Coore: Then if you were to build another plant somewhere in the
province of Ontario for sugar beets and if that plant were to operate and produce
a few thousand tons of sugar, I suppose it would naturally keep your plant ab
Montreal closed a little bit longer, would it not?

The Wirness: Exactly.

Mr. Coore: Could you tell us as to the possibility of the sugar refineries
in Canada providing the sugar that we can make and sell in Canada; and is it
quite sufficient from a refining point of view?

The Wrrness: Well, that is a big question. There is a surplus of sugar
to-day in the world of about ten million tons. That will be brought out a
little later. The prices of sugar are the lowest in the world’s history and to
attempt expansion of that sort at the present is something we would have to
give very careful consideration.

Mr. Coore: I am not asking you to expand. I am asking if you can tell
us whether the sugar refineries of Canada now operating at full capacity can
supply all the sugar we can use in Canada?

The Wirness: They can supply more than double the quantity.

Mr. Coore: Then, if we built any more sugar factories in Canada for
refining either cane or beet sugar—

The Wirness: It would mitigate against the present plants that are oper-
ating and would result in their operating less time and therefore it would
alter the cost of production.

Mr. Torzxe: Mr. Houson said it was not practicable to slice beets after
Christmas on account of the alternate frosting and thawing of the beets. Is
the cost of storage of those beets prohibitive?

The Witness: Yes. We experimented with a suggestion made some twenty
years ago for drying the beets. That was further experimented with, I under-
stand, in England, and so far it has proven a failure. It might work out 10
advantage to cut up the beets and dry them and store them if the sugars were
selling at a very high price, but with the present price of sugar it would jusb

.be absolutely impracticable.

Mr. Torzxe: My idea was more in the nature of a ecold storage for the
beets.

. The Wirness: No. You have newer been to Chatham, I presume, or iB
that territory? We have acres of ground—acres and acres of ground jusb
covered with mountains of beets in the fall.

The Cuamman: I want to remind you, gentlemen, that half our time has
gone and we still have other witnesses. :

Mr. Boyes: About what acreage of beets do you get from Middlese*
county? &

The Wirness: Not very much—twelve hundred acres.

_Mr. Boyes: Is the percentage of sugar from the beets produced good?

The Wrrness: Very good.

Mr. Caviey: How is the industry in Michigan?

The Wrrness: We have something on that coming later.

Mr. StewaArT: Mr. Houson, Mr. Coote, the member for McLeod, quesa
tioned you with regard to the capacity in Canada. You say it is two a®
one-half times and you are working to full capacity, and that the cane sug

supplies the requirements of the country at the present time?
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The Wirness: Yes. ;
Mr. Stewarr: The people of Canada are not responsible for the fact that
the cane sugar refineries increased their capacity two and one-half per cent
over the consuming capacity of the country for the last twenty years. The
‘capacity was expanded in order that we might get export trade, because at one
time they shipped millions of pounds to Great Britain of refined sugar.

The Wirness: We have got that capacity there. I am not going to say
how it got there; it is there.

Mr. StewarT: The people of Canada are not' responsible for making a
Teturn to the same sugar refineries of that amount of capital, are they?

The Wirness: The capacity is there.

Mr. STeEwART: But it always was when they inereased into what they have
to-day. You are not working to more than forty per cent of your capacity;
the rest was to meet the export trade, and it should be the export trade that
should pay you any dividends on that amount of capital, is not that so?

The Wrrness: To-day, of course, there is no export.

Mr. StewarT: No. There is no export; but you had a large export business
at one time. ;

The Wirngess: Yes.

Mr. StewarT: The other day one of our witnesses told us that in as far
as cane sugar refineries are concerned this dumping valuation was of no value
to the cane sugar refiners of Canada. There is a dumping valuation which
comes into effect now of $2.30, a fair valuation of $2.30, and we were told
Tuesday by Mr. Rogers that it was of no value to the cane sugar refineries.

The Wirness: It is very valuable from the beet sugar standpoint.

Mr. StewarT: But you say it is no value from the cane sugar standpoint?
The Wirness: The cane sugar refineries, as the price of raw sugar reduces,
reduce their refined price irrespective of what figure is set. y

Mr. StewarT: I have here a statement that the Canadian Grocer dated
February 12th which is as follows:—

Canadian sugar refiners got a nice “break” last week when Hon.
E. B. Ryckman, Minister of National Revenue, announced a new ruling
bearing on the value of imported refined sugar.

. The Wrrxess: I might say in answer to that that we made representations
to the honourable Mr. Ryckman from the beet sugar standpoint and advised
M that these Cuban refined sugars were coming into Canada at such
Tdiculously low prices that it was absolutely ruining the beet sugar industry,
and if it continued we did not know what was going to happen; we could not
Very well carry on. i

Mr. Stewarr: Is that not of any value to the cane sugar refiners?
The Wrrngss: They will again reduce their prices later, reducing their prices
88 the imported raw sugar prices reduce—

Mr. Stewarr: Let me make my statement, the same as I made it the
. Oth?l‘ day. Raw sugars in New York to-day are 79 cents. What would they
In Montreal? ‘ ‘
The Wrrness: At the present time, about $2.10 a hundred.

Mr. Srewarr: For raws in Montreal.

.:tha The Wirxess: That is preferential raw sugar. It is $1 a hundred higher

4:104'lﬂhe general tariff sugars because of the preference to the West Indies.
62}

ye



112 SELECT STANDING COMMITTEE

- Mr. Stewarr: When you lay down your raw sugar and pay your duty, you
can lay it down with your freight at about §2.50?

The Wirness: Yes. A little less than that.

Mr. StewarT: We have refined sugar now coming in at $2.30, and with all
the other duties that go with it the price of refined sugar laid down in Canada
is $5.05 a hundred. ‘

The Wirness: We are not netting any such price as that. We are netting
about $4.20.

Mr. Stewarr: The point I am trying to make is this: You have a spread of
between a cent and'a cent and a half in the refined cane sugars in Canada, and
I think the country expeects that it should get something in return for that.
That is the stand T took the other day.

The Wrrxess: I can only say that the representations we made in connection
with this set price for foreign refined sugars was from purely an attempt to
protect the beet sugar industry. : ’

Mr. Stewart: I would like to ask you if these figures are correct: In 1930
the production of sugar in Canada was divided as follows, 94 per cent of beets
and 904 per cent of cane then, the amount of money that was paid by the beet
refineries was $3,278,000, and that is nearly all wages, is it not?

The Witness: $3,000,000?

Mr. Stewarr:  Yes. I have it here as $3,278,000.

The Wrrness: The beet sugar industry of Canada?

Mr. StEwART: Yes.

The Wirness: This last year?

Mr. StEwART: In 1930.

The Wirness: I would say that is the total value of the product.

. Mr. Stewart: No, no; the total value of the product is much higher than
that.

The Wirness: I only know we paid something like $2,000,000 to the farmers
for their beets, but I could not say— \

Mr. StewaArT: The total value is $3,278,000. Now, then, that is only 9%
per cent of the sugar of Canada, and it gave to the Canadian people—from the
farmers to the labourers—three and one-quarter million dollars; and that is far
more, in wages, than was paid by the cane sugar refiners to all their employees;
was it not? :

The Wirness: I could not say that. I will say this, that the beet sugar
industry employs a tremendous amount of labour. There is no other industry
that I know that takes care of as much labour as the beet industry.

Mr. Stewarr: The 9% per cent of beet sugar gives more to the people of
Canada than the 904 per cent of cane sugar which is supplied by the cane sugar
industry gives to the people of Canada in the way of wages, is that right?

The Wirness: Of course, the cane sugar industry answers its purpose.

Mr. StewarT: No, no; the total wages paid by the cane sugar is legs than
three and one-half million dollars. It is all here in the Trade report.

The CuamrmaN: Perhaps you could get that better from the other witness:

The Wirness: We have something to say in connection with the aid 0@
industry. ‘

_ Mr. Stewart: The other point I wanted to bring out was that on $27 ,000,000
which were spent for raw sugars last year the trade increased the value of it bY
$11,000,000, and yet on what was put into the beets it was only inereased bY
$1,000,000, and we sent out of the country $27,000,000 and we added to the
product $11,000,000; is that correct? ‘

*3
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The Witness: I could not say.
Mr. Youna: That does not go out in cash?

Mr. StewarT: Yes. I want to keep part of that money in Canada—keep
Part of that $27,000,000 in Canada. All we spent here was three and a half
million dollars.

Mr. Youna: Are you sure it went out in cash?
Mr. StewarT: It went out in trade.
Mr. Brown: We sold some goods to buy the sugar.

Avexanper W. McInTYRE, called.

: The Wrrngss: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I am assistant to the president

- Of the Canada and Dominion Sugar company. We have seen in the evidence
that has been taken—at least in part of the evidence that has been taken, and
also in the report in Hansard that there have been three or four different sug-
8estions advanced in aid of the beet sugar industry. The first paper 1 shall
Tead here deals with the various means proposed for assisting the beet sugar-
Idustry. The first one is the bonus or subsidy system.

COMMENT ON VARIOUS MEANS PROPOSED FOR ASSISTING BEET
SUGAR INDUSTRY

SuBMITTED BY CANADA AND DOMINION SUGAR COMPANY LIMITED,
CuATHAM, ONTARIO

. 1. The bonus or subsidy system of aiding the Beet Sugar industry has been
 effect in'the United Kingdom since 1924. There were two beet sugar factories
I existence at that time and since then seventeen have been built making the
Otal daily slicing capacity of the nineteen plants about 26,000 short tons. During
€ first four years of the period while the subsidy was large, amounting to
Abproximately $4.50 per hundred, the industry thrived. Even the second period
three years, during which the subsidy was approximately $3 per hundred
: Wa.s_ successful, though it is significant that no new plants were constructed
dUrmg that period. The industry is now in the third period with a subsidy
approximately $1.50 per hundred and already the Government has had to
.Gbrne_ to the rescue with added grants to prevent disaster. It must be borne
%n mind, too, that during this period sugar was protected by a considerable
tarlff although this was reduced somewhat by the excise tax. To explga.ln clearly
We' et amount of the aid granted the industry we give the following figures
hich shows the subsidy minus the excise and plus the protective tariff:

Nonva 199655057 pite. 100 s, abpuit: ' st bt alo Sy S it agan St i $5 33
% 1928-9-30 o P T R G AT X0 ST DS Bl AP | eSpe 4 33
“ '1931-2-33 ke P S et e AT e e SRR A G T e 2 70

D

h Uring 1931 the Government made an extra grant of .approximately 27 cents per
pondred pounds bringing the 1931 total to approximately $2.97 per hundred
X unds, Strong pressure is being brought upon the British Gover_nmer_lt to
Guctu?e an extra grant for 1932 greater than the one of last year. It is pointed
fro N support of this request for aid that the acreage planted to beets declined
de M 349 000 in 1930 to 234,400 in 1931 and that the industry must inevitably
Ccling further unless additional state aid is granted. One Company has even
Qoe S0 far as to state that unless immediate assistance is given the British
to Vernment, will have a number of Beet Sugar factories on its hands, either

Oberate or dismantle.
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2. The British Government has paid out in the years 1924-1930 some
£22.366,000 in subsidy and has granted a remission of Excise duties of some
44 million pounds. This money has had to be provided by methods of taxation
entirely unrelated to beet sugar and the burden has therefore not been borne
by the product which received the benefit of the grants. Aside from the con-
sideration that this seems unfairly discriminatory, the decline in the industry
raises grave doubts as to the ultimate effectiveness of the bonus or subsidy plan
of assistance to beet sugar production. The bounty granted by the Ontario
Government in the early years of the industry in our Province provides a
parallel instance of the failure of the bonus system to successfully establish the
beet sugar industry. But one concern out of five survived after the term of
the bounty expired and only a transfusion of fresh capital saved it.

3. The plan of making loans for the erection of factories, in our opinion
would be establishing a very dangerous precedent. Speaking generally there
is always ample private capital ready for employment in an industry that
provides attractive possibilities and if such capital is not available there are
usually very good reasons. In the case of the sugar beet industry the
unfortunate experience of the industry in Michigan, Ohio and Indiana is bound
to act as a powerful deterrent. The physical conditions in the beet growing
districts of these neighbouring states are closely akin to ours. The soil and
climate are similar and methods of farming, rotation of crops, ete., are very much
the same. Freight rates on sugar beets, however, a large item in the cost of
operation, have been much higher.in Ontario, for many years past. The United
States also maintains a higher protective tariff on sugar. In spite of these
advantages only three plants were operated in the Central States by their owners
in 1931; four more were rented by bondholders or receivers and operated for
the season; 15 were entirely idle and one has already been dismantled. Out of
the twenty-two remaining plants with a total capacity of 24,000 tons of beets
per day only seven operated with a total capacity of 7,300 tons. Prospects for
current year are no better. Certainly the position of these plants would not be
improved had they been built with Government loaned capital instead of by
private subseription.

4. The idea of establishing a quota for beet sugar is a novel one. As I
understand it, all those using sugar in the manufacture of any article are to be.
obliged to include a certain proportion of beet sugar. Perhaps it is intended
also to make this apply to the wholesale and retail purchasers. This idea is
apparently based on the assumption that there is at present some difficulty in
marketing beet sugar and that if people are forced to take a certain qllaritity
in order to obtain “cane” sugar, all difficulties will vanigh and the industry
can be made to expand to any given point. Unfortunately the problem is nob
so simple. For a number of years no difficulty whatever has been experience
in our case, at least, in marketing all the beet sugar available in competition
with cane sugar. There is a slight differential in price against beet sugar, bub
the difficulty is not in marketing ‘but in producing it at present selling prices
in competition with sugar refined from tropical raws upon which the islan
producers are losing heavily. The increased demand resulting from the so-calle
“quota” would be of no assistance in lowering production costs or of increasing
the competitive price of sugar. The position of the beet sugar producers wouldy
therefore, not be improved. : ;

5. Apart from the consideration that the sugar consuming public would
undoubtedly find the beet sugar “quota” burdensome and resent its establish-
ment as an unwarranted interference in trade, which would tend to make beeb
sugar unpopular, there are practical difficulties which would seriously imped®
the working arrangements of such a plan. I will mention just one of thes€
impediments, namely, the matter of distribution. Beet sugar is manufacturé®
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) In Kent county in Southwestern Ontario and at Raymond, Alberta. As the

Industry is carried on at present the utmost possible volume of beet sugar is
marketed within the. shortest possible radius of the production points, thus
reducing the freight charges to the lowest point practicable. Under the “quota”
System, obviously no geographical lines could be drawn in the marketing of
the sugar and the result would be a tremendous increase in freight on beet
sugar thus reducing the net returns to the producers. This is assuming that
the expansion in the industry would be confined to the two districts where -
beet sugar is now produced. If, to overcome the freight disadvantage, plants
Were constructed in other parts of Canada more serious difficulties would be
encountered. The chief one would be the unfamiliarity of the farmers with the
crop. This is undoubtedly one of the great causes of failure in the production
of sugar beets. Actual results ‘show that it is from seven to ten years after

e Operations commence before a unit established in new territory—the term unit

comprising both growers and factory—begins to be profitable. This has been
he experience in the United States and also in Canada. It was exemplified in
the early years of the industry in Ontario and it was paralleled twice in the
- cage of Alberta. The farmers must learn how to grow sugar beets to advantage
and there is no short cut to this knowledge, it has to come by actual experience.
- There are other practigal considerations which tend to make the “quota” plan
unworkable, but I think enough has been brought out to show the impractic-
ability of this scheme.
6. Of the various plans which have been advanced as possible aids to our
Industry the suggestion of increasing the protection is the only one which com-
mends itself to us. It is, of course, evident that any increase in the duty and
hence of the price of sugar would have to be borne by the consumer. Yet sugar
1§ 50 universally used that the burden would be spread over the entire population
and hence would not be heavy on any one person or group. From the outset
e revenue from the increased duties would be a very considerable aid to the
Government in its financing. While this revenue would gradually decrease as
the industry expanded and less sugar was imported, it would take some years
efore the augmented revenue was reduced by, say, one-half, and in that time
e amounts collected by the Government would be very considerable.
The CrmarrMaN: Do you mean that that is on raw sugar or refined?
The Wirness: It would have to be a protection on refined sugar.
The CuHATRMAN: Not on the raw?
. The Wrrness: No. Now, we come to the estimate of the amount of addi-
tional protection required for expansion of the beet sugar industry in Ontario.
N this statement I have tabulated the facts opposite each item. I have tried
%0 work out, as far as possible from the grower’s data, the time or material
Involved. It is not given in every case, but we give it in every case as the
8rowers have submitted it to us.

ESTIMATE OF THE AMOUNT OF ADDITIONAL PROTECTION
REQUIRED FOR EXPANSION OF THE BEET SUGAR
INDUSTRY IN ONTARIO

SuBmITTED BY CANADA AND DoOMINION SUGAR COMPANY LIMITED
CuarHAM, ONTARIO

L 1. In considering this question the approach which immediately suggests
Self is that of the cost per acre of producing sugar beets. We have been col-

fcting data on this subject for years past and we believe that the figures we
8lve helow are reasonably correct and representative of present conditions.
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They are made up of the averages of figures submitted to us by some sixty
growers scattered over the entire beet-growing district.

FARM COSTS PER ACRE OF SUGAR BEETS

Time or Value Cost
Operation Material per per
Involved Unit Acre

$ cts.

L R R AR R R A T v B NI A e R L TS 14-1 lbs. 15¢. per 1b. 212

T O S S e PG S o T S Rl s NEST A DA 201 lbs. $36.50 per ton 3 65

gl T TUCRC et Sl ek AN E RO SV s S U TS S 2 ST L LS NG 2 52
RS < 2 e O S e e L T e S TR 2 discings

e L P R e MR R U S PR 15T AR S SN TRt 2 41

e R R S LS N S e i 8 ol Rt e DR e S Tl et Ui e 0 68

i Standard 8 00

Contract 3 00

Labor Price 8 00

SaRNg. e e e 5% Stnes £ o e o e R 3 25

L e e S ERRR S I I (I e R A S S R L e T e SR 175

I i R R Rl S I O S SRS T B BIY- LR 7 S R R S 10-99

Ty Y W R P S WS B VR L SRR E I [ Tt e BN (T CIE W A 6 98

INEERRN 2 0, St s St Sl g B S s Teamy 10 loads 3} residual 4 92

| 58 17

Tit valuerof SoME L vty 100 yam s S e e s L e S T SR TG 421

OaE Der Bexe 5 R ARt R TR M e R s S e T R D R 53 96

The growers who submitted these figures obtained an average yield per acre
on some 600 acres of 13.46 tons per acre. This is somewhat above the average
over the whole territory. The growers with a lower yield per acre, however,
would not show lower costs in any particular except haulage cost. With an
average yield over a term of years of 9.2 tons per acre the haulage cost would
be reduced as would also the value of the tops. The net cost would be aboub
$52 per acre, which with a 9-2 yield gives approximately $5.65 per ton. On
this basis the average grower would show a slight profit on his 1931 crop as
the price paid for beets was $6-265 per ton. The figures would be as follows:

-2 tonk Nold A 88200 00 T 5 e e e S e T G e S $§ 57 64
0BG OF BEOQueHion .. o . o8 2 ey B LA W S R Zhe S e Gl R R 52 00
Netprofit. . Lt i prl, N S RN 1 SR AR TR TN G $ 5 64

In considering this net profit, however, it must be remembered that in the
$52 the grower has already included his own labour and the land rental as well
as his out of pocket expenses. The amount he receives for his own labour, which
i placed at his own valuation per unit, is $21.60. If he does his own hand labour
of thinning, hoeing and topping, which 30 per cent of the growers did in 1931,
he adds $19 more to the amount making a total of $40.60 per acre. The great
amount of labour necessary in sugar beet culture is one of the talking points
sometimes used against the industry. Yet the farmer gets well paid for that
labour, gets paid for his seed, fertilizer and manure, gets a fair allowance for
land rental and something over in the way of dividend. ’

2. This brings up the question as to why, if the farmer can show an actual
profit over and above all expenses, including his labour, there is not.a much
greater demand for sugar beets with resultant expansion of the industry. In
considering this point, which is closely linked up with the question of the amount
of additional protection required to induce expansion of the industry, let us

‘inquire more closely into the praectical aspects of sugar beet growing. :

3. Sugar Beets are grown entirely under contract; the grower has no choic®

as to the disposition of the product, i.e., whether he shall sell or feed; when he shall
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sell; and to whom he shall sell. He is (generally) obligated to a considerable
outlay for hired labour long before the harvest. He does not get his money until
late in the fall. True, sugar beets aré a cash crop and the grower is sure of being
able to sell at a minimum price but this guarantee is of no use to him should his
crop prove a failure, as his out of pocket expense per acre may eat a hole in the
returns from his other crops. The farmer in growing any crop must always be
willing to gamble the cost of his seed, his own labour and time and the use of
his land against the chance of a crop with an ordinary return per acre. In the
case of the sugar beet crop, he also has the gamble of a heavy actual outlay per
acre—indeed this outlay amounts to as much as the gross return per acre on
many other erops. His own labour on sugar beets is also heavy at harvest time.
For these reasons the net return on sugar beets must be much higher than on
ordinary crops to make the erop an attractive one to the farmer.

4. During the last two years the prices of other crops have fallen so low
_ that, although the price of sugar beets has declined also, the latter crop is still
an attractive one to the grower. During last fall, when farmers were delivering
Sugar beets, prices of other field crops grown in the district were quoted by
Chatham buyers, through whose hands passes the great bulk of the local produce,
as follows:—

Price Yield Gross
Produce per per Value
Acre (*) per Acre

Bushels $ octs.

27-5 11 00

42.2 8 44

666 29 97

34.5 12 42

123-6 24 72

14:2 8 52

............ 15 84

*

¢ The average yield per acre for Kent County as given by the Ontario Department of Agriculture for
he year 1930.

It_is obvious that with such prices as these, sugar beets, even at the minimum
Price of $5 per ton, are attractive to the farmer who must obtain a certain mini-
Mum amount of cash to meet his money obligations such as taxes, implement and
Sale notes and, in many cases, interest and principal on a farm mortgage.

. 5. As we cannot look for, and indeed, do not desire, a continuance of the
&Xisting extremely low prices for nearly all farm produets, the question of com-
Parative values of sugar beets and other crops must be considered from a view-

Int of normal, or at least reasonable values of general farm crops. Note the
ollowing figures:—

Average Acreage

Price Grown
Beets
10-52 18,114

8-52 31,111
5-95 29,358
6-39 24,970
7:90 21,571
6-72 29,142
764 23,401
7-47 26,922
6-265 31,382
7-486 26,220
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The high price in 1923 caused a great increase in acreage for 1924; the low.
prices in 1925 and 1926, due to low sugar content and lower sugar prices, caused
a considerable decline for 1927; following the rise in price for the 1927 crop to
$7.90, an increase is noted for 1928 and so on. Over the whole period the
average price of $7.486 per ton did not actually produce a demand for acreage
which would permit of expansion of the industry. I am convinced that in
order to expand the industry a price minimum of not less than $8.00 at weigh
stations would have to be provided. This would mean approximately $9.10
delivered at factories as the freight charges on beets average about $1.10 per
ton. With such a price and an average extraction of 247 lbs. of sugar per ton
of beets paid for (our 10 year average), we would have a price of $3.68 per
hundred pounds of sugar in the beet.

6. The cost of manufacturing in the beet sugar industry is not greatly
different from the cost of refining raw cane sugar. At the present time, due
to abnormal conditions, the usual profit from the by-products, dried beet pulp
and molasses, has disappeared. Normally, however, this by-product revenue
would reduce beet sugar manufacturing costs to a point approximately equal
to the cost of refining raw cane sugar. Hence it is not necessary to consider
factory costs in trying to arrive at the comparative status of refined beet sugar
and refined cane sugar for application of tariff protection. The real question
concerns the comparative return to the farmer for his sugar beets vs. the market
price of raw cane sugar. The cost of production of raw cane sugar at the
present time bears no apparent relation to the market price as it is well
established that all producers are turning out raw cane sugar at varying degrees
of loss. If we take the present market price of raw cane sugar and set over
against it the cost of sugar in the beet, as obtained in paragraph 5, above, we
have the following:

Cost of Raw Sugar in the beet with beefs at $8.00 plus freight................... $ 368
Assured interest on investment in factories to attract capital to the industry.... 0 56
- . 24
Prese;lgtf;)mrket price of raw sugars delivered at refineries duty paid ($1.94 plus
SRRBEIN A ecs SRARE G el Y o e A AN R SR Lo o RS S S $
Additional protection required to induce expansion of the industry by making %
it attractive to both growers and factory..........ccouiiiiiieiriioaiiinann. $ 201

It would thus, in our opinion, require an increase in protection of at least
2 cents per pound under present conditions to assure any expansion of the
beet sugar industry. This increase would need to be guaranteed for a term of
years, say ten to twelve, to warrant the considerable capital expenditure
involved. To say just how great an expansion would take place under such an
increased protection would be pure guesswork on the part of any one.

CaNADA AND DomiINION SuGArR COMPANY LIMITED.

I have a third statement which concerns present conditions in the world’s
sugar industry which I think vou will find quite interesting and enlightening:

PRESENT CONDITIONS IN THE WORLD'S SUGAR INDUSTRY
SuemrTTED BY CANADA AND DoMmiNiON Sucsr CompaNy, LimiTep

1. Those immediately connected with the sugar industry in ahy country

are fully acquainted with the situation, both with respect to world conditions .

in sugar and the relation thereto of their own country’s sugar industry.
anyone not closely connected with sugar matters the picture is a vague oné:.
He knows that sugar is very low in price, that there is talk of over-productio®
and plans afoot for restriction of exports, etc. As most other industries aré

)
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also depressed for the time being, he vaguely supposes that sugar is in the
same boat with the rest and no worse off, and that, as general business con- -
ditions improve in due course, sugar will share the general benefits therefrom. y
Let us examine some of the major facts in connection with sugar so as to form y
a more accurate picture than this vague outline.

2. The world’s production of sugar for the past ten years has been exceed-
ing consumption by varying but considerable amounts as shown by the follow-
ing figures, which are in tons of 2,240 pounds and are taken from Willett and c
Grays Statistical Sugar Trade Journal, the leading authority on sugar statisties: 2

LA

';Y»er" =T

WORLD'S SUGAR STOCKS bt ,-':1|‘

Production [Stock of sugar ' 'f;"
Year, Jan. 1st (Tons of in prineipal v
2,240 1bs.) countries :

18,359,484 2,433,603 i
20,301,730 2,899,717 2
23,088,780 3,206,304 &
24,396 642| 3,942 774 o'
94,116,980| - 3,564,498 v
926,080.289| 3,982,455 i
27,535,100 4,780,092 Fii

27,331,802 5,931,182
28,723,025 9,919,118
26,317,634] 10,210,764

e

* Latest estimate.

RS

3. From the above figures it is readily discernible that the world has gone
on steadily inereasing production of sugar without regard to the volume of
consumption. KEven before the present slump in general business set in, the
world’s stocks of surplus sugar had mounted to dangerous levels. Still the

- Increase in production went on and with the reduéed demand occasioned by
ebased general conditions, the surplus stocks leaped to alarming proportions.
he effect upon the prices of sugar is fairly well shown by the following table

Which gives the price of Cuban raws delivered at New York, without duty.
his is also taken from Willett and Gray’s Statistical Sugar Trade Journal:—

e
(3 L e

L
T8

8.

AN O BT e Wt ipmg

s

} NEW YORK MARKET COST AND FREIGHT SUGAR QUOTATIONS CUBAN SUGARS,
NET CASH, WITHOUT DUTY CENTS PER POUND

S Highest Lowest Average
1923 , v 6-623 3-25 5.2 ;
}924 ........................................................ oy e 5-625 3-00 4-186 9
1325 .............................................................. 3-06 1-94 2562
1926 .............................................................. 3.375 2-188 2-568
1927 ............... e TR S S LD e T R e e 3-500 2688 2959
1 T A e AT L D S el 4 2-875 200 2459
: 1929 .............................................................. 2.3125 1-6875 2.001
B e 0L e s s bt ki 2-0625 1-040 1.499
19 s SRR RS Sl KT (S S S S TS Al 1-55 1-09 1-329
RERR LA oot A e s B S e 1-20 <76 |(not availa-
{ ble yet)
\

* To date (March 17, 1932).

B 4. A study of these figures reveals that the sugar industry of the world
- 138 for a number of years past, been enduring the greatest crisis in its history
one of its own making entirely unrelated to general world conditions prior

B 1930. During the last two years, of course, the general economic erisis
88 intensified the sugar situation and conversely, probably improvement in

/
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world conditions would hasten the recovery of sugar. With the tremendous
burden of the immense surplus stocks on hand, however, the general opinion
is that the recovery of sugar is going to be a slow and painful process. We
all know it will come eventually but unfortunately the economic cycles in
sugar are of long duration. The factors involved are ponderous and slow-
moving. Unfortunately, they have not even been set in motion in the right
direction as yet, as sugar prices have apparently not even reached bottom.
Mr. Srewarr: Would you have the farmers of western Canada, because
‘there is an over-surplus of wheat stop growing wheat on the same lines as
your argument in regard to the over-production of sugar? If it holds good in
regard to sugar it should hold good in regard to over-production in wheat?

The Wirness: We have not advised them to stop. On the contrary we
are taking all the acreage we can handle.

Mr. StewArT: Your argument is that there should not be any more sugar
produced in Canada on account of the large market.

The Wirness: No. I am simply giving you the facts so that you can
judge of the situation as we, of course, have to judge from the knowledge we
have of the industry. I am simply giving you the facts.

Mr. PortrEous: Is it true that you can get a lot more contracts from the
farmers for beets at the present price? :

The Wirness: Yes.
Mr. Portrous: Why did you figure that out at $8 a ton?

‘The Wrrness: I mentioned there that you have to consider that they are not
getting normal prices for their other crops. I am sure that no one wants a
continuance of present farm prices.

Mr. Porteous: I want to ask 'you the same question as I asked the
previous witness. What would the result be if there was less spread between
the duty on raw cane sugar coming into this country and the refined? What
would the result be to your business?

The Wrrxess: To our business?

Mzr. PorteOUS: Yes.

The Wirness: That is difficult to say. How much less spread?
Mr. Porreous: Supposing it was half as much as it is to-day.

The Wirtxness: 1 do not think it would make very much difference to us.
Our big competition point is Toronto. We ship a great volume of our sugar
to Toronto.

Mr. Porrrous: Would you not turn your attention more to the beet sugar
industry ?

The Witness: If you mean on present day conditions, I could only say
that as bunsiness men I do not feel that we could expand under present condi-
tions; we could not take any more acreage in our existing factories, and we
would require an outlay of additional capital to build a new plant, which we
do not consider is justified with the present world conditions.

- The CHAlRMAN: Mr. McIntyre, you mentioned an increase in the tariff-
What guarantee would the government or anybody have that if an increase
in tariff were granted that the cane sugar refineries would not take full advan-
tage of that and the beet sugar industry would be in no better position than
it 1z to-day?

The Wirness: Well, Mr. Chairman, only that in making any suggestion'
of an increased tariff we would have it apply to the refined sugar and keepP
the status quo, as far as the refining is concerned just where it is.
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The CrAlRMAN: But, we want something more than that. Our idea is to
raise the percentage of beet sugar produced in this country; that is the idea
of this investigation.

The Wirness: If you had an increased tariff of that amount your pro-
duction of beet sugar, I feel, would increase.

Mr. Cayuey: What is the American tariff?

The Wirness: On refined sugar? \

Mr. Caviey: Yes.

The Wrrness: $2.65, general tariff.

Mr. CavyrLey: And you were suggesting how much for Canada?

The Wirness: We were suggesting an increase of approximately two
cents which would bring ours up to $3.89.

Mr. Cayrey: The tariff that they imposed in the United States did not
help the American industry, did it? Did they increase theiir industry?

Wrirness:  Of course, they have been subject to the same world condi-
tions that we have. That increase came at a time when prices were declining
very fast so that the price declined far more than enough to offset the increase
n the tariff.

Mr. BerrranD: In spite of the tariff, would we not be exposed to world
conditions at the present time?

The Wrrnmss: Of course, but in the case of a protective tariff you are
protected to the extent of whatever your amount of duty is.

Hon. Mr. Evtiorr: Have American concerns fared as well as Canadian
concerns in the last five years? My information was that they had not done
as well.

The Wirngess: In Michigan, Mr. Elliott, practically all of the plants there
have closed up with the exception of some which have been operated on leases.
There were a few leased from the bond holders last fall.

Mr. Caviey: And they had a higher tariff.

The Wirness: Yes. Their tariff is somewhat above ours.

Hon. Mr. Exuiorr: It did not save their industries?

The Wirness: No.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Now, with regard to prices, have you the various figures
of the cost of sugar, say, for the last ten years?

The Wirness: Yes. What you refer to is the market prices in New York?

Hon. Mr. Erviorr: Yes. -

The Witness: I quoted a number of those which are now in the record.
That is back for ten years.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: Just for ten years. 1 just wanted to make sure.

The Wirness: Yes. I quoted those and also in my memorandum I put

In g list of the highest and lowest extremes which I did not read out to you

0 save time. .

th Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: What was the highest, as you have it before you, for

- U8 last ten years? i :

The WirnNess: The highest price was in 1923. The cost of raw sugar, net,
- %ash, without duty, at New York city, was 6-625.

' Hon. Mr. Erutorr: And what was the lowest? Is that the average for

last year?

The Wrrngss: No. That is the highest.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: That is the average for the year?

the
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The Wirness: No. The highest price. The highest average for any of
these years is in 1923—5-24.

Hon. Mr. Ezuiorr: And what was the average, did you say, for last year?

The Wirness: For last year the average was 1-499—practically a cent
and a half.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Now, as to setting your price paid to the farmer, you
used the Willett and Gray standard to regulate that price?

The Witness: Yes, years ago we did.

Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: And that is changed now, is it not?

The Wirness: Our entire form of contract in 1923 was altered.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Was that alteration made in 1923?

The Wirness: Yes. 1923 was the first year in which we came out with
an entirely different style of contract which has since been adopted by a number
of beet sugar companies in the western states.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: And instead of having Willett and Gray as the standard
now, I noticed a contract a short time ago by which, two or three bankers set

‘the price.

The Wirngss: No. They did not set the price. The price is the actual
price received and taken from our books. That price is audited and the com-
mittee of bank managers that you spoke of are in the position of arbitrators
or referees. They appoint the auditors and are named in our contract.

Hon, Mr. Eruiorr: Then, Willett and Gray does not govern with regard
to these prices you pay farmers in Ontario?

The Wirness: Not at all.
Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Why was the change made?

The Wirness: There are a number of reasons, Mr. Elliott. I would say
that one of them was the fact that during some of the years it was found thab
the prices quoted in Willett and Gray were not as accurate as we would like
them to have been. The result was that disputes arose, or could arise, over
the actual prices. We felt that by taking the price from our books, having
it audited by a reputable firm of chartered accountants, that there could notb
be any dispute.

"Hon. Mr. Evuiorr: Then the change was made by your compaﬁy?
The Wirness: The change was made voluntarily by our company.

Hon. Mr, Eruiorr: Rather than at the request of the growers?

The Wrrness: The growers never made any representations in the matter-

Mr. Youne: Ycu made the statement that the increase in the duty of two
cents which you suggested, would have to be paid by the consumer?

The Wirness: Yes. :

Mr. Youna: What is the total consumption of sugar in Canada?

The Wirness: Well, it is approximately 900,000,000 pounds.

Mr. Youna: Then our cost of sugar would inerease by about $18,OOO,000?
The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: Now, what is the importation of refined sugar in Canada?

The Wrrness: Well, the importation—the 1mports of reﬁned sugar 10 3
the year 1931 were 20704900 pounds. 2




»

AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION , 123

Mr. Younag: Now, it is geing to cost the people of Canada an additional
$18,000,000 for sugar. All that two cents a pound and some twenty million
pounds will go to the government.

Mr. Stewart: There are no importations to-day.

Mr. Young: Twenty million.

Mr. StewArT: That is last year. There are none to-day.

Mr. Youna: That being the case the government would get no revenue?

The Wirness: Of course, they would receive the revenue in the meantime
on the importations of raw sugar that come in, because you could not expect
your home industry to immediately leap to the point of supplying the entire
requirements. !

Mr. Youna: Your idea is to increase the duty on raw by the same amount
as on refined? :

The WrrNess: Yes.

Mr. Youne: You would increase the duty on raw sugar to the extent of
$2 a hundred? :

The Witness: Absolutely.

Mr. Youna: And we would pay that much additional f;)r our Sugar.
precisely, how would that help the beet sugar industry?

The Wirness: It would simply raise the price to that extent, so that the
return to both the grower and the factory would be increased.

Mr. Youne: And it would enable us to pay a higher price for our beets?
The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Youna: Well, we pay an additional $18,000,000 for our sugar. Now,

~ what effect would that have on the jam makers who buy sugar in large quanti-

ties and want to export their jam?

The WiTNEss: Any one who is engaged in the export trade gets a drawback
of 99 per cent of all the duty paid on the product exported.

Mr. Youna: He would get a drawback?

product.

Mr. Young: He is not paying the duty; he is paying the price to your
refineries. You are not giving him any drawback. He is not importing any
Sugar. (
The Wirness: You are looking ahead, I suppose, to a time when all sugar
that is produced and used in the country would be beet sugar; is that the case?
Mr. Younag: No. I am looking to the time, which Mr. Stewart says has
arrived, when all the sugar consumed by the country is made in the country.
he maker. of jams will have to buy his sugar in the country. Consequently,

he look for his drawback?

The Wrirness: In the meantime we have not reached the point where all
the sugars are supplied by the home industry. There will for some time be raw
Sugars brought in and refined in Canada for the export trade.

Mr. Youna: The raw sugars are available for the export trade; but the
‘anadian maker of jams is not buying his sugar on the export market, but on
e domestic market. : :
 The Wrrness: There is a custom of the trade there which I do not believe
You understand. Even under present conditions, any jam maker or any exporter

0 uses sugar in the product which he is going to export takes the precaution

s

The Wirness: Ninety-nine per cent of the duty paid on any imported

he would not pay any duty on it, but he will pay the high price. Where will
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to either purchase refined sugar from foreign countries, or, if it suits his needs,
he buys long drawback sugar. He specifies that in his request for sugar, so that
he gets the full drawback. There is no duty accruing to the government event-
ually. The government gives him back the duties paid on that sugar, and he
is reducing the cost of his exportable product to that extent. .

Mr. Youxe: Even if he buys that sugar from Canadian refiners?

The Wirness: Yes.

Mr. Youneg: Supposing the purpose some men have in view is accomplished
and he is supplied with Canadian beet sugar, what happens then?

The Wirness: Of course, if you made such a rigid enactment that no
foreign or refined sugaa could be brought in under any conditions you would
place him at a disadvantage, but failing that he could always import refined
sugar, pay the full duty on it, put the article in his exportable product and get
a drawback of 99 per cent when the product is finally exported.

Mr. Youna: All you can possibly do is to control the Canadian market.

The Wirxess: Yes, quite.

Mr. Younag: No tariff we can impose would help you—

The Wipness: Well, it would help us, but it would also help the jam maker
because the drawback provision would still remain. \

‘Mr. Youne: Your increase in the tariff would not help him any.

Mr. Rown: It would not hurt him?

The Witness: It would not hurt him any either,—

Mr. Youne: You might try to neutralize it. All you can possibly hope to
do is to supply the Canadian market which I understand you practically supply
now.

The Wirness: That the sugar industry in Canada supplies?

Mr. Youna: Yes. Now, the only possible expansion must be at the cosb
of the present refineries of cane sugars, is that not so?

The Wirness: Yes. That 'is true, except in as far as the increase iB
consumption caused by growth in population is concerned. !

The CuamrMAN: Gentlemen, Mr. Russell, who gave evidence at our last
meeting on behalf of the Beet Growers Association of Alberta, told me that he
had some further evidence to give. You will reraember that the committee
rose while he was in the middle of his evidence. Would it be satisfactory 10
allow him to hand in a brief and have it printed <o that his evidence should b
complete. We will, therefore, have Mr. Russell’s brief included in to-day’®
proceedings.

W. F. RussELL, recalled:

Mr. Chairman and Honourable Members of this Committee, I appreciate
the opportunity of appearing before you again. '

I wish to compliment Mr. Houston for his attitude toward the farmers and
the compliment he paid to them. I would add that sugar beet farming makes
good farmers of poor farmers and better farmers of the good farmers.

I wish to give you some of the improvements that have been made in the
Raymond district since the sugar factory was placed there in 1925.

The assessed value of the town was $387,862 in 1925; in 1930 it W&
$500,000; in 1931 it was $628,870, almost double the value of 1925. This do€
not take into consideration buildings and improvements non-assessable, su¢
as schools, churches, ete. New Buildings, ete., of this nature have increase
approximately $150,000, these increases coming at a time of world depressi
when buding operations in the rest of the country are at a standstill.

L
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The increase in population of this town has been approximately 40 per
~ fent. The increase in population in the rural district has been more than 40
- Per cent. The farmers have made better homes for their families and they are
~ Mproving the farm buildings, etc., all the time, making it a more desirable
Place to live.
-~ . I would say that approximately 75 per cent of the beets go through the
- Oty of Lethbridge, and more than 75 per cent of the money paid for the beets
I8 spent with the business men of the city of Lethbridge. Lethbridge is about
Wenty miles from the factory. This city has erected several new business
§}*‘V,IOCks and I think I am safe in saying that more than one hundred new homes

a8 increased.

b Settlement has doubled in the district east and in the Lethbridge northern
Ngation district settlement has increased 75 per cent. Unless the sugar beet

ustry is expanded in the very near future, the further settlement of any

- O these districts must stop beeause without the sugar beet in the farm rotation
- they cannot succeed and pay the irrigation rates, taxes and other expenses which
€y must carry and I am afraid and fear the chances for hundreds of the

ing

 th
3 Settlers already placed on the irrigated land in all the irrigated areas of southern
~ 2berta who have not the chance under present conditions to raise sugar beets
I the rotation on their farms.

I am going to give the plan of settlement used by the C.P.R. in the
Coaldale, district east of Lethbridge. A statement given to me by S. G. Porter,
anager, Department of Natural Resources for the C.P.R.

I am handing you herewith a tabulated statement of the payments

we have received from a group of settlers at Coaldale, Alberta, who
bought land on a special “beet-growing” contract. The terms of payment
under this contract are that the purchaser will put one-eighth of the
acreage of the irrigable land in beets and turn the entire proceeds of that
area over to us to apply on his land contract. The other seven-eighths
of the area are entirely at his own disposal to use as he sees fit.
. The statement which I am enclosing shows the name of the pur-
chaser, the description of the land and the purchase: price. The first
column following the purchase price shows approximately what the
annual payment would be under our ordinary long-term sale contract.
In the following columns are the returns which we have received under
the beet-growing eontracts during the years they have been in force.
The first group of these settlers began in 1927. A few others were added
each year, as indicated on the statement. You will note that in almost
every case substantial payments have been made every year, in many
cases averaging more than the amount which would have been called for
under a term contract. You can draw your own conclusions as to a
Proper comparison of the success of those farmers who have been growing
sugar beets as compared with those who have devoted themselves to
grain and other crops. As you are no doubt aware, a very low percentage
of purchasers who are growing grain or other crops have been able to
meet, their land payments during the past two years. Some settlers have
Paid very little in 20 years with the ordinary contract.

ve been built. Bank clearings have materially increased and general business
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I would like to add just a little to what I said before regarding live stock.
airy cattle have increased in the sugar beet districts 200 per cent over the dis-
tricts outside the beet growing areas. The quality of cows has risen until we
have some of the best herds of Holstein and Ayrshires to be found anywhere in
Canada. We have some very fine Jersey and Guernsey cows also.

We have the boys and girls clubs in both the dairy and beef cattle doing
some of the finest work possible developing the appreciation for good stock.
These boys and girls feed beet by-products to develop the calves they have to
raise, which will some day be cows that they can point to with pride.

I have a statement here from Mr. E. W. Jones, Superintendent of Animal
Industry for the Canadian Pacific Railway regarding the experience they are
having with their beef cattle feeding.

During each of the past several years we have grown approximately
seventy-five acres of sugar beets at our Coaldale Farm and the feeding
value of the beet tops has really been a matter of astonishment to me.
As the beets have been lifted the tops have been thrown into winrows and
for the most part left to dry on the ground. During the fall these dry up
and as soon as our herd of purebred Shorthorn cattle come off the grass
we turn them into these beet fields where they winter without any other
feed of any kind, with the exception of straw; which they may obtain
from straw stacks in adjacent fields.

Last fall we gathered and piled beet tops from approximately thirty-
five acres and used them to furnish succulent diet to approximately one
hundred and fifty very high-class steers which we were feeding for spring
exhibitions to be shown in carload classes. We consider that the beet
tops had very remarkable feeding value but have no experimental evid-
ence to back up our statement. Of the remaining forty acres I may say
that we have wintered sixty-five head of cattle on this field and they are
in wonderful condition. * Several dry cows are fat and are ready for
slaughter now. In the lot of sixty-five we have twenty-two purebred
yearling heifers and these have come through the winter in remarkably
good condition with no feed at all, with the exception of beet tops which
they pick up from the fields, and straw. We winter our cattle on this
farm at a much lower cost than at any other farm we operate.
~ For some years we have been using Betalasses from the sugar factory
in connection with the fattening of our show and sale beef cattle. We
feed this in open troughs and the cattle consume it as desired. At the price
per ton charged by the sugar factory we feel that it is by far the cheapest
feed we buy. The sugar content, as shown by chemical analysis would
indicate that Betalasses has a very high feeding value, $10 per ton.

We have only had a very limited experience in feeding wet beet
pulp .from the factory to live stock but have observed the gains made
by cattle on farms closer to the factory where hauling is feasible. At the
price charged by the sugar company, namely—60 cents a ton in the wet
state, this pulp has undoubtedly a very high feeding value. I understand
1t contains 10 per cent dry matter, and 90 per cent water. Therefore on
a dried beet pulp basis the price would be $6 per ton. I may say that
dairymen use dried beet pulp in Ontario at a price twice as high as this
and I consider the price not too high.

Sugar beet by-products, tops, Betalasses and pulp surely encourage
the production of live stock and wherever factories are established live
StO_ck production costs will be reduced, and the business of feeding and
finishing cattle and sheep will greatly increase. I cannot speak too
enthusiastically about the advantage of feeding cattle where sugar beet
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by-products are awvailable. We feed cattle at other farms which are too
far distant to transport beet by-products and T am quite within the mark
when I say that gains on these other farms are much more expensive and
not nearly so rapid, and the finished product not as satisfactory.

I also have a statement from W. C. McKenzie, Manager of the Southern =

Alberta Co-operative concerning the outlook and possibilities for live stock =

feeding with the expansion of the sugar beet industry.

Further to our telephone conversation of this morning with reference
to the number of head of livestock being fed in the best area in the =
Lethbridge district. e

In reviewing feeding operations in the past three years it would g
appear that an average of 25,000 head of lambs are fed on grain and beet
by-products, and approximately 3,000 head of beef cattle. :

In addition to the beef cattle there are a great many farmers who
feed by-products to milk cows as well as to hogs and even dry cattle. It =
is safe to say that most of the beet by=products, suitable for feed, has been =
consumed right here in our own district. With the low price of graim,
and the development of the Red Label beef organization here there i$ =
every indication that an inerease will be noticeable in the near future in =
the feeding of live stock. It is therefore essential that sufficient by- =
products of the beet industry be available. ~ )

In making further investigation it is evident to us that between =
35,000 to 40,000 head of feeder lambs, are shipped annually from the =
ranges adjacent to the irrigated areas in Southern Alberta, to distant =
feed lots for finishing. It is possible that flock owners of sheep who
haven’t sufficient feed, will get together under a scheme similar to that of
the Red Label Beef Association, and feed their sheep right here in our oWt
distriet. Should this materialize, and there is every indication it will, =
sufficient live stock will be fed here to take care of the by-products of ab
least two or three more beet factories. : e

Speaking of feeding of cattle, the Red Label Beef Organization com=
menced feeding three years ago with some 800 head in the feed lots, 85
an experiment. To-day this organization has 2,400 head, all of which
are high grade beef cattle taken direct from the ranges adjacent to the =
irrigated areas here. Many of these cattle were exported to Great Britaid
last year and left a very favourable impression with the British buyer-
Several loads which were shipped to the Perth market and to GlasgoW _';';--‘,‘
topped the market against the best finished Scotch cattle. Even though
prices were low last year, especially in Canada, we have returned to thé
farmers a price of $7.25 to $7.80 per cwt. on our delivered weights heré-
This netted a premium to our feeders of 2 cents per pound over the =
Canadian market prices, and goes to show that the feeding of good cattle
on good by-products, and grains, can be a profitable venture. We have
letters here from two of the largest purchasers of live stock in ('ir?“)G :
Britain asking if they may look forward to purchasing more of our graib”
fed western Canada beef this year.

With thousands of head of good cattle on our ranges, the future of thg
feeding industry in the Lethbridge district is exceedingly bright. A% ==
we must not overlook the faet that while calves in the fall months are o
only worth $15 to $20 per head, by finishing them through the Wm?g 28
months and selling them as Baby Beef in the spring they are worth 9%
to $60 per head. The value of circulating this extra amount of money
amongst our farmers should not be underestimated. %

et
n.
-
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Then again feeders employ a certain amount of help for their feeding
operations, thus assisting in relieving the unemployment situation during
the winter months.

It gives the railway more tonnage, thereby indirectly again assisting

unemployment. By inereasing the weight of these cattle, we likewise
increase the number of carloads going out.
- The reputation of the beef trade in Canada should be of immense
value to the live stock industry as a whole. We trust we have touched
on a few of the important features which we must all keep in mind for
the good of the live stock industry, and the country as well.

In the five years since the Raymond beet sugar factory was estab-
lished it has manufactured 1,135,000,000 pounds of sugar, valued at
$6,810,000. This entire sum has been expended in Alberta or Canada.

Beet growers of the province will receive approximately $700,000 for
their products in 1931, according to company representatives who have
just issued the annual report following the closing of the factory on
December 27, for the winter months. The 1931 crop, grown by 700
farmers on 12,300 acres, rated the highest sugar content reported by any
of the 65 factories operating on the North American continent, and earned
for Alberta growers a special bonus of 50 cents per ton. Beets delivered
to the factory totalled 105,000 tons, from which 31,000,000 pounds of
sugar were manufactured. ;

Twenty-five receiving stations were established to facilitate handling
of the roots and 320 men employed in the factory during the peak season.

; Statistics relative to the manufacture of the sugar erop are of great
interest to the man who subscribes to the belief that dollars spent in
Canada mean prosperity for Canada. Among other items on the factory
statement are: 15,000 tons of coal, $50,000; 400 tons of coke, $4,000;
4500 tons lime rock, $15,500; 100,000 pounds sulphur, $3,000; 30,000
pounds of soda ash, $1,000; 5,000 pounds tallow, $500; oils, etc., $5,000.

Cost for labour was placed at $160,000; freight on beets at $120,000,
and other expenditures totalled $20,000.

By-products included 120,000 tons of beet pulp and 30,000 tons of
betalasses, sufficient to feed and fatten 50,000 head of cattle or 500,000
lambs.

. Last year saw a record production in the beet sugar industry of the Dq-
- Dinion, The acreage shown to sugar beets in 1930 was 40,532, the highest previ-
s figure being 34,903 in 1925. The yield last year was 397,576 tons, the previ-
98 record heing 370,047 tons in 1925. Production of beet root sugar last year
Was 94 624 701 pounds, highest previously reached being 89,280,719 pounds in
- 1920, The Canadian sugar refining industry includes eight plants, of which three
- e situated in the beet growing areas of Chatham and Wallaceburg in Ontario
8d at Raymond in Alberta.
~ In view of the very large consumption of sugar in Canada, approximately
~ 90e hillion pounds, while we produce just under 100,000,000 pounds, it would
. ¥€em that there should be a fine opportunity for Canadians to expand an estab-
~ Shed industry to a point where it will more nearly fill our domestic require-
®0ts. While we are worrying about the foreign market for our wheat, here we
3 fa.ve a commodity of which we are producing only one-tenth of our requirements
B % om. hOme-grown products, importing the remainder. It should no_t require any
%nvln(!ing of the Government to bring about conditions under which we would
: "oduce 5 great deal larger percentage of our consumption. ;
hl pr, just a word concerning Beet Sugar vs. Cane _Sugz}r. Mr. Rogers in
S evidence mentioned the prejudices of the housewife against beet sugar for
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canning purposes; I understand some evidence was introduced by other witnesses
concerning experiments made in England. T have some very extensive records of
tests made in U.S. and which I think could be used in an educational way
through the Departments of Agriculture in the Provinces, co-operatively with the
Dominion Department. I am quite sure this prejudice is only a small item to
overcome if proper methods of education were introduced.

SUGAR 1S SUGAR

Between sugar cane and sugar beets there is quite a considerable difference.
But between cane sugar and beet sugar there is not the slightest difference in

the world.
Sugar is sugar. Even chemists cannot detect any distinguishing dlﬁerence

between the two well-known kinds. That the lay person can either “taste”
r “feel 7 the difference is quite beyond likelihood or possibility. Chemically
and physically cane sugar and beet sugar are exactly identical.
What . authorities say:—
Refined sugar, whether it is made from cane, beets, corn, maple
sap or any other product, is the same, chemically and physically.
It is impossible to distinguish between refined beet and refined cane
sugar. Chemists cannot do it.

Dr. Harvey W. Wiley—While Chief of the Bureau of Chemistry, U.S.

Department of Agriculture.

There is absolutely no reason why beet sugar, if properly made, =

should not be as satisfactory for all purposes as cane. The composition
of both is exactly the same.

C. O. Townsend.—Pathologist in charge Sugar Beet Investigation, U.S.A.
Department of Agriculture.

Sugar is chemically the same, whether derived from beets or sugar

cane.

Albert E. Leach.—Late Chief of Denver Food and Drug Inspection; U.S.
Department of Agriculture; and formerly Chief Analyst Massachusetts State
Board of Health.

Practically all modern army rations now, partlcularlv the emergency

ration intended for the support of bodies of troops in the field, away
from their supply trains, contain sugar, not merely by the ounces, bub
by the pound.

Dr. Woods Hutchinson.—Recognized authority on food values and health
subjects.

/

Beet Sugar and Cane Sugar are identical in composition; one is 88

good for preserving as the other.
G. W. Shaw.—California Experimental Station.

We take pleasure in informing you that over 95 per cent of the
sugar we use in manufacturing is Beet Sugar.

J. 8. McDonald Chocolate Co.
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Use BeET SUGAR

There is no finer produet on the market than beet sugar. It is in every
Tespect the equal of cane sugar and may be used for all purposes with equal
Success.
Fancy imported jellies, jams, preserves, marmalades, ete., imported from
urope—for which you pay faney prices, are all made of beet sugar.

When you buy sugar specify Alberta beet sugar and support an industry
that directly or indirectly is helping to support you.

BeET SucGaAr 18 CANE SUGAR—SUCROSE IS SUCROSE

The idea some people have gained—perhaps due to the newness of the
_beet sugar industry in this country—that cane sugar is different from beet
Sugar, is ridiculed by experts on the subject.
1. Beet sugar is identical with cane sugar. i
2. It will make jelly, preserves, cakes, candy or do anything that any
- Sugar will.
) 3. Refined sugar, whether made {rom cane, beets, corn, maple sap or any
Other product is the same chemically.
4. It is impossible to distinguish between refined beet and refined cane

Sugars. Chemists cannot do it.
5. Housewives throughout the land often attribute their failure in putting
UP preserves to the use of beet sugar. They have the same trouble when cane
Sugar is used.
) 6. In Europe nothing but beet sugar is used, still they have all kinds of
- Preserves; in fact, England, where beet and cane sugars are used without
Preference, is noted for these products.
h 7. About one-half of the world’s sugar production is beet sugar, and no
Uman being nor science can distinguish a difference.

Statement of C. 0. Townsend, Pathologist in charge Sugar Beet Investigations,
U.S.A. Department of Agriculture

“I will say, however, that beet sugar is always the same in composition,
Whether it, is made in Utah or in any other state or, in fact, in any other
fOuntry.  Furthermore, beet sugar has exactly the same composition as sugar
[ orade from cane when properly refined. The analysis, or composition of beet

- Cane sugar is as follows:—

12 parts Carbon; 22 parts Hydrogen; 11 parts Oxygen.

resy] Vhen these three elements are combined in the proportions indicated, the

S u tlng. compound is suerose, or cane sugar, cane sugar in this instance, being
Sed as in trade to indicate all sugar of this composition.”

follogniversity of California has made extensive tests on this question which
81—

The fruit used in the experiments comprised cherries, apricots, plums,
he§ and pears. Each of these was preserved in different strengths of
P In the ordinary methods of canning employed in the same commercial
MNeries, as well as after the methods followed in the household practice of
Ming ang jellymaking.

the N the case of apricots, both peeled and unpeeled fruit were put up after
sho “‘r),rdmary cannery methods, and in the regular course of work with syrup
Wi g 40 per cent sugar; with green-gage plums, 10 per cent syrup was used;
With Pears, 10, 15, 20, 30, 40 and 55 per cent syrup respectively was used
useq eaches 40 per cent syrup. In most instances all these strengths were
Case oth in the case of sugar from cane and sugar from beets, but m’the
_ of one cannery only beet sugar was used.

Peac
. Syry
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In the making of the syrup some difference was noted in the action of
different grades of sugar. The beet sugar caused the more froth in the making
of syrup, but further investigation led to the conclusion that this was due to
the fact that the granulation of the beet sugar was much finer than that of the
cane, therefore, causing more air to become entangled during the stirring than
in the case of the sugar from cane. This was shown by the use of cane sugar
of about the same granulation in another batch of syrup, in which case the
same frothing occurred as with the beet product. This has been noted in other
instances, and canners are wont to count this against the beet sugar, but it is
only the result of not comparing sugars of the same granulation. This
difference in the action due to difference of granulation was the only apparent
difference between these sugars, however, as the character of the granulation
is entirely dependent upon the wish of the manufacturer the methods of boiling
and granulation being the same in both cases.

The several kinds of fruit were placed in cases in the ordinary manner, and
stored in a rather unfavourable location for a period of two years, cans of each
variety being opened from time to time to observe the change, if any. Of the
2:000 cans which were thus treated only 6 cans from the beet sugar lot and 7
from the cane sugar lot spoiled during the two years, and these were evidently
due to imperfect sealing of the cans, thus showing the utter lack of foundation
for the idea that fruits do not keep well when preserved with beet sugar, and
that such sugar does not work well in the cannery.

In the household trials both apricots and peaches were canned in a 40 per
cent syrup, 50 cans in each lot, the ordinary Mason jars being used as con-
tainers in each case. From these not a single can spoiled during the two year
period. =

In the jelly trials apples and currents were used as the basis, equal quant-
ities of juice and sugar being used, and the mixture boiled until it is of the right
consistency to jell. The product in each case was as clear as it is possible for
jelly to be, and not the slightest difficulty was experienced in the making of it.

In connection with this work an attempt was made to trace numerous re- =
ports to the effect that fruit had been lost through the use of beet sugar but in =
not a single case was it found that the person so losing the fruit positively knew
that the sugar from the beets has been used. The following is typical of all of
the answers received to letters of inquiry on the subject:

I know nothing of the relative merits of beet sugar and the cane sugar,
and merely stated that I had been told that the one was sweeter than the
other, and a lady at a table stated that some years ago she had been given |
to understand that beet sugar was not good to put up preserves.

The general discussion was based on this subject, without any personal
experience, and entirely upon hearsay evidence. o
Now, Gentlemen of this Committee, I am fully convinced, as a beet grower,
that we are entitled to 75 per cent of the market in the three prairie provinces
for sugar that can be produced from sugar beets grown in these provinces.
That the expansion of the industry to that extent would add at least 50,000
people more to our present population. :
That it will create direct employment for 20,000 men; indirectly it will
make work for 20,000 more men in the coal mines, stone quarries, etc., wheré
the supplies come from. The factory required to produce the bags and con-
tainers alone would be one of the largest kind of factory.
I therefore ask your Committee to bring in a report that will be adopted ?
by this Government to bring expansion at once to this important industry.

I thank you.
The Committee adjourned to the call of the Chair.
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

House or ComMONS,
Fripay, April 1, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculturé and Colonization met this
day at 10.30 o'clock in the forenoon.

N
Mr. Senn, the Chairman, presiding.

Members present: Messieurs Barber, Bertrand, Blair, Bouchard, Boulanger,
Bowen, Brown, Campbell, Carmichael, Coote, Donnelly, Gobeil, Jones, Loucks,
Lucas, McGillis, MecMillan (Huron South), Moore (Chateauguay-Huntingdon),
Motherwell, Mullins, Myers, Perley (Qu’Appelle), Pickel, Porteous, Senn, Shaver,
Simpson (Simcoe North) Smith (Vietoria-Carleton), Spotton, Sproule, Stewart
(Lethbridge), Stirling, Thompson (Lanark), Totzke, Tummon, Vallance, Weese,
Weir (Melfort)—38.

The Chairman informed the Committee that it would be necessary to con-
sider the Order of Reference re grading of Garnet Wheat, referred to the Com-
mittee by the House on March 15, 1932.

A brief statement on the situation was made by the Minister of Trade and
Commerce (Hon. H. H. Stevens) and also by the Minister of Agriculture (Hon.
Robert Weir—Melfort).

On motion of Mr. Perley (Qu’Appelle) it was

Resolved: That a first report on this Order of Reference be presented to
the House this day. (For Report, see next page.)

Mr. Stewart (Lethbridge), for the sub-committee appointed to prepare a
draft report on the Beet Sugar industry, presented said report and, after dis-
cussion, it was, on motion of Mr. Stewart (Lethbridge) Resolved: That the
Report of the sub-committee, as amended, be the Report of the Committee. (See
Report on page 2.)

The Chairman, at the request of the Committee, named Messieurs Perley
(Qu’Appelle), Coote, Loucks, Stewart (Lethbridge) and Totzke as a sub-commit-
tee to prepare a list of witnesses to be called and heard on the reference re
grading of Garnet Wheat.

Ordered: That the Clerk do print the Reports above mentioned together
with the further submission of Dr. T. W. Grindley and the statement of the Board
of Railway Commissioners re freight rates.

The Committee adjourned until Tuesday, April 5, at 11 o’clock in the fore-
noon.

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the Committee.

44697—13



Fripay, April 1, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agrieulture and Colonization begs leave
to present the following as a fourth report:

Your Committee has had under consideration an Order of Reference dated
Tuesday, March 15, 1932, namely:

Resolved: That the Report of the Committee on Grain Standards for the
crop year 1931-32, insofar as it relates to Garnet Wheat, be referred to the
Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instructions that the whole sub-
ject be inquired into carefully and that the said Committee shall have power to
call for witnesses, papers and documents and to report to the House its findings. .

Attest - ;
ARTHUR BEAUCHESNE,

Clerk of the House.

Your Committee, in view of the fact that seeding operations will become
general throughout Western Canada before your Committee shall have sufficient
opportunity to inquire into and report to the House on the above mentioned
Order of Reference; and in view of the fact that the manner of grading Garnet
Wheat may v1tally affect the acreage sown, recommends that any change in
the system of grading Garnet Wheat shall not ‘become effective during the present

crop year.
All of which is respectfully submitted.

M. C. SENN,
Chairman.

Fripay, April 1, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization begs leave
to present the following as a third report:

* Your Committee has had under consideration an Order of ‘Reference dated
Wednesday, February 24, 1932, namely:

Resolved: That all questions affecting the Beet Sugar industry in Canada
be’ referred to the Select Standing Commitfee on Agriculture with instructions
to inquire into the action which may be taken by the Government, by way of
Customs duties, subsidies, bonuses or otherwise, either in or thhout co-opera-
tion with the Provincial Governments, for promoting the prosperity of the said
industry and developing the production of Canadian grown sugar, and report to

this House.

© Attest
ARTHUR BEAUCHESNE,

Clerk of the House.

“iv




Your Committee has calied and examined the following witness:— :

H. Marshall, Bureau of Statistics, Ottawa, Ontario; Dr. F. W. Grindley,
Bureau of Statisties, Ottawa, Ontario; W. R. Reek, Director of Experimental
Farm, Ridgetown, Ont.; Thos. Simpson, Farmer, Petrolia, Ontario; G. L. Rogers,
President, B.C. Sugar Refining Co., Vancouver; B. R. MecMullen, Beet Growers
Association, Alberta; Chas: Houston, Pres., Canada & Dominion Sugar Co. Ltd,,
Chatham; Alex W. MclIntyre, Canada & Dominion Sugar Co. Ltd., Chatham;
Ont.; W. F. Russell, Alberta Beet Growers Association. :

A The evidence submitted established the following facts regarding the in-
ustry: : . :

1. That the production of sugar beets has been carried on very profitably in-
certain districts of Ontario and Alberta; that the area under cultivation ha8
~ Increased from 25,000 acres in 1921 with a yield of 200,000 tons to 42,000 acres
In 1931, with a yield of approximately 435,000 tons, and that the production of
refined beet sugar has increased from 53,000,000 pounds in 1921 to approximately  *
100,000,000 pounds in 1931. ,
The amount paid to the farmers for beets in 1931 was about two and one- |
half millions of dollars; during the period of normal commodity prices for farm G
products, an average price of $7.48 per ton was paid to the farmers for sugar
beets, but owing to the present low price of raw cane and refined sugar, the

factories claim that they are unable to guarantee more than $5 per ton for the
1932 crop. :

 " 2. That large additional areas, suitable for the growth of sugar beets, are
~ available in Canada.

3. That there are five firms engaged in the refining of sugar in Canada—
he Canada & Dominion Sugar Company Limited, producing cane sugar at their
Montreal factory, and beet sugar at Chatham and Wallaceburg, Ontario; the
- C. Sugar Refinery, producing cane sugar at Vancouver, B.C., and beet sugar
~ at Raymond, Alberta. The Acadia Sugar Refinery Company, Limited, Dart-

~ Mouth, N'.S., The Atlantic Sugar Refinery, Limited, St. John, N.B., St. Lawrence
Sugar Refinery, Limited, Montreal, P.QQ. The last three have engaged exclusively
In the manufacture of cane sugar.

4. That during the past ten years the annual average production of refined
Sugar in Canada was 963 millions of pounds; the percentage of beet sugar
- Production has varied from 6.2 per cent in 1926 to approximately 10 per cent

0 1930 and 1931.

5. That the sugar beet factories at Chatham, Wallaceburg and Raymond,
-are Now operating at full capacity, and that no further development of the beet
- Sugar industry in Canada is possible until manufacturing capacity is increased. ~

6. That world stocks of sugar on hand are very large and that an estimated
Surplus of some four millions of tons will be carried over to next year.

7. That there is sufficient capacity in the cane sugar refineries of Canada to
e two and one-half times the amount of sugar necessary to meet the
ands of the Canadian consumers.

~ Tefip,
dem

-

g Col 8. Thq.t the consumption of sugar in the area from Winnipeg to British - -
5 umbia is approximately 225,000,000 pounds supplied from Eastern Canada £
i far Westward as the Brandon district, and from Vancouver, Eastward to the
ﬁtr andon District, except for the thirty million pounds of beet sugar manufactured
~ Raymond, Alberta.

i 4




9. That freight rates on sugar from Raymond, Alberta, to prairie points are
from one-half to three quarters of a cent per pound less than rates to similar
points from Vancouver or Montreal.

10. That the granting of bonuses or subsidies at present to encourage the
production of sugar from beets, was not favoured by the representatives of the
growers or of the refiners.

/  Your committee therefore recommends that in view of the existing Tariff on

sugar and in consideration of the substantial payments being made to agriculture
and labour by the beet sugar factories at present in operation, the cane sugar
refineries should undertake to provide for a gradual increase in factory facilities
for the refining of beet sugar in Canada, and that, with the additional advantages
in freight rates to points in the middle West, heretofore deseribed, factory faci-
lities should now be steadily increased in Western areas where beets are grown,
and thereby make it possible to produce from beets a more substantial per-
centage of the sugar consumption of Canada.

Your Committee further recommends, that if no successful attempt be made
in the immediate future by the refineries to increase the facilities for the manu-
facturing of beet sugar, the government should take into consideration steps to
accomplish that end.

All of which is respectfully submitted.
‘ M. C. SENN,
Chairman.
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REPORTS
SUBMISSION BY DR. T. W. GRINDLEY .

b OBservaTIONS ON Costs oF ProDUCTION As AN INDEX OF ProOFITABILITY OF CROPS,
' WITH PArTICULAR REFERENCE TO SUGAR BEETS

. . Lstated in my evidence before the Agricultural Committee on March 7 that
10 reliable and comprehensive studies on the cost of producing sugar beets have
3 .Y.et been made in Canada. Even, if available, however, I believe that the cita-
- 1on of money costs of producing sugar beets per ton would be a very misleading
. dex to compare with selling prices as a basis for determining the economic
®  Possibilities of the sugar beet in Canada.”
. th In the following statement, I intend to cover (1) some evidence on costs in
e beet-producing regions of the United States, (2) some additional and rather
- Sattered data on costs of production in Canada, and (3) the objections to the
| g;"zlparison of costs of production with prices as an index of the profitableness
& Crops.

CosT STUDIES IN THE UNITED STATES

In the late months of 1923, the United States Tariff Commission surveyed
uction costs in the nine important sugar beet-producing states and published
. Parate releases for nine states and a summary for the whole nation. Excluding
.. tﬁ‘pltal charges, the costs per ton were recorded from about $2.50 to $21, with

E € weighted average at $5.96 per ton. Including capital charges, the costs ran

X El,'(’m about $3.20 to over $21 per ton, with the weighted average cost at $7.32.

[ vb:: 1922, the year covered by the survey, the price received by farmers for their

b i ts was $8.01. In the state of Montana, where conditions closely approximate

& -’(hOSe of Alberta, the weighted average costs were $5.60 and $6.60 per ton

| &cluding and including capital charges respectively), the average price received

g 03;1 farmers being $9.02. In Michigan, where conditions are very similar to

to tario, the comparable figures were $6.40 and $7.52, with a return of $7.22 per
These figures are for 1922. .

B his survey was conducted by perscnal visits to a fair sample of the farms
SOWing sugar beets in each state. Similar investigations have been undertaken
th Other countries, such as Great Britain, but the difference in conditions makes

“Ir results inapplicable to Canada.

& ‘-p!'()d

Costs 1N CANADA

Q No surveys similar to the United States analyses have been carried out in
: l‘e? 4, so one must depend on statements by individual farmers and some
m:"ant material which may be drawn from records of the Dominion Experi-
tal Station, Lethbridge. \
ing At the Lethbridge Station, an irrigated rotation (“U”) of ten years’ duration

Udes sugar beets as one of its most profitable crops. Some idea of the labour
I beet production is gained from the fact that, as an average of the past
a © Years, 135.3 hours of horse labour and 134.5 hours of man labour per acre
of equired on the beet crop, while on the following wheat. erep, only 8.5 hoprs
A énan labour and 19.5 hours of horse labour are used. Thus beet-growing
- 74 T these conditions requires nearly 16 times as much man labour and nearly
€S8 as much horse labour as the wheat crop.

133
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Insofar as an individual farm is concerned, further information is divulge
by applying the “substitutional” method. This involves a budgeting of the out-of
pocket costs against the return values, and the selection of the most profitab
crop from this analysis plus a more qualitative appraisal of those items whie
cannot be expressed or pro-rated in dollars and cents. As an example, the sug
beet and wheat crops in an irrigated rotation are used, with a view to determint
their relative profitableness in 1932.

Using Rotation “U” of the Lethbridge Experimental Station as a type,
beet crop of 14.3 tons per acre is expected and valued at $5.50 per ton; this gives
a total return of $78.65. On the same basis, wheat will yield 59 bushels per acré =
and valued at 50 cents per bushel, will return a total of $29.50. Many farme
would also allow return values for beet tops and wheat straw.

Then the necessary out-of-pocket costs are accounted:

Seed:—17 pounds of beet seed at 20 cents per pound will be required. 90 poun
of wheat seed at 80 cents per bushed will be required. :

L I
Manual labour:—The beets will need 134.5 hours at 30 cents 'an hour. The
wheat crop will require 8.5 hours at 30 cents an hour:

Threshing:— Wheat at 8 cents per bushel.
Binder Twine:—For wheat, 5 pounds at 14 cents per pound.

. These items total $43.75 for beets and $9.15 for wheat. They assume avera
yields and that all labour is hired. The farmer actually doing this budget:
might vary this procedure according to his own situation. £

: For the out-of-pocket expenses in this accounting, the beet crop has !
excess of $34.90 ($78.65-$43.75) while the wheat crop has an excess of $203
($29.50-$9.15) over costs. .

Then the other items of cost must be considered subjectively in the farme
plans. It must be realized that the beet crop requires nearly 7 times as muf

‘horse labour as wheat and, as an offset, that the land ploughed for and cultivat
during beet growth requires no ploughing for the following wheat. Again, t
extent to which the farmer may reduce hired labour charges by his own or 8%
family’s efforts is known to him. Machinery, fertilizer, and such costs canBZf =
be accurately determined or distributed between the crops, but the farmer W‘g
-have them under consideration. %

Considering the sugar beet and wheat crops, the non-accountable costs ;e?
be considerably higher for the former, particularly on account of the grea®
employment of horse labour and the use of special machinery.

Using such a system as the basis of his plans, the farmer may choose
acreage of his crops to yield the highest profit, substituting the most proﬁ’(vab
crops for the less profitable to the full extent that his labour and other resow
will allow. As an individual program, it cannot be subject to the eﬂOﬁﬁf;

averaging, prevalent in composite cost of production studies; it involves i
imputed costs; and it is adapted as closely as possible to the season concemn#
whereas complete costs are available only for previous seasons, which may
be comparable. ' <

Tur Use or Cost oF PropUcTION FIGURES

Neither the cost of production study nor the substitution method ! 5
mands respect for determining the relative profitableness of crops over the Wh
country. Where costs are compiled on a similar basis, they furnish an exce
exposition of the possibilities of lowering costs on individual farms and se
an important “lead ” to better farming methods. However, the comparison 0 .

average cost with an average price is not a fair or reliable method of deter™
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_ ing whether a crop is an economic failure or suecess. The trends in acreage of

crops are much more reliable indexes as to whether or not they are profitable.
In the case of sugar beets, however, the acreage has been restricted to the needs
of the existing factories.

There are a number of serious objections to the use of composite cost data to
represent the profit possibilities of a crop in comparison with prices. These
enter around the validity and uniformity of the principles and methods of
accounting employed. There are difficulties inherent in the systems of collection
and analysis; there are controversies as to what is included in cost; and there
are further arguments as to how this cost may be judiciously distributed over
the farm and its crops. .

To merely summarize the outstanding criticisms of the use of money costs
as a measurement of crop profits, I would mention:

1. Farmers keep few records and data submitted are dependent largely on
memory, with approximation necessary to fill in the gaps.

2. The costs apply to certain years which may or may not be representa-
tive of the present year.

3. A farm on which sugar beets are grown consists of a combination of farm
enterprises and it is liberally impossible to allocate costs among them. These
enterprises are complementary and not separate entities, they combine business
and family affairs, and since only one-quarter of costs are paid out-of-pocket,
many imputed costs are necessary.

4, The elements of cost to be included constitute a troublesome problem.
For the purpose of your work, where comparison with price is the object, only
those costs which affect price should be included. This entails the exclusion of
rent and “interest ” on permanent improvements which are not contributory to,
but resulting from, price. No accounting system can differentiate properly for.a
diversified farm between “interest,” profits, wages and rent.

Investigators commonly include many extraneous items in cost so as to

arrive at a “ fair ” price to the producer or the consumer, as the case may be.

Most ' costs are inflated, leading to unfair comparisons with price, while many
“other chores, such as repairs and fencing, are omitted because there is no basis
for caleulating or allocating these costs. (What proportion of the time spent
repairing a plough or attending to horses, for instance, should be charged against
the beet crop on which the plough and the horses are used first? Such questions
can only be answered arbitrarily.)

5. Costs vary widely between farms and between years. A large part of
the variation in costs per ton or per bushel is due to differences in Nature, rather
than to differences in human ability, and to this extent, costs are beyond control.

. 6. Tt is a basic statement of accredited economic theory that price depends
In the long run on marginal costs of production. When average costs are
educted from average returns, there is an obvious disregard of this principle.
he differential expresses nothing more than the pecularities of the particular
Season and the extent of inflations, wrong inclusions, unrepresentative averages
“ (of price as well as cost) and other errors. Another aspect of the composite

~ Cost method that it appears significant to mention is that in individual cases
~ the further above the margin the farm on which the erops are grown happens to

-~ Dbe, the higher will be the rents and the higher the costs. According to this belief,

1t does not, pay, relatively, to farm good, high rent land—and the emigration to .

the “free ” lands of the Peace River region is explained!

4 In my opinion this is the most valid indietment of the use of money cost
~ H8ures,
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~ The Canada and Dominion Sugar Refining Company, Limited, 1410 Montmor-

- The Canada and Dominion Sugar Company, Limited, Chatham, Ontario.

. The British Columbia Sugar Refining Company, Limited, Rogers Sf., Vancou-

* * Recently purchased by the British Columbia Sugar Refining Company of

1
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~ SUGAR REFINERIES, 1932

Name Address
Acadia Sugar Refining Company, Limited, Darthmouth, N.S.
Atlantic Sugar Refineries, Limited, Saint John, N.B.

ency St., Montreal, P.Q.
The St. Lawrence Sugar Refineries, Limited, Maisonneuve (Montreal), P.Q.

The Canada and Dominion Sugar Company, Limited, Wallaceburg, Ontario.
Canadian Sugar Factories, Limited,” Raymond, Alberta.

ver, B.C

Vancouver. '
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Boarp oF RatLway CoMMISSIONERS FOR CANADA

p March 23, 1932.
- TD.—14134.
M c. Sexw, Esq.,
Chairman,
Agriculture Committee,
House of Commons,
Ottawa, Ont.
Dear Mr. Sexw,—In reply to your letter of date, I beg to advise that the i

5 gal‘load rates on sugar in cents per 100 pounds from and to the points named
' y You, are as follows:

Vancowver to Rate

Calgary AlaL o0 e O A s i R e e 08 |
Llethbradae AR e e o e s st S S B P b L ,
Rogina, Ball: o g S S A RS RIS ¥ S s pap R
Edmonton,  AHa 7. L Sl Ri i S s o i b e D
Mooge Jaw, Sapke i S R Rl T P et L o g
Saskaboon, Sask . e L e R b s A
Brandoyy MBI |0 2o s A i e e R 3 il s NS
; Winripep Nan . X s e oo s e s A8
~ Montreal to Rate v
B Fort Williagh, O 5 s sy S i S 2818 '
Wirinipeg,, Man, 50 o ol s T i, W s oa i e il
Saskatoon,Sask.... e M e e UL S L S G :
BRRR-BRER . VK i TG N s e uT A B e A 2
Brandon Man. .. e E P AT (o AR SN AN '

Portage la Prairie, Man P PE A e e SR LRy
Brogdiaew - Sasks i ST el e S e T4 \

Raymond, Alta. to Rate ..

EalparyeAdte 5 b i e e N Sl e e gD
4 G LSRR L B S RUAISE S SR SO St el Sl ¢
Wegha:"Saak o ol L s S e Sl e e
Hdtfonbots, AU ov 0o (0 . o0 ok Swie Spois s e
Motse Faw, Bagk. i .. s i s e A e P e g s DD '
BRtaboon SAgK. o Ui SRR et e S R A RO s )

On the Canadian Pacific Railway main line, the carload rates on sugar
Vancouver and from Montreal meet at Oakshela, Sask., being $1.47 per
DOunds from both points, and this station is 1 686 miles from Montreal
41,193 miles from Vancouver. On the Canadla.n National Railways line
?unnmg through Saskatoon (formerly the Grand Trunk Pacific), the rate
. Vancouver to Goodeve, Sask., is $1.53 per 100 pounds and from Montreal
. .‘qu . this point being 1 257 miles from Vancouver and 1 ,663 miles from

Yours very truly, ‘

W. E. CAMPBELL, N
Chief Traffic Officer.
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

House or CoMmMons,
Tuespay, April 5, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met this
day at 11 o’clock in the forenoon.

Mr, Senn, the Chairman, presiding.

. Members Present: Messieurs Barber, Bertrand, Blair, Bowen, Boyes, Brown,
C9'Ilf1pbell, Carmichael, Cayley, Coote, Elliott, Gobeil, Jones, Loucks, Lucas,
¢Gillis, McKenzie (Assiniboia), Mcore ( Chateauguay-Huntingdon), Mother-
o Well Mullins, Myers, Perley (Qu’'Appelle), Porteous, Rowe, Senn, Shaver, Simp-
- Son, (Simcoe North), Smith (Victoria-Carleton), Sproule, Stirling, Taylor,
: hOmpson (Lanark), Totzke, Tummon, Vallance, Weese, Weir (Melfort),
Oung—38.

In attendance: Hon. H. H. Stevens, Minister of Trade and Commerce,
/ ‘The Chairman read the Order of Reference (re Garnet Wheat).

ﬁiﬁtee to treat as confidential the report of the Standards Board for the time
ng, =

Mr. E. B. Ramsay (Chief Commissioner of the Board of Grain Commis-
;‘ﬁiOHers) was called, heard and questioned on the subject matter of the Order
ference.
P Mr. Perley (Qu'Appelle), Chairman of the Sub-Committee, presented the
OHOWIng list of witnesses to be heard by the Committee in the order as set
1;’:“}, Mr. Ramsay, Mr. L. H. Newman (Dominion Cerealist), Dr. H. M. Tory,
b €sident of the Research Council of Canada, Dr. F. J. Birchard, Chemist in
of 'ge, Grain Research Laboratory, Mr. J. D. Fraser, Chief Inspector, Board
% Grain Commissioners.

' Ffi Ordered: That the Clerk do print the Report as presented to the House on

Ommittee.

=tk The Committee then adjourned until Thursday, April 17, at 11 o’clock in
1€ forenoon

% A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the Committee.

The Minister of Trade and Commerce requested the members of the Com-

: thedéy’ April 1st, 1932 (re Garnet Wheat) in this issue of the proceedings of

’
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FOURTH REPORT

Fripay, April 1, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization begs leave .'
to present the followmg as a fourth report:— i

Your Committee has had under consideration an Order of Reference dated 3
Tuesday, March 15, 1932, namely:—

Resolved- That the Report of the Committee on Grain Standards for the =
crop year 1931-32, insofar as it relates to Garnet Wheat, be referred to the
Select Standing Committee on Agriculture with instructions that the whole sub-
ject be inquired into carefully and that the said Committee shall have power to
call for witnesses, papers and documents and to report to the House its findings

Attest z
ARTHUR BEAUCHESNE,
7 Clerk of the House.

Your Committee, in view of the fact that seeding operations will become
general throughout Western Canada before your Committee shall have sufficient
opportunity to inquire into and report to the House on the abovementioned
Order of Reference; and in view of the fact that the manner of grading Garne
Wheat may v1ta11y affect the acreage sown, recommends that any change in
the system of grading Garnet Wheat shall not become effective during the presen
crop year.

All.of which is respectfully submitted.
M. C. SENN,

Chairman.

(For concurrence see Votes and Proceedings, April 1st, 1932.)



MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

House or CoMMONS,
ArriL 5, 1932.

The Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met at 11
O'clock this day to consider the Order of Reference on the report of the com-
- Mittee on grain standards to the Department of Trade and Commerce. Mr. Senn,
the Chairman presiding.

The CuaRMAN: Gentlemen, if you will come to order we will commence.
- You are all familiar, I suppose, with the business which we have in hand this
morning. However, I will read to you the reference which was given to the
Committee on this matter. It is dated March 15, 1932. .

That the report of the Committee on grain standards for the crop
year 1931-32, in so far as it relates to Garnet wheat, be referred to the
select standing committee on agriculture and colonization with instruc-
tions that the whole subject to be inquired into carefully and that the
said committee shall have power to call for witnesses, papers and docu-
ments and to report to the house its findings.

May I draw attention, in the first place, to the one clause “in so far as!it relates
to Garnet wheat.” Now, the report of the committee on grain standards, of
- Course, is quite a large document, and I would ask the witnesses and the mem-
- bers of the committee to confine their discussion as far as possible to Garnet
Wheat alone. It will be very easy to get into a general discussion and we do
Dot want that because it is absolutely unnecessary, and is not within the scope
of our reference.

- We have with us this morning Mr. Stevens, the Minister of Trade and Com-
Merce, and I understand that Mr. Weir, the Minister of Agriculture, will be
ere shortly. We have also with us Mr. Ramsay, the Chairman of the Board
Grain Commissioners.

: Mr. Stevens: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, of course, my interest in this
- Matter is as Minister of Trade and Commerce. The Board of Grain Commis-
~ Sloners and the administration of the Canada Grain Act comes under that depart-
~ Went, But, insofar as this particular matter is concerned, my chief interest, as
- Minister of Trade and Commerce, is in insuring that whatever action is taken
DY parliament shall be based upon the fullest possible information, and, having
that in mind—it is my one message to you this morning above all others—the
- Preservation, as far as we possibly can, of the high standard of Canadian wheat
- On the foreign market. That is, to my mind, of outstanding importance and
~ Significance, and I would most urgently suggest that the committee keep that
i8¢t constantly before them in their deliberations in connection with this very
- Mportant matter.
~_ On the technical side of the question, of course, I have nothing to say; but
~ '€ are prepared to lay before you very complete technical information, and I
’ glant the members of the committee to feel at perfect liberty to ask for anything
at they think is not available, and if we can find it or secure it, it will be placed
%efore you so that the most complete information conceivable can be secured.
thi One thing T would like to say to the committee is this: I would like to make
.S perfectly clear at the outset: The annual report of the Board of Grain
~OMmmissioners is here before us although it is not really officially free for dis-
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tribution. It probably will be almost immediately, but I would ask the com-
mittee to consider the report for the moment for their own private use, if they
will do me that courtesy, and not circulate it; because we are making a correc-
tion or adding something to it by way of stamping—which we consider the
best way to do it—in view of the action of parliament the other day and the
adoption of the report last Friday. I think it was, and page 7 might be mislead-
ing if this report went out in its present form to the farmers and grain dealers
and others of the West and to foreign countries. This is the part that disturbs
me a bit, because in this form it might justify anyone reading it in assuming
that Garnet wheat would be separately graded this year so we are about to
stamp right across that portion of it in every copy. Inasmuch as there are
about twenty thousand copies, it is quite a little job, and it will indicate that
parliament has decided to take no action this year so that no one will be mis-
guided. That is the reason why I am asking that these reports shall not be
given circulation until we have had time to stamp them. I will ask you to keep
your report for your own information and for the purpose of this committee at
the present moment.

Now, I do not think there is any mecessity of me saying anything more.
Mr. Ramsay, Chairman of the Board of Grain Commissioners, is here, and 1
asked him to come to-day when he might present to the committee the views
of the Board of Grain Commissioners. Mr. Ramsay himself will indicate the
‘line that he wishes to take, and I know that the committee will be very glad
indeed to hear him. I think the committee know Mr. Ramsay well enough to
realize that he will give them the very best co-operation in his power. I might
also say that Dr. Tory will be here and later on, probably, it will be desirable
to hear him and his staff. Unless there is something that I have overlooked,
and which you think I ought to refer to, I have nothing further to say at the
moment.

Epwarp B. Ramsay, called.

The Cuamrman: Mr. Ramsay, just state your official position?

The Wirngss: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Minister and gentlemen, I am the Chief
Commissioner of the Board of Grain Commissioners, and I reside in Winnipeg:
If you will permit it I would like to give a brief review of the history of Garneb:
wheat. I might say that the Board of Grain Commissioners’ interest in ib
is one that is, in the main, administrative. That is to say, we have the difficulty
of dealing with the different grades of wheat and also of endeavouring to mee
the views as far as we conceive them, of not only the producers in the country
but also of the various interests which have to use this wheat.

Garnet wheat was a live issue before the present board took office. I have
here before me a letter from Honourable Mr. Motherwell, who was then Minister
of Agriculture in 1928, to the Chairman of the Board of Grain Commissioner®
at that time, Mr. Leslie Boyd. I do not know whether, Mr. Chairman, yot
would like this letter to be read. It is very lengthy, but it is a very good letters
if I may say so, and arose at the time when there was some attempt made
have Garnet wheat graded as one Northern.

So the matter is really historical. If it is the pleasure of the committe®
I will read the letter. ’

The Cuammax: Is it vital to this matter?

The Wirness: Yes. It is the background of the original grading of Garne?
wheat.

The Cuairman: I imagine, for the information of the committee, it would
be wise to read it.
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~ . The Wrrness: It is a part of the National Research Council report-dated
~the 3rd and 4th of December, 1928.
Mr. Boves: Would it be necessary to read it all, or would a portion be
sufficient ? »
The Wrryess: I could file it.
. Mr. Vaurance: If I might suggest, I have read this letter and I think it
18 almost necessary, because it will give a basis for the whole discussion, and I
Vggtl;ld crave the indulgence of the committee to allow Mr. Ramsay to read this
:
Hon. Mr. Wer: I think it could be read while we are discussing it.
Hon. Mr. MoraeErweLL: I do not know all that is in it, but I will take
8 chance. :
.. The Wrrxess: What I have in mind is the fact that there will be some
dlScuss_ion with reference to many of the points I wish to bring out.
The Cramrman: I imagine it will be wise to read it, if it is the basis of
Our whole investigation.

The Wirness: .

Orrawa, OnT., November 9, 1928.
L. H. Bovp. Esq., K.C.,
Chief Commissioner, Board of Grain Commissioners,
Fort William, Ontario.

Dear Mr. Boyp,—During my recent trip to the west I had the
privilege of discussing with you and your Board, and also with the Chief
Grain Inspector, Mr. Fraser, the reasons, arguments and authorities on
behalf of giving Garnet Wheat its proper place in the sun; that is no
handicap as to what grade it should be eligible for so long as it qualified
in the usual respects for any or all grades.

When this question first arose over a year ago, Mr. Fraser, I under-
stood, based his decision, on the advice of your Board; not to permit
Garnet to enter any grade higher than No. 2, until more was known of
its milling qualities. This did not seem unreasonable for a trial year.
Mr. Fraser now informs me, in the face of what appears to me abundant
evidence, since secured to the contrary, that he is continuing his decision
of last year re Garnet, on the advice of the Board’s chief chemist, Dr.
Birchard. A change also, I understand, has been made recently in Dr.
Birchard’s status by appointment to the Associate Research Committee,
which, in turn, is responsible to the National Research Council, of which
Dr. Tory is President.

This all seems understandable enough to me but when the grower
of Garnet complains to me, as he is doing in increasing numbers and
earnestness for redress from this, to him, unwarranted diserimination,

have difficulty in determining just where to apply and at what segment
of such, sometimes called “vicious circle” I am to lay the case. To
Mmake sure that I am missing none of the proper avenues of advance,

am sending a copy of this letter to both the Chief Grain Inspector,

T. Fraser (formerly the sole authority in such matters), and also
to Dr. Tory. :

In order to place before you in consecutive order_just vyhat the
nature of the precautionary measures were before putting this wheat
Into circulation, might I, for the sake of accuracy, even though at some
length, quote the following from Mr. L. H. Newman’s Bulletin No. 83,
entitled “Garnet Wheat”, and published by this Department in 1927:
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When the senior author (Mr. Newman) assumed his duties as Dom-
inion Cerealist in the spring of 1923 one of the first tasks to which he =

directed his attention was that of “taking stock’” of the excellent material
left by his esteemed predecessor, Dr. Chas. Saunders. The performance
records of all varieties then extant were carefully scrutinized with the
‘hope that some of the newer and relatively known creations might reveal
virtues worthy of special investigation. Among this material the variety
which had only recently received the name Garnet, seemed to be
specially promising; so this variety, along with two or three others, was

singled our for special consideration. The co-operation of twenty-eight 4

selected farmers, most of whom were known to the above official, was
obtained in seeking information re the performance of the above variety
in comparison with Marquis and five or six other sorts in districts
remote from our Branch Farms. Those ‘local test plots,” many of which
were visited, provided information of very considerable value, confirming
as they did, the apparent values of this new aspirant for recognition.

Decision to increase seed of Garnet

By the spring of 1925 it had become quite clear that Garnet was
at least as early as Ruby and evidently capable of producing much
larger yields. Its milling and baking qualities also seemed at least
reasonably satisfactory. Under these circumstances there seemed ample
Justification for believing that the former variety might at least super-
sede Ruby, which variety had obtained a fairly wide distribution in
districts where an early maturing wheat is desirable if not imperative.
It was therefore decided to increase the seed of Garnet sufficiently not
only to permit a large number of farmers to try out the variety on am
acreage basis, should such be desired, but also to provide a sufficient
quantity of grain to conduct milling and baking tests on a commerecial
scale. 8

In addition to the seed available on the several branch farms o

the West, a well-known and reliable seed grower living in Northern
Saskatchewan had multiplied a test sample obtained from one of our

stations three years previously until he had available for sale a con-
siderable quantity of excellent seed.

This the Department purchased in order to supplement its own

supply and thus insure a larger quantity for distribution the following
spring. By producing a substantial quantity at the outset it was also
hoped to prevent any one man, or group of men, from obtaining control

of the variety in its initial stages and charging the farmers an exorbitant ,

price, as was the case when Marquis first came on the market. With the
quantity thus available the Branch Farms were able to sow a total
of 320 acres in 1925 from which area there was produced a total of about
9,700 bushels. )

Milling and Baking Tests
When it was first decided that Garnet seemed worthy of special con-

sideration and of extensive investigation plans were made at once t0
subject its milling and baking qualities to the severest sort of test. For

this purpose five-pound samples of grain of Garnet as well as of Marquis
and certain other varieties (for comparison) were obtained from the

different experimental farms in the Prairie Provinces in 1924 and again

in 1925. Samples were tested by the Western Canada Flour Mills Com-~

pany, Winnipeg, Manitoba, the Ogilvie Flour Mills Co., Montreal, Que.
and the Lake of the Woods Milling Co., Keewatin, Ont. The reports
obtained from these companies are submitted later.
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After the 1925 crop was harvested there was available for the first
time a sufficient quantity of grain to permit a milling and baking test
to be made on a commercial scale. Negotiations were then entered into
with the State Testing Mill of Minneapolis, Minn., where special facilities
exist for conducting such test, to have a hundred bushels each of Garnet
and Marquis subjected to a thorough investigation. Dr. Sherwood, the
Director of the Institution, gladly agreed to undertake this work, so
arrangements were made at once to ship the grain from our Branch
Farm at Scott, Sask. By special arrangement 20 bushels from each of
the 100 bushel lots were handed over to the Pillsbury Mining Co., of
Minneapolis, Minn., in order to enable that firm also to make a com-
parison of the two sorts.

In the early spring of 1926 reports, of the most thorough and com-
prehensive character on both the milling and baking qualities of the
two wheats were received from Dr. Sherwood, while an excellent report
covering some of the more important features only was received from
Mr. M. A. Gray, Chemist, for the Pillsbury Co. To these gentlemen,

whose reports in their entirety are printed later {pages 56 and 60), we
are indeed deeply indebted.

That is mostly extract. Then we have a report from the Milling companies.

No one has ever claimed, so far as I know, that Garnet should
substitute Marquis “through Western Canada,” but only where the latter
cannot be grown successfully because of its comparatively late maturing
tendency.

Again, the following was submitted by Mr. L. H. Newman, while he
was a witness before the Select Standing Committee on Agriculture and
Colonization of the House of Commons last session:—

Garnet Wheat to Date

In a Bulletin entitled “Garnet Wheat” published by the Dominion
Department of Agriculture, Ottawa, in the early part of 1927, fairly
complete data- were submitted regarding the field performance, as well
as the baking wvalue of this mew variety, as judged by its behaviour up
to and including the crop year of 1926. On the basis of this data it was
concluded that Garnet is entitled to be classed as an early maturing,
high yielding wheat of fair strength of straw, good weight per bushel and
excellent colour of grain. In milling and baking qualities there did not

- appear to be any very significant difference between this variety and
Marquis, except in colour of flour and crumb. In this respect Marquis
gave a whiter colour than did Garnet.

As regards rust resistance, Garnet did not display any particular
ability to resist those physiological forms of stem rust to which it was
subjected at the Rust Laboratory at Winnipeg, nor did it demonstrate
its ability to cope with rust successfully under field conditions. The
fact that it matured from a week to ten days ahead of Marquis, however,
created a hope on the part of the authors that the variety might be of
value in rust areas by partially escaping this disease owing to its ability
to mature early.

Then come some extracts from 1927.
In weight per measured bushel Garnet again has averaged slightly
beter than Marquis in spite of the fact that the kernel has been smaller

i_n most cases. The difference, however, can hardly be regarded as
significant.
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In percentage of flour extracted from a given quantity of wheat,
Garnet has slightly excelled Marquis, although here again the difference
is not great enough to be significant. - -

In hardness of kernel Garnet undoubtedly is inclined to produce a
more vitreous kernel than is Marquis and appears also to hold its colour-
better under adverse weather conditions. In districts where Marquis 18
inclined to produce starchy or “piebald” kernels Garnet appears capable 5
of producing grain of better quality in most cases. This would suggest 3
that in such districts a higher grade of grain in general may result from
the use of Garnet.

Baking Qualities .

Baking tests conducted by the Cereal Division at Ottawa and else-
where, during the past season have given results which compare closely
with those recorded in a general bulletin. These results indicate that the
chief point in which there appears to be any significant difference between
Marquis and Garnet is in colour of flour and crumb.

In spite of the fact that practically all of the large Canadian as
well as Old Country mills employ various ageing or “maturing” processes;
which also whiten the flour, our Canadian millers appear to have &
rather strong prejudice against any variety which produces flour less
white than Marquis. While the interest of millers in this country musb
receive every consideration, yet the fact that so large a proportion of
our annual wheat crop (60 to 65 per cent), is exported, the attitude of
our Old Country and foreign customers should occupy an important place
in determining the question as to how far Garnet should be encourage
in this country.

In order to obtain this information two different shipments of flour
have been made to England during the past fifteen months. One of these
shipments went to Dr. A. E. Humphries, in care of Coxes, Lock Milling
Company, Ltd., Addleston Station, England, while the other was con~
signed to Mr. J. M. Reid, a large flour importer of Liverpool.
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Report from Dr. Humphries

Dr. Humphries, who, through his long association with the National
Association of British and Irish Millers and Bakers is eminently able 0
pronounce upon matters of this kind, submitted a most exhaustive repor -
covering all of the various points which. have any bearing upon the
question of quality in flour and bread. The flour consigned to DI
Humphries consisted of 280 pounds of unbleached material from Garnet
and a similar quantity from Marquis, both lots having come from flour
grown on the Dominion Experimental Station at Rosthern, Sask. 1P
1926.

Dr. Humphries has summarized his report in the following words*
Apart from the point of colour of flour and bread the differences I have
found are small, sometimes in favour of one variety, sometimes in favouf
of the other, and seeing that the bleaching of flour is so generally pract?
in all important countries where the two varieties are likely to be used,
am of the opinion that Garnet inasmuch as it seems to favour the ifteres
of the producer, can be recommended at/any rate in those parts of
Dominion where its virtues would be appreciated by the producer.

Report from Mr. Reid
The shipment to Mr. Reid consisted of 600 pounds of flour obtained‘

from Garnet and a similar quantity obtained from Marquis. Both Whe‘g’;
were produced in 1927 on the Experimental Station at Scott, Sask., &
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both were entitled to receive the same commercial grade, namely, No. 2;
Northern. Both wheats were ground by the same mill and under the
immediate supervision of a representative of the Cereal Division, Ex-
perimental Farm, Ottawa.

Mr. Reid, co-operating with Mr. Harry Scott, Canadian Trade Com-
missioner, at the Port of Liverpool, had these two flours tested and baked
by three different baking concerns in Liverpool. These people subjected
the flours to a critical test and submitted a detailed report as to the
relative behaviour of the two varieties. According to these reports both
varieties displayed the “high strength and stability of gluten” for which
Canadian wheats generally are especially valued. Only one of the three
bakers made any discrimination between the two varieties from the stand-

. point of colour of flour or bread. In the opinion of this particular firm
the flour of Garnet was considered to be worth one shilling per two
hundred and eighty pounds of flour more than the flour of Marquis on
account of colour of “bloom”. (See pages 183 and 184, Report of Select
Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization.)

As the foregoing evidence, somewhat overwhelming I think you will
admit, is in favour of recognizing Garnet wheat on an equality with other
varieties for milling purposes, I assume your Associate Research Com-
mittee of the National Research Council of Canada was fully aware of
its existence when such Committee decided to relegate Garnet to no
higher grade than No. 2, no matter how highly it s qualified for No. 1.
And this cumulative evidence is all the more convineing, I think, when I
cannot recall any other new wheat having been put through such a long
and exacting period of testing and trying before even letting it see the
public gaze.

Having regard to the facts that one of the three prominent United
Kingdom bakers above quoted is worth more money than that from
Marquis, and that a mixture of Garnet flour with that milled from Mar-
quis is an improvement on flour made from straight Marquis alone. (As
per Mr. Banks, Chief Chemist of the Ogilvie Milling Co.), it would appear
as if Garnet on its own merits were worthy of a Premium rather than a
Discount when it came to a matter of official grading; and when all these
facts, views and expert opinions regarding Garnet from both at home and
abroad are supported by the Report of the Agricultural Committee of the
House of Commons and passed on to the Board of Grain Commissioners
and National Research Council in the following recommendation and con-
clusions: “ Re Garnet Wheat—in so far as evidence would show we are of
the opinion this wheat which has hitherto been excluded from No. 1

orthern should be eligible for that grade.” It makes one wonder where
the kick against Garnet comes from and why thus far it has been so
effective.

a}i‘iri are some other matters here which are not important. That letter deals

; commi}tl,:ee grading in the initial stages. I wanted to have that placed before the

: nlit'teTh? C;-IAIRMAN: If you will give a copy of that to the clerk of the com-
€ 1t will be printed in the minutes of evidence.

: on. Mr. MorrerweLL: What year was that in?

aﬂti(g;h-e Wirnpss: In 1928. That is the first aut.,hentic record of governmental

~ Seotjo, D connection with Garnet wheat. The point T gather from reading that

phi b‘e?tgft Wheat and Marquis, not that one was inferior or particularly much
A han the other, but there was a distinct difference between the two varieties

&

a2 Was the fact that it was recognized that there was a difference between |

1
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of wheat for milling purposes. Now, that resulted in a reference to the National
Research Council of the whole question of the grading of Garnet wheat. We
were consulted on September 16th. We received a wire from the National =
Research Council to which I replied myself:

Dr. Birchard has just referred to me your telegram. Stop. Quite
apart from academic theory would impress upon you the very' strong
reasons commercially for not segregating Garnet wheat in separate grades.

That was the situation on September 16th.
Hon. Mr. Wemr: From whom is that wire?

The Wirness: From myself as Chairman of the Board. To follow up the =
development in connection with that— ;

Hon. Mr. Wemr: That was in connection with a wire?

The Wrrness: From the National Research Council.

Hon. Mr. Wrir: Sent from where?

The Wirness: Dr. Newton wired us. Curiously enough his wire is not in
the report, but he wired that the Minister of Trade and Commerce had referred
a letter to them in connection with the grading of Garnet wheat. I think, per-
haps, that was the first time you came into it, Mr. Stevens. Now, to follow
up the history of Garnet wheat. :

Mr. Coore: Would you read the telegram again that you sent? :

The Wirness: “Dr. Birchard has just referred to me your telegram. Stop.
Quite apart from academic theory would impress upon you the very strong
reasons commercially for not segregating Garnet wheat in separate grades.”-

Mr. Varnrance: I see Dr. Birchard in the committee. I wonder if Dr.
Birchard would have any idea just what the contents of the wire were, becausé
I think it should be, if possible, in the records, in view of the fact that the =
tele(%ram is also on the record. I think, in justice to the Minister, it should be
read.

The Wirness: No doubt Dr. Tory will have the correspondence.

Hon. Mr., MormerweLL: Who is that telegram addressed to?

The Wirness: It is addressed to Dr. Birchard who referred it to the Board:

Hon. Mr. MoraHERWELL: By whom?

The Wirness: By Dr. Newton, of Alberta, who was on the National Re~
search Council.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: What date was it?

The Wirness: September 1930, Mr. Motherwell. Now, that was a later
development. In January, 1930, I was asked to give a memorandum in coB”
nection with Garnet wheat which 1 would like to read because it illustrates 0
the committee the attitude of the Board of Grain Commissioners on the questioB:
That was shortly after your letter, Mr. Motherwell. This is my report to the
Deputy Minister of Trade and Commerce in connection with Garnet wheat:—

A consideration of the Report on Garnet wheat would appear to briDS
out the following main points: '

Garnet wheat has certain advantages of which there is no doubt, both
from a productive standpoint and from a milling standpoint. The main poil
established in connection with production are as follows:— .

(a) it is a high yielding wheat;

(b) it is an early maturing wheat; S

(c) it also has the ability so far that in growing it in areas in Whl“k
other wheats produce a piebald wheat, or rather yellow berry”
to have a much better colour. Offsetting this, it is not, howeV
rust resistant.
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From a milling standpoint it seems to be fairly well established that
it has characteristics of its own, the benefits of which can only be obtained
by segregating it from other varieties; in other words, from a miller’s
standpoint it is a new type of wheat and would affect the blends of the
European miller. For this reason it would be desirable to grade this
wheat separately from Marquis as in admixture with Marquis you would
not only lose the benefits of Garnet but to some extent neutralize the
benefits of Marquis. However, from a practical marketing standpoint
the following facts have to be taken into consideration:—

(a) Is there sufficient volume of this variety to assure a regular

supply for any market which might be developed? .

(b) Through what agency could you rely on the serious attempt being

undertaken to establish a market in Europe for this variety?

(¢) Would the discount under which this wheat would labour while

a market was being established be greater or less than the present
discount to the grower by grading it as 2 Northern?

My own opinion is that first of all we have to establish the volume
of this wheat coming down, secondly, that in view of the admitted virtues
of the wheat in certain areas in the prairie provinces, from a productive
standpoint, that it is necessary to protect it as far as possible from placing
it under such a heavy discount, if it stands on its own feet pending the
establishment of a market for it, as to prejudice its value to the grower
and restrict its use as a main crop.

Consideration must also be given to the fact that in view of the
strong stand taken by the Canadian millers against the wheat it would
be necessary to look exclusively, in the initial stages, for an export market.
Inversely to this reason, consideration has to be given to the fact that
in the event of it seriously prejudicing the value of grades containing
Marquis Wheat, it might be necessary to segregate it for this reason.
However, thig could only be determined by the course of events and a
knowledge of the volume of the wheat creating an admixture in 2 Northern.
Market spreads for the current year do not indicate that it is affecting the
value of 2 Northern this year.

In view of Dr. Newman’s statement that he could not place the
value of the wheat on a parity with No. 1 Northern, there would not
apparently be any injustice in grading it as 2 Northern. Under those
circumstances I am inclined to think that the main object in grading
Garnet Wheat separately would be from the standpoint of watching that
the volume of this wheat was not prejudicing the established market for
Marquis Wheat in our 2 Northern grade. Under those circumstances,
rather than provide grades at the present time for Garnet, some knowledge
of the volume of this wheat being inspected during the following year,
be obtained and that instructions be given our Inspection Department
to keep records of this fact. Meanwhile it would be necessary to follow
the probable effect of the admixture in 2 Northern through marketing
channels.

I am ineclined to think that the variation in quality between Garnet
and Marquis is to some extent academic and would not be represented in
value by any material price difference except that in establishing a market
for a new product it might probably suffer from such a discount in the
early stages as to discourage its growth in areas to which it is peculiarly
adapted.

3 My own opinion is that the grower of Garnet by accepting a two
Northern grade for his best Garnet is being placed in the best possible
Position for the marketing of his product until further data is available.
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It is possible that growers’ agencies can be induced to segregate, experi-

mentally, shipments of this wheat provided there is an adequate volume
of it for this purpose, and gradually develop a market. This would be
desirable if it is possible to accomplish.

It is signed by myself in advice to the department on the situation on that date
in respect to Garnet wheat.

Now, the last long letter I have which I would like the committee to con-
sider is one which I wrote to Mr. Newman.

The CuamrMAaN: Have you copies of those letters?

The Wirness: Yes. They are all on file. I will place them in the report-
That was the situation, as I say, in regard to Garnet wheat in January, 1930.
In the meantime, the National Research Council was dealing with it. In March,
1931, Mr. Newman wrote to me in connection with Garnet wheat and I replied
to him as follows—substantially there had been some minor changes in the
situation up to then, but the developments had been more departmental than
public. I wrote to Mr. Newman on the 27th of Mareh, 1931, regarding Garnet,
wheat as follows:—

L. H. Newman, Esq,,
Dominion Cerealist,
Central Experimental Farm,
Ottawa, Ont.
Re: Garnet Wheat

Dear Mr. NewmaN,—I appreciate very much your frankness in =

writing me the way you did in your letters of the 19th and 29th instant,

also for enclosing copy of the proposed talk and 6f your memo to the

Minister of Agriculture. y
I rather fear that a difficult situation promises to develop over the
grading of this wheat and for this reason I propose to set out at someé

length the extent of the Board of Grain Commissioner’s interest in the
matter and also my own views which I already have discussed with you

and with the honourable Dr. Motherwell.

As you are no doubt aware the question of grading any wheat lies nob
with the Board but with the Grain Standards Committee and that thab
Committee is composed of 13 representatives of the producers and
statutory officers and others including the Board of Grain Commissioner$
so that insofar as controlling the committee we do not. It has been 2
matter of some concern to myself in realizing this fact that under certal?
conditions the Committee in question could set up standards over-ruling
the advice or opinion of the technical and advisory members. Under thesé

circumstances it has been necessary to anticipate as much as possible the

questions which are likely to be “ exciting ” with a view to having sufficie®
data available for the Standards Meeting so that precipitous action mig
be forestalled.

The controversy over Garnet wheat comes under this category and .for
this reason I have gone to some lengths to obtain as comprehensive a V1€
of the whole problem as is possible so that as Chairman of the Stand
Committee I might be able to guide them authoritatively. The €0%
troversy has gone through various stages although my own views reméa
substantially what they were and have the concurrence of my colleag!
on the Board, i.e. that all things being equal, this wheat should have :
own grades but that at present it is not expedient to handle it in
manner.

MagcH 27, 1931. =
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At the time we discussed the matter in December or January a year
ago, the agitation in connection with Garnet grading was confined to the
efforts of the Alberta members to have this wheat allowed in No. 1
Northern and we were successful in being able to obtain a continuation
of the current practice of grading the same as No. 2 Northern, and I set
down in a memorandum for the benefit of the Deputy Minister of Trade
and Commerce the chief facts which had gone to make up my attitude
towards this question. For your information I enclose a copy of this
report, and after persuing the same I see no reason for changing it.

Since that time, however, two salient factors have developed, on which
we can form a definite opinion. These are: That the volume of Garnet
wheat is adequate to establish its own market, i.e. 30,000,000 bushels; and
that inclusion in No. 2 Northern is interfering with the sale of this grade.
In support of this latter contention we have on file a typical complaint
from an Irish importer, and more important still the price on 2 and 3
Northern and Vancouver shipments during this season has been approxi-
mately 3 cents below the comparable grades for shipment from Port Arthur
This is explained by the fact that those grades from Vancouver carry a
high percentage of Garnet wheat owing to the growing area for the bulk
of this variety being contiguous to it.

These factors will no doubt force us to alter our attitude in time
towards this question and it was with this knowledge in mind that I
attended a meeting of the Associated Committee on Grain Research in an
advisory capacity at their request. My information is that they had been
asked by the Minister of Trade and Commerce on the feasibility of grading
Garnet wheat into separate grades. : :

The Committee, which is largely composed of Western men, discussed
very fully the whole question including suitability for various districts,
yields ete. ete., and from my recollection came to the conclusion that the
difficulty in grading the wheat did not arise so much from inferior quality
as in the different characteristics and that it should be given its own
grade. Furthermore, they quite generally accepted the view that until it
had established its intrinsic value on the market that wunder present
marketing conditions in all probability it would go to a discount under the
comparative Northern grades, and if this were so it was advisable to have
a substitute wheat available for recommending to those who might decide
to change their seed. :

Our Board’s attitude to the decision was again one of urging that no
precipitous action be taken and that full publicity be given to the grower
of the facts so that he might be in a position to weigh yields versus probable
price trends and the other considerations which enter into the producer’s
success in operating his farm at a profit.

Let us look briefly at the market situation as it is today. The -
Canadian Millers have taken what in my opinion is an entirely unreasoning
attitude to this wheat in view of the laboratory results achieved in baking
its flour, but you have a situation there that has to be faced. The net
results are such that the domestic market is entirely closed to it. The
export market is in such a state at the present moment that it is extremely
doubtful if it would absorb in a year one-third of this wheat which we have
established as being offered (I have met no one with any knowledge of
these facts who does not agree with this view). This means that Garnet
grades would be in all probability quoted on the basis of a full carrying
charge for a year, or approximately 8 to 12 cents below the comparable
Nonthern grades, and the wrath of the farmer would be directed at the
department introducing the wheat.
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In regard to the Radio Broadecast, which you sent me for perusal and
which I return as requested, I do not consider that it deals at all sympa
thetically to some of the angles of the problem I have set down. In th
first place if I were consulted in the matter I would not deal with it by
radio at all. ‘One never knows who will pick a radio talk up and it migh
easily be misunderstood. In the second place it is a mistake to bring th
Canadian mills into the picture at all for many reasons which I need not
enumerate. As I said before, in my opinoon the statement is much too
bald and does not treat the need for and success of the wheat at all
sympathetically.

My own opinion is that the matter should be dealt with by bulletin
care being taken in the distribution to see that it goes into districts where
a substitution of wheat can be effected and leaving Garnet growing 1o
districts where it is an outstanding suecess. By this means it might be
possible to cut down the production until market conditions were such
that we could grade it separately without undue risk to those mos
interested in this undoubtedly valuable variety.

There is one other factor which cannot be ignored, that is the possi
bility of conflict of opinion and information supplied to the farmer by your
department and the Provincial departments of Agriculture in the three
prairie provinces. The provincial men struck me at the meeting as being
very definite in their views and while I do not know what means you have
for collaborating with them it seems to me very desirable that some
unanimity of opinion should be arrived at.

Now, gentlemen, that is substantially the attitude of the Board of Grail
Commissioners toward the question. We have tried to keep away from contro-
versy in connection with it, and we have tried to take a commonsense view O
the situation, having in mind not the local situation in one particular distric
or area but having in mind the situation particularly with regard to expolft
standards which are so vital to Canada. .

Hon. Mr. Weir: Do you remember what the attitude of the provinecial min=

isters was?
. The Wirness: It was not so much the provincial ministers as the members -
of the Research Council who are technical men from the various schools. Tha
is the background as far as I am able to give it to you in regard to Garnet wheat
I have with me certain figures in connection with the present situation on Garne? =
wheat and production, and I have here a report from Dr. Birchard, showing the 3
relative protein content of Garnet wheat and Marquis wheat. This informatio®
was prepared at the request of the Chief Inspector. The date, section (3) &
section (b) were secured from Mr. Newman of the Dominion Experimental fa
Ottawa, while that under (¢) and (d) was prepared from our own records.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: When was this?

The Witness: 1931.

Mr. Vaunance: You made a statement that there were about 30,0000
bushels of this wheat produced now in the West. Could you segregate it 11
provinces, showing how much is grown in each province?

The Wirness: No.

Mr. Varrance: It is along the northern fringe pretty much? i

The Wirness: Yes. This report is interesting. There is, however, a slighﬂf
Jower tendeney in Garnet wheat, but I would say this was small and it is nob
worth notice. I am placing before the committee the facts for and against, d
impartially. Now, the situation in regard to prices. I have here the aver:
prices on Atlantic shipments and Pacific shipments, and also the Liverpool
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sis, but, unfortunately, T have them in the form of monthly averages and they
% not show the contention which I would like shown clearly. What we really,
Deeded was the weighted average. However, there is a definite diserimination
developing against Vancouver twos and threes which does not show on the ones.
Nﬁw, if 1t was a freight differential it would show in the ones, too. Therefore,
ere is a slight discrimination sometimes as high as 3 cents between Pacific
0s and threes against Atlantics.
Mr. Coote: You say there is a difference as high as 3 cents. Could you
Ve us an idea of the average?
Hon. Mr. MoraERWELL: And also the differential.
- The Wirness: In September the average for two Northern in Vancouver
. Was higher than Atlantics. That is one of the inconsistencies of it. What I
ASsume from that is that the Marquis wheat was running first.
- Mr. Coore: Coming from the earlier districts? .
The Wirness: Yes. Coming from the earlier districts in the South. Later
‘.'%ny When the Northern wheat comes in, which is very largely Garnet wheat,
Aancouver shipment is quoted in Liverpool on the average of seventy-five and
‘ﬁVe-eight;hs a bushel, Atlantic seventy-eight and one-quarter.
- Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: What about 1 Northern?
. The Wir~ess: One Northern is not quoted from the Atlantic. It was scarce
M the East this year.
~ The Cramman: Would it not be wise to have that table printed?
The Wirngess: 1 was going to file it in the report.
Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: How ix it that 1 Northern is not quoted?
The Wrrness: That is Liverpool. There is no shipment of it.
~ Mr. Coore: Was that in 19302
~ The Wirness: This year’s prices—August, 1931, and running for eight
ths up to 1932.
Hon. Mr. MoraerwEeLL: It seems as if the demand was all for 2 Northern?
The Wrrness: It is the only thing they have to ship. I will give you the
8ures of stocks in store in a minute. It has a bearing.
Mr. Youne: What percentage of this wheat came out of Vancouver?
T Witngss: 1 have here the percentages for the crop year, August 1, 1930, to
%The » 1931, We have the Western deliveries, Vancouver, Edmonton and Calgary.
"%V show an average percentage of 2811 Garnet wheat.
Mr. Coore: They are taken together?
The Wirness: Yes. The Eastern deliveries show a percentage of 11:26
et wheat. Out of 276,000,000 bushels inspected that year 44,000,000 were
by the Inspection department as being all Garnet wheat.
g Mr. Youwe: Is that pure Garnet or containing Garnet?
to dThf} Wirness: Largely Garnet wheat. Now, with regard to the figures up
sho ate in the crop year, August 1, 1931, to March 31, 1932, the Western deliveries
a t;"’ma‘n average percentage of 42-29 Garnet wheat; the Eastern deliveries show
the ¢ 1 percentage of 19-32. There has been an increase, very largely through
allure of the Southern crop where Marquis wheat crop is grown. That is
"'Werethe proportion. Out of 168,000,000 bushels mspected 45,000,000 bushels
: arnet wheat. :
- on. Mr, MoruerweLL: That is for the Pacific?
o The Wirngss: Both ends. There were 32,000 cars containing Garnet wheat.

T‘h: CrARMAN: Is there a great deal of mixture?

fi

.
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The WirNess: No. If there is too high a percentage of Garnet wheat, it
is graded 2 Northern. I think the inspection allows 4 or 5 per cent in 1 Northern.
They do not discriminate against that mixture. Those are the production
figures. Now, I have heard rumours that those who have been interesting them-
selves in it—

Mzr. Youne: Before you leave that point. That wheat does not come into
the terminals mixed. In going into the boats would it be mixed?

The WirNess: Yes.

Mr. Youna: It might be?

The WiTNEss: Not mixed; it would still be 2 Northern.

Mr. Youna: No. 2 Northern Marquis or 2 Northern Garnet go into the
same hold in the boat?

The Wrrness: The point in connection with that of which most people
have spoken to me has been the fact that when they buy 2 Northern they could
not say what they would get; they might get a shipment with a 10 per cent
mixture of Garnet wheat or 80 per cent. That is the real objection to the situa-
tion at the present time. As far as I can gather, the fact is that they can absorb
a certain amount of Garnet wheat without noticing it, and they want to know
what the proportions are.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: Was there any price differential against the Pacific
shipments before Garnet was on the market commercially?

The Wirness: There is always a certain variation, Mr. Motherwell, but if
has never been so pronounced as this year. Now, I am dealing with this from
our standpoint. That is to say, the standards of inspection and terminal hand-

ling. There has been some propaganda or agitation in regard to the multiplica- -

tion of grades, and I think for the benefit of the committee it would be a good
thing if I could put before you what is really done with the grades of wheat
Approximately, the number of different grades used in Red Spring wheat during
the present year has been 108. Now, you will remember in previous meetings
of this committee before the Act was adopted there were some 2,600 different
grades of wheat. Now, we have reduced them to 108, so that the multiplication
of grades is really not a factor in the situation.

Mr, Coote: You are speaking of the terminals.

The Wirness: Yes. That is the inspection. :

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Out of of those 108 grades I wonder how many ©
them are really recognized; are they all strict varieties?

The Wirness: Out of the 108 grades? No. Those are smutties——

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: Oh, you are speaking of grades. ,

The Wirness: Of course, the 108 grades never appear as an export factor

If graded as Garnet wheat separately, of course, there would be a multiplicatio? -

of grades, but it is not important. Now, I have with me—-I do not know whether
the committee wishes to consider it, but I think it has an important bearing—
the Chief Inspector’s proposal for the new grades of Garnet. I think that 1
important, so I will file that on the committee’s proceedings.

Hon. Mr, Stevens: Tell us briefly what it is. :

The Wirness: Substantially the proposal is that there will be three grade
of Garnet wheat, 1, 2, and 3 C.W. Garnet. The standard for No. 1 Garnet 3®
practically the same as for 1 Northern. That is to say, it shall weigh 60 1bs. t©
the bushel and contain 85 per cent of hard red vitreous kernels and shall b€
well matured and shall be free from damaged kernels, shall be free from matte’
other than cereal grain and practically free from cereal grain, practically free
from Durum wheat and will include wheats of other classes not exceeding 5 P€
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- ctent. No. 2 Garnet shall weigh 58 pounds to the bushel, shall contain. 55 per

cent of hard red vitreous kernel, 1 per cent of Durum and 12 per cent of other
Wheats. No. 3 Garnet shall weigh 57 pounds to the bushel, shall contain 25 per
cent, of hard red vitreous kernel, 3 per cent of Durum will be allowed in it and
49 per cent of other spring wheat. Now, that will take care of, I am satisfied,
about 97 per cent of (iarnet wheat, and it will not discriminate because of the
admixture to any serious extent.

Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: What will be the probable difference in trading
conditions?

The Wrirxess: I could not tell you that, Mr. Motherwell.

Hon. Mr. MoraErRWELL: The Exchange has some understanding with regard
to delivering one on the contract of the other.

The Wirness: It would be very unfortunate if Garnet wheat were graded
Separately if it should not be hedgeable. That is to say, at the present time
1t is deliverable on 2 Northern contracts. If you give Garnet a separate grade
and make no provision for the hedging or that grade, at least in the early
Stages, I am afraid that the producer delivering street loads would be crucified.
To obviate that situation we took up with the Grain Exchange the question of
allowing delivery on future contracts, and 1 rather hoped that they would
Possibly allow it deliverable on its present basis; that is, three under 1 Northern.
However, the best arrangement we could make was that they would aceept it
on their future contract at a discount of 8 cents. That was rather encouraging
because, after all, & cents would be the possible limit they would set as a dis-
count so there was no possibility of delivery of that particular variety of wheat.

think this arrangement can possibly still be made if it is the committee’s
ecision to grade it separately. I have gone through a great deal of reading
Matter, owing to the great public interest in connection with this. I read Mr.
-Newman’s report very attentively and the experiment which he tonducted in
urope for the government in connection with this Garnet wheat. I could not
nd any definite conclusions or recommendations and again I got from the
Yeport a feeling that there was a difference in the two wheats which should be
ealt with if there is a blend it should be a scientific blend and not a haphazard
terminal operation.

There is always the difficulty of whether you are going to allow mixing in
Garnet grades. I think, possibly, a certain amount of trade sentiment was
favourable to the adjustment from the fact that no proposal had been made to
fontinue Garnet wheat in the non-mixing grade. That also is a matter of
Paramount importance as I view it from the standpoint of export standards
Which I cannot stress too strongly in regard to export wheats.

. Hon. Mr. WE: You mean without looking kindly on the opportunity of
USing it to mix?

The Wirness: The situation is this: At present they cannot mix Garnet
Wheat, in the terminals; it is 2 Northern. If you set up separate grades there is
10 provision preventing mixing it.

_Hon. Mr. Wemr: Did Mr. Ramsay gather from the trade that they would
be in favour of having Garnet wheat used as a mixing wheat?

Hon, Mr. MorserweLL: I think it is used that way now to some extent.

The Wrrness: In the country elevators. I can guarantee the terminals.

Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: You have no control over the others?

The Wrrness: No. T

Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: And sometimes it even gets through.

whi The Wirxess: Possibly. The point I wish to stress particularly, the one
i

“‘;? I think is of paramount importance, is the export standard; and the
323
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situation in regard to export wheat which I would like to bring to your atten-
tion is this, that the Canadian Inspection Certificate is the only one that is
acceptable in England to-day. Even in the case of the United States Depart-
ment of Agriculture, I understand they will not accept its certificate without a
view of the wheat from the United States. Now, it is not necessary for me to
impress upon you the importance of that fact from the standpoint of the western
producer. I took occasion to go and hold meetings in the country. I had eleven
meetings in the Peace River country, and we had a series of meetings in northern
Saskatchewan. We discussed this question quite frankly and there was nothing
but a discussion on the relative merits of it. 1 was very pleased with these
meetings. There seemed to be no particular alarm amongst the growers, although
there was a general feeling amongst the growers that if Garnet wheat got
separate grades they would have to take a discount on it.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Might I ask a question? What has been your
experience with regard to segregating other varieties of wheat in the past. For
instance, White Fife and Kota; what has been the result of segregating?

The Wirness: Kota was justly killed by being segregated. White wheats
are selling at comparable prices with your 1 Northern. Durum wheats are
selling at a 22 cent premium.

Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: That is not a spring wheat. That is not a wheat
for flour.

The Wrrngess: It is a flour wheat.

Hon. Mr. MoraERWELL: It is a Durum wheat.

The Wrirness: It is a wheat, Mr. Motherwell. You must not pick out the
high spots and leave the low.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: No, no.. That is right.

The WirnEess: I have inevitably come to the conclusion that if Garnet wheat
is worth the money it will sell for the same price; if it is not worth the money
it will sell at a discount. The very arguments that are used for keeping it
graded as 2 Northern are a confession of the weaknesses of the wheat. I do not
agree that the wheat has the weaknesses that many people seem to think. I
think in time it will probably come into its own. There is also this point I would
like the committee to consider. At present 50 per cent of the part of the West
from which all the Marquis comes is out of business. As soon as those districts
come into production you are going to have very definite views coming from those
quarters in view of the discussion on Garnet wheat. T think that is all the data
I have prepared, Mr. Chairman, to lay before you. If there are any questions
that I can answer I shall be glad to do so.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: What are the complaints from importers against
these specific shipments? Have you got any of them here?

The WrirNess: No. There have really been no serious complaints. There
have been some minor complaints. One I remember some years ago was from
a man in Dublin who had been disappointed evidently in the shipment he had
received and he said that he would never buy another Vancouver shipment as
long as he lived. We analyzed that shipment and it was practeially all Garnet-
Of course, there is good Garnet and poor Garnet, and he, apparently, got a very
starchy shipment of Garnet. That might be his objection. I have found tha
the European will not go on record telling you what your standards are. That 18
not his business. He reflects his opinion in the prices he offers which, after all,
is the proof of the pudding. s

Mr. Lucas: What are the principal complaints with regard to this wheat
from our Canadian millers? : -

The WrrNess: They do not complain; they just won’t buy our 2 Northern-
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Hon. Mr. Werr: They do not buy 2 Northern? ;

The Wrrness: They have to take some this year. As far as I can find out,
the Lake of the Woods Milling Company has been buying it. T hey, apparently,
have not such a strenuous objection. The western mills can select their wheat
from cars passing and so they do not raise any particular fuss; but the Eastern
mills have to take the run of the terminals, and you will find very serious
objections raised by the mills located in eastern Canada to buying this wheat.

Mr. Lucas: What are those complaints by the eastern millers?

The WirNess: 1 would prefer if you would ask them yourself; but I know
that there is a general feeling of dissatisfaction.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: You mean for export?

Wirness: No, for grinding at home. This is the domestic market Mr.
Lucas is talking about.

Mr. Brown: You said Kota wheat was justly killed?

Wirness:  Yes.

Mr. Brown: Is it not a faet that the millers did not take it and would not
take it because they did not want to be bothered with it?

Witness: That is their privilege. :

Mr. BrowN: Yes. I know. Is it not just the same with exports? :

Wirness: No. I do not think so. They could not ignore a wheat in which
the production is somewhere around forty or fifty million.

Mr. Varrance: You would be more concerned about the export market
but in view of the statement that you just made that the only complaint was
from an Irish buyer you then arrive at the conclusion that simply because we
In this House make a certain recommendation and that the exporter based his
Price on the standards that we set up, <o if we decide in our wisdom to segregate

arnet wheat you believe by doing so we would have a better export market
for Manitobas? s

Wirness:  Yes.

s Mr. VarLance: In view of the fact that there has been no complaint about
1t

The Wrrness: Yes. I think you would find that your Northern grades,
Purified of Garnet wheat, would go at a premium over the Garnets.

Mr. Varrance: Would you assume now that the present status in the ex-
pm‘g market is equal to what Garnet wheat would be if they were a special
8rade?

Wirngss: 1 would say so. It must be so, because they are buying mostly
2 Northern. 1 would say that the 5 cents fully represents what the buyer gives
On the other side for the difference in the wheat.

Mr. Beausien: If I might ask a question, Mr. Chairman, although I am -
Not a member of this committee, I would like to ask where does the propaganda
Come from of those advocating a change in the grading of Garnet wheat to-day,
because in the Red River valley that is about the only hard wheat we grow; it
1S the only one we can grow on account of the rust because it matures ten or

fteen days earlier than Marquis.

Wirngss: Garnet wheat?

Mr. Beausien: Garnet wheat.

Witngss: South of Winnipeg?

Mr. Beausien: South of Winnipeg on my own farm. We cannot grow
anything else. 1 have not heard a complaint from the growers of Garnet wheat,

ch ig grown very extensively in my district, with regard to the growing of
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Garnet wheat as it is to-day. 1 would like to ask the question, where does the
propaganda come from to change the grading of Garnet wheat?

Wirness: It was first referred to by the millers. They wanted the markets
purified of the mixture of Garnet.

Mr. BeauvBien: They do not use a great deal of it here, do they—the
millers of Canada? -

The Wirness: No. They use a lot of Marquis.
Mr. BeauBien: They can get all the Marquis they want.

WirNness: No. They cannot. There is not 100,000,000 of 1 Northern;
they have to buy some two. : ;

Mr. Vavrance: Following up your argument we must arrive at the con-
clusion that the miller is demanding this in spite of the fact that because of
that condition he must buy his Marquis wheat cheaper than he otherwise
would if you segregate Garnet wheat.

Wirness: No.

Mr. Vaurance: If you say that that objection is coming from the miller
to-day, that it should be segregated, and if your previous statement that by
segregating Garnet wheat it will raise 5 cents a bushel or 2 cents, then the Can-
adian miller is penalizing himself.

Wirngss: No. You have it wrong. Owing to the scarcity of pure Marquis
he is probably out of the world market for flour because he has to pay a premium
for the small quantity. Before he has been accustomed to buying the general
run of the market and has been able to export flour.

Mr. Coote: Is there any way to find out just what grades the mills buy.

Wirness: It depends on the current standard. I wish you would ask them
those questions.

Mr. Coore: I thought, perhaps, you would tell us whether there was some
way we could keep track of the actual grades they buy.

Wirness: No. ,

Mr. Coore: Is there any machinery whereby you can keep track?

Wirness: You could make them tell you. I think you can.

Mr. Coore: With respect to the complaint which you say you got from
Dublin, knowing as you do, that the Irish are proverbial kickers, do you not
think it is remarkable that some more did not kick?

The Wrrness: I do not know. Ireland is a fairly valuable market.

Mr. Coore: Has there been any attempt to ascertain from the buyers in
the old land whether they are quoting less for Vancouver shipments than they
are for shipments from eastern Canada to find out the reason for it —as t0
whether it is due to the fact that there is a lot of Garnet in the No, 2?7 Might
there not be some other reason for it?

The Wirness: 1 do not think so; exeept that No. 2 Northern is always
pressing on the market all the time now. It is a large grade; a big grade. I di
have the stock figures. I wonder if the committee would like the aetual situa-
tion in regard to grain stocks? The total visible supply of wheat in Canada
today is 186,000,000 bushels. In the terminal stocks at Fort William there aré
27,800,000 bushels of No. 2 Northern, 7,700,000 of No. 3 Northern out of a total
of spring wheats, one, two and three, of 46,000,000 bushels. You see, therefore,
that there are only about 8,000,000 of 1 Northern available at Fort William. On
the Pacific coast there are about 6,000,000 bushels of 2 Northern and 2,300,000
bushels of 3 Northern, out of total stocks of 13,000,000 bushels. In the eastern
Inspection division there is in store 3,000,000 bushels of 2 Northern, 3,200,000
of 3 Northern, or 13,000,000 bushels total stoek. All this grain includes Garnet
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Wheat to some degree, the heavier percentage being on the Pacific coast than in
the Atlantic division. In the western country elevators there are 85,000,000
Ushels of wheat, 1 point out the difficulty. I did not know at the time you
Were going to make your minds up not to change the grades, and T had come to
€ conclusion that it was too late this year even to technically deal with the
‘hange in grade, quite apart from the farmers’ situation. We have got all that
2 Northern in the Terminal elevators. It has got to go out as 2 Northern as it
S Inspected in. We have a real problem in warehousing, and if you make Gar-
£ wheat this year a separate grade you are going to be flooded with this
000,000 bushels in the country elevators to get it graded before the change,

ad it hag bheen bought from the farmers on the basis of 2 Northern.

Hon. Mr. Eruiorr: Can you tell us what the percentage in the last three
Years production, or five years, over and above 2 Northern has been?
The Wirxess: No. I cannot without going over the various reports. I ean
ast year. It is in this report. ; '
Hon. Mr. Evrviorr: Tt will be lower last year?

The Wrrngss: No. It was a good crop last year; 31 per cent 1 Northern, 8
{)fr cent; one Hard, and 21 per cent 2 Northern. 60 per cent of the crop was in

08¢ three grades.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: What crop year is that?
The Wirngss: This report.

b Hon. Mr. Evviorr: If the growers of Garnet wheat were not to get a grade

gf,ove 2 Northern, they would not share in the prices of practically 30 per cent
the growth.

th The Wirness: They would not get any better than 2 Northern pow. If
€Y were to grade it separately there is a possibility that the wheat, through

Wn intrinsic value, would rise comparable to 2 Northern.

- Hon. My, Evruiort: Do you think it would be to their advantage?

The Wirness: I do not look at it so much from the advantage of the wheat,
Erower as from the advantage of the great mass of the crop to have this wheat
begregated. You purify your grades in the types of wheat—in the Marquis type
1, Segregating Garnet in its own grades, and in doing that you have to let it
s 1ts chances on the market. Now, if it has the value that all these people
ave said it has, it will very rapidly establish.its own level of prices.

. Hon. Mr. Ervtorr: And do you think it would benefit the grower of Mar-
Wis whegy? ;

tatio'rIl‘he Wrrngss:  Oh, I think, perhaps, you will remedy one cause of irri-

Mr. Beaupmx:  As I said before. 1 am not a member of this committee,

Lam interested because I am a grower of wheat. ; .

thi . Varpaxce: Might T suggest that those mombers who are '1ntferested in

S Question be given the courtesy by the committee to ask questions.

The CHARMAN: If it is the pleasure of the committee.

Mr, Braupies: I do not want to impose on the committee, but from Mr.

Qulsay’s remarks 1 have gathered that there is a propaganda to create for this

et wheqt separate grades, coming from the millers. S

Pa € Wrrness: If you will excuse me for saying so, I do not think it is pro-

$40da; T think it is a business proposition. 7

the . ir. Beauiex: All right. There is no doubt from what you have said that
€ Nillers have been antagonistic to this Garnet wheat.

he Wrrxgss: The Canadian mills.

-
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Mr. Beausien: Now, they have been able until recently to get their Mar- |
quis wheat but southern Saskatchewan has been a crop failure for the last three
years as far as the growers of Marquis wheat are concerned. Now, why should
this committee of experts penalize the growers of Garnet wheat to take care of
just a temporary situation which has arisen over which nobody has any control,
by wishing to put this Garnet wheat in a separate grade and penalize it?

The WirNess: It it not a temporary condition, if you will allow me to
correct you; it is a development which has taken place owing to the introduction
of a new type of wheat in the west.

Mr. BeauBien: There is a penalty.

The WrrNess: There is no penalty. What we are trying to do is to give |
unto Caesar those things that are Caesar’s. ‘
Mr. Beausien: What would be established is that the Canadian millers who
consume over 100,000,000 bushels of wheat and are not able to find the Marquis |
wheat which they desire more than they do the Garnet wheat, on account of &
condition which exists to-day and on account of crop failures for the last two

and which situation will be overcome by the grace of God in a very short time
I am sure. ; |

The WiTNess: Your millers would be at a disadvantage if you confine them
to one grade of wheat. If they can get grades 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 as they used t0
do it is a better market. It is largely the miller’s operations that keep your - |
spreads between the grades in proper alignment. =

Mr. Vauuance: Have you in vour department, under the Board of Graln
Commissioners, a statistical branch?

The- WiTnEss: Yes.

Mr. Varrance: Now, it would be possible, through your statistical branchs
just to show the relative position of, we will say, the Northern wheat grower
today and the position he found himself in prior to the establishment of Garnet
wheat. Now, I know of my own experience that there was a wide stretch of
country through northern Saskatchewan where we are compelled to grow Mar-
quis wheat, growing big soft piebald wheat. Now, today they are not growing
to the same extent Marquis wheat, and they can grow today a much better
Garnet wheat than they could grow Marquis wheat, and they are gaining
financially because of the introduction of it. If we do decide to segregate
(Garnet wheat by itself it may redound to the eredit of the grower. He cannot bé=
penalized; he may get some benefit. What I would like to know if possiblér
offhand, is just the relative position of the northern grower of wheat today. Is
he in a better position than he was prior to the introduction of Garnet wheat?

The Wrrness: I would say with regard to the Northern wheat grower that
Garnet wheat has solved his problem. It is yellower, it is two grades better
than he would have grown with Marquis, and I think it is a very valuable wheats :
and for that reason I do not want to see anything done that will injure it. At the ©
same time, we have the other 75 per cent of the country to which we m !
readjust it. o

Mr. CarmicHAEL: Have you any data to show the value of the flour milleg
from a mixture of say 90 per cent Marquis wheat and 10 per cent Garnet wheat® j

The Wirness: I am quite sure, Mr. Carmichael, that Dr. Tory or some su¢”
ceeding witness can give you that. I am not a technical man. ;

Mr. CarmicHAEL: T have been informed that in France and other countri€s =
in Europe the flour mills use a percentage of Garnet mixed with Marquis, @ o
I thought if that is the case that your figure of 30,000,000 bushels of Garnet whea" .

is less than 10 per cent of the total of our crop in the west; therefore, looking ”’t:
the general situation— T
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The WrrNess: Thirty million was a suppositious figure; the actual figure is

45,000,000.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: It would still be about 10 per cent of the total of our

production.

The Wirness: No. Last year it was about 25 per cent.

i Mr. CarmicHAEL: Sometimes we have as high as” 500,000,000 bushels pro-
- duced in the west, so that possibly on the average it would run eight or ten per

cent. The idea I had was that if that eight or ten per cent of Garnet wheat

Were mixed up with Marquis wheat for milling purposes it might improve it.

. The Wirness: You can mix it if you get the two separately. The situation

18, if you understand terminal operation, that you buy 2 Northern and order it

out of the elevators. You do not get pure Marquis or Marquis with 80 per cent

of Garnet. You do not know what it is.

Mr. Coore: Would you at some time, if you have not the figures now,
furnish for the committee the number of bushels of each grade that have been
Inspected into Canada this year and the number of bushels exported?
The WiTnNEss: You mean the last erop year?
Mr. Coore: 1931.
The Wirness: For the year 19317
Hon. Mr. Stevens: That cannot be done very easily.
it '{he Wirness: It would mean cutting off the whole department to figure

out.
Mr. Coore: 1 supposed you had those figures all the time. I will not ask
for them.
The WirNess: 1 could get them approximately, if that would be good
- ®nough for your purpose. Do you mean the whole 108 grades?
Mr. Coore: I mean the straight grades from 1 to 6.
The Wrirness: Yes.
Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: 1 wonder if Mr. Ramsay has anything to indicate
the relative amount of wheat going out from Vancouver in the last record he
a8 with regard to the various grades; how much 1 Northern, 2 and 3?

The Wirness: We do not keep it by grades, just by bushels.
¢ Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: Is there anything to indicate how much is going
~ 9rward of any kind of wheat to, say, Great Britain from the Pacific? What
are the complaints with regard to importers?
o The Wirness: They have done a good business out of Vancouver this year.

hey have shipped, I think, 50,000,000 bushels. :

Hon. Mr. MoruerwELL: You have no idea how much of that is No. 2?
The Wirness: The bulk of this, I should say.
bi Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Does it seem to be backed up for the want of
Idders? :
The Wirness: No. It seems to sell fairly freely at the spreads.
Hon. Mr. MoraERwELL: And they are getting a one wheat?
The Wrrness: Yes; a one wheat and 5 cents below one.
T Hon. Mr. MornerweLL: _And the farmers are suffering that amount.
€Tre Is no wonder they are bidding for it, in my estimation.
The Wrrness: They are not bidding enough.
not H(}n. Mr. MorueErwELL: My experience has been—I think Mr. Coote will
3 'whe&blect to the fact—it is long since there was a differential against Pacific
Ve Some years like 1923 there was a premium on it. It varies due to a
Poony er of reasons. One point is the long time it takes to go. That is rather

.
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against it. This is one reason and there are other factors. I think they would
require to be investigated pretty closely before we can conclude that it is the
Garnet wheat that makes the differential. Is it not rather this, that the demand
for 1 Northern in European countries is due to the high tariff on wheat going
in there, that they want to get the most protein in a given content. Therefore,
it is the 1 Northern thgt has gone up rather than the 2 Northern that has gone
down?

The WirNess: The protein in No. 2 Northern this year is pretty much
the same as it is in No. 1 Northern. I would point out too that while the north
produces a better coloured wheat in Garnet wheat it is a starchy Garnet. There
18 a good Garnet and a poor Garnet just as there is a good Marquis and a poor
Marquis.

Hon. Mr. MoTHERWELL: Referring to Mr. Carmichael’s question. Having
regard to the large bulk that comes down from the Peace River, Athabaska and
through that country, it throws it out of balance a year like this when Marquis
iz shy. The south is essentially a Marquis country except in the foothills
which is a Garnet country. This disparity between the north and the south
might not occur for a long time. Nevertheless, we have our droughts in the
south that have in the last fifty years been recurring at too frequent intervals,
affecting the volume of Marquis in the south in proportion to the amount of
Garnet in the north. That has made the large percentage of Garnet wheat
going out from the Pacific. Notwithstanding that, the demand is pretty active,
I think, in Great Britain for Pacific No. 2. The demand is exceedingly active
for Pacific number twos at the differential you speak about.

The WiTnEss: Yes .

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: 1 can understand that. We cannot disregard
altogether, and we do not want to disregard the local miller. For Mr. Car-
michael’s information I would like to read the report of Mr. A. J. Banks,
Chemist, for the Ogilvie people at a time when there was no controversy. Here
is what Mr. Banks says: “ Garnet wheat would blend well with Marquis and
vield an excellent flour, probably one giving better general satisfaction than
that from straight Marquis.” Any wheat that will do that with Marquis should
not be thrown away.

Mr. CarmicHAEL: He does not give the percentage?

Hon. Mr. MorarrwrLL: Yes. Fifty-fifty, and the Trade Institute ab
Guelph has pretty nearly confirmed that. Oh, no, I am wrong; he does not
give the percentage. It is not fifty-fifty. But I think it will be found this
year that probably some of it will be 70 or 80 per cent Garnet, and yet they
are taking it.

The Wrrness: If you consult Mr. Banks to-day I think you will find that
he has formed a very different opinion which does not quite gibe with that.

Hon. Mr. MorurrweLL: Then he derides it up hill and down dale and
says that we have enough of these wheats, because he would probably have t0
have more machinery. They would have to adjust their mills to this exceed-
ingly hard wheat. '

The Wirness: No doubt. That is probably the underlying reason.

Mr. Lucas: Is there any difficulty for the country elevator buyer to grade
this wheat separately?

The Wirness: It would probably add to his difficulties a little. 1 never
considered the country elevator buyer to be a grader of wheat.

Mr. Youna: The farmer has to take his grade very often.

The Wrrness: There is very good protection for the farmers under the
present Grain Act which is effectual, I am sure. Not only that, but he can ¢
a sample of a load graded by itself.
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. Mr. CarmicHAEL: Is it not a fact that sometimes you can scarcely dis-
tinguish between Garnet and Marquis wheat?

% The Wirness: Yes. That has alse been argued. 1 might say that the
: Inspection department informs me that they cannot pretend to get every kernel
Ol Garnet, but within reasonable limits of 4 or 5 per cent they are able to
Segregate Giarnet.

Mr. Coote: How many bins has the ordinary country elevator?

The Wirness:  About sixteen I think, Mr. Coote.

b Mr. Coore: Tf you establish separate grades for Garnet wheat it will not
€ practicable, will it, to earry out the provisions of the Canada Grain Act for
segl”ega.ting a wagon-load of grain until the grade can be received from the
DSpection department? '

. The Witness: He does not need to do that: he takes a sample and that
S segregated.

th r. Coote: ‘And what is the country elevator operator going to do with
"¢ wheat—put it where he thinks it ought to be?

The Wirness: Yes. :

Mr. Coore: Take a chance on it.

S Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: Do you think the inspectors and the elevator

“Perators can really tell Garnet wheat?

: Do The Wirness: T am satisfied. I am rather inclined to resent efforts to

-0Ve that our Inspection department is not good, because I think we give a

- Service. :

e Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: 1 remember the time when they claimed they

\uld not. I know a lot of the buyers think that they cannot—certain types

Yo, ‘arnet wheat in the south is a comparatively thin wheat and in the northern
810ns it seems to have plumped out.

3 it\ The Wirness: That is probably a seasonal change. It should not change
¥ characteristics in three years. ;

: 'isticHOn' Mr. MoraerwELL: No, but there are peculiarities and character-

8.

The Wrrxess:  Sometimes you get a plumper wheat than others.

Nopt Hon. Mr. Wemr: On the whole, is not the feeling that Garnet wheat in the
h has hecome a plumper type year after year?

e Tege The Wrrness: Yes. Possibly. I had not heard that mentioned until
B it Otly. T do not think Garnet wheat has been grown long enough to change
of Characteristics. If it has changed its characteristics—that is a poor type
€at that will change so quickly. i
Cong on. Mr. MorHERwWELL: It might change its form but not necessarily its
nt, and it may possibly be prejudiced with the Marquis wheat. 3
he Wirnmss: The soil has a bearing.

My Hon, Mr. Stevens: Mr. Ramsay, there is one point I would like you to
Couy clear, hecause it has to do with the question of marketing. Af Van-
Unuser’ the western outport, you mentioned a moment ago that there was an
Yea Ually Jarge spread on No. 2. Now, No. 2 shipped out of Vancouver this

A large portion of it consisted of 75 per cent Garnet.

he Wirnmss: Yes, some of the shipments would be as high as that.
Hon, Mr. Stevens: Now, a certificate going to the impor_ter in Liver-
’ thel.eor Some place in BEurope of No. 2 Northern would not indicate whether

~ the , V3 any particular portion in that shipment of Garnet wheat or what
TOportions were.

© Wirngss: No.
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Hon. Mr. Stevexs: It would he a No. 2 certificate.

The Wirness: Yes. The difference is in the standard sample we send them-
We cannot give a fixed proportion of Garnet, although we allow for it in the £ 18
standard sample. We can give that a fixed proportlon and if that proportion
in the shipment is more than that they have a ground for complaint.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: If an importer in Europe, buying a shipment on &
No. 2 certificate, we will say, -and expecting a wheat such as he will get under
a No. 2 certificate from his experience over a number of years, were to receivé
a shipment which consisted of a very substantial proportion of Garnet wheat,
would he be inclined to consider that it was different from the regular standar
of the No. 2 Northern grade

The Wirness: Yes. That would be his claim. The situation would be
aggravated by the market if it went against them.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: Now, I am going to ask a hypothetical question;
because I think before you get through with this you will have to face these
facts regarding certain characteristics. I will not say they may be better OF
poorer than Marquis; but it is claimed as far as 1 have been able to find out
that the flour made from Garnet is of a yellower colour than that from Marqui
of an equal grade.

The Wirness: Yes. R

Hon. Mr. SteveNns: Now, thisis the hypothetical side of it: If a miller, sa¥s
in Europe is buying Canadian wheat for the purpose of blending it with wheat
from other countries or from his own country and if in securing that character
istic he produces a light bread, might he not be disappointed if his shipment
consisted of a large percentage of Garnet in securing that desired end? 4

The Wrrness: Yes. He is more liable in his next shipment to look to som€ =
country where he gets the particular wheat he is after. :

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Where it will run true to form.

The Wirness: Yes. Where it will run true to form.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Now, the next hypothetical question is this: Assuming
we had that case, would there not be a tendency as time went on to shun th#
grade which contained such a difference in the type of wheat within the oné
grade?

The Witness: Yes. I would say so.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: And prejudice the price of that grade on the market?

The Wirness: By restricting the market. :

Mr. Varrance: But could you not just reverse your hypothetical questl"n
and put it the other way? The man who buys No. 2 wheat on a certificate kno™
because the Canada Grain Aet has defined No. 2 Northern—he knows what B¢
is going to get, at least he knows what to expect.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: No.

Mr. VapLance: Yes, he does. You say what may go into No. 2 80 he
naturally expects, knowing that 45,000,000 bushels of Garnet wheat are gfown
in western Canada, that he is going to get that percentage at least in his coft
glomerate mixture. d

Hon. Mr. Werr: There is another point there. A buyer buys No. 2 “nk
buys all Marquis or he buys No. 2 and it is 2 Marquis and 2 Garnet. I th“;e
we will agree that a good Garnet wheat is better than a poor 2 Marquis. The 4
might be an advantage there by having Garnet in the Marquis rather than
straight Marquis.
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The Wrrness: Of course, I would rather as a grower sell 1 Garnet than
2 Northern. I think he has a better selling grain in Garnet with a definite
Standard than he has with 2 Northern with an indefinite standard.

: Hon. Mr. Wrm: T would like to say with regard to Mr. Vallance’s remark
- that T am simply trying to bring out the facts.

Mr. Vaurance: 1 hope we all are.

. Hon. Mr. Stevens: 1 was going to add the further hypothetical ques-
J0n—T am not arguing this thing one way or the other-—assuming that Garnet
188 qualities -which are desirable for the market; assuming that it has not the
- Quality that Marquis has for a specific purpose—that is for white bread—I think
- '"hat is scientifically determined—but supposing it has qualities that are quite
. ®qual to Marquis in other lines and for other uses, if it were graded separately
1t would likely receive a higher price on the market than if it is mixed with
. 'er wheat in a lower grade such as No. 2, as against No. 1 Garnet.

" The Wirness: Its only hope of getting that better price is to sell itself
~ Without 4 mixture.

~ Hon. Mr. Stevens: Let us again assume hypothetically that it has the
. Quality, 1 have heard several hold the opinion very strongly that it has qualities
B 7'9"1%1 to or better than Marquis. Let us assume that. If it has those qualities,
8 thien 5 No. 1 Garnet, would be better graded separately than as at present being
aded in as No. 2 Northern.

 The Wirngss: Yes. It would have a better chance as No. 1 Garnet, under
ertain market conditions, to get a premium over the other grade. It is in a
:‘etter position as No. 1 Garnet than it would be as No. 2 Northern.

- Hon. Mr. Stevens: Of course, I would call the attention of the committee
% he fact that that is really the question we are trying to determine here—
~ "hether the separation of Garnet into its different grades will benefit Garnet

1111 the one hand if it has the qualities that are claimed for it, or on the other

. %04, again assuming that it has not the qualities equal to Marquis, if it is
B %mded with Marquis it must necessarily deteriorate that grade. Taking it from

-h? growers’ standpoint, it strikes me that the separation of the grade is desirable.

= Mr. Brown: After all, is not the question very simple. Suppose we as
- > OWers put ourselves for the moment in the place of the millers, we would be
: z’llﬁng to pay more for an article if we were sure we were going to get exactly
8 characteristics in wheat which we want. It seems to me, after all, that the
.?Uestmn is not a difficult one from that point of view, and I am quite prepared
I the moment to believe that if Mr. Ramsay pointed out that the miller, being
i red of exactly the qualities that he is going to get will be willing to pay for
7 Maturally the miller when he wants a blend he wants to make his own blend.
B r Hon, Mr. MoruaerwerL: I think that is correct. The question is, is it

ACtical? The Minister gave us a hypothetical case. In actual practice, they
i tlﬁot' put such volume in Europe or France; they do not put such quantities
the. cTe that any percentage of Garnet is still going to affect the colour, because
R %hi?y get the colour from the white wheat. Practically all of the Australian
8 !Inents contain the most beautiful winter White wheat I ever saw. He gets
"-thi"p € colour from this side of the mixture, the blend. So that in actual practice
B ob; e°° our question—that is the reason why the exporter of our whegt dogs not
‘gg;ttict to the same extent as the home miller does. The home miller is‘not
f - the élg the White wheat to choose from for his colour; the importing miller on

ther side has fine White wheats to chose from to give him ‘all the colours

- Uesireg, ; . :
“Wh Hon, ;. Stevens: It does not follow that the White wheat will make a
te flour, : . A
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Hon. Mr. MoraHERWELL: It does not follow; but it usually does.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: You make the flour out of the inside not the outside.

Hon. Mr. MoTHERWELL: I am aware of that. At the same time there is not
much to that. As a general rule, the White wheats have the white flour.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: I was referring to Canadian White—the Marquis type
which does produce a very fine grade of white flour.

Hon. Mr. MoruerwgsLL: There is no question—not so much when you get
it bleached. If anything should stop the bleaching it would go against the
car lot, but as long as bleaching is recognized and permitted by the British
Health authorities you have that pretty well taken care of. I still raise the
question as to the practicability of segregating it. After you have segregate
it what is the possibility of it surviving an 8 cent spread between it and the
straight No. 1 Northern; and with the consciousness on the part of the farmer
we feel pretty sure it is going to find itself all over creation with all sorts ©
blending bootlegging and whatnot either at the initial elevator or elsewhere:
They will grade it with some other kind, because it is, par excellence, the out=
standing wheat in that northern country. It seems to me too bad then not t0
find some solution. Although this looks plausible I think the grower of wheab
would take his chance on a segregated grade if he thought it would survive the
first few years with all these differentials against it. Can he hang out for threé
or four years in his present impoverished condition? Our people are flocking
from the south to the north because of this question. It is a big question.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: It is not a question of betterment; what we want to d0
is the wisest and best thing.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: As Mr. Humphries points out there is always &
producer’s end to the milling question. The millers cannot be so pernickety th?‘t«
they are going to put the growers out of business. '

The CuamrMAN: I would like to have Mr. Ramsay answer that questio®
about segregation. : ]
The Wirness: If I understand the point it is the question of segregating

wheat and whether it will get an 8 cent discount.
The CHAIRMAN: Yes. ; ;
The Wirness: I do not think you have any ground to base such an opinio?
on, Mr. Motherwell. Nobody knows what the discount will be. Your prese?
situation reflects the value of Garnet wheat, and it might improve.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: What I referred to was delivering.

The Wirness: That does not interest the farmer. The important facto®
about that is that the grain companies are able to hedge their purchases of Garn®
wheat and finance themselves on that hedge.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: You think that will not affect the price? :

The Wirness: No. They would get the same prices as for the MarqW*
wheat. If it is a hedgeable grade I do not know what they can afford to bu
it for.

Mr. BrowN: You spoke of it being possible to segregate it up to 4 per centz Jih

The Wirness: Yes. I said that the Inspection department could gr#
Garnet wheat separately within possibly the limits of 5 per cent. That is t0 s8Y)
if you had a car of Marquis wheat with 4 or 5 per cent of those kernels in it ¥
cannot tell it.

Mr. BrowN: You do not mean to separate the wheat?

The Wirness: No. For inspection purposes they cannot tell a thin &
ture.

Hon. Mr. Weir: What percentage would you say they could tell?

R .. L amme L.
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The Witness: 1 think they can detect the presence of 10 per cent Garnet
Wheat. I think they would see the suspicious berries in the sample and they
Would make an analysis. I have been to the Inspection department definitely
on this because I think it is important, and I would not make that statement if I
Were not confident of what I am saying.

Mr. Vavrance: In view of all that has been said to-day, I think this has
been a rather logical discussion. Some of us have not our minds made up as
to what we ought to do with this thing. I think the only thing to decide now is
that technical point as to the possibility. Your Inspection department may be
able to distinguish it as you say, but what about the fellow on the street in a
Tush who cannot possibly do it? A large volume of his purchases to-day is street
Wheat. What are you going to do with him? Suppose he buys a quantity of
Marquis No. 1 and your Inspection department says, “No; this is Garnet wheat.”

OW, it has been proved that there is no definite way of knowing these wheats
toming from some portions of Saskatchewan to-day except by growing it. I ask
You, as the head of the administration of the old Grain Act to settle this point.

robably when your technical men come on they will be able to tell us how it is
80ing to be done. That is the point that is sticking me to-day.

... The WrrNgss: The question of grading wheat at country elevators is a
dlﬁiculty, although it has nothing to do with us.

. Mr. Vaurance: It has something to do with the grower, and we are con-
Sidering the grower.

The Wrrness: I might say that the practical answer to the situation which
Mr. Vallance has suggested is this, that if I am buying grain at a country elevator
know what every one of my customers is growing. If he has two kinds of

~ Wheat, that is the practical answer.

Mr. Varrance: 1 do not think that is right. Take my own instance. I
fan deliver wheat to eight different shipping points within eleven miles. Do you
Mean to tell me that these operators know that? I grow Reward, for instance,
With Marquis. I ship the whole thing mixed. Do you tell me that they could
distinguish Reward from Marquis?

The Wirness: No. .

Mr. Varrance: In many instances in the province of Saskatchewan to=day
- &ven Mr. Fraser, with all his knowledge, cannot take one Marquis and two
Ggmet, if you like, and distinguish the two without growing them. It has been
Ted on him and he could not do it. -

Hon. Mr. Stevens: With regard to Mr. Fraser being tried, I have heard of
9Me trial which I think was very unfair, and I do not think it is fair to M;‘.
- Taser who is the head of a very responsible group of officials—I do not think it
S fair to make that statement.

Mr. Vavrance: It is to try to save Mr. Fraser that I make that statement.
He IS going to be put in a position where he has got to decide on it.

The Witngss: The fact of the matter is that the export shipments of 1
¥0mh6m this year only show about 4 or 5 per cent mixture of Garnet wheat.
he Garnet wheat has been segregated for 1 Northern purposef.ts). p
Mr. VaLiaxce: It would probabl apply there also; probably there was a
k&t of No. 1 wheat that went a? Garneg because of the lack of knowledge—No. 1
It%“"l}lis wheat being set aside by the Inspection department as Garnet wheat.
th'ls Just as possible that it happened that way as the other way. That is one
Mg that is bothering me about this whole question. .
not The. Wirness: Yes. I know your point. That is a good point too. I have
COnsidered it from that angle, I admit.
on. Mr. MorHeERwWELL: It is a very knotty problem.
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The Witxess: Oh, yes.
Hon. Mr. MoraErwELL: Do not the growing tests of Mr. Newman show
* more than 4 per cent? I have not the official records, have you?

The Witness: That is east.

Hon. Mr. MorueErWELL: Have you the growing tests by Mr. Newman?

The Wirness: No. I have not. I have heard Mr. Newman talking about
it. I understand it was some years ago before there was a serious attempt to
segregate Garnet wheat from 2 Northern.

T have been able to locate the wire to Dr. Newton from Dr. Tory. I will
put it in the record together with the wire in reply which I have already read:—

Ortawa, ONT., Sept. 15, 1930.

»

Dr. RoBERT NEWTON,
University of Alberta,
Edmonton. -

Minister Trade and Commerce has referred me letter addressed to
him by Mr. Short President Canadian National Millers’ Association which
requests that in view Newman’s report Garnet wheat should be excluded
from Northern grades and that additional special grades should be estab-

lished. Stop. Short requests matter be submitted to me to settle in
collaboration Grain Research Committee. Stop Please consult by wire
or telephone Western members of Committee and wire me your judgment.

H. M. Tory.

WinNIPEG, Sept. 16, 1930.
Dr. R. NEwTON,
University of Alberta,
Edmonton.

Dr. Birchard has just referred to me your telegram. Stop. Quite
apart from academic theory would impress upon you the very strong
= reasons commercially for not segregating Garnet wheat in separate grades.

E. B. Ramsay, Chief Commissioner, Board of Grain Commissioners.

- The Committee adjourned to meet Thursday, April 7, at 11 o’clock a.m.
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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

‘ House or CoMMONS,

\

THURSDAY, April 7, 1932

The Select Standing Committee on Agrlculture and Colonization met this
RY at 11 o’clock in the forenoon. -

Mr. Senn, the Chairman, presiding.

Members Present: Messieurs Blair, Bowen, Boys, Brown, Cayley, Coote,
M e11 Loucks, Lucas, McGillis, McKenme (Asszmbma) Motherwell Mullins,
:Eg‘ers Perley (Qu’Appelle) Plckel Porteous, Senn, Slmpson (Szmcoe North),
‘Th. ith (Victoria-Carleton), Sproule Stewart (Lethbndge), Stirling, Taylor,

Ompson (Lanark), Totzke Tummon, Weese, Weir (Melfort), Young (28).

~In attendance: Hon. H. H. Stevens (Minister of Trade and Commerce).

Mr. E. B. Ramsay, recalled and questloned on the inspection of Wheat.
Witness retired.

"Mr. L. H. Newman (Dominion Cerealist), called, heard and examined.
Witness retired. :

Mr. Perley (Qu'Appelle), read a telegram from Mr. A. E. Dardy, Secretary
e Winnipeg Grain Exchange, suggesting that Mr. R. T. Evans and Mr.
Gauer be heard on the subject of marketing in general.

‘The Committee then adjourned until Tuesday, April 12, 1932, at 11 o clock A
e forenoon. -

A. A. FRASER,
Clerk of the Commattee.






MINUTES OF EVIDENCE

House or Commons, Room 368,
ArriL 7, 1932.

The Seléct Standing Committee on Agriculture and Colonization met this
ay at 11 o’clock to consider the Order of Reference of the Committee on Grain
Standards to the Department of Trade and Commerce.

Mr. Senn, the Chairman, presiding.

‘ The CuarMAN: Gentlemen, I am sorry we have had our room changed
to-day, which has caused a good deal of confusion, but T am assured that from
this time on we will have our own room, Room 497. Now, gentlemen, we left
Ooff the other day in our examination of Mr. Ramsay. -He had got to the stage
Where he was replying to questions from members of the Committee. Has
anybody any further questions to ask of Mr. Ramsay? Perhaps Mr. Ramsay
‘has some further statements he would like to make.

Mr. Ramsay: Yes.

Epwarp B. Ramsay, recalled.

. The Wrrness: Mr, Chairman, it has become possible for me to now deal
With the question of the grading—of the feasibility of grading Garnet wheat.
If the Committee wish to hear that I will be glad to put it before them. ~Some
~ time ago some samples were submitted for analysis to our Inspection depart-
~ Ment. The matter was taken up direct with the Chief Inspector, the person
~ Yoing so apparently not understanding that the proper way to approach that
Proposal was through the board. I have strong objections to matters involv-
g the policy of the board or of the government going through minor officials.
SO: as the proposal was not in such form as was proper in my opinion we carried
- 9ut the work and then we did nothing about it for reasons which I will explain
,t’° You. These samples were manufactured samples designed, T presume, with
e the express purpose of finding out whether the statement that was made with
© Tegard to the grading of Garnet wheat was accurate. That is to say, thev

Were composed in such a manner as to make the separation as difficult as
0ssible. The key to these samples was not placed in the board’s hands. I
Ind mygelf in this position that if I allow the Inspection department to do
; and it should be wrong, then I come down to the Agriculture Committee
and lay before that Committee the facts which I have laid before you and
then 1 am confronted with this situation, I would find myself in a very awk-
‘Warq position. I doubt whether these people realize the position they are
Utting the Board of Grain Commissioners in. 1 have very strong objections to
- hquiries being conducted in the manner this inquiry was. I am glad to say,
OWever, that yesterday the key to these samples came into my hands and I
£TODose to lay before you the analysis by our Chief Inspector which was made .
g0 ebruary and has been in Ottawa since then, and also the key to the
Ples as they were composed. I may say that I do not feel it my duty to
nme before this Committee and try to sell them an idea. I have tried to lay
hi the facts pro and con regarding Garnet wheat before you impartially, and if
1S key had even been against the contentions that have been made 1 would
Ul have placed it before you. The fact that it bears out our contention is
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fortunate because if it had been proved that we had been working from a wrong
basis we would have found ourselves in a very awkward position. People
in dealing with the grading of Garnet wheat, perhaps, fail to get the sig-
nificance. We have refused a grade of 1 Northern to millions of bushels of =
wheat, and then it is suddenly proved that you cannot grade Garnet wheab
separately. I am just mentioning this to show you my reaction to the matter -
as I see it and why I do not permit officials of other departments to deal with
matters which are really government policy. This is the key to the sample:
Sample No. 1 was composed of Parker’s and Reward wheats. I presume that
is Parker’s Marquis. The analysis of the Chief Inspector deals with the matter
on a percentage of Garnet. He says there is no Garnet in this sample. He
has never seen this key. This analysis came before I even knew what the key
was. Sample No. 2 is composed of one-third Garnet and one-third Marquis
and one-third Bobs. Sample No. 2, according to the Chief Inspector, contains -
33 per cent of Garnet. Sample No. 3, according to the key, contains 43 per cent
of Garnet, 44-9 per cent of Marquis and 121 per cent of other varieties. The
sample shows 43 per cent of Garnet. The Chief Inspector’s analysis shows
50 per cent of Garnet. Sample No. 4 contains 100 per cent of Ruby. The
Chief Inspector shows that there is no Garnet present. Sample No. 5 shows
44 per cent of Garnet, 35 per cent of Marquis, 21 per cent of other varieties.
The Chief Inspector’s analysis shows 41 per cent of Garnet against 44 in the =
key. Sample No. 6 is composed of 100 per cent of Garnet. The Chief In-
spector’s analysis shows that it has 100 per cent Garnet. Sample No, 7 show$
20 per cent of Garnet and 80 per cent of Ruby. The Chief Inspector finds
16 per cent of Garnet. Sample No. 8 shows two-thirds Reward and one-third
Kitchener. The Chief Inspector shows that there is no Garnet present. Sample
No. 9 has 43-8 per cent of Garnet, 37-5 per cent of Marquis and 18-7 per =
cent of other varieties. The Chief Inspector finds 39 per cent of Garnet. From
these figures, Mr. Chairman, I think it bears out the statement that for prac-
tical purposes, and within reasonable limits, Garnet wheat can be distinguishe
by the Inspection department. That is the only additional statement I have
to make.
Mr. Brown: That is wonderfully close.
The Witness: I think it is remarkable. It is a great relief to me.

Mr. McKenzie: If it is a fact that Garnet wheat is not as distinet
variety as Marquis wheat, we will say, your Chief Inspector would come closer
to Marquis than he has come even in this case with the Garnet, would he not

The Wrtness: I would not say so.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Where 1 Northern has a considerable amount of
Garnet in it and is found in cargoes would that be put in at the initial elevator

The Witness: It might arise at the country elevator.

Hon. Mr. MoruaerweLL: That is where it might get in?

The Wirness: Yes. X

Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: How much Garnet would there need to be to pré=
vent it from going into 1 Northern; how much would be permitted? ’

The Wirness: The Act defines it; three per cent of other wheats.

Hon. Mr. MoraERWELL: Three per cent would debar it?

The WiTness: As a matter of fact, analysis of cargo samples show abou?
4 or 5 per cent Garnet.

Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: You have no information about how much g%
into it in any other way? ;

The WITNES:\S: No.
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-~ Hon. Mr. MorrErwELL: Do you think the Inspection Staff generally could
~ Make as close an inspection as that?

i of our inspection methods; it is no longer a question of grabbing a handful of
~ Wheat and saying, “this is 2 Northern.” We use all sorts of apparatus to deter-
ine the grade. I would be very glad if any of the members of the committee
- Would come and see our inspectors at work now and compare the methods with
Previous methods to assure themselves. It has really got down to a scientifie
818, :
Mr. Loucks: As far as protein is concerned, it is still looked at in the hands?
The WirNess: It is not a factor in our grading.
Mr. Loucks: We have no other way?
The Wrrness: Yes. You can determine the protein content of wheat in the
laboratory. :
. Mr. Loucks: As far as the inspection of the wheat is concerned, I know it
IS not our system.
The Wirness: All we rely on is the vitreous appearance of the kernel.
Hon. Mr. MorfierweLL: Since Mr. Fraser came so near, according to the
key, it would not look as though an unfair sample was put up.
. . The WrrNess: I would say it was made as difficult as possible when they
Iject all the wheats that are not Garnet wheat into this sample. You would
Béver meet, these wheats in a grade of grain.
Mr. BrowN: Was this a trick sample? :
The WrrNess: I suspect something. Kitchener is a wheat that is practically
Out of existence; it is very similar to Garnet in appearance.
Mr. Coote: There is a lot of Kitchener grown in parts of Alberta.
. The Wrrness: Is there? It does not come east. It may appear in the west.
X It does not come east. Practically, the rust has driven it out of Saskatchewan.
B Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: The Inspection department is always on guard,
beCaUSe the farmers are constantly sending in samples.
. The Wrrness: Yes. I think, generally speaking, the Inspection department is
E0joying quite a high reputation in the country.
Hon, Mr. MorurrwrLL: Oh, yes; everybody knows that. _
D The Wrrness: I make this statement in justice to a very fine arm of the
i Public service. I think we have a very fine organization.
th Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: There is no question about that. There is no doubt
at there has been a greater study of conditions during the last few years.
The Wirness: Yes. We have had lots of encouragement.
th Mr. Periey: Don’t you think it is essential to consider this question from
€ Standpoint of how it is going to affect our export business? As far as the
°cal millers are concerned and the millers milling grain in western Canada, they
waYe a system under which they pick their wheat, and it does not matter what
TR ele do with respect to the grading of Garnet wheat, because they have their
EVators so located that they can pick their wheat from districts that suit them.
oy N0W they have been discriminating against Garnet wheat. I have had
- Derience in dealing with the millers, and I think the local millers could be cut
Of the picture.
% The Wirness: Mr. Perley, you really have three conditions to consider: You
youe your western mills—that is the mills located west of the Great Lakes. As
eastesay they have an apportunity to select their wheats. Then you have your
™ mills to consider. The have to take what comes out of the terminals.

The WrrNess: Yes. I think so. We have done a great deal of modernizing
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That is a large part of the domestic market for wheat. They complain abouw
the admixture of Garnet wheat in. 2 Northern out of the Fort William terminals
This is their only avenue for getting western wheat. Then you have the export
market which, as everybody knows, is the big end of the wheat industry and,
in my opinion, is of paramount importance to the growers. With the western
mills, however, they really pay more premiums for the selections.

Mr. Coote: Will you give as your opinion the price that the farmer receives
for wheat is really determined by the price of what we export?

The Wirness: 1 would say without doubt in the final analysis that the
maintenance of your standards on a proper plane will be reflected back on the
primary price paid to a producer for wheat.

Mr. Coore: In deciding what that proper plane is, the export market, if I
may use that term, is the prime consideration, is that it?

The Wirness: No. The Canada Grain Act describes the standards.

Mr. Coorr: I mean that in setting our standards so as to grade this wheat 1
a way it will bring us the most, the export market is really a greater consideration
to us, if I may put it that way, than the home market? :

The Wrrness: No. T would not grant that. I think under present conditions
your domestic market is the only assured market you have for wheat. I think
that is of importance. I would not differentiate between one and the other. £

Mr. Coore: If there is a conflict—if there seems to be a conflict, are we t0
consider the wishes of the home miller rather than consider the desires of the
exporters? :

The Wrrness: That is a question I cannot decide. That is why it is before
parliament now. 2

Mr. Coori: The question T am asking you is not the question that is beforé
parliament, but I think it is a question that we have to consider in arriving at
decision here, and I was asking you your opinion.

The Wirness: I would not like to give an opinion.

Hon. Mr. MoreerwELL: Referring again to the key and the samples that
have just been graded by Mr. Fraser so exceedingly close that you cannot help
drawing attention to it, there is another side to the matter and that is the lengt
of time that he took in making that analysis, and whether the same time would
be available in grading in the regular way in a big rush of wheat. We must als0
consider the initial elevators. Would the average buyer have the time he had
to decide what grade that is, and do you think he could come aproximately near
what Mr. Fraser did?

The Witness: Mr. Motherwell, this is a question of being on the alert. WheB
you get a difficult sample you have to spend more time on it. The general ruP

- of wheat would not be difficult.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: No, just with those exceptions. i

The Wirness: We have to consider the practical work as well as th
theoretical possibility.

Hon. Mr. Wrzr: There would be a great deal of mixing of grades inthe
country elevators, would there not?

The Witness: There always is. e

Hon. Mr. MoruerwEeLL: Has Mr. Ramsay any idea how long it took b
- analyse these samples? :

The Wirness: I do not know exactly. I would say they looked over eac
kernel very carefully.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Do you think that could be done in practice?
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- The Wrrngess: They have recourse to appeal courts and all sorts of things
~1f they are not satisfied. A man should know what he is growing. You cannot
~ do it all for him.

Hon. Mr. MoTHERWELL: Some of them do not know, I am afraid.

The WirNess: I am afraid not.

' Mr. PerLey: If you segregate it, would it not place the eastern miller in the
8ame position as the western miller?

The WirNess: Yes. He would get a run of pure wheat.

- Hon. Mr. Wer: Supposing there is a separate grade for Garnet wheat, how
Will that affect the price, in your judgment, ultimately and this year; will there

~ be hedging allowed? s

The Wrrness: That can be arranged. My own opinion is—and it is not

~Worth any more than yours—that the 5 cent discount on 2 Northern fully re-

- DPresents it.

Hon. Mr. Wem: Will they be allowed to hedge on the Garnet grades?

The Wirness: Not unless arrangements are made. Arrangements can be
- Made, though. After all, the Winnipeg Grain exchange is just as much interested
In satisfactory financing as anybody else. I have found no disposition for them
Dot to face that issue. i

s Mr. Lucas: I understood you to say that hedging will be based on a spread
- Of 8 cents?

The Wirness: Yes. That is the maximum discount.

: Mr. Lucas: Would it be fair to say that that would represent the spread
between the two grades?

- The Wirness: No. I would say that is an outside possibility. They would
Dot want to drag the rest of the market down for the Garnet and they would set
180 wide you would think it would never go there. That would be the reasoning.

. The Cuammman: The sub-committee charged with the calling of witnesses
;,Jhave presented a list of witnesses to be heard by the committee in this order:
- Ramsay, Mr. Newman, Dr. Tory, Dr. Birchard and Mr. Fraser. Mr. Newman
- 18 the next witness on our list.

Lronarp Howarp NEWMAN, called.

- The Cuarman: Mr. Newman, what is your position?

M The Wrrness: I am Dominion Cerealist. Mr. Chairman, Mr. Stevens,
- I Weir, and gentlemen, Mr. Ramsay, very clearly and correctly at the last
- SeSsion, outlined the history of Garnet wheat, so I need not repeat that. I
_'..ﬂllnk he is to be commended on his very clear and accurate statement covering
- 108t of the important points up to the present time. .

The publication of the resolution passed by the Grain Standards Board,
7 bzuowing its meeting last November, to the effect that Garnet wheat would
o 8raded in three separate grades, caused, as a good many of you know, con-
 Sderable yesentment on the part of a great many farmers who were growing

2 the fore in a rather unusually clear way certain problems, certain informa-
201 ang certain complications which it would seem desirable, I think, to review

..,‘_R,lrl‘y carefully before taking any further action. The case for the separate
l"girg g of Garnet is, undoubtedly, quite a strong one; but there is another
' aue~t° this matter, and I take it that it is the wish of the committee to view
. Sides of the problem. So, this morning I propose to champion the opposite
i that is, that the time is not quite ripe for this partm\_xlgr action; gnd
OPe to be able to submit evidence which will make that opinion look fairly

£

—~z

Anet, across the northern part of Saskatchewan and Alberta and also brought
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reasonable. Perhaps the whole matter might be dealt with most satisfactorily
if we were to review, or to enumerate, at least, the main points which have
been advanced from time to time in support of the separate grading of Garnet
wheat, and also to mention those points which would appear to justify going
very very carefully.

The chief arguments advanced for the separate grading of Garnet are
as follows: First, comparisons made between Garnet and Marquis from a
milling and baking standpoint up to date for Canadian conditions, at any
rate, have shown that the former variety is not fully the equal of Marquis
when Marquis is grown at its best. All who have investigated these wheats
and many have been doing a good deal of work in connection with them—
I think are fairy well agreed on that point; it is not fully up to Marquis for
Canadian conditions at any rate. I do not propose to go into the technical
side—I do not think any useful purpose would be served. I think the question
is rather beyond the academic stage; it has developed into a large national
question which has to be viewed very carefully. Secondly, the Canadian miller
says he does not want our 2 Northern wheat in which most of the Garnet is
now to be found. Three, old country millers have stated that they would
prefer to have Garnet graded separately. Four, Garnet is increasing rapidly
and it is assumed, but only assumed, that this means a lowering in the quality

of our wheat which goes overseas. Five, it is stated that Reward, a new .

variety introduced in 1928 by the Dominion government, matures almost as
soon as Garnet and is a wheat which could very well take the place of Garnet
where early wheats are needed.

Now, let us considerebriefly the reasons for considering the matter further.
Garnet wheat has increased in acreage enormously in sections where Marquis
and similar wheats, by reason of maturing later, are seldom able to reach the
highest grades. A very large number of farmers therefore, are involved in
the present question. If Garnet be graded separately, these people stand to
lose heavily as the initial price for their wheat must inevitably be appreciably
lower than that realized at present. This being the case, those responsible for
any change must be prepared to submit evidence sufficient to warrant the
action taken. They must be prepared to show very definitely that our export
wheat, and especially, our 2 and 3 Northern grades, is actually suffering in
reputation by reason of the heavy saturation of Garnet. It is not enough t0
assume that our wheat is suffering. We must produce evidence that it i8
suffering before undertaking any action which is going to impose heavy
penalties on a large number of our farmers. If it be true that quality in
wheat is quickly reflected in the prices quoted, we would naturally expect t0
find greater spreads between the prices quoted for 1 Northern and 2 Northern
during the past two years than prevailed previously. While it has been stat
that such spreads do exist, my studies of the figures submitted to me by the
Bureau of Statistics at my request leave me unconvineed. Let us examine these
figures if you wish. We will take the years 1924, 1925 1926 and 1927. Garnet
wheat did not start to appear very much until 1929, and not heavily until the
erop years of 1930 and 1931. Now, the average spreads between 1 and
Northern—we have the spreads every month and we have the average spread
for twelve months in each year—the spread in 1924 between 1 and 2 Norther®
at Fort William was 3.9; 1925, 3.6; 1926, 4.9; 1927, 5; 1928, 5; 1929, 3.2; 1930,
2.5; 1931, 3.5. :

As regards Vancouver prices, starting with 1926, the average spread betweel
1 and 2 Northern was 4-7 in 1926; 1927, 4-4; 1928, 7-0. That was the highes?
year that I have observed. 1929, 2-7; 1930; 2-6; 1931, 4-7. Taking the
average spread at Fort William for 1927 and 1928, omitting 1929 because of
the fact that it was a sort of “ between year,” there was some Garnet, but W€

do not know how much, but we do know there was a great deal in 1930 a8% = =
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1981—the average spread in Fort William was 4-9, and in Vancouver, 5-7.
Taking the two last years, 1930 and 1931 the average spread, Fort William was

:3:0, Vancouver, 3-7. Those figures show that the spread between the price of
1 Northern and 2 Northern at both ports mentioned is actually less during the

- two past years when Garnet figured largely than during the two years when
Garnet could not have been a factor.

Hon: Mr. MorreErweLL: Where did you get those figures?
The Wirness: From the Department of Trade and Commerce.
Mr. Loucks: Have you any figures for 1931°?

The Wrirness: The spread in the crop of 1931? I have every month up
to and including December. The spread at Port Arthur was 3:5; the spread
_at Vancouver was 4-7. There was a greater spread there. We only have to
80 back to the year 1928 to find a spread of 7 cents at Vancouver as between
1 and 2 Northern and a spread of 5 cents at the Atlantic.

X Hon. Mr. Srevens: Was that spread in 1928 due to a premium-paid on
0.1?

The Wirness: I have no idea. I have not been able to satisfy myself as

b exactly what they mean.

Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: Have you a chart?
. The Wirness: No, I have not. 1 brought this statement along, but have

Up and is much more capable of handling it than I am, but it seems to me to
be g vital point and I venture to present these figures here.

Hon. Mr. MoruerwELL: It is what some of us have known all along,

The Wirness: I am not altogether satisfied. I am more or less scared
Of statistics. So I wrote a prominent gentleman in England, Sir Albert
Umphries, President of the Coxes’ Lock Milling Company, whom many of
ou know. He has done a lot of work for us. He was the first man to do any
Willing and baking work overseas in 1927 before we sent over the big shipment.
~ Je s ex-president of the British and Irish Milling association, and he was on
A € commission of wheat supplies during the war. He was also chairman of the
~ ‘“®Search committee, having to administer the Research Institute at St. Albans,
Which is the technical institution for the Millers’ association, and I think he
18 one of the most highly regarded men overseas in the milling trade. I wrote
;ﬁ{d asked him if he could give me some figures on this matter because the
Ag was likely to be brought up and was a matter of great importance to
- JAnadian farmers. We had put out this wheat—the Federal Department of
- “Bliculture—and we wanted to see that the most was made of it. So I wrote
" asked him to give me some sort of statement.

* ~ Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: When was that?
e 2 The Wirness: Last autumn, in November. His reply is dated March
~ “% 1932, T have the letter here, and T had better read a portion of it:—

I have, however, in view of what you say ascertained the average
values of the Nos. 1, 2 and 3 Northern, Manitoba in the last three and
one-quarter years. In doing so I have used the following method.

As you know, I keep a record of the prices of wheat and costing of
flour as on the Friday night of each week.

Dap He_goes on to deseribe his method which he incidentally deseribed in a

S D e given bhefore the British association last autumn entitled “ The Wheat
~ition and Qutlook.” He has been very much interested for years in the

v

hesitated to use it on account of the fact that Mr. Ramsay has taken this matter .
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question of prices and has given this matter a great deal of thought. He goes
on to say:— A
The result is as follows: Six months to June 30, 1929, 4-7 spread
between 1 and 2 Northern; six months to December 31, 1929, 3-3; six
months to June 30, 1930, 2% ; six months to December 31, 1930, 2 cents;
six months to June 30, 1931, 1%; six months to December 31, 1931, 55
cents; three months to March, 1932, 7-2 cents.

The above spreads are based on the old value of sterling, as it obtained
in 1929, the first year for which quotations are given.
The actual figures, as quoted by Dr. Humphries, are submitted as follows:
No. 1 Northern No. 2 Northern

Six months to June 30, 1929.. .. 48/3% 46/8
Six months to December 31, 1929. . 54/6 53/4%
Six months to June 30, 1930.. .. . 44/11 44 /-
Six months to Deeember 31, 1930. 31/11 31/3
Six months to June 30, 1931.. . .. 25/4 24/8%
Six months to December 31, 1931.. 27 /- 25/2
Three months to March, 1932.. .. 32/6 30/1

Undoubtedly, a big spread during the latter two months between 1 and 2
Northern, according to Dr. Humphries:—
I have thought it worth while to give you these figures, which shows
that in spite of a full proportion available of No. 1, there is in the last 8
nine months a far greater difference in value between No. 1 Northern ==
and No. 2 Northern on our markets than there has previously been,
but 1 am not quite clear in my own mind as to the moral we ought t0
draw, because there seems to be, at any rate on Mark Lane, almost
no demand for the No. 1 grade. What this means precisely I do nqt
know. It may be that Canadian sellers are able to maintain this
difference because in the European countries affected by Quota regula-
tions, the smallest quantity of the really best wheat may be required;
and that may be the cause of the relatively high price of No. 1 Norther
and the relatively small demand for that grade on the London marke
Further, it happens that here the by-products of milling are selling at
high prices, so that from the point of view of outturn the differences
in the values of the three grades on our markets may be minimiz
resulting in the English case in a relatively diminished demand for the
higher grades. I will consider these points further and shall be interested
in hearing how these figures strike you.

Then he says:— :

You may perhaps know that we are getting practically no Wheﬁf(
* into London shipped from the North Atlantic ports; trade has been don®
largely, almost exclusively, on Vancouver shipments.

Hon. Mr. MorserweLL: Is he referring to Vancouver shipments of
Northern? :

The Wirness: Two Northern. There was practically no demand for 1

is ecoming from Vancouver.
Hon. Mr. MoruaerweLL: They do not seem to be gagging at it very badly

The Wirngss: That 2 Northern wheat of the 1930 crop actually contain®
a large percentage of Garnet has been shown in growing tests conducted by the
Cereal division of the Experimental Farm, Ottawa, of samples taken {10

.

-
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_targoes arriving at overseas ports. I may say that our chief interest in these
Matters is that we are trying to follow up the extent to which these new wheats
are being handled, and in doing that we have collected considerable data which
; I hope may be useful in enabling the committee to come to some sort of a
- Satisfactory solution of their present problem. In one series of 16 cargoes of
~ No. 2 Northern wheat there was found an average of 62-39 per cent of Garnet.

The steamer Stonepool carried the smallest percentage of Garnet, but even in
- this case there was actually 42-25 per cent of this variety in the cargo. The
. steamer Dramatist carried a cargo containing the highest percentage of Garnet,
- Damely, 83-31 per eent. (See Table I in Appendix.)

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: Is that Vancouver shipments?

The Wirxess: No. That was an Atlantic shipment. In another series
- Consisting of 120 cargoes, all of 2 Northern wheat of the 1930 crop, there was
found to be 48-85 per cent of Garnet. (See Table II in Appendix.) Sixty of
- these cargoes were shipped via Fort William and sixty via Vancouver. The
Sixty ex-Fort William samples averaged 37:36 per cent of Garnet, while the
. SIxty cargoes ex-Vancouver averaged 61-23 per cent Garnet. It is rather
~ Interesting to note, as has been correctly stated, that Garnet going out by
ancouver is undoubtedly more plentiful to-day than that going by the Atlantie.
- These are not estimations but actual calculations where thousands and thous-
~ ands of plants were actually counted; samples were collected from cargoes going
~ Into Liverpool, and sent back here and grown on plots, and the plants, counted
- and the variety determined.

Mr. Youna: Were those cargoes taken at random?
The Witness: Yes.
Mr. Youna: Is that a fair average?

: The Wirness: I have no idea of that. We have simply given you figures
~ Of the cargoes that were investigated, and if the above tests are indicative of
- the wheat that is going over, I think it is fair to conclude that the wheat that
a8 been going away for the last two years, 1930-and 1931, must have consisted
O a very very high percentage of Garnet wheat.

Hon, Mr. Stevens: How were those samples obtained? What method was
adopted to get a composite sample from a cargo?

: The Wirness: We wrote Mr. Wilson, Canadian Agricultural representa-
. tive, London, who was to interview importers and endeavour to collect a repre-
Sentative sample from each cargo. Incidentally, they are doing the same thing
NOW and we hope to have a lot of plots growing this year showing what has
* 8one forward in' 1931.

‘ Hon. Mr. MoruerweLL: Then the cargoes were not picked out?

The Wirness: Not at all.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwrLL: What was the basis upon which the selection was
Made—ag they came along consecutively?

i The Wirness: I don’t know. I simply asked them to get as many cargees
- 38 they could. We had about 150 samples from 150 cargoes, and as far as. I
NOW they were collected ‘at random. We wanted to find out what varieties
Were grown. We discovered a lot of other varieties.

X In another series consisting of 23 cargoes of No. 1 Northern wheat there
Was found quite a sprinkling of Garnet, although this variety is not supposed to
e In this grade. (See Table III in Appendix). Here are the names of the
‘ ats carrying this 1 Northern from Atlantic ports. You will see there is some
i Li::'gnkling of Garnet through it. There was 13 per cent on this boat the San

as,




38 SELECT STANDING COMMITTEE

It might be interesting to examine a couple of charts showing the distri-
bution of the varieties in wheat pool district. We wrote the wheat pool people
and asked them if they would kindly select samples representing the average
of their different grades, especially 1, 2 and 3, in their different districts. In
that study we obtained information which I think may be interesting and perhaps
important. Here is shown an analysis of representative grade samples of the
1930 crop from pool districts in Alberta. (See Table IV in Appendix). Here is
district No. 15 from the sample that was sent to us as representing the average of
grade 1 Northern shipped out of this district which takes in the Edmonton area.
On this map—perhaps you can see it—we have marked out these districts, and
here we find district 15 taking in the Edmonton area. This sample of 1
Northern on actual growing tests, was found to contain 42-048 per cent Garnet.

Mr. Younag: How could that be 1 Northern?

The Wirness: I cannot explain that. This is what we found in this
particular sample. One might possibly infer that those who have to do with
inspection out in the country may not be quite as efficient as those in Winnipeg.

Mr. Torzre: How do you gather those samples?

The Wirness: The pool people send them in. They represent the average
samples of each grade in the elevators in each district. Two Northern—we
find, contains a very heavy percentage Garnet in most of the districts, especially
as we go north. In district No. 15 we get 45 per cent Garnet and 26 per cent
of Marquis. :

Mr. Torzge: Where is that district No. 14?

The Wirness: In Alberta, just east of distriet 15. It takes in the Atha-
baska area. It is almost wholly Garnet wheat now. They tell me there that
before Garnet wheat came in mostly Stanley and Ladoga were grown. Garneb
has cleaned out those wheats which are certainly inferior, and since then it has
occupied a strong and prominent place. :

Mr. Torzre: Were those percentages determined by the Inspection depart-
ment, or were they the guess made by the local buyer?

The Wrirness: No. The Inspection department at Winnipeg had nothing
to do with these.

- Mr. Coote: In the case of the local man, it might be in a 1 Northern bin
and it would be 2 Northern.

The Wirness: This has an important bearing on the whole situation.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: I think the committee ought to get this bit of evidence
clearly. Might I draw attention to it by asking Mr. Newman a question?
Perhaps it is rather a lengthy question. It will be noticed from this particu_lal
analysis that grades taken from overseas shipments out of—how many ships
are there there?

The WiTnEss: Sixteen.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: Out of sixteen ships and cargoes that are named theres
the percentage of Garnet appearing in No. 1 grade is, with the exception of tW0
ships, between 500 or 4 to 1 per cent, up to 5 per cent, or slightly over 5, which
is well within No. 1 grade mark. There is no criticism of the two ships, one 0
which shows 9-976 and another which shows 13:002 which is above what 18
usually admitted as 1 Northern. But I think Mr. Newman ought to have made
it clear that the two ships referred to are not really typical of the whole of the
ships. :

The Wirness: No. The average of all of the 23 ships is only 3:38.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: I think it would be most unfortunate if the im‘pressmn
went abroad that the Inspection department was falling down. Furthermo Bie
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- those samples are not officially chosen samples by experts who understand the
sampling of wheat. /

The Wirness: No, possibly not.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Let us take the next chart where you have 15 distriets

analyzed for representative grain of the 1930 crop from pool distriets in Alberta.

Under the percentage of 1 Northern there are 11 districts represented. These

Samples, you say, were chosen by pool representatives?

The Wirness: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Pool elevator operators. They were not chosen by
official samplers. Out of the 15 districts in the northern grades, 14 show less
than—practically less than the amount that is generally allowed, and some of
them none at all of Garnet‘in No. 1 grade. One district, No. 15, shows an
Unusual amount of Garnet in numbers 1 and 2. That sample was not an offi-
Clally chosen sample and should not be accepted as a condemnation of the
nspection department.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: No, no.

Mr. YouNa: This was never graded by the Inspection department.

Hon. Mr. Stevexs: I want to make that clear. If it indicated an unusual
condition, it might be inferred that in the inspection of our No. 1 grades the
Ispection department was falling down.

The Wirness: That is why I put that chart No, IIT in.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Let us have it perfectly clear that they were not official
Samples.
The Witness: Yes.

. Hon. Mr. Stevexs: And as far as the series of districts where No. 1 grade
18 taken there is only one that is out of line really with the usual grading of No.
1 wheat, and the percentage of Garnet wheat contained in it.
The Wirness: This chart here indicates a very wide distribution of this
Variety throughout all the districts in Alberta and particularly in the north.
here districts (1, 2, 3 and 4) are towards the south where Garnet is not figuring
Strongly. Now, we have another chart for Saskatchewan.
Mr. CootE: I notice in that chart with regard to 3 Northern there is a much
large, percentage of Marquis than Garnet in certain districts. Take, for instance,
strict 15. How would you account for that?

Hon. Mr. WEmr: A higher percentage of Garnet No. 2.

The Wirness: The Garnet was grading higher.

Mr. Coore: Because the Marquis would not be suitable for that distriet?

The Wirness: No. Garnet is grading higher in those distriets. That is
Where most, of the Garnet is growing. There is another reason why I want to
210w these charts, and that is to show that most of the Garnet seems to be going
antO the 2 Northern grade and so our chief consideration should be of that grade.
TOW, here is a table of Saskatchewan—showing the wheat pool districts. (See

able Vv in appendix). Here again, as in Alberta, we find a heavy percentage

arnet throughout most of the distriets, but naturally, much more heavy as
U go north.
Mr. Torzxe: Where is that No. 9 district?
The Wirness: No. 9 distriet is north of Battleford. No. 8 takes in Mel-
» No. 7 is down further south. You are getting down into the Marquis area
0. No. 6 shows still more Marquis.
Hon. Mr. Wer: Where is No. 2?
The Wirness: No. 2 takes in the Weyburn district in the south.

agaj
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Hon. Mr. Wem: Is there Garnet down there?

The Wrrxess: Not so much.

Hon. Mr. Wemr: Of 1 Northern you have 34 per cent?

The Wrrness: In district No. 2—there is really not very much Garnet
grown. There was quite a percentage of Garnet in No. 2, but, personally, I do
not think it is fair to emphasize that too much. I think, probably, we should
keep in mind the fact that these are grade samples; they are not shipments.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: Where did you get the samples?

The Wrrness: They would come in from the representative of the pool
from that district No. 2. I think there was so little Garnet in that area that
they did not bother with it very much. While it migh appear a very heavy
percentage in that grade sample itself, actually there might not be so very much
shipped out.

Mr. Brow~: Would these pool men offer to get representative samples in
the districts? :

The Wirness: We asked them to send us an average of grades 1 and 2
Northern.

Mr. Youneg: In 19307

The WrrNness: The crop of 1930.

Mr. Youna: There was a lot of grain blown out and they sowed a lot of
grain a second time and they sowed Garnet because it matured quickly.

The WrrnEss: Yes.

Mr. Coore: What was the purpose of making up these charts? Was it to
find out what kind of wheat is being marketed?

The Wirness: That was our primary idea. They show, I think, that there
is a very large percentage of Garnet going overseas in our 2 Northern wheat. -
If these cargoes then, were representative in 1930—and we must have shipped
a good deal more in 1931—and if prices reflect quality, I think it is reasonable
to assume that by this time we should have heard more about spreads in price
on the other side. The fact remains that they are buying 2 Northern and
not 1 Northern. :

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: Would not the conclusion you have arrived at be
the natural one. Since the No. 2 Northern that goes out from the Pacific i8
really a composite of 1 hard Garnet, 1 Northern Garnet and 2 Northern Garnet,
is not that essential? It would be an attractive buy to anybody who wanted
to get 2 Northern. : ;

The Wrrness: Yes. I think so.

Hon. Mr. MoraERWELL: Does it not mean that?

The Wirness: I think those fellows think they are getting excellent value.

Hon. Mr., MoraerwELL: It is the logical thing, because they have a com-
posite of three grades by reason of it not being permitted in a higher grade
than No. 2, and the bulk of it goes in there. -

The Wrirness: Yes. »

~ The Cuarman: Would it not be possible to get official grades from cars
going to Winnipeg from each of these districts, from the Inspection department!
~ The Wrrness: We have a lot of data which we might have presented show-
ing tests from samples collected by the Inspection department themselves:
We ha:ve co-operated with them for a number of years. We have been helping
them in every way we could, growing samples of which they were doubtful-
They have been reciprocating in collecting samples; but for this particular
meeting we could not show too many charts. <




AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 41

Mr. Coore: Is not this the easiest way to get samples covering all Canada?
Mr. Young: Who graded them? gieF
Hon. Mr. Stevens: Supposing Mr. Newman writes out to an official of the
pool in some small elevator centre in the west and asks for a sample of No. 1.
He may be asking in perfectly good faith, but you are not at all certain you
are getting a No. 1 grade. He may have an elevator where the wheat is not
officially graded and it has been graded according to the best wisdom and
- knowledge of the elevator official. It has not yet received the official grade.
That is what rather alarms me about these charts. We have three instances
here. The reason I am speaking of this is because I have heard this talked
about for the last two or three months—that a ship went out and had 34 per
cent, as in the case of distriet 2, 34 per cent Garnet. It has been talked about
widely. That was not an official sample. It is not a fair criticism of the
Inspection department, although it is used as evidence that the Inspection
department are not doing their work properly. What I think this committee
must consider very seriously in this matter: whether or not you are going to
undermine, by accepting a finding of this kind, the confidence in the Inspection
department and the Board of Grain Commissioners, if so you are going to do
~ a tremendous injury to the selling value of Canadian wheat. If there is one
~ thing above all others that we want to keep safe it is the soundness of our
~ Inspection department. On the other hand, if there is a weakness in the
~ Inspection department we want to know it.
Mr. Coote: This has net been used to present any weaknesses?
Hon. Mr. Stevexs: I heard it quoted frequently in the last two months.

Mr. Wer (McDonald): This is no indication of the average sample of
- what the elevator handled; it may be one little load that he has got in.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: I think this is important. Let us take cargo samples.
G r. Ramsay will correct me if I am wrong. I am not an expert. As I under- "
~ stand it, when a ship is loading grain the sampler will draw off his sample as
- the wheat runs directly by him all the time until the bin is empty or until that
Dortion of the cargo is loaded, and there he has secured a fair sample. Then he
k ta]&es that sample and quarters it down to the necessary weight, after properly
~ luxing it, and that goes in the Inspection department and is inspected. Take
~ One of our Trade Commissioners in Liverpool, he is not a grain inspector. Mr.
- Newman writes and says, “get me a sample of grain out of a cargo.” He walks
on board a ship and takes 5 or 10 or 20 pounds of wheat, wherever he can get
1t taking a handful here and a handful there. That is not a fair sample.

Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: Will you suggest how it should be done?

Hon. Mr. Stevess: Certainly. T would suggest that the recognized practice
of sampling adopted in this country for the last thirty vears and as practised
Now with all the experience behind it should be followed. /

Hon. Mr. MoraerwELL: At the other end?

Hon. Mr. Stevens: The same method. If we sample in accordance with our
Practice T have no objection at all, but I must say it would be most unfair to
2ave this go on the record and be accepted. Ior instance, take that second
Item on this sheet where there are two instances out of 16 or 18 cargoes.

Mr. Torzxe: They have nothing to do with the Inspection department.

% Hon. Mr. Stevens: As a matter of fact, these charts, taking them all the
thay through, show a remarkably fine result from our inspection, if you take'
®m Impartially, except in such cases as I have mentioned.

e Mr. Youwna: These charts have nothing to do with the Inspection depart-
> z'lloi;tyhey never saw that wheat.
2
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Hon. Mr. Stevens: 1 know, but this is all going on the record. This is wh
Mr. Newman is putting in as ev1denee that he, a cerealist, has-taken sampl
and grown them. He says the only way you can actually test whether it
Garnet wheat or otherwise is by growing it. All right, he has gathered samples =
from here and there at different places unofficially and he gives that result.

Mr. Youwna: I did not understand it that way. Was this decided by that
method?

The Wrirness: All of it.

Mr. Young: The inspection and grading was never done?

The Wirness: No.

Mr. Torzge: The grading was done on the shipment that went oversea
and you are objecting to the method of sampling?

Hon. Mr. STEVENS: Yes.

Mr. Torzxe: Yes. I agree with you.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: I say that if you take samples for a growing test they
should be official samples taken by an inspector.

Hon. Mr. Wer: 1 think we are losing sight of the important thing, one of
the practical things, and that is the lack of ability to grade in the country
elevators, and the question of its mixture there. The official grading will n
make any difference in that wheat mixture.

Mr. Torzxe: It will make this difference that when it goes to the sampler =
at Winnipeg it will not go into grade 1; it will go into grade 2.

Hon. Mr. MoruerwELL: They are not going to lose many ‘grades.

Mr. Coore: You have shown here the percentage of other grades. AT
there other varieties being grown that are detrimental to the quality of 0III
. different grades? I mean are there people trying to get earlier wheats than
Marquis and which are not as good in quality as Garnet? 4

The Witness: I can lay before you, if you wish, a complete ss’cabe*rneﬁm;“'l
showing exactly every variety that was in these samples (See Table VI
Appendix.) ,

The CramrMAN; I think I should suggest to the committee that Mr. Newm
_be allowed to complete his evidence and questions should be asked afterward
It is only fair to the witness to allow him to do that. ;

The Wirness: I hope I have made these tables clear. I have endeavoure
to show that up to the present as far as the Inspection department is eoncerne®
NG 1 Norbhern has not entered into the picture to any worthwhile extent.
- think it is rather remarkable, personally, that it has not. 2 Northern contain

~ the great bulk of our Garnet. No. 2 Garnet is pretty widely distribu
especially towards the north, in both Alberta and Saskatchewan. The ca
_analysis show that the wheat in 1930, and presumably that of 1931—the
Northern—must have contained and did contain, if our samples were fair,
if these cargoes were at all representative, a very heavy saturation of Garnet.

Hon. Mr. MoruerwrrL: Do you know any better way of getting ¥
sample cargoes on the other side than the way you took?

The Wirness: It is pretty hard to tell a man exaetly how to do it and
depend on him doing it properly. I know that a good many of these s&mpI
- were part of samples that were official samples or had been qelected
‘importers for examination; and they had divided the sample. This i8
- sample that they were basing their decision on, part of which they were gV ir
- over to their echemist and baker, That was the sort of sample we wanted t0 g
—a sample that they would make their own decision on. We do not know W&
percentage :

/
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Mr. Torzke: A sample of that kind would be a fair sample.
The WirNess: Yes.

Hon. Mr. MornierweLL: Have you a corresponding ¢hart for the outgoing

ff from Vancouver as you have for the Atlantic—the outgoing No. 2 from 5

Vancouver? What does that sav? Is there any more?
The WirnEss: Yes, appreciably more; 61.23 per cent Garnet, Vancouver;
.36 per cent Garnet at Fort William. :
Hon. Mr. MorserweLL: Now, I would think that the next step would be
e question of the relative price of these out of the Pacific and Atlantic ports.
hese are largely showing the spreads between them.
The Wrrness: I think T have given that.

Hon. Mr. MoraerwrrL: All right. : .
The Wirness: Another matter which has possibly not received the con-
deration that it secins entitled to receive is this: At present our No. 1
orthern grade is not supposed to contain Garnet and investigations thus far
nducted would seem to indicate that on the whole this grade is relatively
free from this varicty. This is a question which comes to our mind: If the
ducement, for mixing in couniry elevators is very great, as it would seem
be if the suggested spreads were to go into effect, I wonder how long we
ould have any: 1 Northern to fall back on. Our Canadian millers eclaim
ey depend on 1 Northern. They say they look,to 1 Northern for their

heat because it does not contain Garnet. The people in Scotland use a large :

ereentage of 1 Northern. Now, if this extra inducement for mixing should
t, I wonder how long we would have any wheat in this country that would -
easonably free from Garnet. P
" Mr. Torzke: There would be certain sections where they do not grow -
~_Marnet at all. :
: The Wirxess: Yes. Garnet is gradually being pushed north.
Mr. Youxa: Does any other country export Garnet except our own?
The Wirness: No. 1 do not think so.
Mzr. Youxe: Do you find any disposition on the part of European buyers
buy other hard vitreous wheat from those countrics that do not produce
net?
The Wrrxess: No.
Mr. Youna: There is no shifting of the market? e
The Wrirness: None that I can find as yet. While it is quite true that old
ntry millers almost without exception, advocated the separate grading of
arnet, as a result of investigations conducted by them in co-operation with the
adian Department of Agriculture and the Department of Trade and Commerce
1929, this attitude cannot be interpreted to mean that these people find this
eat substantially inferior to the wheat previously received by them in the
hern grades. It does indicate, however, that they found the wheat some-
fat different, and being different it could be handled best, in their opinion, if
Lame to them in a relatively pure state. Furthermore the British and European
iiers always like to receive these different wheats separately as they wish to
't'he blending themselves. That was very elearly brought out, I think, in a
I that we published—bulletin 131-—departmental bulletin, entitled “Over- .
Tests of Garnet Wheat,” following the conclusion of the tests we conducted
L some 7,000 bushels at 21 different points in England, Scotland, France,
land and Germany during 1929. Tt is perfeetly natural, therefore, that

illers following such practice would like to have Garnet, or any other variety

Heh wag at, all different from the prevailing types of wheat now in use, graded
If. Perusal of the report published in 1929 will show that Garnet, under
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certain conditions, might oceupy a larger percentage in the blend than under :
other conditions, which fact provided one of the chief reasons why they Woul.d 3
like to see Garnet graded by itself. Certain of these people admitted that if it
were graded separately it would have to be offered at an appreciably lower
price than the corresponding Northern grades and that they would do every- =
thing in their power to maintain this spread as long as possible, although they
admitted that ultimately, when this wheat came to be better known and appre-
ciated, the difference in price would probably narrow up. S
Hon. Mr. Stevens: Why do vou say that? That if it were graded separ- =
ately it would have to be offered at a lower price?
The WiTness: It was assumed by them, as by people over here, that as a =
trading proposal if it were put on the option at the outset it would have to be =
put at a price appreciably lower because it is a relatively unknown thing.
Mr. Torzke: Would it follow that Marquis would get a higher price? B
The Wirness: Not necessarily. It might. I cannot find any evidence to = =
make me think that. e
Mr. BrownN: How does that agree with the suggestion that the miller =
thought he was getting a very good buy when the high grade Garnet went into
No. 2, or is that reflected in the spread of that grade? e
The Witness: No. I do not think so. 3
Hon. Mr. Stevens: ‘Who fixes the price that a miller will pay for wheat? =
The Wirness: I will leave that question to Mr. Ramsay.
Hon. Mr. Stevens: What puzzles me is this: If Garnet, graded separately, =&
must bring a lower figure, how is it that Garnet graded with other wheat will
not depreciate the value of that other wheat?
Mr. Torzre: That is the point. =3
Hon. Mr. Stevens: I do not agree with Mr. Newman. I say this: If Gar- =
net has the qualities ascribed to it, when graded separately the logical thing =
would be to bring a better price. ?
Hon. Mr. Wemr: It would be a newer commodity, for one thing, and it
would necessitate a change in their mills. A8
Hon. Mr. Stevexs: It is not a new commodity; it is wheat, and wheat 8
one of the oldest commodities. :
Hon. Mr. WEir: It is a variety that is unknown.
Hon. Mr. Stevens: That puzzles me. »
~ Hon. Mr. MoruerweLl: Have you any other records, any other experi-
ments which would indicate the same idea that Mr. Banks had. Mr. Ramsa¥ - =
says that Mr. Banks has changed his attitude toward that, but in 1928 Mr- ==
Banks, who is the chemist for Ogilvie’s in Montreal, said that Garnet wheat ==
would blend well with Marquis and yield an exeellent flour, and probably op€ =

b "

you anything further to support that; that a blend of Garnet is claimed to
break down the stubbornness of the Marquis quotations?
~ The Wirness: There is a good deal of evidence on record published on that

point. In the overseas tests there was some indication. i

Hon. Mr. MoraerweLL: Would not that clear up that difficulty with Mr-
Stevens.

The Wirness: No. I do not think so.

Mr. Brown: I think T appreciate the difficulty of Mr. Stevens. Is the‘fs
any reason to suppose that No. 1 Garnet, under the proposed new grades, woul &
bring a lower price than the present Garnet going largely into Na. 2? :
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Hon. Mr. Stevexs: That is the point. Honestly, it strikes me that if
Garnet has the qualities that are ascribed to it, surely a separate grade, giving
- you a pure wheat would enhance its value rather than deterlorate it, because, as
Mr. Motherwell has pointed out, if a miller wants a wheat for blending purposes
he wants that wheat and he will do the blending himself. The trouble with us
in Canada is that we are doing the blending for the miller, and the miller has
to sit down and consider how much Marquis or Garnet or Ruby or some other
of the twenty varieties he is going to get. I am giving you my reasoning from
the study I have given the subject. The purer we can keep it the higher price
- We are going to get on the merits of that variety.
Hon. Mr. MoraErweLL: I asked Mr. Ramsay that same question—if he
knew of any wheats, especially bread wheats, that had ever survived being -
- segregated and he referred to Durum. Now, anybody can identify Durum. I do
1ot think that is a bread wheat anyhow. Does Mr. Newman know of any bread
- wheat known as such that has ever survived being segregated?
Mr. Coore: The point we are arguing now might very well be left to the
committee to decide. .
Hon. Mr. Stevens: I asked Mr. Newman a question and he made state-
ments based on that question that if you grade Garnet separately it will inevit-
?}ll)ly result in a lower price. Now, I would like him to state some reasons for
nat,
! Mr. CootE: As I understood the witness—I may have misunderstood him—
he was quoting the opinions stated by millers.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: No. He was giving his own opinion.

. Mr. CoorE: I will ask the witness to repeat that last statement where he was
Interrupted.

The Wrrness: Certain of those people admitted frankly that if Garnet were
graded separately it would have to be offered at a considerably lower price. I
should, perhaps, not have said admitted; I should have said stated. They made
the statement to me that in their opinion Garnet wheat would be quoted at a
lower price at the outset, but they also stated that ultimately—while they would
I the meantime do egerything they could to maintain that spread—ultimately
hat wheat or any other wheat would attain the price level to which it was
éntitled. What a great many people in this country are afraid of is this, nobody
ows how long a period of time will elapse before this wheat will attain its
- DProper level—whether six months, a year or two years. On that wheat at its
. Dresent price level there is a suggested spread, which I understand, is 8 cents
, tween 1 Northern and 1 Garnet. :

The CuARMAN: That was the limit.

The Wirness: That was the limit. That was one of the prices suggested.
If o spread of that sort were to start Garnet off, I cannot conceive it living very
Ong. People would simply throw up their hands. That is one of the reasons
Wh_y £0 many people got worked up over the whole matter and why they keep
Writing the letters they do. 2

Mr. Youna: Is this true, that the old country miller wants to produce a
flour with a certain colour and flavour and strength? 1In order to do that he
as a certain formula. He says, ‘I have put in a certain percentage of strong

nadian wheat, a certain percentage of Australian wheat and a certain per-
. ®entage of home grown wheat, and so on.” That percentage of Canadian wheat
B put in with a view to give the flour the strength required. He can get that
st"I'QIlgt'h from 2 Northern containing Garnet, but when he has done that he finds
at his flour is off-colour, and his whole formula is thrown out; is that correct?
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The Wirness: The practice among old country millers before they under-
take any milling at all is to ascertain the composition. They are equipped with “
excellent laboratorles, they have well-trained chemists and experimental baker-
ies, and they recognize at the outset that the wheat they are getting is largely
an unknown quantity. They are bringing in wheat from all countries of the
world—they do not know muech about variety—there is often great variation. =&
In wheats from the Argentine for instance, there is often considerable variation =
as between Barusso and Rosefé. This is ascertained from year to year. It was =
because of this variation in 1928 that Argentine wheat came up as close as it .:l’:
did to ours. And so these people are always prepared to accept an unknown =
quantity and ascertain what that parcel which they are hoping to process does .
- contain and how it will rank. =

Mr. Younag: Has not our wheat in the past always had a constant quallty? 4

The Wirness: More or less.

Mr. Youna: And they could depend on having a certain colour, and now
they find that quality is missing.
The Wirxess: They are not worrying so much over colour; they look for
colour-in other wheats.
Mr. Young: When they look for colour in other wheats they find that our
wheat is of a different colour, then they have to put in a different proportion of
the other wheat.

Mr. Brow~: When the British millers make the statements that it would
sell at a lower price, do they mean that grade for grade it would have a low:
price than our other wheats? :

The Wirxmss: Yes. That is my understanding.

Mr. BrowN: It does not necessarily mean that it would bring less mone
* than it is bringing to-day. ‘

The Witness: Possibly not; it would mean a little.

Mr. Browxn: Why a little?

The CuamrMAN: Gentlemen, I think that in all fairness we should allow Mr.
Newman to make his statements and then you can base your questions later
on his statements. .

The Wirness: The overseas people who investigated Garnet in 1929, hav
recently been asked to advise us as to whether or not, since that date they
have had any opportunity to compare Garnet, or wheat known to consist largelir
of Garnet, with other wheat known to be relatwely free. The replies receive
- indicate that no direet comparison has been made since the above date,
that the attitude of those reporting previously has not been changed one Wa.
or another for the simple reason that no opportunity has been provided
justify a different opinion than that given originally. Some of these peopl
- it is true, have stated that the wheat they have handled was very suggestive
- some of the Garnet mixtures they investigated three years ago, but they had
no absolute proof. This fact bears out the prediction of Dr. Kent-Jones ¢
- Dover, who in his report stated that any pecularity in our wheat, especially a8
regards colour of flour, would be pinned at once upon Garnet whether th
variety were deserving of it or not. This, in fact, was one of the a.rgumen
- he advanced for the separate grading of this varlety

In a letter from this gentleman received in January last he says, “the
very thing I was frightened of that any supposed falling-off in Manitoba whea
would be blamed to Garnet, has been hinted to me, probably without the slighte
justification. It was not ‘that T felt such remarks would be justified that
suggested a new category for Garnet wheat, but purely in the best interes
of Canada.”



AGRICULTURE AND COLONIZATION 47

An attempt has been made to get Old Country millers who investigated
Garnet in 1929, to suggest a price differential as between the highest grade of
~Garnet and No. 1. One of the gentlemen suggested 8 cents. Another who is a
eliemist for one of the large milling concerns in Scotland, wrote as follows:—

I quite understand how useful it would be to your people if we
could say that the Garnet which we tested out about two years ago
was either superior to, equal to, or inferior to Neo. 1 grade Manitoba
(Marquis), and that it would be still more useful if we could put the
difference into so many cents per bushel. As far as I can see this is
precisely what it is quite impossible for us to do. Not because we do
not wish to do =0, but because our experience of Garnet in the tests led
us to the conclusion that it differed from ordinary Marquis in its "
behaviour in the bakery.

Here we have two prominent gentlemen, one in England suggesting a spread
- 0f 8 cents and another in Scotland saying that it is quite impossible to suggest
spread. I will say no more about that. e

Which the recommendation to grade Garnet separately has been based is that
€ now have an early maturing wheat known as Reward, which matures almost
- 48 early as Garnet and at the same time is'a type of wheat which can be
- Milled readily with Marquis and similar types without affecting the behaviour
f the resulting flour. While it is quite true that Reward can and actually
replacing Garnet in many districts, yet it is equally true that it cannot
- Compete with Garnet from the standpoint of bushels per acre in a great many
laces. The figures at «ur cxperimental stations do not indicate a very big
Pread between Garnet and Reward in yield on the average, but realizing that
“the stations only represent a relatively small type of country in each case, we
tarted out as far back as 1924 to have these varieties compared by selected
armers in outlying districts, and since that time many hundreds of farmers
- lave been conducting tests on all types of land. We have been following them up,
and g great number of these men have been inspected every year. We have =
Ur own notes on relative performance of these vareities and we have reports
ack from the men themselves. We have hundreds and hundreds of letters

nd reports from men who have been conducting these tests. We have five-
bound samples for milling and baking tests, and from many of them we have
All those data on record also. Now, the sum and substance is that while Reward
- I8 doing remarkably well in some places, in other places it is almost a failure.
% has been advised by some of the responsible committees in the west that
North of g certain line Reward should not be grown. I have taken the view
'.ﬂlat that is rather dangerous advice to give. I know to some men that advice
- Would cause a great deal of feeling. I have had letters from people who have
S8ld that following the discussions which have taken place on Garnet wheat
they have changed to Reward. One gentleman expected 6,000 bushels last
Year and he got 600. His neighbour, across the road, who stayed with Garnet

B0t & fy]) crop of something like 42 bushels per acre. To give advice of a
8eneral nature to men living north of a certain imaginary line—men who have

f}brepartment in a very unenviable position. One of these men wrote from
North Battleford on March 16, 1931, as follows:— s
] In reading a newspaper report of the Cereal Variety committee of
the Conference of Sask. Agronomists Reward wheat is recommended
for district “A” in place of Garnet. Whilst this variety may be suitable
for parts of the district the fact is overlooked that there are districts

With regard to Reward; as already indicated one of the arguments upon

ered as that man suffered—would place the giver of the advice and his w9y

within districts where this is not correct. I happen to be in one. my:self'.;
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I have grown Garnet wheat since 1926 and after farming here over 25 years
must say it is the most satisfactory, in fact with the exception of Ruby,
which I replaced with Garnet, is the only wheat that has given me satisfac-
tion. To replace this variety with Reward is practically going back to.
Marquis which variety I quit growing 10 years ago. Garnet has yielded
exceptionally well—31 bushels per acre, 5 years average and top grades
except in 1927, when it yielded 22.6 per acre when most of the Marquis was
left uncut. I agree that Reward is a better milling wheat, but it has had
practically only 2 years trial here in field lots and these have been 2
exceptional years but it has not proved as heavy a yielder as Garnet.

Other people have been much more pronounced in their statements. I do not
think it is necessary to read their letters. They indicate that inasfar as Reward
is concerned it will not replace Garnet everywhere. But I do think that Reward is
going to expand very rapidly in places to which it is suited, and I may also say that
the department is doing everything in its power to give Reward the very best
chance possible. We have many selections of Reward, and a number of them are
going out this year for a specially comprehensive test. We are sending them out
to some of the university people, including Dr. Aamodt at Edmonton. We find
quite a spread in yield. We hope that.there may not be too much susceptibility
to smut, because Reward has that feature. Then, also we have circularized
between four and five hundred farmers on our list who intimated that they
were rather afraid of Reward on account of smut. We have advised them not to
change too quickly; that if they have trouble with Reward and are thinking of
dropping it on account of smut we advise strongly that they use clean seed, and
we have enclosed a list of two or three hundred farmers whose fields were
inspected last year by representatives of the Dominion Seed Branch and which
were found to be relatively {ree from smut. We believe that many of these men,
if they will get some good Reward seed, will probably stay with the variety.

A survey of reports received from each electoral district in the three
provinces indicates quite clearly that Reward is gaining ground and has revealed =
also the fact that the present difficulty may conceivably adjust itself in the near =
future without hurting anybody. I have summarized the opinions of men
residing in electoral districts such as Prince Albert, Melford, and North and South
Battleford, and in other northern areas and find that these varieties apparently
are finding their place. Reward is going to take a bigger place. I would like in
conclusion to repeat that in my judgment, at any rate, there does not seem to be
sufficient evidence at the moment to show that the value of our No. 2 Northern
in relation to 1 Northern and in relation to the 2 Northern of pre-Garnet days
is not as a whole regarded overseas as it was before Garnet came to occupy s0
large a place. In view of this fact, together with the fact that if Garnet were
graded separately a large number of farmers in western Canada I feel sure, would
stand to lose heavily at a period when they can ill afford to lose, it is extremely
doubtful whether it would be advisable to take any definite action as yet. ey |

It is hardly necessary to state that the Cereal Division which I represent is =
keenly alive to the importance of maintaining quality at all costs. At the same
time it realizes its obligation to western farmers who have taken this wheat. We
are trying to develop wheats which men can grow in this country. We are
following them up in order to see how they are developing, and we naturally
are loath to see any action taken which is going to result in an injury of any
sort to these people unless it be absolutely imperative.

Mr. Youne: You spoke about spreads between 1 and 2 Northern in different
years—in 1928 as high as 7 cents in Vancouver. Can you tell us what are the
factors that determine that spread?

The Wrrxess: I cannot say.
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Mr. Youna: In 1928 the bulk of the wheat was frosted in the west.
The Wirness: Yes. A lot of it.

Mr. Youna: Might that have any influence on it?

The frosted wheat would not figure there. It was 10-2 cents.

- Mr. Youna: That would be in the 1927 crop.

The WrrNess: Yes.

Mr. Coore: Are you giving the calendar years.

The Wirness: The calendar years.

Mr. Perrey: Does the quality of the crop influence the spread every year?
The Wrrness: I think as a general principle, that, is true.

Mr. PerLEy: You might have a year where you have very little 1 Northern

and a great quantity of 3, 4 and 5. There would be a premium on the 1
~ Northern. Next year the condition might be the opposite.

hThe Wirness: The quality in other countries too has a great deal to do
With it.

i Mr. Coore: With regard to the months you mentioned in 1928, that would
be the 1927 crop of wheat?

The Wirness: Yes.

- What made the spread.

‘ The Wrrness: In 1927?
Hon. Mr. MorHERWELL: Yes.

- The Wirness: Yes. In June 1928 the spread was 10-04 and by November it
- had fallen to0 2-2, 2+7 in December.
3 - Mr. Youna: I understand that at the present time the spread between 1
~ and 2 of our wheat in Liyerpool which came from Vancouver is greater than the
R %I‘;ljea_%d between 1 and 2 of our wheat at Liverpool which came from Fort
©  William. Can you explain that?
% .. The Wirness: That is a situation which very frequently occurs, and you
- Wil find a larger spread in some of those years before Garnet appeared at all.
e Mr. Youna: You think the presence of Garnet had nothing to do with it?

¢ The Wrrness: Absolutely. I do not think one could conclude from this
- ®Vidence that Garnet enters. into the story at all. .

Mr. Youna: In that letter you read from Dr. Humphries he stated there
practically no demand for our 1, Northern?

The Wirness: Yes. 'v

Mr. Young: Now, is this true that the English miller is looking to our
- Wheat, for strength in his flour?

£ The Wirness: Yes.

Ll and Mr. Youna: If he can get that strength in Garnet equally with Marquis

g if Garnet be graded as No. 2 he can get all he wants out of our wheat by
Uying No. 2 and consequently he ignores our No. 1.

B The Wirness: Apparently he is finding No. 2 entirely satisfactory for his
e Purposes gang it is a better buy than No. 1.

e Mr. Youna: It is going to shoot our No. 1 off the English market and
B %Ompe) us to sell all our No. 1 to our Canadian mills; is that right?

. i . The Wirnmss: No. I think it is a good deal a question of spreads. There
e egree of spread between 1 and 2. They say that 1 is out of line. No. 2

ey
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The WitnEss: One of the big spreads was in the month of February, 1928.

Hon. Mr. MOTHERWELL: A-lot of the 1927 crop was bleached and that was -
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 the continent for blending purposes. They have to bring in this No. 1 over &
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~is a better buy and is good enough for their purpans No. 1 is in demand o

high tariff wall and naturally they want the best because they have to pay
the same rate irrespective of the grade.

Hon. Mr. MorarrweLL: Would the big demand for No. 2 have a tendenc
to put it up until it is on a parity?

The WrrNEss: Yes certainly. S

Hon. Mr. Stevens: You have an anomalous position with the hlgh demand
- for No. 2 and the wide spread.
' Mr. Youna: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Stevens: We have a big demand for No. 2. Mr. Newman says
there is practically no demgnd for No. 1 in Britain but we have a wide spread.
In Liverpool the spread is wider.

Hon. Mr. MoteErwELL: Dr. Humphries explained that it was th
demand for No. 1 that shoved the No. 1 up.
v Mr. Youna: He said that the high price ruined the demand for No.

Why does the high price prevail?

The Wirxess: No. Strange as it seems, he says, “I have thought it worth
while to give you these ﬁgures which show that in spite of a full proportio
available of No. 1 there is in the last nine months a far greater difference 11
value between No. 1 Northern and No. 2 Northern on our markets than there
has been previously, but I am not quite clear .in my mind as to the mora
we ought to draw because there seems to be, at any rate on Mark Lane, almo
‘no demand for No. 1 grade. What this means precisely I do not know.”

- Mr. Lucas: Should not that narrow the spread between 1 and 2?

Hon. Mr. Stevens: It ought to if normal factors were dominating.

The Wirness: But the high price of No. 1 in relation to No. 2, togeth
with the satisfactory results obtained from No. 2 would seem to explain t
action of the British miller. If he can get what he wants for less money
~will buy it.

Mr. Coore: I hope Mr. Newman will be available to us again if 'we want U
ask him further questions. =

The Committee adjourned to meet Tuesday, Apr‘il 12, at 11 o’clock
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APPENDIX “ A

TABLE I.—ANALYSIS OF GRADE SAMPLES FROM OVERSEAS SHIPMENTS OF 1930 CROP

Per Cent No. 2 NORTHERN s
Steamship
Variety Geo. | Abra- :
Dram-| Wash- {Stone- | Lon- | Brad- | Cape | Col- | Coun- | ham | Mab- Nurtu- [Tacoma| Fanan Kenbone| Aver- =
atist |ington| pool |donier{ fyne | Horn | onial | sellor ‘|Lincoln | riton | Janeta | veton | City | Head { Adalia | Head | age %
=
s Co V7o R e £ 6:996| 8-740| 35-778| 17-500| 16:352| 20-081| 11-968| 16-020{ 10-278| 18-156| 29-640| 4.788| 10-534 29-808/ 8-177| 34.560| 18:522 g
L T e SESC 83:316| 77-740| 43-254| 55-500| 63-656] 68-182| 78-144| 58-206 71-375| 56-604| 48-360| 66348 81-524| 48-576] 66045 45-120{ 63-396 b~
IRbwardaer 0w S ke B S A i SRR 5:256....... 1-408) 4-272f........ 0-534] 1-560, 0-684| 3-664| 0-552| 2.516/ 0-320] 1-248 '3
Other good quality . ; !
wheath, ... % oo, 6-996| 11.040| 11-214| 22-000] 12-264| 12-807| 7-040( 19-757| 14-846| 20-202| 18-720| 21-888| 1-832| 18216 15:006| 12-480] 13-823 &,
Medium quality : &
o SRR e PR 0-460] 0-534| 2-500f.......|....... OO 2o ey S s 1-602].%5...... 2-738]. ... 00 0:552| 0-629| 0-640 0-624
Poor quality wheats.| 2:544| 1-380 8-544| 2:000| 2-336] 1-868] 0-704| 1-602| 3:426] 2-670( 1.960, 3-420{ 1.832| 1-104| . 7-548| 6:720{ 3-185 ;
Miscellaneous. .t......|....... 03600 O B841 Y0000 . i [ o F g v S s el e b e e R o SR e e (130 1,7, 130800 2 11t ISSREAERIN I SNC 0-197 S}
: &
' TABLE II.—SUMMARY OF VARIETAL COMPOSITION Of;a%Aé\%ngS COLLECTED FROM 120 DIFFERENT (BOAT) CARGOES, §
2N. 2N. Average 3N. 3N. Average g i
Variety from Fort from’ of both | from Fort from of bot’ s
William | Vancouver ports William | Vancouver ports g :
ooy T e el R 1S Ry e ST TR 3680 | 1531 26.54 4845 3144 ‘39.68
.............................................................................. 37-36 6123 48-85 21-35 26-77 2415
BT R T B PR e JE T e ¢ L BT g SUSNE IR S e R O a0 1-36 0-61 1-00 1:04 055 0-79
Efharfrdod (uality wheata: iu i s i o R o e s e s o g R 16-04 15-94 15-97 19-28 2864 2412
Medium to poor quality bread wheats 2:69 0-72 1:74 1-93 1-32 . 161
Foorretd wheate 5 G 5 e 2000 Dbl 5L BN 5:32 6:05 5-67 7-65 10-99 9-38
Othot KR OB BRI, 5 6ol GaL sl e R A v b e o i e 4 sl AR cat ot L o 0-07 0-06 0-07 018 0-14 016
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